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New Garbage, Trash Rules Listed For Mentone

Members of the Mentone

town board announce that

effective the first week

of January, garbage and

trash will be picked up

on Tuesday.
The first pickup will

be January 7.

Vocational School

Study Head
Is Named

David McGrew, Nappan-
ee, has been selected to

conduct the feasibility
study for a four-county

area to determine the

need for an area voca-

tional school.
McGrew was named to

the post by a sterring
committee composed of

representatives from

school corporations in

Fulton, Marshall, Kos-

ciusko and Whitley coun-

ties.
McGrew will visit each

community participating
in the plan, prepare and

distribute questionair -—

es to buSiness, industry
and high school students

about vocational educa-

tion needs of the areae

He will then prepare a

feasibility study re-

port for consideration

by participating school

officials and the State

Department of Public

Instruction.
McGrew, who will have

his office in Warsaw and

who will begin his work

Jan. 2, is a graduate of

Indiana State and Indi-

ana universities and has

been teacher of indust-

rial arts and coordina-

tor of cooperative edu-

cation at Nappanee high
school and was director

of guidance and testing
for Wa-Nee community

schools. Currently self-

employed, he was one of

the three outstanding

young men in the state

as chosen by the Indiana

Jaycees in 1960.

Vehicle Checking
Stations Listed

Eleven places in Ful-

ton county, including
Arthur&#39;s Sinclair, Bah-

ney Chevrolet, and So.

End Motors, Akron, have

been designated as be-

hicle check stations in

accordance with a new

car inspection law that

went intoeffect Jan. 1.

The last digit ona

license plate will de-

termine the month for

each motorist to have

his car checked. Cars

with the license number

ending in one will be

checked in January, two

in February and so for-

the Those ending in

zero will be checked in

June.

Garbage must be wrap-

pe in paper and placed
in a covered container.
It will not be necessary
to put garbage and trash

Sing Out Warsaw

Sing Out Warsaw, a

group of 65 Warsaw com

munity teenagers, will

appear in color on the

Key Guy “Byline” tele-

vision program at 9:30

aem. next Friday morn-

ing, January 3rd, on

wSJV, Channel 28.
.

The young performing
group was formed in Oct-

ober, 1967, after avis-

it by the national cast

of “Up With People,” an

international movement

to demonstrate in song

that today’s young peo—

ple are basically good
and moral despite the

actions of some modern

youth.
Sing Out Warsaw has

given more than forty

performances during the

past fourteen months 5

playing before more

than 3,000 people. It

has developed a reper—

toire which consists of

two complete programs.
The group uses the

modern music idiom of

rock and roll, country

music, and current pop

style toconvey the mes—

sage that the world is

not so. bad and with a

little more effort from

all it can be a better

place in which to live.

Driver Hurt,
Arrested

Donald V. Robinson,

24, Winamac, was charged
with drunken driving af-

ter his car went off the

north side of Indiana 14

about 1 miles east of

Athens at the Lake 16

curve and hit a vence

on the Steve Hartzler

farm last Friday. The

driver was thrown from

the car and sustained
scratches to his left

cheek.

New Mali
Carrier Named

Ivan (Red) Zimpleman,
has been named mail

carrier for R.

Silver Lake.

replace the late Paul

Parker. Mre Zimpleman
has been employed at

Miller‘’s Lbre Co. in

Silver Lake for the

past nineteen yearse

in separate containers.
The board recently a-

warded the garbage and

trash contract to the

Borden Company.

To Be on TV

Dressed in colorful

jumpers and sports at-

tire, the casts present
an enthusiastic, rapid

fire program froma set-

ting that has been built

completely by themselves
and their sponsors.

State Superintendent
of Public Instruction

Rickard D. Wells has set

January 31 as the date

on which he will have a

report ready concerning
the building program for

the Tippecanoe Valley
School Corpération.

In a letter to the

NEWS regard
article and editorial

regarding the lack of

action at state level,
Wells said a final de-

ctsion would be_made no

later than January 31.

1969 and would be print-
ed for distribution in

the school community.
He also said various

public meetings would

be held prior to the

decision.

Richard Sayger Killed In Crash

A one-car crash near

Warsaw at 3:38 a. m. on

New Year’s Day claimed
the life of Richard Lee

&quot;Dic Sayger, 24, R.l,
Akron. Investigating

officers said Sayger
lost control of his car

on a curve on State Rd.

25 2 miles west of War-

saw. The car struck a

utility pole and upset,
pinning Sayger in the

wreckage. De. Arthur

Mosier said Sayger died

instantly of a broken

neck and a fractured
skull.

Sayger was the valed-

ictorian of his 1962

Akron graduating class

and was a varsity bas-

ketball star. He re-

ceived two scholarships
to Purdue University in

engineering and later

switched to an education

major at Anderson Col-

lege. He had planned
to begin studies Monday
at Manchester College
to complete the final

eight hours of work re-

quired for a degree in

education. He was em-

ployed at ReR. Donnelley
and Sons in WarsawWe

The son of Maurice and

Irene Miller Sayger, he

was born March 19, 1944
.

at Rochester and was a

lifetime resident of

Fulton county. He is

survived by his parents
a sister, Judith, and a

brother, Tom, both at

homeshis maternal grand
mother, Mrs. Vern Mill-

er, Akron, and the pat-—
ernal grandmother, Mrs.

Herschel Sayger,Roches-—
ter.

Funeral. services will

be conducted at 2:30 p.
m. Friday in the Zimmer-

man Brothers Funeral

Home, Rochester, with

Rev. Harold Conrad of

Indianapolis officiat-

ing. Burial will be at

the Rochester IOOF cem-

eterye
Friends may call at

the funeral home after

3 pem. today.

Triton Wins

4Way Tourney

Triton won the four-

way tournament at Nap-
panee Friday evening by
defeating the Mentone

Bulldogs 70-60 in the

championship game. The

Bulldogs had ‘earned the

championshi bid by de-

feating Concord on Thur-

sday night.
Dennis Meyer was high

for the Bulldogs with

30 points and Don Acton

had 20.
In the consolation

game, Concord gorre
host Nappanee 69-67 in

a double overtime.
Triton (70) - Long 5-

4-4, Feldman 4-2-3, Gli

ngle 3-1-4, Cook 4-3-2;
Slabaugh 6-4-2, Trow---

bridge 0-2-4, White 2-

6-1. Totals 24-22-20.
Mentone (60) - Meyer-

11-8-5, Welborn 2-0-5,-
Acton 8-4-0, Stavedahl,

1-0-5, Secrist 2-0-2,--

Gates 0-0-0, Scott 0-0-

5. Totals 24-12-22.
Triton 22 40 56 70

Mentone ~ 14 25 42 60

Injured In Crash

Mrse Barbara Allen,
35, Mentone, and her 13-

year old daughter, Cin-

dy, were admitted to

Murphy Medical Center

Monday afternoon with

injuries sustained in

a two-car crash on the

Crystal Lake Road.

——

—

Harvey&#3 Dime Stores,
which has. operated an

outlet in Rochester for

about 17 years, will

close its store in Ro-

chester when the pres-
ent stock has been sold

according to an announ-

cement made this week.

A Bett Famil Begi Wi YO an M

Following the May re-

ferendun, a building
program calling for the

construction of two cam-

pus-style facilities,
one at Akron and one at

Mentone, was submitted

received from the state

regarding this program,
and board members met

recently to discuss a

possible solution. It

was news of this meeting
and the accompanying

editorial to which Wells
referred in his letter.

Mentone DAR
Winner Named

Luanna Sarber

The Anthony Nigo Chap-
ter, Daughters of the

American Revolution, has

announced the selection
of Miss Luanna Sarber

as their candidate for

the DAR Good Citizens

Contest for senior high
school girls.

Miss Sarber, the daug-
hter of Mr. and Mrs. Eu-

gene Sarber of near Men-

tone, lists among her

Mentone High School act-

ivities band, Triple
Trio, Barbershop, Pep
Band, Stage Band, Speech
Club, and Pep Club. She

is Yearbook Editor ,

president of the Future

Nurses&qu Club and attend-
ed Hoosier Girls * State.

In other community
activities, she is a

former Candy Striper and

has been an active mem-

ber of the Mentone MYF.

Future plans are to

attend the

_

Parkview
Methodist School of Nur-

sing in Ft. Wayne.
DAR Good Citizens girls

are chosen because of

their qualities of de-

pendability, service,
leadership and patriot-—

ism.

in Cadet Group
Michael G. Pierson, Re

1,. Silver Lake, is a-

mong six students from
Kosciusko county who are

members of the Cadet

Group, 215th Air Force

Reserve Officers Train-

ing Corps at Indiana U-

niversity.



Ambridge

Charles A. Ambridge,
63, No. Manchester, a

former Akron resident,
died Friday at the Wa-

bash county hospital
after an illness of two

days.
The son of Alfred and

Mary Aughie Ambridge, he

was born Sept. 17, 1905

in Ottawa, Canada. He

married Alice Howard on

June 9, 1934, and she

survives.

A resident of North

Marichester for 41 years,
he was a linotype oper-

ator for The News Jour-

nal and was a member of

the First Brethren Chu-

reh and the Masonic

Lodge at No. Manchester.

Surviving with the

wife are two daughters,
Mrs. Thomas Burch, No.

Manchester, and Mrs.

Wendell Kreider, Milwau-

kee} six brothers and

sisters, all of Canada,
and seven grandchi 1 d-

rene

Funeral services for

Mr. Ambridge were con-

ducted Monday at the

First Brethren Church,
No. Manchester, with the

Rev. Woodrow Immel of-

ficiating. Burial was

in the Oaklawn cemetary.

Nicodemus

Ralph (Ike) Nicodemus,
44, Rochester, died at

his home early Monday
morning after being in

failing health three

months.
The son of Samuel F.

and Stella Feece Nico-

demus, he was born Nove

16, 1924 in Fulton Co.

He married Betty Lou

Smith on July 17, 1949,
and she survives. He

was aconstruction work-

er, a veteran of World

War II, a member of the

American Legion, Eagles
lodge and Union Local

274 at Lafayette.
Surviving with his

wife are three daught-
ers, Jenny Lou, Penn

Lee and Sandra (San
Lynn, all at home; the

parents, R. 1, Akron;
three sisters, Mrs. Lu-

cille Lewis, Re. 1, Ak-

ron, Miss Louise Nico-

demus, R. 1, Akron, and

Mrs. Grace Edgar, Flint,
Mich.3 three brothers,

Max Nicodemus, Re2, Ro-

chester, ReE. and Peter

A. Nicodemus, both of

Re 1, Akron, and nieces

and nephews.
Funeral services for

Mr. Nicodemus were held

Wednesday at Rochester

with burial at the Ath-

ens cemetery. Military
rites were conducted by

the Rochester American

Legion post.

Guise
Forest Guise, 68, So.

Bend, died unexpectedly
Wednesday at his home.

Death was attributed to

a heart attack.
The son of Benjamin

and Edna Morgan Guise,
he was born June 30,
1901 in Fulton county.

He was a carpenter and

brick mason anda veter-

an of World War I and

II and a member of the

Northway Church of
Christe

Survivors include an

aunt, Mrs. William Run-

kle, Re 1, Akron, and a

half-brother, Clark
Guise.

Funeral services were

conducted Saturday morn-

ing at the Haupert fun-
eral home, Akron, with
Reve Roger Grubbs of-

ficiating. Burial was

in Bruce Lake cemeterye

Weaver

Marceline Weaver, 39,
R. 2, Silver Lake, died

Wednesday morning at

Woodlawn hospital short-

ly after being admitted.
Her death is believed to

have been caused by a

heart attack following
a virus infection she

had suffered for sever-

al days.
The daughter of Grant

and Mary Colbert Harris,
she was born at Silver

Lake and had lived her

entire life in the Sil-

ver Lake area. She was

married to Gene Weaver

in 1948, and he survives.
Mrs. Weaver was a mem-

ber of the So. Pleasant

United Methodist Church
and amember of the WSC
of the church.

Surviving are her hus-

band; a son, Nickie, at

home; her fathers; step-
mother, Daisy Harris,

and a brother, Robert,
of Ft. Wayne.

Funeral services for

Mrs. Weaver were conduct-
ed Friday at the South

Pleasant Church with

Rev. Claude Fawns offic-

iating. Burial was in

the So. Pleasant ceme-

tery.

Hulda Meade, 77,R. 25

Claypool, died Thursday
at the Murphy Medical

Center after a four-year
illness.

The daughter of Rich-

ard and Sarah Sparks
Meade, she was born on

April 2, 1891 in Prest-

onburg, Ky. She married
Adam Meade in 1913, and

he preceded her in death

Dece 25, 1967. A resi-
dent of Claypool since

1941, she attended the

Pentecostal Church.

Surviving are four

sons, Samand Harris, Re

2, Claypool, James, War-

saw, Ben, Re 5, Warsaw;
three daughters, Mrs.

Fred (Josephine) Miller,
Mrs. Gerald (Susan) Per-

kins, Pierceton and Mrs.

Benvil (Mary) Yates,
Burket; 48 grandchild -

ren and 38 great-grand-
children, and a sister,

Mrs. Dewey Moore, Jack-
sonville, Flae Four

daughters preceded her

in death.

Funeral services were

held Saturday at the

Grove Chapel Church near

Claypool with Rev. Al-
bert Whitaker officiat-
ing. Burial was at the

Claypool cemetery.

Rebbins
:

Warren Roger Robbins, AKRON
65, Re 25 »

died

Thursday morning at the The following new books

Murphy Medical Center can be found at the Ak-

after being ill four ron Carnegie Public Li-

years. e

The son of Warren and The Adventures of Ad-

Orah Funk Robbins, he mira 3 th

was born May 18, 1903 in orer P °

Warsaw. He had lived at as is the first major
Beaver Dam Lake three biography of Admiral

years, having movedthere Byrd. It relates the

from Ft. Wayne where he full story of famous

had lived 12 years. He Byrd triumphs and also
married Estella Engle near-disasters. Here is

on Aug. 20, 1927, and the engrossing and often

she survives. He was a touching story of a

retired truck driver. true American hero, the

Surviving with his last of the great indi-
wife are a daughter, vidualistic explorers.
Mrs. Donald (Doris Max- Then Sings Soul by

George everly Aeine) Yarian, Mentone;
Born in Canada toaason, Lester Devon Rob-

bins, BigRapids, Mich., Wesleyan Methodist min-

and seven grandchildren. ister andhis musically-
Two brothers and two gifted wife, a legecy

sisters preceded him in of music appreciation
death. and faith in God was

Funeral services for his. When he came to

Mr. Robbins were conduct- the crossroads of deci-
ed Saturday afternoon sion concerning his ca-

at the Sheetz funeral reer, he felt let to

home, Akron, with Reve reject an excellant
Wayne Johnson officiat- offer from a popular
ing.e Burial was in the secular singing group

Nichols cemetery. and to devote his life

exclusively to religi-
ous music. This is the

story of George Beverly
5 Shea, humbly and sin-

Ralph U. Alderfer,64, cerely told.

of the Burton community, In_ Times Like These
died Monday at Woodlawn by

Emilie

Loring.
hospital, and services Searching for your An-

for him were conducted cost

be

Ciibert

He

this afternoon in Ro- Doane. This is a guide
chester. for anateur genealists,
A lifetime resident with a chapter on how

of Fulton county, Mre to hunt your ancestors

Alderfer died three days in Europe (especially
after being admitted to helpful to anyone go-

the hospital. ing abroad.)
The son of Clinton and

; comput and Automa-

Wilmettie McClure Alder tion b Jo A. brown.

fer, he was born Oct. ACIear, coneise explan-
17, 1904. He married ation of the functions

Mabel Polley onJuly 24, and applications of com—

1926, and she survives. puters in business. in-

Mr. Alderfer was a farm- dustry and the profes—

er and a member of the Sions—-for students, in-

Fulton county election Structors, executives,

board and the Manitou and management.

Moose lodge. Creative Home Decora-

Surviving with his tions ‘ou Can e b
wife are two daughters. Karen Carison Mccann---
Mrs. Rawland (Lois) Here are hundreds of i-

Kamp, Rochester, and de for redecorating
Mrs. Harve Wal as

your

home with step-by
thur, Akron; a Step instructions and
Tec. Sgt. Robert Ald- how-to’ i111 ustrations

erfer,stationed in Tai- that eventhe most “fum-

wan; five sisters, Mrs. ble-thumb&quot; wife can ex-

Earl (Glenn) Hartman, ecute with ease.

Mrs. Dean (Mable) Army, 20,000 Qui and
and Mrs... Florence Mor- by sare

ris, all of South Bends; The Senator by Drew

Mrs. Angelo (Luetta) Pearson.

Maraldo, Mishawaka, and
Mrs. Walter (Edith) MENTONE
Clevenger, Rochester}

:

At the Bell Meuworial

Public library:
three brothers, Carl,
Mentone, Lester, R. 3,

We received a regular
“Book Bonanza&quot this we-

Rochester, and Vern of

Mishawaka; and eight
wk with a little bit of

something for everyone.
grandchildren. A daugh-

Do you temember the
ter, two grandchildren,

two sisters and a broth-

er preceded in death. old Radio Soap Operas
such a Our = pm ke
Just Plain Bill, rc

Terrell kins, Stella Dallas,
John*s Other Wife, etc?

benjamin S. Terrell, We have a new behind-

81, Logansport, father the mike story of that

of Edgar Terrell of Ak- fabulous era and it is

ron, died Sunday after complete with photo-—
a lingering illness. graphs of the stars. The

Services for Mr. Ter- book is, Tune In Tomor—
rell were conducted this row by Mary Jane Higby.
morning at Logansport. T£ you&#3 real ambit-

ious here&#39; a good one

MARRIAGE LICENSE for you: How

_

To Make

Also applying for a Someth lo}

marriage license were D Ku
.

EECe

Ralph Creager, No. Man- Transforming newel posts

chester, and Mildred into candelabra and cake

Davis, Akron. pans into elegant com-

Alderfer

otes

pote dishes. are only
two of the magical feats
in this easy-to-follow

the fine art

influenced the course of
German and European his-
tory for centuries.

Any book by this auth-
or is. sure to be full
of suspense and excite-

ment. Force 10 From
Navarone by Alistair
Maclean. The wild and

beautiful mountains of
Yugoslavia are the set-

ting for this World War
II novel.

If you’ think you&#39;
got problems try read-

ing this book, Truth is

Stranger by Ann Landers.
Tica’s most widely

syndicated columnist

speaks out on family
battles, marriage, money

and sexe

And for the mystery
readers we have three

new crime Club Selections
and for the Western fans

there *s anew one by Dan

Roberts - Incident at

Haddon Citye

DID YOU KNOW?

Recent dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Hudson were Mr. and Mrs.
Bill Hudson and daught-

ers and Mr. and Mrs.
Jerry Hudson and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Working and family of

Hazardville, Conn. were

Tuesday visitors of Mr.
and Mrs. Bill Hudson,
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Hud-
son and Mr. and Mrs.

Kenneth Mollenhour of
Mentone. They had lunch

with Mr. and Mrs. Frank
Hudson of Akron.



Chi Was New
60 YEARS AGO

Six uf the seven townships in Wabash County

united in putting the saloons out of the coun-

ty at the election Tuesday, giving a majority
for the drys at 897. Noble township was the

only one that went wet, and that was by a great
deal smaller majority than the wets had clain-

ed or the drys conceded.
Work on the Winona Interurban is progressing

nicely. Up to this time the weather has been

very favorable and nota whole day has been lo-

st this winter northeast from Mentone.

A comedy that has met with success in Paris,

London and the provinces as well as in this

country, called &q Race For a Widow,&qu comes to

apr Opera House Tuesday night, January 5

HAD ‘THE FACTS WRONG: &quot;A said the candi-

date, “this is Farmer Whiffletree&#39;s place, I

believe. And you have just celebrated your

golden wedding, I understand?&quot; &quot;Golde wedding
nuthin’,&quot; was the response. &quot;I& just been

sued for $10,000 worth of breach of promise.
You&#39; got your index card mixed.”

.

The sleigh, the snow plow and snow shovel are

in a panic. They have no business at all in

this locality. It continues drye
H. D. Pontius and son of Mentone were thru &

kron Tuesday and on over to Macy where they sold

a nice monument to someone and stopped in this

office long enough to renew his subscription
to this paper.

Miss Ethel Shelt was a nice position at Elk-

hart where this paper makes her regular visits.

40 YEARS AGO

Dr. T. Clutter of Mentone who was driving a

Graham-Paige sedan slipped fromthe road, north

of Mentone, and crashed into a pole. Dre Clut-

ter escaped injury andthe car was only slight-

ly damaged.
Jack Morris will sell 20 head of circus hor-

ses at his sale Tuesday. 50 head of horses and

mules will be sold at this sale.

Mrs. Mattie Waechter of Mentone is visiting

here for a fewdays with friends and relatives.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Leininger and family and

Mrs. and Mr. Whallon and family were Thursday

evening dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. A. Be

Chipman and family of Plymouth.
Miss Ollie Clark has resigned her position

at Leininger&#39;s store. Miss Clark will enter

So. Bend Business College. Her place at the

store will be filled by Miss Annie Waite.

New officers for the next three months were

elected last Friday by the communitarians at

the regular noon day luncheon. The officers

are as follows: Jay Emahiser, Chairman; E. L.

Scott, vice chairman, and Loder Patterson as

secretarye
Glen Hatfield and wife moved into the rooms

with Mary Beik last Monday.

25 YEARS AGO

9. Le Slaybaugh, Ae. He Caldwell and Charles

Wells were re-elected president, secretary and

treasurer of the Chamber of Commerce at a din-

ner meeting held Tuesday night. The office of

vice president was created and Lorin Stucker

was elected to fill that position.
Dre Ve Ce Miller and Lynn Davis, board mem-

bers; Clerk-Treasurer J. W. Bidwell, City Fire

Chief Ed Fleck, Rural Fire Chief A. He Caldwell,

Day Marshall Ernest Lantz and Acting Night

Marshall Orval Whittenberger attended the first

official meeting Monday night. Chief item of

business waS the appointment of Ted Jontz to

fill the vacancy in Ward 3 that was created by

the death of Harry Showalter.

Mre and Mrs. Harve Krieg visited Sunday with

their daughter and husband, Mr. and Mrs. Clair

Reed and family.

10 YEARS AGO

The engagement of Miss Judith Ann Rosenbury

and Terry L. Walgamuth has been announced.

Mentone won the 4-way tournament at Mentone

Saturday night by defeating the strong Beaver~

Dam outfit 65 to 47. The Akron Flyers, play-

ing in the consolation game, lost a heartbreak-

er overtime tussel to Silver Lake 54 to 52.

MILLER’S LP. GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor

100 Ib. CYLINDER ANP BULK SERVICE

500 and 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE OR LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller

AKRON

Convers
Ce Pi

Mr. and Mrs. Herschel

Fenstermaker spent Chri-

stmas day with Mr. and

Mrs. Charles Hapner and

family of Coldwater,

Michigan. They also

celebrated the birthday
of Mrs. Hapner. Other

guests present, Mr. and

Mrs. James Hapner of No.

Manchester, and MrSe

Harry Hapner of Lake-

tone

A Christmas carry-in
supper was held in the

home of Mrs. Valura Ba-

hney Wednesday evening.
Those present were Mre

and Mrs. Ralph Fites,
Ronald and Byron, Mre

and Mrs. Gerald Bahney,
Mre and Mrs. Arnold Van

Lue, Roland, Lyla, Mre

and Mrs. Allen Smith,

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Lauer,
Michael and Deborah, Mr.

and Mrs. Keith Dawson,

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Flo-

or, Todd and Lyle, Mr.

and Mrs. Howard Ruckman,

Christopher and Vane

After supper they all

enjoyed a gift exchange
anda good time for alle

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon

Heltzel, Michael and

Kelly entertained the

following people for

Christmas: Mrs. Bertha

Penrod, Mre and Mrse

Lorraine Opple,, Joyce
and Ronnie, Mr. and Mrs.

Ray Hoover, Fred and,

David, and Mre and Mrs.

Dean Bammerlin and fam-

ily.
Saturday guests of Mre

and Mrs. Gordon Heltzel

were Mr. and Mrs. Harry
Carr and family of Argose

Christmas day guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Roy Mer-

edith were Mr. and Mrs.

Arnold Heeter of Gary,

Mr. and Mrs. John Mere-

dith and children, Mar-

ianne and Mark, and

Miss Grace Blesch of Fte

Wayne, Mre and Mrs.

Leigh Morris and daught—
er, Meredith Anne, of

Evanston, and Mrs. C.H.

Yeamane
Sunday guests of Mre

and Mrs. Ronald Richards

were Mrs. Charles Lotz

of Akron, Mre and Mrse

Herschel Taylor and

children, Nancy and

Brent, of Disko and Mre

and Mrs. Frank Jones

and daughter, Vicki, and

sons, Richard and Mor-

ris, of Silver Lake.

Sunday guests of Mre

and Mrs. Wm. Huppert
were Mr. and Mrs. Wayne

Huppert and sons, Mich-

ael and Dean of Bremen,

Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Bucher and daughter,
Cindy and son Brian of

Ft. Wayne, Mr. and Mrse

Gary Huppert of Hunter-

town and Mrs. Chris

Huppert.
On Sunday, Miss Nora

Hoffman enter tained

Mrs. Harold Norman and

andson, Chuckie of

Gilead, Mr. and Mrs.

Bill Kinder and child-

ren, Kay and Gary of

Warsaw, andMr. and Mrs.

Larry Horien and son,

Douglas, Mrs. Clifford

Bright and daughter,
Velma, of Akron.

Rev. and Mrs. Harold

Leininger and children
of Anderson spent Christ-

mas with Mrs. Mary Mare-
aret Leininger.

Mrse Ed Kester of No.

Manchester spent Satur-

day with her parents,
Mr. and Mrse Allen

Keirn.
Mr. andMrs. Ben Barn-

ett spent Christmas with

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Burr

and family of Warsawe

Other guests were Mr.

Max Barnett and child-

ren of Rushville.
Mr. and Mrs. Allen

Keirn, Mesdames Carrie
Norris and Ann Mizgalski

spent Christmas in Noe

Manchester with Mr. and

Mrs. EdKestere Mr. and

Mrs. Max Kester and dau-

ghters, Kathy and Ann-

ette, and Mary Beth Ab-
bott of No. Manchester

were also guestSe
Mr. and Mrs. John

Stauffer. of Etna Green

were guests of Mrs. Ce

H. Yeaman on Saturday.
Spending Christmas

with Mr. and Mrs. Earl

Arter were Mr. and Mrse

Steve Arter and child-

ren of Ft. Wayne, and

get starte
Are you thinking of buying a

car? Don’t just think

about it. Come in

and talk it over

with us. Let

us explain the

ris and son of Lafayett
Christmas eve din

guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Joe Bahney and Mrs. Neil

Farley, were Rev. and

Mrs. Kesler of Frank-

ton, Mrs. Mary Margaret
Leininger, Mre and Mrse

Randall Leininger and

son Carl, and Mrs. C.H.

Yeaman.
Mr. andMrs. John Eads

of Atwood and Philip
Gray of Ft. Wayne spent

Christmas with Mr. and

Mrs. Ed Graye

Mr. and Mrs. Ethus

Burton and family were

Christmas dinner guests
of Charles A. Burton and

family of Hoopeston, I1-

linois. The event was

also celebrating the

birthday of Ethus* moth-

er, Mrse Bertha J. Bur-

ton who was 80 years
old on Dece 26. Some

30 persons attended the

get-together and dinn-

ere

Christmas Day guests
of Mrs. Lena Kuhn and

Mrs. Louise Swick were:

Mr. and Mrs. Devon Swi-

ck of Indianapolis, Mre

and Mrs. Wayne Tombau-

gh of Mentone, and Mrs.

Dick Tombaugh and two

sons of Lafayette, Ind-

liana.

Guests in the Charles

Whittenberger home dur-

ing the holidays were

Mr. and Mrs. H. E. Sny-
der and family of Peru,

Mr. and Mrs. James S.

Snyder and family of

Dayton, O., Mr. and Mrs.

Bill Whittenberger of

Brookfield, Ill., Mrs.

Jon Mayfield and Kristi
of Hanover, Mrs. Madge
Snyder .

of Logansport,
James Snyder of Angola,
Lyman Snyder of Frank-

lin and Miss Nancy Mar-

tin and friend of Macye

We& help you

EXCHAN
ee aA



Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Senff had “as Tuesday
night supper guests Mr.

and Mrs. Delbert Senff,
Bonnie and Wanda and

David Michaels of Etna

Green and Mr. and Mrs.
Robt. Anders of Inwood.

Mr. and Mrs. Henry
Foster entertained for

Christmas dinner Sunday
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Fost-

er and family of South

Bend and Mr. and Mrs.

Ray Tevault, Mike and

Mary.
Christmas dinner gu-

ests of Mr. and Mrs. Ray
Tevault and family were

Mr. and Mrs. James Har-

mon and Mrs. Raymond
Banke, Denise and Scott,
all of South Bend.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Senff entertained 40

guests Christmas Day at

a pot luck dinner. The

guests were Mrs. James

McKinney and family of

Culver, Mr. and Mrs. El-

son Weaver and family of

Lapaz, Russell Senff and

family of Mishawaka, Mr.

and Mrs. Gene Weaver and

daughter of Teegarden,
Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Hinke and family of Bre-

men, Betty Lou Heinke of

Indianapolis and Mr. and

Mrs. Eldon Senff and

family ot Mentone.

Mr. and Mrs. William

Shields of Mishawaka en-

tertained wif¥h a Christ-
mas Eve dinner for Mre
and Mrs. Wm. Heck and

family of Tippecanoe,
Mr. and Mrse Jack Cun-

ningham and family of

Portage, Mr. and Mrs,
John Oberley
Chas. Oberley of Bloom-

ington, Mr. and Mrse

Jerry Oberley of Misha-

waka and Clem Mamerow

and Clem Jr. of No. Lib-

erty.
Mrs. Wendell Moriarty

was a Christmas guest of
Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Moriarty of Plymouth.
Christmas guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Martin

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY ALL

YOUR PRINTING. NEEDS

of Wyatt,
|

were Mr. and Mrs. Roger
Moriarty of Ft. Wayne,
Julia Moriarty of Terre
Haute, Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Wheadon of Rochester,
Ernest Reed of Knox and

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Ha-

gan of Mishawaka,
Christmas dinner Gue-

sts of Mr. and Mrs. Dean

Nellans Sr. of Mentone

were Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd
Cowen and family, Bour-

bon, Mr. and Mrs. Wm.
Moriarty of Tippecanoe

and Andrea Cowen of Ind-

ianapolis.
Clem Mamerow and Clem

Jr. of No. Libery had,
a Christmas celebration
on Dec. 29 for Mr. and
Mrs. Wm. Heck and fami-
ly, Mrs. Dorothy Heck,
Tippecanoe, Mrs. Ethel

Oberley of Wyatt, Mr.
and Mrs. Jerry Oberley,
Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Shields
of Mishawaka, Mr. and
Mrs. John Oberley of Wy-
att and Charles Oberley

of Bloomington.
Mr. and Mrs. Glendon

Bailey and family had a

Christmas dinner for Mr.
and Mrs. Glen Roberts
and family of Argos,
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 0-

vermyer and family and
Brian Bell of Bourbon

and Mr. and Mrs. Dennis

Bailey of Tippecanoe.
Christmas guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Russell War-

ren were Mr. and Mrs.
Milo Richard and family,
Tjna Mentzel and Jackie

larren of Tippecanoe,
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Fel-
dman of Danville, Mr.
and Mrs. Joe Hawkins and

family, Mr. and Mrs.
Perry Crauder and Bever-

ly, Mr. and Mrs. Welcome
Warren and family, Mike

King, all of Bourbon,
Mr..and Mrs. Russell,
Reichard and Rhonda of

Etna Green,Mr. and Mrs.
James Salisbury of Sel-

ma, Mr. and Mrs. Dale
Warren and family, Lynne
Hissong of Argos, Mr.

and Mrs. Dewayne Warren
and Chris of Kokomo,
Terry and Lisa and Rusty
Warren of Warsaw and Mr.

and Mrs. Robert Berger
and sons of Plymouth.

Janet and Julia Mori-

arty of Terre Haute will

spend the holidays with
their parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Moriarty and

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Martin
of Tippecanoe.

Mr. and Mrs. David
Kreft and Stacy and Ste-

ve Hepler were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr. and

Custom Kitchen
PLANNING

Tree Estimates Gladly Given

ALL TYPES AND PRICES
WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jct. S. KR 18 and 114 North Manchester, Fheme 882-2268

Mrs. Dale Blackford and

family.
Sunday dinner guests

of Mrs. Wilbur Phillips
were Mr. and Mrs. Ches-
ter Johnson, Mr. and Mrs.
Dick Becherll and fami-

ly of No. Liberty, Mr.
and Mrs. Harold Schlim-
mer and family, Barbara

Daughterty of Lakeville,
Mr. and Mrs. John Dolph
and family of Walkerton,
Mr. and Mrs. Howard
Roush and Barbara of

Plymouth, Mr. and Mrs.

Brooks Gardener and Jim
of Bourbon and Mr. and

Mrs. Arnold Phillips of
Bremen.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest
Needler and Gary had

their annual Christmas
Eve supper for their

children and grandchil-
dren. Present were Mr.

and Mrs. Jerry Needler
and Trent of Etna Green,
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Need-

ler and Dawn Sue and
Mr. and Mrs. Donald We-

irick and family of

Merriam.
Mr. and Mrs. Wren

Crane spent Christmas
in So. Bend with Mr. and

Mrs. Henry Christiansen
and sons.

Mrs. Bess Moriarty,
Julia Moriarty and Mr.

and Mrs. Roger Moriaty
spent Christmas night

at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Lyndol Moriarty
and family of Celina, 0.

A potluck dinner will
d held Jan. 5 at the
Mentone Town Hall by

members of the Blackford

family. Planning to at-

tend are Mr. and Mrs.
Lester Blackburn, Mr.

and Mrs. Burdell Black-
burn and family, Mr. and
Mrs. Robt, Blackford, Mn
and Mrs. Don Baugher,
Randy and Calvin, Mr.
and Mrs. Mike Blackford
and family and Mr. and

Mrs. Dean Blackford and

family, all of Warsaw,
Mr. and Mrs. Marty Mon-

talbano, Mr. and Mrs.
Dennis Smith and family,

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Kauf-—

man and family, Mr. and

Mrs. Ray Haroff and fam-

ily, all of Bourbon, Mr.
and Mrs. Paul Rupert and

family of Huntington,.
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Jones

and family of Claypool,
Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Smith
and family of Burket, Mr.
and Mrs. Herbert Bailey
and family of Chapman
Lake, Mr. and Mrs. Dale

Blackford and family,
Mr. and Mrs. David Dreft
and Stacy, Mrs. Sarah

Blackford, Mr. and Mrs.

Wm. Blackford and fami-

ly, Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Kreft and family, Mr.

and Mrs. Chas. Lozier,
all of Tippecanoe, Dr.

and Mrs. Eugene Ward and

family of Argos and Pfc.
and Mrs. David Stults
of San Francisco, Cal.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Wal-

ters had a Christmas
dinner for their child-

ren and grandchildren,
Mr. and Mrs. Duane Wal-

ters and family, Mr. and
Mrs. Herschel Walters
and Kelly of Bourbon and
Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Car-

penter and family.
Mrs. Gladys Martin is

spending the holidays
with Mr. and Mrs. LeRoy

Martinand family of La-

fayette.
Miss Margie Fites of

Terre Haute is spending
the Bolidays with Mr.
and Mrs. Ryval Fites and

Ricky.
Mrs. Gladys Martin at-

sy

ner Sunday at’ the home
‘of her daughter and hus-—
band, -Mr. and Mrs. Wa.
Grady, of Eliazbethtown,

Mr. and Mrs. Eric Wei-
land and Becky and Mrs.
Ida Weiland had as their

Christmas guests Mr. and
Mrs. Harvey Hollar and

family, Bill Weiland and
Otto Weiland.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Elliott had as Christmas

Eve supper guests their
sons and families, Mr.

and Mrs. Robt. Elliott
of So. Bend and Mr. and
Mrs. Wm. Elliott.

Mrs. Bertha Shaffer of
Goshen will spend the

holidays with her sist-
er Mrs. Laura Beer.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Menser entertained Mr.

and Mrs. Phillip Ander-
son and family, Mr. and
Mrs. David Jones and

Kristi and Mr. and Mrs.
Hal Menser and family
on Christmas day.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Fisher and Mr. and Mrs.

Sam Coplenand daughters
and Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Towns and family of Ev-

ansville were Christmas
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Jack Buswell and

family of Walkerton.

Christmas dinner gue-
sts of Mrs. Wilbur Phil-

lips were Mr. and Mrs
Ronnie McCartney and,’
family of Lapaz, Mr. and

Mrs. Brooks Gardner and
Jim of Bourbonand Sarah

Gardner of Grand Rapids,
Mich.

Christmas Eve guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Raymond

Weirick and ea were Mr.
and Mrs. Eugene Weirick
and Billy, lfr. and Mrs.

Barry Weirick and dau-

ghters of Tippecanoe and
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Weirick of Lafayette,
Mr. and Mrs. David

Jones and Kristi spent
Christmas night at the

home of his parents, Mr.
and Mrs. Howard Jones
and daughters at Bremen.

Mr.
Bill Whitacre

and Janie of Nappanee.
Mr. and Mrs. Keith

Sill and family enter-
tained Mr. and Mrs. Glen

Cole of Argos, Doris
Cole of So. Bend, Mrs.

Dottie Rohrer of Mentone
and Mrs. Fostie Sill on

Christmas day.
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sec-

hrist were hosts to a

Christmas potluck dinner
for their families. In-
cluded were Mr. and Mrs.
Lawrence Harness and

family, Mr. and Mrs. 0-

mer Wutherick and son,
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Mc-

Clure and daughter, all
of Ft. Wayne, Mr. and
Mrs. Ward Corl, Mr. and
Mrs. Larry Fruckey of

Edwardsburg, Mich., Mre
and Mrs. Wilbur Seehrist,
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Se-

christ and sons of So.

Bend, Mr. and Mrs. Gary
Chambers and sons of

Wakarusa, Mr. and Mrs.
Mark Chambers of Goshen,
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Haab
and Mrs. James Chambers
of Milford.
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10 FINE TRUCKS AT

KERLI MOTO CO

Ford F250 % Ton Pickup
Ranger Pkg, full HD, V8 by 4 spd

Dodge D200 % Ton Pickup
Camper Spcl, full HD, V8 by 4 Spd

Ford F250 % Ton Pickup
Std cab, full HD, 6 by 4 Spd. 13,000 miles

Ford “E” Super Van
Std body, full HD, 6 by 3 Spd, sharp

Ford F100 12 Ton Pickup
Custom Cab, HD, V8 by 3 Spd

Chevrolet C200 % Ton Pickup
Std Cab, full HD, 6 by 4 Spd

Ford Fi00 14 Ton Pickup
Std cab, HD. big 6 by 3 Spd

international 42 Ton Pickup
Std cab, new blue paint, 6 by 3 Spd

Ford F350 1 Ton Chassis Cab
Full HD, overhauled, dual rears

Ford F350 1 Ton Chassis Cab
Full HD, 4,000 miles, dual rears

These Are Guaranteed!

OPEN EVENINGS TILL 7

PEER E GEES
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Conver

Robert Riewoldt and
Harold Yazel recently
spent a week attending
school at Elox Corp. at
Troy, Mich,

Christmas dinner gues-
ts of Mrs. Hannah Plant
of Claypool were Mr. and
Mrs. Jerry Hudson and

family of Mentone, Mr.
and Mrs. Harold Michael
and Betsy and John Plant

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Nel-
lans of Cedar Rapids,
Iowa and Miss Charlotte
Van Demark of Danville,
Ill. were week-end gue-

sts of Mr. and Mrs. By-
ron Nellans and family.
Miss Van Demark also

visited her nephew and
family, Mr. and Mrs.

Elery Nellans and family
of R. 5, Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Krie-
bel and family of Mur-

raysville, Pa. were

Thursday, Friday and Sat-
urday guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Tom Harman and fam-
ily.

Christmas eve dinner
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Victor Lantz, Marty and

Van, were Mr. and Mrs.
Harold Yazel, Rhonda,
Teresa, Michael, Mr. and

Mrs. Quentin Lantz, Son-
ya and Sandra of Warsaw
and Mrs. Isabella Lantz.

Mrs. Dorothea Cullum
recently returned to

Chicago with her son,
Paul, to spend the hol-
idays with her family.

Mr. and Mrs. €hester
Coplen had Christmas
dinner for Mr. and Mrs.
Victor Lantz and family

and Mr. and Mrs. John
Melfott and family.

Mre and Mrs. Monroe
Romine had as Christmas

day supper guests Mr.
and Mrs. Kenneth Romine
and family, Miss Sharon
Mills of Roann, Mr. and

Mrs. Gerald Romine and
family, Mr. andMrs. Tom

Smith and family and
Mrs. Ruby Smith.

Mrs. Hazel Tanis of
Wichita, Kan. is spend-

ing the holidays with
her daughter, Mrs. Robt.

Hibschman.
Mrs. Blanche Morning-

Star of Berne is spend-
ing the holidays with
her granddaughter, Mrs.
A-L. Hiers, and family.

Mrs. Ina Davis accomp-
anied her brother and

his wife, Mr. and Mrs.
Loren Adams of Argos, to
Decatur to attend the
funeral of an aunt.

Mrs. Charles Besson
entertained her children

and grandchildren in the
Town Hall Saturday even-

ing. They enjoyed a

carry-in dinner and gift
exchange.

The Adam Cochran fami-
ly met at the home of
Mr. and Mrs. Dan ine
in Warsaw on Chris S

day.
- Mrs. Ima Taylor spent

Christmas evening with

Mre andMrs. Wm. Cochran

Pi
and daughters.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Alvey
and family visited with

friends at LaPorte over
last week-end.

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry
Busenburg and daughter,
Mrs. Mable Igo, Mrse
Lois Perkins were supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
David Busenburg on

Christmas Eve.
Mrs. Lois Perkins and

Mrs. Mable Igo spent
Christmas day in South

Bend as guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Von Perkins and

family.
Mr. and Mrs. W. E.

Fowler of Mentone and
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Fow-
ler of Ft. Wayne were

pre-Christmas dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Rush and family of
Syracuse.

Grover Burnworth of
Roann was a Monday morn-

ing guest of Mr. and Mrse
W.E. Fowler.

The children and grand-
children of Mrs. Treva

Boganwright met at her
home Christmas day for
a carry-in dinner and
gift exchange. Present
were Mr. and Mrs. Donald
Boganwright and daught-

ers of Three Oaks, Mich.
and Mr. and Mrs. Dick
Boganwright and family,

Mr. and Mrs. Emory Davis
and daughters and Mr.
and Mrs. Jim Miller.

Christmas dinner gue-
sts of Mrs. Ina Davis
were Mre and Mrs. Ron

McDugle of Lina, 0., Mr.
and Mrse Dan Davis of
Knox. Christmas even-

ing, Mr. and Mrs. Glen
Davis and daughter of

Clarksville, Tenn. ar-

Tived for a few days’
visit with Mrs. Ina Da-

vis. They stopped in
Indianapolis enroute

-home to visit his sist-
er.

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Col-
bert and David were Sun-

day overnight guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Horn.

The Colberts hosted a
birthday dinner Sunday®

at Schori‘s restaurant
in honor of Mrs. Horn.

Mr. and Mrs. Pete Blue
ha been ill with flu.

e and Mrs. Jim Bit-
ting and Andy hosted a
dinner Christmas Eve in

honor of Mre and Mrs.
Joe Shively and family
of Lafayette, Mr. and
Mrs. Ed Souther and son,
Mr. and Mrs. Earl, Davis
of Tippecanoe, Mrs. Ha-
zel Walters and’ Mrs.
Myrtle Davis of Mentone.

_
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News Of The

Beaver Dam Vicinity
Mre and Mrs. Harold

Miller enjoyed

a

Christ-
mas eve supper with his

Parents, Mre and Mrs.

Omer Miller, of near A-

thens. Mr. and Mrs.

Marion Leininger were

also guestse
Mre and Mrs. Wayne

Smalley, Chris and Lori

Ann hosted a family
Christmas eve supper at

their home. Guests were

Mrs. Lena Igo, Mre and

Mrs. Miles Igo and dau-

ghter, Mr. and Mrs. Ned

Igo and family, and Mr.

and Mrs. Barry Igo and

family.
Mre and Mrs. Worden

Perry enjoyed the Christ-

mas holidays at the home

of their daughter, Lt.
Cole and Mrs. Dwight

Groninger and family of

Indianapolis. Mr. and

Mrs. Don Herendeen, and

Debbie and Dennis of La-

fayette were also guests.
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Clinker and Mr. and Mrs.

Maurice Haney, Kevin,
Kathy, and Keith enjoy-

ed Christmas eve with

Mr. andMrs. Buddie Butt

and daughters of Warsawe

Susie and Mary Louise

Haney, daughters of Dr.

and Mrs. Leslie Haney
of Goshen, are spend-
ing a few days vacation

Start the year out right by

resolving to let us handle

your feeding problems and

get your livesteck and poul-

try on a balanced feeding

Program that will pay off in

Profits and increased produc

tion for you.

ROBERTS
Lumber, Hardware &a Grain

Box 158 Akron 893-7013

Claypool 566-2923

Box 367 Mentone 353-5145

with relatives in the

community.
Christmas eve supper

guests of Mr. and Mrse

Robert Heighway were E-

dith Heighway of Roch-

ester, Mr. and Mrs. Jay
Swick, Mr. andMrs. Ern-

est Heighway, Doug, Dave
and Debbie and Dan of

Roanoke, Mr. and Mrs.

Larry Wilson and Dennis
of Montgomery, Mr. and
Mrs. Ned Heighway and

Ginger, and Mr. and Mrs.

Con Shewman, Ronnie and

Jennifer Jo.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Smith were: Mr. and

Mrs. Ivan Warren, Mr.
and Mrs. Claude Swick,
David and Mark, Mr. and
Mrs. Eldon Swick and Ly-
nelle, Mr. andMrs. Jam-

es Collins, Mrs. Ronald
Swick, Larry and Lloyd,

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Kuhn,
and Jamie, Mr. and Mrs.

Joe Slaybaugh and Bret.
Mr. and Mrse George
Smith spent the after-

noon with them.

Thursday afternoon,
Mrse Ed Bucher called
on Mrs. Lawrence Butts,
who is a patient in the

Murphy Medical Center

in Warsaw, following
surgery on Tuesday.

Mrs. Amanda Murphy
has been spending some

time with her sister,
Mrs. Dave Kercher of

Mentone.
Christmas day dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrse

Don Smalley were Mr. and
Mrs. Gerald Smalley,
Tammy, Gary, and Cara

Jo, Mre and Mrs. Wayne
Smalley, Chris and Lori

Ann, Mr. and Mrs. Mit-
chell Tucker, and Mrs.

Lena Igo.
Mr. and Mrs. Ned Heigh-

way and Ginger hosted a

family dinner and gift
exchange on Christmas

day in their home. Gue-

sts were Mr. and Mrs.

Jack Severns and Gary,
Mrse Carrie Jones, and
Mrs. Mabel Severns all
of Rochester, Mr. and

Mrs. Terry Severns and
Scott of St. Louis, and

Mr.and Mrs.Dan Severns,
Brian and Cindy of AK-

rone

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-

er hosted a belated
Christmas supper in

their home on Sunday ev-—

ening with Mr. and Mrs.

Ernest Smith and Mr. and

Mrs. Worby Clinker as

guests.

1762 MAIN ST.

MOVING?
14 Ft. Van with Power Tailgate
$15 per day plus 10¢ per mile

Hamm Chrysler-

Mr. andMrs. Fred Han-

ey —spent Sunday in and
around Butler visiting

relatives. .

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald
Smalley and family were

Christmas night guests
of her parents, Mre and
Mrs. Kenneth Parks of
Huffman Lake. Other

guests were Mr. and Mrs.
Phil Tom and family,

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Huf-
.

fer and family, and Mr.
and Mrs. Kent Parks and

family.
Mre and Mrs. Paul

Shireman, Greg, Mark,
and Paula were Christ-

mas eve supper guests
of her mother, Mrs. Paul-

ine Drudge, in her home

near Warsaw. Mre and

Mrs. Jim Randall and

family of Leesburg were

also guests.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry

Wilson and Dennis and
Mr. and Mrs. Robert He-

ighway were Thursday
evening supper guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Swick.
Members of the Youth

Fellowship enjoyed bowl-

ing on Sunday.
Mre and Mrs. Robert

Heighway, Mrs. Bess Bi-

delman, and Mr. and Mrs.

Larry Wilson and Den-

nis Gene were Christmas

Day dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Con Shew-

man and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Buddie

Butts and daughters were

Sunday afternoon callers
at the home of Mr. and
Mrs. Maurice Haney and

family. Lynelle Haney
spent the night with Ka-

they Haney on Sunday.
Alberta Hanson a resi-

dent of California, was

a Sunday dinner guest
of Mr. and Mrs. Jay

Swick. Miss Hanson has

taught at Beaver Dam

School for several years.
Lt. Col. and Mrse

Dwight Groninger and

family were supper gue-
sts of her parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Worden Perry.
On Christmas night,

Mr. andMrs. Paul Shire-
man and family were sup-
per guests of his par-

ents, Mr. and MrsAlton
Shireman of Akron. Oth-—

er guests were Mr. and
Mrs. Leon Schipper, Mr.
and Mrs. Robert Mattix
and family, Neva Mattix
and Pauline Drudge.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Wilson and Dennis Gene

and Robert Heighway re

Friday dinner guests of
Edith Heighway in Roch-—
ester.

Bill Balmer and Paul
Shireman hosted a Christ-

mas party for members of

the Junior HighClass on

Thursday evening in the

church basement. A gift
exchange and refresh-

ments were enjoyed by
nine members.

Members of the Cumber-

land family met in the

church basement for
their Christmas on Sun-

day, with Mr. and Mrs.

Frank Cumberland serv-

ing as hosts. Those a-

ttending were Mrs. Jean
Hinton and Kim of Ft.

Wayne, Mr. andMrs. Paul
Cumberland, Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Cumberland and

sons, Mr. andMrs. Vern-

on Cumberland, Mr. and

Mrs. Delmar Cumberland

and family, Mr. and Mrs.
Eldon Cumberland and My-
lin, Mr. and Mrs. Max

Cumberland and family,
Mr. and Mrs. George Cu-

mberland, Diane, Brend

of Bourbon, Mr. and Mrs.

Phillip Rae of Elkhart,
Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Horn

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Swi-
ck were Sa even-

ing supper sts of

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Amiss
of No. Manchester. The

family Christmas.
er ts were Mr. and
Mrs. Ralph Shewman and
Royce, and Mr. and Mrs.

Her 1d Shewman and fam-
ily. =

Summit News ...-

On Sunday afternoon,
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Butt

were guests of Mr. and

Mrs. [ale Bammerlin and
children of Mexico for

homemade ice cream for
the birthdays of Stan

Bammerlin on Dec. 31st
and Susan Bammerlin on

Jan. lst. Other pres-
ent were: Mr. and Mrs.
Clare Reed and Mrs. and

Mrs. Robert Bammerlin
of Gilead, Mr. and Mrs.
Dean HNammerlin, Susan,
Lisa and Jay of Roann
and Mr. and Mrs. Lyle
Butt and sons, Troy and

Danny of Akron and Jen-
nifer Lewis of Star City.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Butt

had as last week-end

guests, her sister and

husband, Mr. and Mrse
T. M. Haas of Mt. Pros-

Dec. 22,
Earl Butt

had as guests for a car-

ry-in Christmas dinner
the following: Mr. and

Mrs. M. L. Harrison and

daughters Jo Ellen and

Sue Ann of Warren, Ind.,
Claude Weirick of Har-

risburg, Paes, Mr. and
Mrs. Earl Harrison, Mr.

and Mrs. Larry Harrison,
and sons Randy and Rod-

ney of Mathews, Mr. and

Mrs. Keith Butt of Ft.

Wayne, Mr. and Mrs. T.

M. Haas of Mt. Prospect,
Ill., Mre and Mra. Dean

Bamme&#39;rlin and children

Susan, Lisa and Joy of

Roann, and Mr. and Mrs.

Lyle Butt and sons Troy
and Danny of Akron.

Dan Whitt enberger
Earl Butt and others

were fox hunting on

Tuesday and Thursday
without successe

Mr. andNrs. Lyle Butt

and sons, Troy and Danny
had as their guests

Christmas eve: Mr. and

Mrse James McEvoy and

Mr. and Mrs. James Mc-

Evoy Jr. and children,
Jimmy and Melissa. On

Christmas day their gue-

SAL - SAL - SALE

EYE CATCHERS

Stockings By Berkshire

3 PAIR $2.35
Regularly 9%¢ Pair

sts were Mr. and Mrs.
Dean Bammerlin and child-
ren, Susan and Lisa and

Jay of Roann, Mr. and
Mrs. Keith Butt of Ft.

Wayne and Mr. and Mrs.
Earl Butt. Callers in
the evening were Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Lewis and child-

ren, Jennifer, Andy,
Chris, and Nancy of Star

City.
Mr. andMrs. Earl Butt

were in Peru on business

Friday.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Per-

sonett and family spent
Christmas Day at the Er-

nest Miller home. Other
dinner guests were Mr.

and Mrs. Jack Miller of

Ft. Wayne.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Rob-

ertson and sons were

Christmas evening call-
ers at the Don Personett

home.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Per-

sonett and daughters
were Christmas Eve vis-
itors of the Harold Per-

sonett family.
Mrs. Ernest Miller

spent Friday afternoon

with her granddaughters,
Lisa, Tammy, Amy and Me-

lissa Personett.

AKRON
DID YOU KNOW?

Russell Koppang of
Concord, New Hampshire

was a holiday visitor

at the Vern Derring
home.

COO STOR



Mr. and Mrs. Vernon I.

Derring of Akron announ-

ce the engagement of
their daughter, Mary
Catherine, to Owen Rus-

sell Koppang, son of

Mre and Mrs. Odd Kop-
Pang of Lancaster, New

Hampshire.
Miss Derring isa 1965

graduate of Akron High
School, attended Ander-

son College, and is cur-

rently asenior at Keene
State College, Keene,

New Hampshire. She is

an elementary education

major and is a member

of Kappa Delta Pi. She
is studying this year
under a special educa-

tional traineeship.
Mr. Koppang attended

Dartmouth College, and

served with the U. S.

Navy. He is a 1968

graduate of Keene State

College and is alsoa

member of Kappa Delta

Pie He is currently
teaching math at Concord

High School, Concord,
New Hampshire.

The couple plana June

7th wedding.

age a NEWS
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Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Day and Mr. and Mrs.
Merril Kendall recently

entertained and

guests of Kappa Delta
Phi Sorority at the an-

nual Christmas Party. at
the Day home.

After adelicious din-

ner, agift exchange was

held. The members brou-

ght canned goods to give
to a local family, and
also presented gifts to

Mre and Mrs. Doug York
who recently lost their

belongings when their

home burnede
Those attending were

Mr. and Mrs. Harold

Gearhart, Mr. and Mrs.

Ross Burdge, Mre and

Mrs. Lyle Harris, Mr.

and Mrs. Richard Riedel,
Mr. and Mrse Gil Jenk-

ins, Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Straley, Mr. and Mrs.

Jack Sausaman, Mre and
Mrs. Geo. Stephens, Mr.

and Mrs. Mike Stephens,
Mre and Mrse Jerry Fin-

ney, Mr. and Mrs. Lyle
Butt, Mr. and Mrse Ter-

ry Walgamuth, Mr. and
Mrs. Russell King, Mr.
John York, Mr. and Mrs.

Byron Shore and Mr. and

Mrse Doug York.

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Schul-

er of No. Manchester en-

tertained Mr. and Mrs.

Clarence Schuler, Mrs.
Arnold Schuler and Mr.

and Mrs. Oscar Fites for

Christmas dinner.

The Swick family en-

joyed a Christmas din-

ner at the home of their

mother, Louise Swick,

Sunday. Those present
were Mr. and Mrs. Dowe

Swick of Rosedale,Ind.,

aes

har ee a

+ wala Rselats

State

cern
—
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Mr. and Mrs. Dale Swick
of Carbondale,Illinois,
Mr. and Mrs. Everett
Swick of Burkett, Mr.
and Mrs. Lester White
of Talma, Mr. and Mrs.
Leo Anglin and Allyson,
John We and Renee of
Milford, Mr. and Mrse

Jay Swick and Mrs. Lena
Kuhn of Akron.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Roy-
er and Jim entertained
the following people on

Christmas Day: Mr. and
Mrs. Kenneth Luckinbill,
Nancy and Judy, Mr. and

Mrs. Gary Luckinbill,
Mick, Pat and Kathryn,
Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Adamson, and Mr. Bruce

Grindle.

Judy Bilocher Weds

Miss Judy Kay Blocher
became the bride of Ron-
ald Allen Pressler ina

Yuletide ceremony solem-—
nized Saturday evening

at the First Baptist
Church in Wabash with

Rev. Lee Kantenwein of
Warsaw officiating.

Parents of the couple
are Mre and Mrs. Glen

Blocher, No. Manchester,
and Mr. and Mrs. Eugene

Pressler, Wabash.

Wedding music was pre-
sented by Miss Carole
Hawkins of Ft. Wayne,

Mrs. Orland Unger of Wa-

bash, and Mrs. Lee Kant-
enwein of Warsaw.

Given in marriage by
her father, the bride

appeared in a bouffant

gown of peau de soie
fashioned on sheath

lines with detachable
flat paneled train. Re-

embroidered Alencon lace
trimmed the bodice and

sleeves. She wore a

bouffant veil caught to

a head piece of petals
embellished with cryst-

als and carried a cas-

cade of eucharis lilies
and stephanotis accent-—

ed with red velvel rib-
bon. A single strand of

pearls was a gift of the

bridegroom.
Attending were Miss

Nancy Wiltheiss of Bluf-
fton as maid of honor

and Miss Carolyn Steele,
a cousin, Miss Eleanor
Mares of Akron and Miss
Elise Caiby of the Vir-

gin Islands as brides-
maids. Teresa Steele,
cousin of the bride, was

flower girl, and Miriam
Lewis of Roann was&# ring

bearer.

Michel” Unger of Wabash

was best man, and Barry
Blocher, brother of the

bride, Harley Rollins of

Winona Lake, and Ronald

Skelton of Loves Park,
Ill. were groomsmen. U-

shers were Paul Lewis of

Roann and Richard Skel-

ton of Ft. Wayne. Can-

dles were lighted by
John White and Duane Da-

walt of Wabash.

A reception was held

at the Holiday Inn, Wa-

bash, with Mrs. Bill
Gearhart of Akron, Mrse

Marion Acton of Mentone,
Mrs. Pat Flinn of Bunk-

er Hill, andMiss Bever-

ly Lower of Wolcottvil-
le serving.

The couple will be at

home at 1060 No. Albert

Ste, Wabash, after Jan.

6. They honeymooned in
Hawaii and the West

Coast. Mrs. Pressler is-

a teacher in the Tippe-
canoe Valley School Cor-

poration and her husband
is employed at the Wab-

ash Plain Dealer.

Jim Royer of Everett,
Washington flew back

home on after
spending a Christmas

vacation with his par-
ents, Mr. andMrs. Frank

Royer and other relat-
ives and friends.

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard
Kuhn and family of Bur-

ket, Mre and Mrs. Tom
Arnett of Rochester were

Christmas dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Whittenberger and Col-
leen.

A Christmas dinner
was held at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bowen

and
.

fani. SShestSe at uale
and Mrs. Ralph Pratt,
and Rev. Harley Rollins.
David Bowen is also

home from Texas.

Mrs. Eva McHatton,
Mrs. Elizabeth Sausaman,
Mary and Steve attended
the wedding of Miss Car-
ol Porter at the Christ-

ian Church at Indiana-
polis. Carol Porter is

the granddaughter of
Mrs. Eva McHatton.

VOWS SPOKEN--Wedding vows spoken December 21

in St. Bernard Catholic Church, Wabash, unit-

ed Miss Sandra Kay Campbell, daughter of Mr.

and Mrs. Raymond Campbell, Akron, and Regin-
ald M. Shaffer, son of Roscoe Me Shaffer of

Peru, in marriage.
was officiated by Rev. James Bartel.

The double-ring ceremony
Miss

Virginia Campbell was her sister&#39;s maid of

honor and Mrse Harold Bowman, LaFountaine

Mrs. James Penisten, Ft. Wayne, and Miss Joyce
Brewer, Wabash, were Bridesmaids.

Jody Kramer were flower girls
was ring bearer.

Laketon.
and Rod Christle served as

Jones

Steven J. Swygart,
Darrin Iden,

Jenny and
and Philip

The best man was

Greg Fisher,

groomsmen and guests were seated by Donald

Walker, Peru,
Harold Bowman,

Treaver Jones, Wabash,
LaFontaine.

and

A reception in

the Honeywell Center followed the ceremony.

The couple left

trip) to Florida
Jans’ 1 at 1401 Tilleston Ave., Muncie.

immediately for a wedding
and will be at home after

The

bride is a graduate of Akron High School and
has been employed at the Wabash County Hospi-
tal. The bridegroon, a graduate of Wabash

High School, is attending Ball State Univer-

sity, Muncie.

wed
Prorecg

Wedding
Portrait

Commercia



EL 3-9175

TOWNE HALL

SHOPPE

Jewelry & Gifts

Mentone, Ind.

LEMLER’S SUPER

DOLLAR MARKET

QUALITY GROCERIES

AND MEAT AT

LOWEST PRICES

MENTONE EL 3-4725

BOARDMAN
Chevrolet Sales

CHEVROLET CARS

eh ee The Bible Is To Be Used
CHEVROLET - CHEVY II

CGiMARO “CON
The Holy Bible is a wonderful companion to those who are con-

valescing from a illness or injury, or to those who must spen muc

PH. FI 2-6465-F1 2-3665 time in be recuperating from heart rupture or tuberculosis. But it

BOURBON, IND. is more than that. It is a serviceable companion for the well also.

For those who have not used it, there is a wonderful discovery

BOURBON awaiting them. For the Holy Bible is an invaluable source of infor-

mation, yes, and even entertainment. It isa fountain of strength and

Lumber & Coal Co. courage, a symbo of life and ho for the future. Between its covers

wee: Basi i:
may be found a solution to nearly every problem.

Beurbden
To ge full use of the Bible you must learn how to read and use

it—and here is where the Church fits in. There are courses of Bible

Phones FI 2-4305 or FI 2-4315 stu eftcr and pier is aniOrsy available on whe an bow

to fin in it many thing you need—when you need them. Attendance

Everything in the line of &
rs

ina ‘aba

at church can be a course in how to use the Bible.

Hammel LEE NORRIS LEWIS MOTORS

Chrysler - Plymouth| Construction And

CHRYSLER - PLYMOUTH Grain Co.
DODGE GRAIN BUYING &a CUSTOM

WELDING

GMC TRUCKS DRYING
FULTON COUNTY RD.

Sales and Service
BEHLEN

NUMBER 500

DISTRIBUTORS MENTONE
1702 Main St. ROCHESTER RE. 1 MENTONE

Phone 223-2711 PHONE EL 3-4581
|

5$—$a_

——————————_——

Fansler M & R Egg Co. Inc.

Lumber Co., Inc. Wholesale RESTAURANT
Open week-days 6 am. te § p.m

Claude Brubaker Jr. - Dick Miller STEAKS-CHOPS- POM Ona S SyrEEh Ea

“Qne Stop Builders Service”
FROZEN & FRESH EGGS RELATED EQUIPMENT

11 Pa st

420

NOLLONOF

JUNCTION OF 14 and 25
PH. 353-3135 APPLIANCES

, ”

ROCHESTER
507 NORTH BROADWAY sores -

Phone 223-2151
MENTONE END.

mv Vv

Mentone Service
,

Cent
ROBERTS

“CITGO PRODUCTS” LUMBER, HARDWARE, GRAIN

AND

DeLuxe Cleaners

Complete Dry Cleaning Service

Igo Oil Company
:

CITGO GASOLINE
AND Mentene EL 3-4415

FUEL OL

MENTONE EL 3-9145



0:30
0:3010:

Evening Services 17:30 p.m.‘Vhursday Prayer Meeting 17:3 p.m.

TALMA
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garret Phillipe, Pastor
Gl Rathbun, Supt.

oe Service

CHURCH OF CHRIST
Mentone, indiana

SUNDAY

os Classes

Youth Fellowship
Worship

MONDAY
HourBlble Story

(Kin:

Bg Sa onegves Me BES&# Supper
Visitors Are Always Welcome

OLIVE BRANCH CHURCH OF @oD

J. D. Lampton, pastor
Moyer, $.S. Supt

%: Sunday School
10:30 Morning Worship
1:30 Evening Worship
7:39 Monday Special Praye:
7:30 Thi

‘.
Prayer and Bible

Study for all ages also Junior Choir

You are welcome to worship with
us this week. Why not plan to do ao.

BURKEr
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Mre. Evan Bergwall, Paster
Bob Miller, Sr. Supt.
Zeta Parker, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30
Worship Service 10:45

Prayer and Share group meets Tue-
sdny at 9:30 a.m. in the church.

Study Fellowship Hour Thursday
at 7:70 p.m.

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

J. F. Baldwin, Pastor
Ralph Shewman, Supt.

Church School 9:30 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

“The Challenge of

Choir Practice

With Christmas over, the mer-
chants get rid of all Christmas things.

as soon as possible while Christians
try to use Christmas teachings and
blessings throu, it the

‘.

‘Thurs. 3:45 p.m.

You are invited to worship with us.

AKRON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Lay Leader, Dean Saker
$.S. Supt., Raymond Riley

Pastor, D. A Bengsten

SUNDAY, JANUARY 5th

Sunday School Hour
Worship
MY.F.

Tuesday 4:00 p.m. Junior Choir Re-
hearsal

Wednesday 7:30 Senior Choir Re-
hearsal.

OLIVE BETHEL
CHURCH OF GOD

mister: Rev. A. A. Duke
3 Mra. James

1
forship t

O1SKO UNITED METHODIST
CHURCH

Rev. Rey French; Paster
Lay Leader

Frank Nordman; Supt.

Worship

Jan. 1 (Friday) 7:30 WSCS meeting
at the home of Mrs. Clara

nach
Jan. 22 (Ww iy)fednesda, 7:30 Official

Borrd meeting at the church
basement

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor, Hariey Rollins
Supt. Paul Bowen

Sunday School 9:30
M Service 20:30

Church Service 11:00
Memory Verse: Mark 1:14 &a 15

MENTONE
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garrett Phillipe, Paster
James Whetstone, Supt.

Worship Service
‘hoo! 10:

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

J. O. Thomason, Pastor
Hugh Wildermuth, Supt.

Sunday Schoo! 9:
Morning Worship
Revival Hour pm.

BEAVER OAM
UNITEO METHODIST CHURCH

Minister -Rev. Peter Manetra
Superintendent - Leonard Swick

Worship Services - 9:20 a.m. - 10 a.m.
Jan. 5th - Installation of new officers
Sunday School Services 10:00 - 11:15

Children and Adult Bible Study Clas-
4 3rd Thursdayses - Ist an evening

of each month at 7:30.

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF @oD

Supt. Earl Bucher
Supply Pastor: Rev. Victor Yeager

Church School 9:30
Morning Worship 10:30
OGY AS 6:30
Evening Worship 7:30

Monday Class 2 & 3 will Meet
Wednesday 1:30 Mission Circle will

meet with Mildred Baun
Prayer Meeting 7:30Thursday

Check newspaper gro-
cery ads and plan meals
around “specials” to

help stretch a strained
after - Christmas food
budget, suggests Purdue

University

Beaver Dam Club Installs Officers
The Beaver Dam Home

Extension Club met re-

cenlty at Teel’s rest-
aurant in Mentone for
their annual Christmas
party.

Winnifred Summe gave
the dinner prayer, and
Eva Huffer opened the
meeting by reading a

poem. &quot;Ameri the
Beautiful&quot; was sung and
the pledges were given.
The song of the month,
“Come All Ye Faithful,&quot
was Sung after Winnifred
Summe gave its history.

Vesta Creakbaum gave
devotions.
Mary Bowen was ins -

talled as president.
Other new officers in-

stalled were Alta Hud-
son, Vice Presidents;
Blanche Dickey, secy.3

Imo Tucker, treasurer;
and Eva McHatton, pub-

licity.
Gifts were sent to

servicemen, and it was

voted to continue the

birthday auction for the
coming year. Mystery
Pal names for the coming
year were drawn.

Eva Huffer, the outgo-—
ing president, presented
Mary Bowen the presi-

dent&#39;s pin.
The meeting closed

with the club prayer
and club collect. Sec-
ret pals were revealed

by receiving a gift.
The next meeting will

be January 29 at the
home of Mabel Adams.

FOLEY

en

yby and daught-
esiton, Mre and

inger and family of&lt;Ro-
|}

chester and Mr. an °

David Leininger and fam-
ily were Sunday Christ-

mas guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Omer Leininger. and

Mrs.Von Leach and sons.
Mr. and Mrs. Russel

Bacon were Christmas Eve
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Friddle of Ander-
son. Other guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Frid-
dle Jr. andChris of San
Antonio, Texas, Mr. and

Mrs. Wade Friddle and
Pam and Doug and Wayne

Friddle of Wilkinson.
Mr. and Mrs. Bacon also

called on Mr. and Mrs.
Gordon Harold of Ander-

sone

Christmas Eve guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Cox and Helen were Mr.
and Mrs. Dale Cox and
sons of Fulton, Mr.

Mrs. Larry Basham
Cindy of Mishawaka,
and Mrs. TomSnavely and
Cora of Wabash, Mr. and
Mrs. Steve Bell and Lar-
ry and Penny of Roches-
ter and Mr. and Mrs.
Floyd Cox and Helen.

Mr. andMrs. Lee Marsh
spent Christmas Eve at

the Walter Carpenter
home.

Mr. and Mrs. David
Leininger and family

spent Christmas with Mr.
and Mrs. Charles Over-
myer and son of Roches-
ter.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Hat-
field and sons and Mr.

and Mrs. Doug Moore were
Christmas Eve supper gu-

ests of Mr. and Mrs.
Glen Hatfield.

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Marsh
were Christmas supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Larry Sheetz and sons.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Kee-

sey spent Christmas Eve
with Mr. and Mrs. Rus-
sell Paxton. :

Mrs. Omer Leininger
spent Christmas day with
Mrs. Ruth Kelly and Mon-
roe of Plymouth.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Daine were Christmas
supper guests of Grace,
Viola and Ernest Shive-
ly. Leete Eber and chil-
dren of Marion and Blan-

che Wells and Ruth Swar-
tzlander spent Christ-—

mas with Mr. and Mrs.
Glen Hatfield.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Mc-
Kenzie and children of
Claypool, Mr. and Mrse

Ted Rose and children of
Liberty Mills, Mr. and

and
Mr.

and

as

ternoon callers were Mr.
and Mrs. Jesse Cox.

Mr. Omer Lein was
a supper guest on Christ-
mas Eve of Mr. and Mrs.

pav Leininger and fam-
Ye
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Krat-

zer and
Christmas Eve with Mr

and Mrs. Lester Kratzer
of Kokomo.

. met at
the library, Dec. 10th
for the Christmas meet-.
ing.

Carols were sung and
Tural Haldeman gave the
devotions, also Fannie

Moore gave a Christmas
story.

Business was conducted
after which the meeting

was closed with prayer
by Minnie Helvey.

Twenty-six plates of
food were made and deli-
vered to shut-ins of the
community, and then ref-
reshments were served by
Nellie Norman, Verna
Bammerlin and Alta Hof-

fman.
The next meeting will

be in January, when we
will have an auction.

The procedes will buy
cold Pepsi for boys in
Vietnam.

MENTONE-AEKEON NEWS
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Bryan. spent.

Christmas Party

The Lincoln Aid Christ-
mas meeting was held at
Emma Colberts, Dec. 17,
with a bountiful, turk-

ey supper.
Christmas carols were

sung, and devotions were

given by Emma Colbert
and prayer was given by
Thelma Craig.

Secret Pals were re-
vealed and new ones were

drawn for 1969.
Election of officers

was held retaining the
same officers for next
year: Pres., Marie Bri-

ght, V. Pres., Nellie
Walters, Secy., Alta

Hudson, and Treas. Thel-
ma Craig.

The meeting was clos-
ed after a gift exchan-
Bee

The next meeting will
be Wednesday, February
Sth at Thelma Craig&#3
home.

Chi is who
to see for a

goo deal
on auto
insurance,

Se him now!

C. 8. RAUSCHEE
TS Weal St st.
Rechester, Indiana!

State amm

STATE FARM INSURANC
Meme Offices: Bicomingtoa. lllineis

CARRY OUT

FIS FR

Burket Fire Departm Building
Saturday, January 4th

230 -7:38 pm

NO BAKE: SALE

Bring your own containers

THE NATIONAL SAFETY COUNCIL REPORTS.
SNOW TIRES EQUIPPED WITH

SPIKE GIV YO
136 MOR TRACTIO

ON ICY ROADS
THAN REGULAR HIGHWAY TIRES



Silver Lak Area New
Mr. andMrs. Roy Bouse

have returned from a 10
day trip to Florida.
They were guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Marvin Kidder,

their daughter and son-

in-law, and also visit-
ed Mobile, Ala. and had
a tour of Pickens State

Parke
Mre and Mrs. Delbert

Kerlin, Nellie Tucker
and Ruth had Christmas

dinner withMr. and Mrs.
John Ulrey of Ligonier.
Other guests were Mr.

and Mrse James Biddle
and family of Ft. Wayne
and Mr. and Mrs. Norman
Ulrey and family of

Cromwell.
Mre and Mrse RoSS

Stout of Silver Lake and
Robert Strout of South

Bend were Christmas din-
ner puests of Dre and
Mrs. Eldred Stout of

Tipton. Other puests
were Dre Stout’s daugh—
ters, Judy of Indianap-
olis,, and Nancy, ot

Bloominetone
Guests at the Charles

Florey home during the
holidays were Mr. and

Mrs. Terry Goodrich and
Scarlett of So. Whitley,

Mr. and Mrs. Dean Par-
sons and family and Mr.

ani Mrs. Larry Florey
and tamily, all of And-

rews, Mre and Mrs. Monte

Florey of Burket and
Mre and Mrs. Leo Florey
and daughter otf Silver
Lake.

Weekend puests of the
Woodrow French family
were Mre and Mrs. Lonny
Freneh and family o f

Lansinp,, Miche, Mr. and

Mrse Max Murphy and fam-
ily of Holland, Mich.,

Mr. andMrse Danny Fren-
ch ot Huntington, Mrse
Lois Murphy of Columbia
City called on Sunday.

REBUILDING

SELLS OIL

Mrs. Max Murphy and sons

Stayed for the week to
visit her parents and
other relatives.

Rev. and Mrs. Dwight
McClure and children of

Kokomo and Mrs. Hazel

Rager of Silver Lake
were dinner guests on

Christmas evening at the
Ross Deaton home.

The John Deaton family
had their annual Christ-
mas dinner at their
home with 25 present.

Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Dea-
ton and Don attended the

Perry family*s annual
Christmas dinner held

at the Cardinal Learning
Center in Warsaw with

29 presente
Mre and Mrs. Ernest

Brooks were Christmas
guests of Mre and Mrs.
Francis Rogers and sons

of Soe ende Other

guests were Mr. and Mrse
Oren Bowser and Mr. and
Mrs. Leon Schalliol and

daughters, Marvin Konk-
le and sons and Mr. and
Mrs. Gerald Kern and

daughter.

The Joe Parker family
had their annual Christ-
mas dinner at the par-
ental home on Sunday with

29 presente
The forrest Heckaman

family had their annual
Christmas dinner and

eift exchange on Christ-
mas day. Guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Wil-
liamson and family of

Omaha, Nebre, Mr. and
Mrs. Dale Taylor and
family of LaFountaine,

Mr. and Mrs. Lowell
Swick and family of
Pierceton, Mr. and Mrs.

Doyle Heckaman and son,
Mr. and Mrs. John Buch-
er and Monica and Danny
Dean, and Mrse Mike

Randall and sons.

Christmas day dinner
guests at the Bud Ray-
pholtz home were Mr. and

Mrse Ivan Zimpleman, Mr.
and Mrs. Kenneth Ray-
pholtz and Mrse Lydia
Zimplemane

Dinner guests at the
Jay Parker home on Chr-

istmas day were Mre and
Mrse Wade Powell and

family, Mrs. Fairy Price
Mre and Mrs. Joe Park-
evr and Frank Folkman.

Mrse Karl Parker and
Mrs. Paul Parker were

Monday guests of Mrse

COMPANY
Gasoline - Olls - Lubrication

Accessories
We Give Top Value Stamps

PHONE 352-2332 SELVEER LAKE

LEARN A TRADE EARN WHILE YOU LEARN

New Traiming Program No

considered.

LL

— Hf yeu are mechanically inclined
. - -

— Hf you are imterested im learmimg a trade that will

Provide you a steady job for the rest of your life
_

_ -

— U yeu are willing to work steadily to learn this trade.
.

— Hf you can work overtime regularly
_

-
_

— H you are willing to work second er third shift -
_ -

We will teach you te be a Cold Heading Specialist in cur

Prior experiemee mecessary.

Only those imterested im regular. permanent werk will be

Apply

INDIANA METAL PRODUCTS
Rochester, Indiana

Am Equal Opportunity Empleyer
A TEXTRON Division

Frank (Betty) Sanders
at Chapman Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Lowell
Arnold and son returned

home Saturday evening
after a week&#39 vacation

in Fte Myers, Fla.
Mre and Mrs. E. Le

Schultz spent the holi-
days with his mother in

Tennessee, They spent
New Year’s Day with her

Parents in nourthern
Michigan.

The Christmas family
gathering for the Gilb-—

ert Smith family was

held Tuesday evening
with the families of Mr.

and Mrs. James Smith,
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Wer-—

tenberger, Mr. and Mrs.
Dan Anglin and their

grandmother, Mrs. Nora
Pyle, present.

Visitors at the Merl
Rowland home during the
holidays were Mr. and

Mrse Duane Rowland and
family, Mr. and Mrs.

Emory Rowland and fam-
ily, Pansy Fairchild

and children, Ted Baker,
Mre and Mrs. Herbert

Clark and Mr. and Mrs.
David Bouse and Brian.
David will leave this
weekend for Vietnam.
Other families unable

to attend because of
illness included Lee

Juday, Jim Leiter, Lor-—
en Juday, Paulette Cob-
une, all of Ft. Wayne.

Mre and Mrs. Stanley
Wolfe and sons called
Sunday on Mr. and Mrs.
Bill Stiller of Servia.

Sunday callers at the
Oscar Wing home were

Mrs. Louis Jacobs of
Silver Lake and Mrs.

Chase Ford and children
of Kouts.

Dre and Mrs. Stephen
Kneller and sons Rodney

and Greg spent Christmas
with his parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Bill Kneller,
after which they left

on Dec. 29 to make their
home at Athens, Ga. where
Dre Kneller will attend
and teach at the Univer-
sity of Georgia for two
yearse

and Mrs. Arthur
Gable of Springfield,

Mo. were Christmas Eve
overnight guests of her

mother, Mrs. Lydia Zimp-
leman.e They spent Chr-
istmas day with Mr. and

Mrse Don Gable.
Mr. and Mrs. Rex Park-

er and Paulette spent
the holidays with Mr.
and Mrs. Lynn Parker at

Baltimore, Md.
The Center United

Methodist Chu rch is
sending magazines, lit—

erature and calendars
to patients at the
Michigan City peneten-—
tiary.

Vicki Yoder a student
at Indiana State Univer—
sity, has spent the Past

two weeks with her par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Jotm
Yoder.

The Gillespie family
met on Christmas even—

ing for a dinner and
gift exchange at the

of Mr. and Mrs.
Fred Kuhn and family of
near Warsaw. Those pre—
Sent were Mrs. J. Me.
Gillespie and Betty, Mr.

and Mrs. Bill Gillespie
and daughter of Silver
Lake, Mr. and Mrs. Jay

Gillespie and daughter,

Mre

Mrs. Mike Summe, all of
Akron.

Silver Lake
Decoration

Winners Named
Prize winners of the

annual Christmas light-
ing contest in Silver
Lake were judged by the
Lions Club committee on

Monday night.
Winners named were

Charles Florey, Gerald
Doub, Harold Metzger,
Kenneth Baublet, Emma

Rupe and Frank Drudge.

4H Gilris
Honor Mothers

The Tatapocheon 4-H
Club‘ met recently and
honored the mothers with

a salad bar.
Prayer by Kimra Doub

preceded the meal and
later everyone enjoyed

entertainment.
The secretary’s and
treasurer &q reports were

read by Jo Ellen Dickey
and Vicki Jones and a

song was sung by Kathy
and Karen Sells, accom-

Panied by Mrs. Duane
Sells.

Mrs. Clifford Fisher
gave the 4-H highlights

of the past year, and
Mrs. Anita Davidson, the
county 4-H girls leader,

gave a talk on the past
year.

A reading was given
by Connie Zile anda

demonstration was pre-
sented by Connie Carr

on “How To Make Christ-
mas Bellis.&quot;

Pat Hoffman and Kimra
Doub gave a report on
4-H round-up at Purdue.

Nancy Myers gave the
health and safety re—

port, and Marsha Jontz
gave a report on 4-H
Chorus which she attend-

ed this summer.
Installation of offi-

cers for 1969 was con-

ducted after which carols
were enjoyed.

Members and guests
present were Marsha Jon-

tz, Lin Jontz, Mrs. Ro-
bert Jontz, Vicki Jones,
Mrs. Frank Jones, Ra—
chel Fisher, Mrs. Clif-
ford Fisher, Mary Alice
Dickey, Jo Ellen Dickey,
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Paul Zile,
Nancy Myers, Mrs. Ken-—
neth Myers, Vicki Eng-
land, Mrs. Eugene Eng-
land.

Also, KimCoplen, Kar-
en Sells, Kathy Sells,
Mrs- Duane Sells, Kathy

Schilling, Kin Schilling
Mrs. Rex Schilling, Jo
Lane Leiter, Susan Leit-
er, Mrs. Jim Leither,
Connie Carr, Mrs. Robt.
Carr, Cris Caudill, Mrs.
Archie Caudill, Shannon
McCormick, Erin McCor-
mich, Mrs. Donagel Mc-
Cormick, Cheryl Bouer,
Mrs. Russell Bouer, Pat-—
ti Vickrey, Mrs. Cora
Vickery, Mrs. Don (An-
ita) Davidsen.

The group also en joy-—
ed a Christmas party on
Dec. 18 at the home of
Mrs. Clifford Fisher.

Ss @ grab bag and
refreshments were en-

joyed.
Vickie Jones

club reporter.

Accident Reported
State police reported

@ one-car accident on

Ind. 114 two miles east
of Akron after which the

vehicle was abandoned
in the Harold Groninger
yard. The accident oc-—

curred Saturday after-
noon, and investigation
showed that a westbound

1962 Chevrolet register-
ed to James Adams, War-
Saw, went off the south
side of the highway,

traveled 186 feet, hit
@ state highway “No
Passing Zone™ i

went back on the road,
traveling 309 more feet

before going off the
north side of the road

and stopping in Gron-
inger’s yard. Damage

was estimated at $300
to the car and $25 each
to the highway sign and

Groninger’s yards

is the

COLOR TV AND STEREO
We have both ‘68 and ‘69 models at reasonable prices

Competitive wages, paid vacation and holi-

days, choice of shifts, paid hospital and
life insurance.

APPLY AT BUSINESS OFFICE IN AKRON

Chamberli Product Cor



FOR SALE

FOF SALE: 300 beles first and sec- NORELCO shavers. also repaiza and oRine
ond cutting alfalfa ani clover hay oe Nae Sumter Dindies sherpen-

|

two three ant tee me reget of
R ee bee moth. mousies spik masty ystems for sale. Fully insured.5, Wersaw -3201 larva, FISHING ACCESSORIES.Mae anon” a goKELSEY BARBER snoP

FOR SALE: Clover fay and straw
sizes

12/5/te saw Fume @ Too.CHESTER BRUCE pa 4 DeSliver Lake 352-2273
-

L2/2p
_—— SOT EK Rochester St. Akron. In@.

FREE with purchase of any new WANTED: Office help with know-
ivetti Underwood portable” type. ledee of

‘ sored

at

hontai atsFea De ee, * aenalle Enc
OCCIDENTAL @ry well service. We install and

yelopedic Dictionary. Offer Limited ‘CAPERCO! repair
MJ. LEASE OFFICE MACHINES tevte Roe micHanos

oo ee oe miu PR 233-se05
Ladasalee

MECHANIC/ man and _uft
t operator. (Will train men with REALAPPLES, SWEET CIDER. honey. hinery experience.) Good working ESTATEsorghum. pop corm. West of Roches o .ons, good wages,

ter on Road 14 Closed Sundays. other benefits.
3 basement. con!
heme 2 2eres -

in

Disko.KOZY NOOK ORCHARD PIKE LUMBER COMPANY
ean er =

10/10 xe Akron 2 Bedroom
.

2 garage,W2fte furnace and I acre North of Akron.SOUPS on. the rug that is, clean
wth Blue Lustre. Rent eiectric sham-
poore $1 Day Hardware

2fle

AKRON TRAILER SALES
New

and used trafiers 13-28 feet. Phone
82-4135 or 893-4913.

bet

/34/sc
eS

GET UP NIGHTS?
BACKACHE,

LEG PAINS. SCANTY FLow,
SMARTING, may be nature&#39;s warning

functional lodmey disorders —

“Danger Ahead.&quot Increase and reg-
ulate passage with GENTLE BUKETS.
diuretic in 4 DAYS (only tablets =

day) or vour tip hack at any drug
counter Today at Harris Prugs, in

Akron.

1/2/te
oO

_

7IG ZAG SEWING MACHINE exce!-
lent sewer, cost over $150.06

and ‘e without
attachments. Balance due only 331.10

terms $2.00 per week. Call 353-3743.

ELECTRO +YGIENE co.

t2ne

iders and monograms.
$1.25 per week. Call 253-3743.

ELECTRO HYGIENE CO.
ene

S$

______.

SAWMILL HANDS (for lumber hand-
ling). Good working conditions, good

wages. and other

PIKE LUMBER COMPANY
Akron

tte
ee

THANK YOU
ee,

THANK FOU: We wish to thank sl!
the many friends and neighbors for
being so kind the Christmas

season while [ am ill and in
hospita!. Worts cannot sav how rhank-
ful we are to know that we have so

many friends and people who care.
Thank you.

Mr &a Mrs. EMMIT EA
&a Mra RONNIE WHITAKER

t2/tp

Mr.

will always
bered. May God bless each of

DALLIS mM TRACY
Taste

REAL ESTATE
MODERN RANCH HOME

on large Tiver lot. New-
castle township, near Mentone.

LARGE MODERN HOME with plenty
of ground. Located in Athens.

you,

FOR RENT: 6 room, modern
x

gas heat. located in Akron. Available
after January 1%th.

THEODORE ROBINSON
Akron 393-4583

1/2/2p

FOR RENT: Upstairs apartment for
two only

LAWRENCE ELICK
lentone

L/2/2tp
—_.

FOR RENT Lower two bedroom
apartment. Call

TREVA BOGANWRIGHT
Mentone EL 3-44123

2p
SS

FOR RENT 4 bedroom,
house just south of Gilead.

PHONE 317-833-2860
12/26/2c

modern

BIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES
AND COURT. Mobile space
rentals. large lots, good selection of

used mobile homes #, 10°, 12 wide.

PHONE 893-4595

LEGA NOTICE
LEGAL NOTICE

One-Chassis Cab

Pye Department
for use by the

non -collusion_
aS required by Indiana State Law

‘The Trust. advisory Board
reserves the right to reject or accept

any and/or all bids in whole or anyitem thereof.

Bids are to be valid for 30 days
from date of opening.

Robert L. Hoffman
Seward Township Trustee

W2pe

Ph. 223-611E or 223-3803

REAL ESTATE
Two or more acres with 5 room home.
Ideally located ¥ mile West of Men_
tone on State Road 25. Perfect for
retired couple. Only $9,960.

Homes.tes for sale.
need at the east edge of Mentone.
Prices start at $850 per 5 acre.

2 wi home with gas heat
available. Located 10 minutes south

of Warsaw. Large lot. $ 5500.

minutes south of Warsaw on 106’ x
. Many extras. Assume

monthly payments. $ 15,700.

20 acres near Mentone. Good frame
house and solid 2-story barn. Road
frontage made-to-order for future

home sites. § 20.000.

3 bedroom. I¥% story home in Burket.
Nice lot. 1% car attached

s

Close to grocery, restaurant and post
office. Only $6,500.

Recently d 2 bun-
low im excellent condition, modern

kitchen, tiled bath and extras go with
the price of $10,750. Located in the
TYSC district and only 4 miles from

Do
needed

Custom built 3 bedroom on attract-
landscapedively lot im surban location

13 miles south of Warsaw on state
highway. Attractively landscaped lot,
basement. completely carpet-

ed tl Ceramic bath and kit-

heme.Inrge living room,
as hot water heat, insulated, in Disko

3 Bedroom home, car garage - on
3 lots, in Akron Cash or Contract.

Drive
East

Inn - Did big business in 1968.
of Akron. Cash or Contract.

5 Bedroom home. oi! furnace. t car
warage. insulated. In Akron. Priced

to sell

Nice large home on E. Rochester St.
+ Bedrooms. 2 baths, large living room

car garage. Good location.

2 Beiroom home. gas furnace, ¥/W
part of Akron.

3 nice lots west of Akron. 108 x25.
Cash or contract.

3 acres west of Akron.

113 acre farm. 2 bedroom home car
serege. Cash or 5% contrmet.

3 xcres west of Akron. Cash or con-
tract.

27 acres west of Akron Cash or con-
tract.

TINKEY
INSURANCE &a REAL ESTATE

AKRON 583-4713

USE

CLASSIFIED

ADS

DID YOU KNOW?
A family Christmas

dinner was held at the
home of Mr. and Mrs. 0°
Neal Gagnon Dec. 29th.
Those present were: Mr.

and Mrs. Rosewell Gag-
non and Cindy, Mr. and
Mrs. Lawrence Gagnon,
Mr.‘ and Mrs. Ar -

thur Gagnon and two

grandchildren, Mr. and
Mrse Russell Gagnon and

daughter and two grand—
children, Marion Gagnon,

Walter Gagnon, Blair

Gagnon, Sue Gagnon, Da-
vid Barrett, Mr. and
Mrse and

three children, Mr. and
Mrs. Kenneth Boyer and
three children, Mr.
Claude Manuck and son,

and Loretta Hancock.

ROCHESTER
Friday, Saturday and Sunday

Mat. Sat. - Sun. 1:30 p-m.

Night Fri. - i. - Sun.
Box Office Open 6:45 pm.

Show 7:00 and 9:03

OFF TO RACES

MYSTERIES OF DEEP

(FEATURETTES

Walt Disneys

Sno White
Seven Dwarts

——

—=_

+4

=—
:

.Palestine Community News
by Be Fleyd Binckhwes

Robert Debolt of Col- A family Christmas
umbia City spent Christ- dinner was held the Sun-—

mas with his daughter, day before Christmas at
son-inlaw and grand- the home of Mr. and Mrs.

children, the John Shir- Ray Eckert. Present were
ey family. Duane Eckert and child-

Mrs. Flo Shirey enter- ren Debbie and Timmy
tained her ladies club and Mr. and Mrs. DougDec. 19. A potluck din- Simpson and son Mark.

ner was enjoyed at the Mrs. Homer Shoemaker of
noon hour after which a Gary was an afternoon
gift exchange and con- caller.
tests were held. Mr. and Mrs. Cleon Ov-

Mr. and Mrs. Guy Ree- ermyer, Mike, Mona and
se, Mrs. Flo Shirey and Mitch of Laketon wereJay Tucker were Christ- Christmas evening suppermas dinner guests of Mr. guests of the Floydand Mrs. Tom Harmon and Blackwells.
Pamela. Mr. and Mrs. Al Gron-

Henry Pletcher iger and sons Paul andChristmas in So. Vincent and Mr. Jan dewith Mr. and Mrs. Geus of Holland were
Cook and Margaret. Friday evening dinner

Mrs. Wilma Grosvenor, guests of the FloydMr. and Mrs. Loyd Grass, Blackwell family.
and Mr. and Mrs. Don Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth
Hass and children, all Blanding and sons Dennis

of Plymouth, were Christ David and Douglas of
mas dinner guests of Mr. Cedar Springs, Mich. were
and Mrs. Wm. Grass. Sunday afternoon callers

Mr. Virgil Shirey and of Mr. and Mrs. Henry
Jerry of Warsaw and Dan- Secor.

ny Stanley of Silver Mr. and Mrs. John
Rake were Christmas cal- Shirey were Sunday aft-
lers of Mrs. Flo Shirey. ernoon callers of Mr.

Mrs. Bernard Clark and and Mrs. Floyd Blackwell
Patti were Christmas Eve and Jo. 2

euests of her parents, Mr. and Mrs. RaymondMir. and Mrs. Frank Bad- Ross entertained at a
man, of So. Bend. They pre-Christmas dinner on
were callers of her bro- Sunday for their child-
ther and sister-in-law ren, Mr. and Mrs. Jerryin Elkhart on Christmas Ross and family of Men-

day. tone, Mr. and Mrs. Chas.
Mr. and Mrs. Ross and children and

Richardson Mr. and Mrs. Don Shep-Eddie, Jerry, Mike and herd and children of
Orval of Warsaw, Mr. Warsaw.

and Mrs. Wade Howard Mark Rooy of Ft. Wayne
and Barbara, Pamela, spent the Past week-end
April and Mrs. Carl with his grandparents,
Hartman, Mrs. Emmett Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Mol -—

Clark, Mrs. Ernest Lew- lLenhour.
is and grandchildren, Mr. and Mrs. Martin
Kay, Debra and Carey, had Rooy and daughter of Ft.

spent
Bend

Dean

Berchel
and Robert,

Christmas supper with Wayne and Mr. and Mrs.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Lock- Lyman Mollenhour of Men—
ridgeand children, Ric- tone spent Sunday with

By Susie and Steve of Mr. and Mrs. George
csawe

Mollenhour.
Miss June Krutza of Mr. and Mrs. Martin

Charleston, Ill. recent-

ly visited Miss Mildred

Mahoney.
Mr. and Mrs.

Severns and Mrs. Ed Sev-
erns and Debra spent

Christmas with Mr. and
Mrs. Clyde Bowen of

Pierceton.
Mrs. Ed Severns attend-

ed the 60th wedding an-

of her aunt

Rooy and children of Ft.
Wayne and Mrs. Minnie

Miller of Warsaw and
Mrs. and Mrs. Geo. Mok

lenhour were Christmas
dinner guests of Mr.

and Mrs. ‘Lyman Mollen-

hour of Mentone.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Curless spent Christmas
with her sister in Gosh-

Ronnie

niversary en.
and uncle, Mr. and Mrs. Mrs. Naomi See enter-

Mahton Rickle, Dec. 79 tained her children and
at the Lions building
in Claypool. She also

called onher aunt, Mrs.

Mary Ingle of Claypool.
Mre and Mrs. Marion

Guy were Sunday dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Merlin Holt and sons,

Matt. and Mark.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Fisher and daughters,
Teresa and Rebecca, were

Christmas eve dinner
guests of his mother,

Mrs. Lucille Fisher, of
Warsaw. On Christmas

day they had dinner with
the Murray Holt family

of near Warsa Other
guests were Mr.|and Mrs.

families at a Christmas
dinner. Those present

were Mr. and Mrs. Warren
See Jr. and sons of War-
saw and Mr. and Mrs.

Clarence Gall and family
of Hill Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Russell
Huffer were Christmas

Eve supper guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Caroll Eiler.

The Kenneth Blanding
family of Cedar Springs,
Mich. were Saturday sup-—
Per guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Dale Wiltrout and

family of Warsaw.
Mr. and Mrs. Carl

Blanding of Cincinnati
spent the weekend with

Cliff Cory. the Neil Estlicks.
Harley Boganwright. Mr. and Mrs. Neil Est-

was a Sunday dinner lick and Dr. and Mrs.
guestt of Mr. and Mrs. Briggs spent Christmas
Harold Fisher and daugh- with Mr. and Mrs. Dick
ters. Fisher of Columbia City.



|

if Births

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Blue
of Warsaw are the par-
ents of a daughter born
Dec. 24 at Murphy Medi-
cal Center. Grandpar-
ents are Mrse Bessie
Bowser of Mentone and

Mrs. Lil McManaman of
Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene
Davis, Rel, Etna Green,

are the parents of a son

born Dec. 28. Grandpar-
ents are Mr. and Mrs.

German May, Re l, Etna
Green, Mrse Mary Davis,
Sidney, and Thomas Davis

of Rays

Car Show Set
The 55th annual Ind-

ianapolis Auto Expo will
take place Jan. 1 through
Jan. ll at the Manufact-

urer’s Building at the
Indiana State Fair-

grounds. The hours are

from 1 to 10:30 p.m. Wed-

nesday, Jan. 4thand 11
and 3 to 10:30 p.m. all

other days. The show
will be closed on Sun-

day, January 5.
Miss America, Judith

Ann Ford, will make an

appearance the last
night of the showe
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Assist New Farm
And Home Center

The sales and service
efforts of Ned E. Mill-

er, Mentone, Richard 0.

Drudge, Akron, and Don
Shively, Claypool, will

be coordinated with sev-

en other area Standard
Oil agents in Kosciusko
and adjoining counties

through the new Standard
Oil Farm and Home Cent-
er in Warsaw.

The grand opening of
the new center is set
for Friday and Saturday,
Jan. 10 and 1l. Tours

of the facilities and a

number of educational
demonstrations are plan-

ed.
The Warsaw center will

serve as headquarters
and communications hub

for operations of the

Standard Oil Division
of American 0il Co. and
will coordinate the sal-

es and service efforts

of eleven agents.
Also tied into the

system are liquid fert-
ilizer plants at Warsaw,

Etna Green, Larwill, New

Paris and Peabody. A

sixth plant, at Silver
Lake, will be construct-

ed early in 1969.
Also available will be
fertilizer and agricult-

ural chemical applicat-
ors, and burner install-
ation and_ service for

both oil and LP-gas fir-
ed heating equipment.

wit an

dust. C lied by an

AKRON

most Honus an

...mak it an O4S

AUTOMATIC HUMIDIFIER

Nature puts invigorating moisture into the air. Artificial
heating dries it out. Because this moisture is essential for so

many reasons, it must be replaced. Here&#3 how: With an
Aprilaire Humidifier. Here&# why: It adds moisture just as
Nature does—as a vapor. No mists, no droplets, no white

Rasa:

Big
liming or maintenance problems. Choose your new humidifier
wisely—choose the best—Aprilaire.

KAR GAS CO.

ity. No

SAN ANTONIO--—-Airman
Robert M. Taylor, son of

Mre and Mrs. Bobie R.
Taylor of R.R. #1, Nyona

Lake, Macy, Ind., has
completed basic training

at Lackland AFB, Tex.
He has been assigned to
Sheppard AFB, Tex., for
training in the civil
engineering mechanical/

electrical field. Air-
man Taylor isa graduate
of Caston High School in
Fulton, Indiana.

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 8
The Seward Home Exten-

sion Club will meet at
1:30 p.m. at the home

of Mrs. Harry Hyers on

County Road 700So., the
first house east of Se-

vastapol Corners. Mrs.
Lester Bruner will be

co-hostess.

Akron Homemaker&#39 Ex-
tension Club at home of

Mrs. Mary Leininger, at
1:30 PM.

THURSDAY, JANUARY 9
The Mentone Homemak-

ers Extension Club will
meet at 1:30 p.m. at the

home of Mrs. Elmer Sar-
ber.

MONDAY, JANUARY 13
The Merry Mollys will

meet in the Farmers
State Bank social rooms

with Emma Lou Hiers as

hostess.

COURTHO NE
_

Irene Baber was given
divorce from Robert Ba-

ber in Fulton cireuit
court last week. In ad-
dition, she was granted

custody of child and $15
weekly support, plus pos-

session of real estate
in Akron and household
goods. Also, Baber was
ordered to pay Mrs. Ba-

ber&#39; $250 attorney fee.
In other court action,

Judy Sue Bowers was giv-
en divorce from Mickey
Bowers, along with cus-

tody of child, $15 week-
ly support and interest
in real estate. Person-
al property of the coup—
le was divided by agree-
ment.

MARRIAGE LICENSE
Applying recently for

a marriage license were

Bobby Gene Howard, Ak-

ron, and Norma Jean No-

ble, Akron.

Members of the Mentone
town board met Monday
night: to make appoint-
ments for the coming
years

Included in the list
of appointees are Robt.

Burner as town attorney,
Dr. (i. L. Me Fadden to
the Mentzer park board
for a four-year term and
Gene m as town

marshal. Also, Harry
Sullivan as building
inspector and superin—
tendent of public works,

Lyman Mollenhour re—ap-—
pointed as fire chief,

and Bill Rathbun re-ap-
pointed as chairman of

the board of trustees.
Final approval was

given to acontract with
Borden’s Santiary Ser-

vice of Goshen and de-
tails of the

n
are

found elsewhere in this
issue.

FRAN &

16 om, cam

1 DB. bex

IGA Crackers

Ajax Cleanser
Large 40 cx. bex

Assorted Flavers

303 sine com

Stokley Corn

Kekrich 1 Ib. pkg.

‘The Finest Fresh

Fres Sid
Yellew Creek

Bac
ee

SHOP AT

BROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you picascs us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.
Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

N Parki Proble
IH-C Fruit Drinks

Krett Sandwich Spread pt. 39¢

Jiffy Biscuit Mix

Duncan Hines Cake Mix box 29¢

Del Monte Peas

Stokley Green Beans

TOAST ‘EM POP-UPS
Delicious Snack Treat

Assorted Flavors

3 for $1.00
California Oranges

Smorga
Por Pattie

Grou Chu

Members of the board
signed approval to an

ordinance for the town&#39;
Participation in the

County Plan developmert.

SICK LIST
Mrs. Blaine (Norma)

Kinley, Denver, is a

patient inthe Cleveland
Clinic Hospital follow-

ing hip surgery. A for-
mer Akron resident, she
is the daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. Merl Shewman,
Peru, and the daughter-

in-law of Mr. and Mrs.
Fred Kinley of near Ak-
ron. She is progressing
according to schedule,

but will be confined to
the hospital for four to
Six weeks yet. Her ad-
@ress is 2050 E. 93rd
Ste, Room 410 B, Cleve-
land, Ohio 44106, c/o

Cleveland Clinic Hospit-

“
JERRY’

4for $1

19¢

2 2¢

29¢

doz. 69¢

79
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Students Hea Manchester Organizatio
Four area students

have been elected to of-

fices in student organ-
izations at Manchester

College, No. Manchester.

They will serve during
the 1968-69 school year.

Gail Hammond, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Fred L.

Hammond, Re 2, Akron,
was elected secretary
of Schwalm Hall and the

Station manager of WBKE,

Mike Whetstone, Rel,

the campus radio stat-

ion. He is a graduate
of Akron High School and

a junior at Manchester
where he is majoring in

secondary education.
Another Akron gradu-

ate, Sandra Parker, the

daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

Philip J. Parker, Akron,
was elected secretary
of Tri Alpha, the dram

atics club. Miss Park-

Mentone, is shown re-

ceiving ascholarship for study in the Purdue

Short Course in agriculture from Forrest Min-

er, president of the Farmers State Bank, Men-

tone, donor.e The scholarship program recom—

mended by the Indiana Bankers Association is

to encourage
continuing study

and assist young men in their
in agriculture. Mike is a

1968 graduate of the Mentone High School and
is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Carl Whetstone.

Fulton County Employees’ Salaries
Are Established

The Fulton County
commissioners met Monday

in their first session

of the year and confirm-

ed appointments made

Dec. 23 and continued

the meeting Tuesday.
Their confirmed the

appointment of Dr. Robt.

Lord, Kewanna dentist,
to a four-year term as

county health officer;
Alden Knapp, Rochester,

four-year term on the

board of aviation com-

missioners, and Murray
McCarty, Rochester, as

county attorney. Knapp
and McCarty were re-ap-—

pointed.
County appointments

confirmed and salaries

set include:

Highway supervisor,
Elmer Douglass, $6500

( up $300 ) assistant

highway supervisor, Ev-

erett Best, $5,800 (up
$300); Charles Green,

highway department cle-

rk, $5,800 (up $300);
DeVonSt. Clair, weights

and measures inspector,
$2,400; James Philp,

veterans service offic-

er, $3,600; Clarence

Jackson, courthouse cus—

todian, $4,600; Dorothy
Jackson, courthouse mat—

ron, $1,000.
Also, county clerk

first deputy, $3,700;
second deputy, $3,400;

all extra help $1.65 per
hour. Auditor first

deputy, $3,700; second

deputy, $3,400; extra

help $1.65 per hour.

Treasurer first deputy,
$3,700, extra help $1.65

per houre R ecorder,
first deputy, $3,400;
extra help $1.65 per

hougre

Also, sheriff&#39;s first

deputy, $4,000; second

deputy, $2,500; county
health officer, $2,000;
general sanitarian, $6,

5003 health nurse, $6300;
office clerk, $3,400.

County assessor first

deputy $3,700.

Also, township asses-

sor chief deputy, $2400;
field deputy, $2,3403
county surveyor first

deputy $24003 county ag-
ricultural agent $3600;

home demonstration a-

gent, $2,250; secretary
and extra help, $3400.

Also, circuit court

judge $4,150; reporter,
5,000; bailiff, $1680;

probation officer,$41003
prosecuting attorney
assistant, $100 per year

and clerical $210 per
eare County attorney,
208.33 per month. The

township deputy asses-—

sors will earn $12 per

day e

Cont. on back page

er is a junior majoring
in education.

Miss Janet Goshert,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

James Goshert, R. ly,
Mentone, and a graduate

of Mentone High School,
was elected treasurer

of Colhecon, a home ec-

onomics club. Miss Gos-
hert is a junior major-

ing in home economics.
Mrs. Ann Ulrey, daugh-

ter of Mr. and Mrs. Ver-

non A. Nelson, R. 1,
Silver Lake, was elect-

ed president of Co-Wed,
a married students clube

Mrs. Ulrey is a fresh-

man anda social science

ma jore

Edward Cochran

Edward 0. Cochran,37,
Warsaw,a former Mentone

resident, became Kosci-
usko county&#39 second

traffic fatality of 1969
when he was killed at

6:20 p.m. Tuesday.
Cochran was injured

fatally when his pickup
truck skidded out of

contro] on a snow-pack+
ed highway and hit head

on a semi-truck driven

by Joseph C. Jones, 52;
Elwood. Jones did not

require treatment. The

accident occurred one

mile south of Warsaw on

Indiana 15.
Cochran was pinned in

his truck for about 20
minutes and died of

erushing chest injuries
according to Dr. Arthur

Moser, Kosciusko county
coroner. He was a mec—

hanic and operated his

own road service.
Surviving are his

wife, the former Mary
Jean Hamilton; his moth—

er, Mrs. Edna Cochran,
Warsaw; his father, Ad-

am Cochran, of Mentone
two sons, John and Ed-

die, two daughters,Lin-
da and Patty, all at

home; three brothers,
Charles of Ft. Wayne and
William and George, both

of Mentone; two sisters,

Cleveland is Fired

Charles R. Cleveland,
Syracuse, Kosciusko Co.

highway engineer-super-
visor for the past five

years, was fired from

the post by a 2-1 vote

of the county commiss-
ioners Tuesday. The

vote, however, did not

become official until

Monday when the matter

was duly recorded in the
minutes of the board of

commissioners.

ApH ia.
140 No.

Indiananolis.

Roads clogged by wind-

swept snowclosed school
in the Tippecanoe Valley

enco Corporation Tues-

jaye

The snow waS- real-

ly deep, but the wind

filled roads almost as

fast as they had been

plowed, affecting north

and south roads in par-
ticular.

Ground School
is Planned

Ground school classes
will begin Tuesday, Jan.

14, at 7:30 p.m. at the

Mentone Airporte Anyone
interested in beginning

the weekly lesson series
should contact either

the airport or Harrison
Crabill, Rochester, for

further information,
Crabill is the flying

instructor at the air-

port and conducts the

ground school sessions.

Killed In Crash

of

Dan
Mrs. Robert Hartzell

Etna Green and Mrs.

Stine of Warsaw.

The body was taken to

the Landis and Chamness

Funeral Home in Wagsaw.

Akron - Wawasee

Game To Be

Played At
Mentone

The &lt;Akr on-Wawasee

basketball game, an Ak-

ron home game, will be

played at the Mentone

gym on Saturday, Jane

18. The game is not

included on the season

tickets. Advance sales

to students will be made

at 50¢ each. All tickets
sold at the door will

be $1.00.

Seneco Promotes
Two Men

JeH. Blythe and W. J.

Wilson, both of Sonoco&#39;s

regional sales office
at Akron were promoted
on January 1 to sales

supervisors and sales
coordinator respective-

lye
Blythe, a native of

Lafayette anda graduate
of Manchester College,
joined the sales divis-

ion of Sonoco in 1963.
He lives with his wife,
the former Gwendolyn F.

Benner, and their two

young sons in Rochester.

Wilson, who succeeds

Blythe as sales coordi-
nator, has been with Son-

eco, Since early 1967.
He is a graduate of

Piedmont (college, Demer-

est, Ga., and attended

graduate school at Wes-

tern New England College
in his hometown o f

Springfield, Masse He

and his wife also live

in Rochestere

Senate Ave.

wy

4. Ind. 46204

Drifting snow was re-

ported throughout the

state and main roads

were reported hazardous.

Aten week series of

physical fitness classes
will beginat 8 p.m. to-

night in the Akron gym.
The weekly sessions are

open to any men interes-
ted.

A fee of $2.50 will
be charged for the ten
week period.

Anyone interested is
asked to call either
Gordon Groninger or Tom

Haupert at once.

“Inherit The Wind”

Readings Are Set

Readings for parts in
“Inherit the Wind,” the

Fulton County Players*
second production of the

community theatre seas-—

on, will be held the

first week of February
according to a decision
reached Monday by the

group&#39 board of direct-

ors. Casting will be
done immediately after-
ward by Gary McMillen,

director, but rehearsals
will not begin until in
March.

The play will be pre-
sented in the RHS audit-
orium May 1-2-3 and will

dramatize the famed

Scopes “monkey” trial in
Tennessee in 1925, where

William Jennings Bryan,
noted U.S. political fig-
ure, and Clarence Darrow,
famed defense attorney,

met in confrontation o-

ver the teaching of ev-

olution ina high school

class.
A large cast will be

needed.

The first production
of the season, “The Mus-

ic Man,&q was a sellout,
and featured Akrons

Sandra Parker in the

role of Marian, the 1li-

brarian. Janice Perry
of the Mentone area was

a member of the chorus.

Indiana

Youngsters Elect

Angus Officers

Indiana youngsters in-

terested in showing and
breeding Angus cattle

met in Indianapolis re-

cently for the annual

meeting of the Indiana

Junior Angus Associa-

tion.
Officers and directors

for the coming year were

elected and include

Sharon Harrold, 18, AK-

ron,as second vice pres-
ident. She is the dau-

ghter of Mr. and Mrs.

Dorris Harrold,
Tom Smith of Rochest—

er and Holly Langohr of

Pierceton were included
in the list of direct-

Orse



: f- The Editor

Mr. Forbes:
It&#39 happened every

winter since we became
a school corporation and

I, for one, am sick and
tired of hearing “no

school&quot; announcements

after my children have

already boarded the bus.
Can you imagine the

feelings of school bus
drivers who struggle to

pet children picked up
only to be informed half

way throuph the route

there is noschool? Why
was Talma Jr. High able
to announce’ over WOWO

Tinkey Oil Co.

U.S. 30 West - R. RB

Warsaw, Indiana

Call Collect

267-8316

REBUILDING
SERVICE

on

@ Starters
@ Generators
@ Engines

GILLILAND
Auto

Machine Co.
115 E. 4th St. ROCHESTER

Peoccovccccsecsoccccoooosecoosoooo

at 6:19 a.m, that they&#3
not have school yet WRSW

calmly came through with
the news at 7:50.

I think it’s past time

some co-ordinated system
is devised for _all the

schools and announced

as Tippecanoe Valley
School Corporation and

then name individual
schools and gotten over

the air by 6:45 a.m

Inform the people where
this information can be
heard, Other systems

Manage this, why not us?

Mrs. Wayne Smalley

cc: Akron/Mentone News

Dear Editor:

January 6th, 1969,
just 50 years past 1-6-

1919, we were settling
ln our newquarters, the
old “Fort Alexander&quot; in

Coblentz, Germany for

quite a long stay in the

Army of Occupation.
What a wonderful world.

| saw the great German

airship, The Graff Zip-
Plen, when it landed in

Long, lsland, New York at

Roosevelt Field where
it was refueled.

sawthe great German

liner, the Levithian, in

Port when we landed in
New York. I saw all

this at close range
where the view was fine.
This large liner was

used as a troop ship by
the U.S. after they took

it from the German con-

trol.
l have seen the marv-
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End it all with a

Checking Account. Let

your checks do the

running around for you.
We&# welcome your
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improvement and

Progress in airplanes,
the large jets, the

great passenger planes
land and take off at Ft.

Wayne. We have seen

each flight and landing
of the Astronauts in the

space capsules and the

flightaround the moon.

We saw the statelite
with their flashing-
lights at night time,

Mother and me were

Married March 13, 1920
in Mansfield, Ohio, at

Mother’s home, Norma
was born there April 16,
1922. The other child-
ren are Hoosiers. We

resided in Mansfield,
Anderson, Wabash, Roann,
thirteen years in Miami

county east of Chili,
two locations north of
No. Manchester, east and

west of No. Manchester
on Highway 14 across

from the last Eel River
Church of the Brethren

and in Mentone, both lo-
cated in Kosciusko coun-

ty. Our family is scat-

tered, Norma in Syra-
cuse, H. Keith in Fort

Wayne, and Margaret in
Grand Rapids, Mich.

Provided you like fam-

ily history, here is
ours briefly stated. We

are thankful for a lov-

ing God and Heavenly
Father, one so helpful

at all times, who has
been our help and stren-

eth in time of trouble
and distress. We are

thankful for many won-

derful friends.

elous

Respectfully,

W. E. Fowler

Summit News...

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd F.
Hileman and family and

his mother, Mrs. Lloyd
Hileman, were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Harold Hileman and
family. The birthdays

of Mrs. Lloyd Hileman,
Mrs. Harold Hileman and
Charles Hileman were

celebrated.

Mr. and Mrs.

ertson and_ sons,
and Mike, were New

Year&#39;s Eve guests of
the Don Personett fami-

lys
Lisa, Tammy, Amy, and

Melissa Personett spent
Thursday morning with
their grandmother, Mrs.
Ernest Miller of Gil-

eade
Mr. and Mrs.

sonett and daughters
spent Sunday evening
with the Harold Person-
ett family.

FOLEY

ROCHESTER

Don Rob-
Jim

Don Per-

Jewelry

READ MI

Olive Bethel News

Mre and Mrs. David
Leininger, Mr. and Mrs.

Larry Evans and Mr. and
Mrs. Donald Williams
spent New Year&#39; Eve at
the Tally Ho Restaurant
in Peru.

Mr. anci Mrs. Earl Bail-

ey of Rochester, Ralph
Bailey of Purdue Univer-
sity, Harold Bailey of

California, Mr. and Mrs.
Albert Safford and Char-

lie and Denise of Indi-
anapolis and Mr. and Mrs.
Robert Doke and Tom and

Phyllis of Elkhart were

New Year&#39; Day guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Saf-

ford.
Mrs. Mary Lukens and

Lincoln and Linda Kukoy
spent Saturday afternoon
with Mr. andMrs. George
Sheetz arid then returned

to their Hammond home.
Gene and Edith Rhodes

and Mrs. Sue Daine spent
Wednesday afternoon with,
Grace, Viola and Ernest
Shively.

Mrse Omer Leininger
spent from Sunday to

Wednesday with her moth-
er, Mrse Ruth Kelly, of
Plymouth,

Births

Mr. and Mrs. Glen
Steven Shirey, Mentone,

are the parents of a 6
lb. 5 ounce son born
Saturday evening at the

Murphy Medical Center.
The infant has been nam-

ed Ryan Patrick. Grand-

parents are Mr. and Mrs.
Deed Shirey of Mentone

and Mrs. Marvin
of Warsaw. Mrs.

Mollenhour, Men-
is the paternal

great-grandmother.

Mre and Mrs. William
Leon Johnson, Rel, Clay-
pool, are the parents of

a son bern Jan. at the
Murphy Medical Center.
The infant Kosciusko

county’ first baby of
the ya has been nam-

ed Troy Allan. Grand-
Parents are Mr. and Mrs.

Donald Pletcher, R. 1,
Claypool, and Mr. and

Mrs. LeRoy Judson, R. 4,
Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Brad-
ford, R.«2, Silver Lake,

are the parents of a son
born Jane 3 at Murphy
Medical Center. The
grandparents are Jimmy
Reffitt of Claypool and

Mrs. Mary Bradford, Re
2, Silver Lake.

Mr. andMrs. Alan Reed
of Mt. Vernon, 0. are
the parents of a son
born Dec.s 31. The seven

pound S ounce boy was

named Christopher Dale.
Grandparents are Mr. and

Mrs. Dale Sittler and
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice
Reed, all of Silver Lake.

Accepted On Staff

Jerry Hudson, Jr., son
of Mr. and Mrs. Jerry
Hudson, Sre, Mentone,

has been accepted as a

member cf the staff for
next year’s Boy Scout

camp.e
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Mrs. Harold Claxton
and children of Etna
Green, Mr. and Mrs. Bill
McKenzie and family of
Claypool, Mr. and Mrs.

Dale Cox and

_

sons of
Fulton spent Sunday with

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cox
and Helen.

Price -support payments
are available to every

grower who marketed
shorn wool in 1968 from

sheep or lambs he owned
for at least 30 days,
says Clem Good, Chairman

of the Agricultural Sta-

bilisation and Conser-
vation Committee. He
noted that wool growers

who have sales records
for wool produced in
1968 should make appli-

cations by January 31
for wool price support
payments to be made in

the spring ontheir 1968

marketings. Payments
will be made beginning

in April.

Officials Sworn In
Kosciusko county judge

Gene Be. Lee conducted

special ceremonies Tues-

day afternoon to swear
in county officials el-
ected in the November

election. Included were

Charles M. Brower, coun-

ty surveyor; Maurice
Dorsey, county commis-—
sioner, northern dist-

rict3 Mrs. George (Bes-
sie) Himes, county clerk,
and Fredrick Gillian,
who was re-elected co-

unty commissioner from
the middle district.

Judge Lee was sworn

in by Whitley Circuit
Court Judge Edward J.
Myers, Jr.
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Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

Tall oaks used
and they will yer,
will act. right.

Novels have deteriorated lamentably, the pay-ing book now being either the wildly sensation-
al or the insidiously wicked; incidents that
formerly were named with bated breath beingOpenly written of and blazoned abroad, for ga-in of gold, and too often by women. It is di-

fficult to find a plain intellectural meal
served by the moderns, who furnish us with 1i-
ttle by cayenne pepper, poisonously spiced oy-sters and Gorgonzola cheese--a literary dinner

the memory of which, as has been said, serves
no end but to leave a dark-brown taste in the

mouth.

to grow from little acorns,
if the young men and boys

Mr. Ed Case will be here sometime next week
to assume control of his furniture and under-
taking business. The date of his family cominghere has not been fixed for two reasons, his
daughter is nicely fixed in school at their

home at No. Liberty and dwellings are difficult
to get at this time in the midst of winter.

It is just as mandatory that a man work six
days inthe week, or they will sin by idleness,
as it is to rest from avocations on the seventh
day. There is more suffering, more poverty,
more want by reason of idleness on six days,
than is caused by working on the seventh. Yet
almost everybody believes in keeping the Sab-

bath, or at least one day out of the seven.
That divorced woman had a Christian spirit

when she granted her husband her Bible to take
to prison with him where’ she was sent for a
term of 2 to 14 years for shooting and wound-

ing her.

40 YEARS AGO

regular meeting of the Town Board
Monday night the new city hall was accepted.

A few minor changes however were required by
the board before accepting.

Mrs. C. H. Petry and the Misses Fern and
Ruth Petry were guests of Warsaw friends on
Tuesday.

Ae Je Cox purchased the Sewell Dairy and
took possession at once. Cox stated that he

was selling milk at 10¢ per quart which is two
cents cheaper on the quart than previously and

six cents per pint.
Word has been received that Mr. and Mrs.

Lorin Stucker and son arrived in Bath, Ne Y.
Monday noon. They will remain there through
the winter months.

Karl B. Gast is installing a new Westing-
house Farm Light Batteries in the Olive Branch
Church this week.

Announcement was

Boges will open
Saturday.

Russell Reahard, with the Indiana Auction Co.
reports they sold the Deaton farm east of Clay-

pool, last Saturday toMrs. Grace (Rowe) Streich
for $14,490.50. Mr. Deaton is very much pleased
with the Auction Company&#3 services.

At. the

made this week that A. W.
an I.GeA. store in Akron on

25 YEARS AGO
Cecil Kuhn, son of Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Kuhn,

route two, and a former Akron High School tea—
cher, has completed his fifth book on history,and it is now being published by the Lippin-
cott Company in Chicago. Mr. Kuhn&#39; book will

be titled “Government of Indiana,” and deals
with state and local government since 1800.

It is illustrated. He is a teacher at Central
High School in South Bend. Mrs. Kuhn is also
an Akronite, being the former Edna Wilhoit.e

Forest (Shoats) Higgins received Painful in-
juries last Thursday when he fell from a farm
trailer while shredding fodder at the Elza Ball

farm east of town.

10 YEARS AGO
the Indiana Alcoholic Beverage Commission has

approved the sale of the wholesale beer distri-
butorship owned by Ted Jontz to Herbert Mills

and Bryce Burton of Rochester.
The engagement of Miss Carolyn Jean Kanouse

and Bob L. Stout has been announced.
The Perry Township school system has now be-

come a part of the North Miami ConsolidatedSchool District, and have consolidated with
Allen, Union, Richland and Jefferson Townships,all of Miami County.

Mre and Mrs. Wayne Tombaugh and son Dick andMr. and Mrs. Arthur Kuhn spent Thursday with Mr.and Mrs. Devon Swick at Indianapolis.

AKRON
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Miss Nora Hoffman, Mr.
and Mrs. Wm. Miller, Mr.
Bert Young, and Mr. and
Mrs. Cleo Young spent

New Year&#39;s Day with Mr.
and Mrs. Brook Black
and children at Ander-
son. Other guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Bur-
ch and children of And-

erson.e

Mrse A. E.
ompanied Mr.
Forrest Young of Roch-—

ester, to Elkhart on

Sunday to spend the day
with Mr. and Mrs. Rich-
ard Scott. Mr. and Mrs.
Richard VanLue and Mrs.
Stella VanLue were also
guests. Mrse Stella

VanLue_ will spend a

couple of weeks with
her daughter, and hus-—
band, Mr. andMrs. Rich-
ard Scott. Her address
will be: 4919 Maplewood
Drive, Elkhart, Ind.
46514.

Mrs. John W. Stauffer
of Etna Green and Mr.
and Mrs. Sam Stauffer
of Flint, Michigan spent
Thursday with Mrs. C.H.
Yeamane

Mrs. Mae Keesey Imler
returned to her home on

Sunday evening after be-

ing a Thanksgiving and
Christmas guest of her

son, Donald Keesey, at

Anderson.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Bos-
well entertained for
dinner on New Year&#39;s Day
their daughter and hus-

band, Mr. and Mrs.e Don
K. Walters, of Ft. Way-
ne, Mrs. Helen Byrt and
Mrs. Ruth Boswell of
Denver, Ind. and Mr. and

Mrs. George Hapner and
children of Fulton.
Rev. Claude Fawns was

the guest speaker at the
Gilead and Ebenezer Un-
ited Methodist Churches
Sunday.

——

Scott acc-

and Mrs.
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The annual Christmas
Party of the Gray family

was held Christmas Eve
at the library basement,

A carry-in supper was

enjoyed with a gift ex-

change afterwards.Those
attending were: Mrs.
Gertrude Gray, Mr. and

Mrs. Jack Benner, Mr.
and Mrs. Aden Moore and
son, Mr. and Mrs. Dick

Grav and family,and Mr.
and Mrs. Larry Wise all
from Warsaw, Mr. and

Mrs.» Art Wise and family
of Burket, Mr. and Mrse
John Gray of Rochester,
Dennis Gray and son of
South Bend. Also Mr.

and Mrs. Wayne Spence,
Mr. and Mrs. EdGray and

Phil,Mr. and Mrs. Allen
Woolley and family,Fra-

ncis Daine,Mr. and Mrs.
Allen Smith and family,

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence
Overlander, Bob Gray,

Mre and Mrs. Bud Gray
and son, all of Akron.

Mrs. Beulah Pratt and
Gloria Bowen visited
Goldie Burns at the hos-
pital on Sunday after-
noon. Miss Linda Bar-

low and Rev. Harley Rol-
lins alsocalled on her.
Goldie is improved some

and can walk some now,
and the use of her arm
is better.

Mr.and Mrs. Tom Mil-
ler and family and Mr.

and Mrs. Dan Willard and
family were Sunday eve-

ning visitors with Mr.
and Mrs. Bud Hammond.

A family Christmas din-
ner was held Christmas

Day at the home of Mr.
and Mrs. Harold Hammond.
Those present were Mr.
and Mrs. Bud Hammond
and family of Akron, Mr.
and Mrs. Tom Miller and
family of Breman, Mr.

and Mrs. Chester Hight
and family of Peru and
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Cole of
St. Petersburg,Florida.
Mreand Mrs.Cole return-

ed home Sunday

Start the year out right by

resolving to let us handle

your feeding preblems and

get your livestock and poul-

try on a balanced feeding

Precram that will pay off in

Profits and increased produc.

tion fer you.

ROBERTS
Lumber, Hardware & Grain

Box 158 Akron 893-7013

Claypool 566-2923
Box 367 Mentone 353-5145

MILLER’S L.P. GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor
100 Ib. CYLINDER ANP BULK SERVICE

500 and 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE OR LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller
2 MILES NORTH OF AKRON

Sonoc Product Compa
AKRON, INDIANA

HA OPENIN FO

Production Workers
LIBERAL FRINGE BENEFITS

Apply At Office
Monday Thru Friday 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Saturday 8:00 A.M. to 12:00

An Equal Opportunity Employer



Tippecanoe News

Mr. and Mrs. Hal Men-
ser and family of Lake

of the Woods were Sunday
supper guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Robert Menser,
Sunday aft ernoon, Mrs.

Herschel Walters and
Kelly of Bourbon and Mrs

and Mrs. Arnold Flory
and Lorraine visited at
the homeof Mr. and Mrs.
Flmer Woods at Burket,.

Roger and Rosanne Sill
spent the weekend with

Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Porter and family at EFl-
khart.

Leon Sarber of Bourbon
was a Thursday afternoon
and evening guest of Mr.
and Mrs. Harvey Senff.

Mr. and Mrs. Lotus Ad-
ams and children of Nap-
Panee visited Mr. and

Mrs. Wren Crane Sunday
afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs.
of Nappanee and Mr.
Mrs. Larry Frushey,

wardsbure, Miche, were

Saturday afternoon and

evening, guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Fred Sechrist.

Mr. and Mrs, Robert
Menser were Tuesday sup-

Per guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Wm. Martinand tam-
ily.

Karen and Rosanne Sill
spent from Monday until
Wednesday with Miss Aud-
rey Grossman of South
Bend.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Senft and family of Gen-

oa, Ill. spent the week-
end with his parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Sen-
tf.

Mr. and Mrs. Dewayne
Warren and Chris of Ko-

komo spent Sunday night
with Mr. and Mrs. Rus-
sell Warren. Sunday,

visitors were Mrs. Dale
Warren and Don of Argos,
Tina Mentzel of Tippe-
canoe and Mrs. Perry
Crauder.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Carpenter and family

spent the weekend with
his sister, Mona Dean

Carpenter, of Chelsa,
Mich.

Mr. and Mrs. Milo Swi-
hart entertained Sunday
with a potluck dinner.
Guests were Mr. and Mrs.
Elwood Cripe of South

Bend, Mr. and Mrs, Cleo
Cripe of Plymouth, Mr.

and Mrs. Harold Stone
and family of Plymouth,
Rev. and Mrs. Willard
Beron and family, Deca-
tur, Mich., Mr. and Mrs.
James Houstonand Elaine

and Mr. and Mrs. Lee
Kurtz and family of New
Paris and Mr. and Mrs.
Lewis Young and family

of Port Washington,
Wisconsin.
Mre and Mrs. Harvey

Senff had as Sunday gue-
sts Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Senff and family of Ge-

noa, Ill., Betty and
Karen Hardesty of Argos,

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hard-
esty and sons of Men-
tone. Mr. and Mrs. James

PRINTI
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SuPPLy al
YOUR PRINTING- NEEDS

Phone 342-2905

Country Print Sho
BOURBON, IND.

A a

Ward Corl

and

Ed -

a

McKinney and family of
Culver, Mr. and Mrs .

Dave Miller and family
of Walkerton and Allen

Shireman of Bourbon were

supper guests,

New Year&#39; Day dinner
guests of Mrs. Fostie

Sill were Mr. and Mrs.
Glen Cole of Argos and
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Sill
and family of Tippecan-
oe.

Tuesday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Senff were Mr. and Mrs.
Adam Sarber of Inwood.

Mrs. Treva Moore was
a Monday night and Tues-
day guest at the Michael
Montgomery home in Bour-
bon.

Mre and Mrs. Wm. Mar-
tin and Marla spent the
weekend with Mr. andMrs,.

Herman Martin and fami-
ly of Ft. Wayne,

Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Swihart and family of
Bourbon were Christmas

Eve supper guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Milo Swihart.

Mr. and Mrs. Glendon
Bailey and Timmy wer
Thrusday evening visit-
ors of Mr. and Mrs. wm.
Walters

Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Wozniak and family of
Barbee Lake entertained
Christmas Eve for Mr.

and Mrs. Michael Mont-
gomery and family of
Bourbon, Mr. and Mrs,
Richard Schmucker and
family of Warsaw

Mrs. Treva Moore, Mrs.
Moore was an overnight

guest.

Mr. and Mrs. Milo Swi-
hart spent Christmas Day
with Mr. and Mrs. Elwood
Cripeof So. Bend. Oth-

er guests were Mr. and
Mrs. Roger Large and
family of Plymouth and

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene
Cripe and family of So,
Bend.

Mr. and Mrs. Chester
Kil, Tammy and Cindy of

So. Bend wer. Sunday
supper guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Walters.
Christmas dinner gue-

sts of Mr. and Mrs. Lar-
ry Wozniak and family
of Barbee Lake were Mr.
and Mrs. Robt. McCorkle
and family, Mr. and Mrs,

Richard Schmucker ind
family of Warsaw, llr.

and Mrs. Michael Mont-
gomery and family of
Bourbon and Mrs, Treva

Moore of Tippecanoe.
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Mont-

gomery and family were

evening guests.

Last Week&#39; News

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Lozier entertained their
children and grandchil-

dren on Christmas Eve,
Present were Mr. and

Mrs. Ron York and fami-
ly of Warsaw, Mr. and
Mrs. Devon Dunnuck and
family of Mentone, Mr.

and Mrs. Lake Carpenter
and family, Mr. and Mrs.
Danny Cormican and Drew
and Mrs. Sarah Blackford,

Mrs. Georgia Cormican
and Roger of No. Webster

entertained on Christmas
night Mr. and Mrs. Ron
Gillum and son of War-

saw, Mrs. Edna Stiffler
of Piercetonand Mr. and
Mrs. Danny Cormican and
Drew.

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene
Weirick and Billy enter-

tained Monday nihgt with

a Christmas supper for
Mr. and Mes. Barry Weir-
ick and daughters and

Mr. and Mrs. Robert We-
irick of Lafayette.

Mr. and Mrs, Wm. Marks
of Fort Wayne had a

Christmas dinner and a
gift exchange for Mr.

and Mrs. Dale Marks of
Tippecanoe, Mr. and Mrs.

Douglas Marks and Chris
of Etna Green and Mr.
and Mrs. Gene Marks and

Akron Beats
White&#3 Institute

The Akron Flyers de-
feated White&#39;s Institute
Friday night in the Ak-

ron gym by a 76-69 score.

High for Akron were

Bob Bryant and Dave Cum-
berland with 19 each,

Steve Cumberland with
11 and Pete Sanders and
Wayne Arnett with 10
eache

The B-team also de-
feated White&#39;s the fi-

nal score being 44-32.
The Flyers will enter

the four-way tourney
Friday night with a 6-4
record for the season.

Akron (76) - Sanders-
4-2-5, S. Cumberland 5-
1-5, Davis 0-1-2, Bry--
ant 9-1-2, Behny 2-2-0

D. Cumberland 7-5-4,Ar-
nett 5-0-5. Totals 32-

L2=23\.

White&#39;s Institute (69)
Corley 6-7-3, Boaze 6-—
4-1, Saylors 6-2-4, S1-
ater 7-2-1, Pike 1-2-4,
Totals 26-17-13.

Akron 19 37 53 76
White&#39;s 21 32 57 69

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS
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family of Fort Wayne.
Saturciay dinner guests

of Mrs. Wilbur Phillips
were Mr. and Mrs. Arnold
Phillips) of Bremen and

Becky and Steve Phillips
of Plymouth.

Mr. andi Mrs. John Cop-
len of Plymouth enter-
tained Christmas dinner
guests including Mrs.
Flossie Coplen, Mr. and

Mrs. Jim DeMien of Ply-
mouth and Ed Coplen of

Lafayette,

Seo. Whitley
Defeats Mentone

The Mentone Bulldogs
came out: on the short

end of a 77-62 score
Friday night as South
Whitley defeated them

for the fourth straight
time.

High for Mentone were
Don Acton with 16, Den-
nis Meyer with 15 anda
Ernie Welborn with 13.

The Mentone B-team
lost to So. Whitley by

a 38-34 score.
Mentone will Play at

Wawasee friday night,
entering the game with

a 5-7 record.
Mentone (62) - Acton-

4-8-4, Dickey 1-0-0, ---

Gates 2-0-1, Meyer 6-3-
4, Welborn 6-1-3, Chri-

ssman 3-3-2, Peffley 0-
0-1, Secrist 0-0-0, st-

avedahl 1-1-0. Totais-
23-16-15.

S. Whitley (77)-Corg-
er 9-4-2, Frantz 4-6-1,
Shilling 5-4-4, Swing--

5-0-2, Samson 4-1-3,---

pug ns 1-0-2, Davis 1-
0-0, Metzger 1-0-5, Ro-
berts 0-2-1. Totals 30-
17-20.

13 30 42 62Mentone
S. Whitley 17 38 58 77

B-Team Plans
4-Way Tourney

A B-team 4-way tour-
ney will be Played at

Pierceton on Monday,
January 13, and Wednes-
day, January 15, The
first game at 6:45 pemwill feature Pierceton

and Larwill and the se-
cond game will be Played

at
¢

PeMe with Akron
meeting So. Whitley,

A consolation game and
championship game will

be played at 6:45 and 8
p.m. respectively on
Jan. 15.

Single session admis-
sion will be 25¢ for

students and 50¢ for a-
dults,.

Freshman
Tourney is Set

A 4-way freshman tour-
ney will be Played at
Soe Whitley on January
25. Pierceton and So.
Whitley will Play at
9:00 a.m. and Akron and

Larwill will Play at
10:30 asm. A consolat-—
ion game will be Played

at 1 p.m. and the cham-
Pionship game will be

at 2:30 p.m

Is a poorly running car ariving
you wild? Bring it in today for

a check-up and needed repair
work. Let us take the worry out

Of your car&#3 life. -

LEWIS MOTORS
EL 3-4355

SENSED

United States Bonds
__

Other Bonds

Loans and Discounts
___

STATEMENT Of CONDITION

FARMERS STATE BANK
MENTONE, INDIANA

DECEMBEI| 31, 1968

Other Assets
.

Capital
.

Surplus
_

Undivided Profits
Unearned Discounts

___

Deposits

FORREST D. MINER

THOMAS M. FUGATE

IRIS M. ANDERSON

LARRY D. PYLE

Member Federal Depos

CHARLES L. MANWARING ____ Vice President

Cash and Due from Banks -
Banking House, Furniture and Fixtures

Toteil

OFFICERS

President

Cashier

Asst Cashier

Ass&# Cashier

nevgties $ 8,743,180.88

2,909,711.52
399,946.88
385,420.09
76,034.80

7,796.00

102,480.00
265,036.56
245,966.25
155,115.82

7,974,582.25

$8,743, 180.88

OVER SEVENTY
- SEVEN YEARS OF CONTINUOUS SAFE BANKING

it Insurance Corporation

DIRECTORS

FLOYD L. TUCKER Chairman

CHARLES L. MANWARING

FORREST D. MINER

OR. O. L. McFADDEN

DONALD D. POULSON
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Conver

Mr. and Mrs.
Horn were New Year&#39;s

guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Clarence Horn in Roches—

tere

Rev. and Mrs. Garrett

Phillips received word

Sunday morning that Mrse

Phillips’ father, Mode

Powell, had passed away
near Vincennes. Rev .

and Mrs. Phillips and

family left Sunday for

Vincennes.
Mre and Mrs. Devon

Davis of Flint, Mich.

were Saturday night and

Sunday guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Earl Davis.
Mrs. Howard Holbrook

took her mother, Mrs.
Chloe Griffis, to her

home in Warsaw Friday.
Mrs. Griffis has been

ill with the flu but is

reported to be improv-
ing.

Miss Clara Richard and

Miss Hazel Evans of Gary
spent from Saturday un-

til Monday with Mrs.

Frank Richard.

Mr. and Mrs.

ver have been

to their home

flu.

Steve Whittenberger
spent Sunday evening at

the home of his grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Jones. He re-

turned to college Mon-

day morninge

Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Hoover and Greg have re-

turned to their home in

Fountain Valley, Calif.

after visiting relatives

and friends around Men-

tone for a few weeks.

Mr. and Mrs. Darrell

King flewto Pennsylvan-
ia Sunday to attend the

funeral of Mrs. King&#39;
aunt.

Mr. and Mrs. Dave bus-

enburg of Rochester,
Mrs. Mabel L[go and Ev-

erett)} Busenburg were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mrs. Lois Perkins.

Mre and Mrs. Dana

Starr were guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Dean McIn-

tyre and Greg of Elkhart

Sunday in honor of Greg’s
birthday.

Staff Sgt. 1/C Harry
Kinsey paid a surprise
visit at the Sam Ware

Rome this week. Set.
Kinsey was enroute from

Germany to Saigon, Viet

Nam.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Rush

and family of Syracuse
were Saturday callers of

Mr. and Mrs. W.E. Fowl -

Howard

Tony Hoo-

confined
with the

Pearl Lackey,
librarian of the Bell

Memorial Library, Men-

tone, is ccnvalescing
at her home from injur-
ies she recently sus-

tained in a fall.

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS
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re
Mre and Mrs. Alton

Bruner and family were

guests of their parents,
Mr. and Mrse Lester Brun-
er, on New Year&#39;s Day.

Neighbors Honor

Mrs. Brugh
Mrs. Alice Brugh was

guest of honor at a sur-

prise dinner party on

New Year’s Eve at the

home of Mr. and Mrs. Leo

Valentine.
Those enjoying the

Swiss steak dinner were

her neighbors of many

years who wanted to show

their appreciation to

her for being a good
neighbor and wishing

her well inher new home

in Mentone. She was

presented agift certif-
icate at Coaper&# Store.

Present were Mrs. Al-

ice Brugh, Mrs. Vesta

Cole, Mrs. Vesta Creak-

baum, Mrs. Goldie Jeff-

eries, Mrs. Nellie Val-

entine, Mrs. Delta Whet-—

stone, Mre and Mrs.

Francis Burton, Mr. and

Mrs. Harry Meredith and

the hosts, Mr. and Mrs.

Leo Valentine,
Those unable to attend

were Ed Creakbaum and

Mr. and Mrs.
baum.

Just in at the Bell
Memorial Public Library

this week are:

Lookin, At My Heart

by

DES

PEYTip

Bloiberes

One year after he re-

ceived it, the author
tells the story of his

own heart transplant
and his life since then.

Born To Trouble by
Joyce Stranger. A nov-

el of the joys and heart-

aches of wresting a liv-

ing fromthe land and of
the deep bond that ex-

ists between man and
his animals.

Sarah&quot;’ Cottage by
D.- Stevenson The

problems and joys of

raising an unwanted

young girl confront Sar-
ah and her new husband
in this novel of romance,
drama and suspense.

Martin Luther King,
Jr. by William Robert

Miller. His life, mar-

tyrodom and meaning for
the world.

We also have new ill-

Paul Creak-

ustrated biographies of -

Albert Einstein, Dag
Hammersk jold, Eleanor

Roosevelt, Gandhi and

Pope John.

SICK LIST
Sam Ware, Mentone, is

convalescing at his home

following a recent hos-

Ppitalization. He would

enjoy visitors.

To avoid painful burns, form

the habit of turning pan handles

inward while you’re cooking,

advise Purdue University ex-

tension safety specialists.

Palestine Community News
by Biss. Floyd Bisckwell

Mrs. Floyd Blackwell,
our able correspondent
in this area for several

years, has been forced
to discontinue writing
the news. We regret she

will be unable to con-

tinue, but hope that
someone will take her

Place. Anyone interest-
ed in gat:hering news of
the area should contact

rr

Feel free to stay
home in bad weather

spend your time doing things you

really want to do... or

to avoid crowds and traffic.

Banking by Mail gives you

2 choice. Use this service

for comfort and convenience.

Ann Sheetz by calling
EL 3-3985 on Monday,
Tuesday or Friday or by
calling Akron 893-4433

on Wednesday and Thurs-
day.

WASHINGTON — Over
5,000 communities in

America depend totally on

truck transportation for
deliveries of every item

needed for daily living.

-.
orto

Musselman 25 os- jar

Welch 20 os jar.

GRAPE JELLY

Chunky Apple Sauce

l can Swiftni 49

3 for $1

Pardon our noise and dust. Progress is working. Bear with

we feu the next few weeks Good things are coming.

If you want regular smoked ham, we have this buy

10 to 1.2 Ih. size

Stark .md Wetzel Brand

HAM l 69
GRAPELADE JAM 39

Your choice of Debbie Products

Fabric Softner

Spray Starch

Liquid Detergent
/$1.

California

NAVEL ORANGES

Rusect 10 bb. bag

Baking Potatoes

Flordia 5 Wb. bag Pink or White

GRAPEFRUIT

doz. 59¢

89¢

69¢

JANUARY DIME SPECIAL

The dime still have buying power

Elf Great Northern Beans
Elf Red Beans
Elf White Hominy
Elf Golden Hominy

Martha White Corn
MUFFIN MIX
Bixmix

Book Matches
Salt

Frank’s Gourmet Mustard
Flav-o-rite white or yellow

POPCORN

Flapstax Pancake
pound bag

Mix

Besel-ss Hickory Smeked Roth Brand

Hal or whol Ha lb 89

Slici Bolog t 69
500 BRAND BACON

Single tb. 39¢ or 3 Ib. $1.00
‘Tray Pack Cut Up

FRY l 39

GROU BEE I 59

SAU I 55

LEMLER’ Gee:
7 =

MENTONE



and Mrs. Kenneth

Boggs of 411 East Main
Street, Mentone, have
announced the engagement

and approaching marriage
of their daughter, Kathy,
to Rex Bowser, son of
Mre and Mrs. David Bow-

ser, 307W. Jackson St.,
Mentone.

Miss Boggs, a1968
graduate of Mentone High

School, is currently a

student at Indiana Cent-
val College, Indianap-

olis.

Mr. Bowser, also a

1968 graduate of Mentone
High School, is a stud-
ent at Purdue Universi-
ty, W. Lafayette.

A June wedding is be-

ing planned.

FTI

EGET)

MOTOROLA
and

PHILCO

Sales & Service
Coler - Black and white

BAKER
Jewelry

&a
Appliance

Mentone EL 3-4685

Te)

Mr.

By BARBARA BEE
Women’s Home Consultant

Bruner Corporation

W live in a magie world of
science today, yet people often
fail to take advantage of it sim-
ply because they don’t ask
questions.

Anyone who’s ever tasted—
or even had a whiff of—water
containing hydrogen sulfide
with its nauseating “rotten
egg” odor and taste knows what
it’s like to have really bad wa-

ter. Some people have even been
known to_move just to escape

the proplen

Mr. and Mrs. Clark E.
Thornton, R. 3, Bremen,
announce the engagement

of their daughter, Shir-
ley Mae, to Cpl. Larry
Gene Secrist, son of
Mrs. Glen Secrist and
the late Mr. Secrist of

Mentone.
Miss Thornton will

graduate with the 1969
class of LaVille and
will enter Practical
Nurses Training in the
fall.

Cpl. Secrist isa 1965
graduate of Mentone High

School and is now stat-
ioned at the Marine

Corp Air Station at Yuma,
Arizona.

The couple Plana July
18th wedding.

COAT CLEARANC
LADIES - GIRLS - INFANTS

SAVE 20% to 35% NOW

LADIES CAR COATS

$24.98-29.98 Values Now 19.88

19.98-22.98 Valuz:s Now 16-88

$16.99 One-Sizers Now $12.88

GIRLS CAR &a DRESS COATS|

7.99 Values 8 to 12 $ 499
14.98 Values 8 to 12 § 9.99
16.98 Velues 8 to 12 $12.99

LADIES DRESS COATS

Sizes 10 - 20

Some Half Sizes

Values to $24.95 Now $16.88

INFANTS COATS

$6.98 Values New $499
$7.98 V2lues Now $5-88
$4.99 Values Now $2.99

GIRLS 4 to 6X

Now $5.99

Now $9.99

Values To $8.98

Values To $13.98

SNO - SUITS

10.98 Values 12 t: 24 mo. 6.88

6.99 Values 12-18-24 mo #99

“national

Coop De Stor
MENTONE

OPEN FRIDAY and SATURDAY NITES UNTIL 8 PM.

CLOSED WEDNESDAY P.M.

This is sad, b d:

any plumbing contractor can

do

something about rotten egg
water.

And odor ana taste are only
two of the problems caused by
hydrogen sulfide. It makes the
water highly corrosive and will
cause your silver to tarnish in

just seconds. There even have
been a few areas where con-

centrations were so high that
they caused nausea, illness and
in extreme cases, death.

Such instances are rare. But
hydrogen sulfide is present
throughout the nation.

If yours is one of the areas,
call the plumber.

He can remove low to mod-
erate amounts with what is
known as an oxidizing filter.
Chemical treatment is recom-
mended for medium to high

concentrations. Either chlorine
or potassium permanganate is

introduced into the water by a
chemical feeder apparatus, be-

fore it goes into t home. The
water is then passed through

an activated carbon filter to
remove the insoluble sulfur and

excess chlorine. Now it’s ready
to be cleaned by a water con-

ditioner removin; hardness
minerals and turbidity or any

other objectionable factors,

Bridal Shower
Honors Miss

Hackworth

Jennifer Hac kworth
and Janet Moore were the

hostesses for a bridal
shower given on Monday
evening, Dec. 30, at the

Hackworth home. Miss
Susan Thompson was the
honored guest. She will

marry David Johnson Jan.
18.

Guests were: Janice
and Judy Teeter, Dorothy
and Teresa Howell, Mary

Prater, Vivian and Sara
Thompson, Mrse Cleo
Meinert, Mrs. Betty Zim-

pleman, Mrs. Becky Schip-
per, Mrs. Evelyn Moore,
Mrse Lucile Hackworth,
Miss Joan Williams and
the hostesses.

Engagement
Announced

Mr. and Mrs. Byron
Nellans, Mentone, an-

nounce the engagement
of their daughter, Miss

Bonita J. Nellans, to

Larry L. Gates, son of
Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Gates, R. 5 Warsaw.

Miss Nellans isa Men-
tone High School gradu-

ate and attended Inter-
Business Col-

lege at Ft. Wayne. She
is currently employed at
Zimmer Mfg. Co, Warsaw

.

Mr. Gates is alsoa
Mentone High School-
graduate and is a mech-

anic at Linn&#39; Sinclair
Station, Mentone. He
served two years in the

U. S. Army at Ft. Hood,
Texas.

A fall wedding is be-
ing planned,

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Probasco and Alta Clin-

genpeel of Milford,Ill-
inois spent Friday with

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Ham-
mond.

TO OBSERVE GOLDEN WEDDING: Mr. and Mrs. Lee
Mullins, Tippecanoe, will be guests of honor

at an open house to be held at their home on
Sunday, January 12, in celebration of their
50th wedding anniversary. The couple&#39; chil-
dren will be hosta. No invitations are being
sent, but relatives and friends of the couple

are invited to call from 2 to 5 Ppem. at the
Mullins home south of Tippecanoe on 331. A

wedding ceremony officiated by Rev. GeorgeCrane on Jan. 12, 1919 at the United Brethren
Church in Rochester united the couple in mar-
Tiage. They are the parents of five daught-
ers and a son, Mrs. Fred (Mary Belle) Con-
nors of Wil.liamstow, Mass., Mrse Gerald (Jo-an) Leffert of Argos, Mrs. Eugene (Betty)
Weirick of Tippecanoe, Mrs. Eugene (Barbara)
Westafer of Bourbon, Mrs. John (Sharon) Rob-

inson of So. Bend and John Mullins of Etna
Green. They have 22 grandchildren and three

great-grardchildren. They have been resi-
dents of the Tippecanoe community for the
Past thirty five years.

Hor acR
wlle

Custom Kitchen
PLANNING

Free Estimates Gladly Given

ALL TYPES AND PRICES
WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jct. S. FR L} and 114 Nerth Manchester, Phene 862-2248



Sewing Simulated Leather Rules

Have you been tempted
to try your hand at sew-

ing simulated leather

now available by the

yard in many fabric de-

partments? If you are

a reasonably skilled

seamstress you&#39;  pro-
bably enjoy working with

this popular high style
material.
A few special sewing
techniques to make sew-

ing fabric backed vinyl
easier are Suggested by

Lois Gotwals, Purdue

University extension

clothing and textiles

specialist.
Since the material is

heavy and bulky, youll
find a simple pattern
with few seams easiest

to work with. Some pat-
terns are especially de-

signed for leather and

heavy fabrics.

Keep the pattern in

place while youare cut-

ting with cellophane
tape since pin marks

will be permanent. Rip-
ped seams leave needle

holes also, so use the

pattern to check fit

carefully before you

cut.

A fairly long machine
stitch setting is best

when you are working
with simulated leather.

You may also need to de-

crease the pressure of

the presser foot a bit.

If youare top-stitching
and the material doesn&#39;t
feed through the machine

smoothly, strips of tis-

sue paper under the

presser foot will make

stitching easier.

Pressing’ simulated

leather is difficult.
You will probably find
it simpler to glue seam

allowances, hemand dart

folds witha fabric glue
or rubber cement. Before

you decided to use eith-

er bound or machine made

button holes, try one

on a scrap of fabric to

see how you like the re-

sults. Mrs. Gotwals sug

gests zipper or bound

and loop fastenings for

closings.

Charles Shank returr

ed to Manchester College
for his second term

classes starting Janu-

ary 2.

90S OOOOGLOOOOSOOSOTSES

IN ROCHESTER

CLument
Januar Clearanc

SA LE
NOW IN PROGRESS!

Exceptional
Women’s fall and

© Dresses

© Coats © Knits

© Sportswear © Hats

® Car Coats

Savings on

Winter Fashions

© Suits

e Li
:

AND MANY OTHER SALE ITEMS

CLiumen
708 Main Street Rochester

More Savings...More to Choose From

Open Fridays 9 to 9; Saturdays 9 ta 5:30

Auxiliary Has
Christmas Party

The Christmas meeting
of the Mentone Fireman&#39;s

Auxiliary was held at

the home of Mary Boggs.
Nine members answered

roll call, and the sec-

retary&#39;’s and treasurer&#39;s

reports were approved as

read.
.

As each person arrived

a number was attached to

her gift and the gift
was placed under the

tree until the close of

the meeting when numbers

were drawn by the memb-

ers and each person re-

ceived a gift.
Baby pictures of the

members were passed a-

round and each member

tried to match the pic—
tures to those present.

The January meeting
will be held at the home

of Eva Belle Smith and,
will be a come-as-you-
are night. Somet ime-

during the month each

member will be called

and reminded to come-as

they are. Each member

is to bring scraps of

material, scissors
,

yarn, needles and thread

to make lap throws for

the nursing home.

Plans for the bake

sale were discussed.

The meeting was ad-

journed and refreshments

were served by the hos-

tesse

Eva Belle Smith

the door prize.
won

Reiss - Jackson
Vows Are Said

Marie Elena Reiss of

Akronand Harold Jackson

of Silver Lake were u-

nited in marriage at 8

Ppem. Saturday night,
January 4, 1969, by Jus—

tice of the Peace Abra-

ham Caldwell in the

Caldwell home.

Parents of the couple
are Mr. andMrs. Anthony

J. Reiss, Re 1, Pana,
Ill. and J. Fe Jackson,

Re 1, Silver Lake.

Attending the couple
were Mr. and Mrs. Merl

Jackson of Niles, Mich.

The couple&#3 new add-

ress is Box 499, Akron.

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?
Charles Shank, Manche-

ster college, spent his

Christmas vacation at

home with his parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Garl Shank

and brother Merl of Yel-

low Creek Lake.

Guests spending Chris—

tmas day with Mr. and

Mrs. Garl Shank and

sons were: Mr. and Mrs.

Gerald Shank and daugh-
ters, Jana, Deann and

Debra Jo, and Mr. and

Mrs. Richard Kennedy and

daughters, Cheryl Jean

and Cynthia Kay.

Lake Twp.
Club Meets

Mrs. Mabel Bouse ent-

ertained members of the
Lake Township Club at

her home on Friday ev-

ening.
The new president,

Mrs. Cleo Frye conduct-—
ed the business meeting.
Mrs. Ruby Swihart gave

devotions entitled, “Day
by Day&q and Mrs. Marie

Lindzy presented the

bp “Being Interest-
ed&qu

Those present were

Mrs. Marie Bouse, Mrs.

Alpha Perry, Mrs. Marie

Lindzy, Mrs. Mildred

Clinker, Mrs. HReatrice
Kendall, Mrs. Ruby Swi-

hart, Mrse Cleo Frey,
the hostess, and Mrse
Perma Hammons.

winter wind is mak-

skin rough and scaly,

University extension

ciothing specialists irecommend

adding a few drops of baby oil

te your bath water.

If raw

ing your

Purdue

mew pin or a pair of carrings.

Happiness is the feeling that

leves you enough to

remember you with a gcift from

Towur Rall Shoppe

Mentone

FRAN &

Open 7:30 a.m.

Your Choice 303

Joan of Are

Dark Red Kidney
Silver Bar

Peas

Royal Guest

Cut Green

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

N Parki Proble

AT

JERRY&

to 8:00 p.m.

/$1.0
Flavorkist 1 Ib. bex

Flavorkist 1 Ib. bex

Sattine Crackers

Large 200 count decorator box

Assorted flavors

Debbdie 2 cumce

SPRAY STARCH

Borden 2% Milk

Bananas

Por Live

B Saus

Smok Saus l 79

Ste Me

Graham Crackers

Lady Scott Facial Tissue

Duncan Hines Cake Mixes 29¢

Debbie Liquid Detergent qt. 29¢

Gro Chu

29¢

25¢

2/

29e

gal. 69¢

Ib. 10¢

I 29

I 59

I 59

l 69



Silver Lak Area News
Mr.

French
and Mrs. Woodrow

and grandsons,
Mike and Chad Murphy
spent the weekend in

Lansing, Mich., withMr.
and Mrs. Lonnie French
and family. Mr. and Mrs.
Max Murphy of Holland

were also guests. Their

sons, Chad and Mike,
who had spent just two

weeks with their grand-
parents returned home

with them.

The Silver Lake Moth-

ers Club and their hus-
bands had dinner at the
Barbee Hotel Dec. 21.

Those attending were:

Mre and Mrs. Gene Arn-

old, Mre and Mrs. Cole

Thompson, Mre and Mrse
Ivan Zimpleman, Mr. and

Mrse Frank Jones, Mr.
and Mrse Richard Fela-

born, and Mr. and Mrs.
Lewis Fruit.

Mr. and Mrse Truman

Enyeart and family were

dinner guests on Satur-

day evening of Mr. and
Mrs. Charles Grindle
and daughter Jan of

Bourbone
Mrse Victor (Irene)

Slanac of E. Chicago was

readmitted to the Mur-

phy Medical Center Dec.
30 for further surgery.
She is now recuperating
at the home of her moth-

er, Mrse Rachel Floor
of Silver Lake. Her

husband spends weekends
here.

Mrs. Opal Miners spent
the holidays with her

sister, Mrs. Betty Sny-
der and children of War-

Sawe

Mr.

Gupelman
and Mrs. Kalph

and Mr. and

Mrs. Lawrence Puls took

their parents, Mre and

Mrs. karl Marshall, to

Indianapolis on Sunday
where they took a plane

to Conroe, Texas to spend
the next two weeks with

their grandson and fam-

ily, Mr. andMrs. Leslie

Marshall and family.
They will then go to

Tucson, Ariz. to spend
the remainder of the

winter with their daugh-
ter, Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Holle.

Callers at the Rachel
Floor home this week

were Mre and Mrse We D.

Kreamer fromNo. Aurora,
Ill., Mre and Mrs. Dan

McEvoy and family of Mt.

Summit, Mr. and Mrs.
Jim Paxton and Phil,
Mrs. Donna French and

Suzanne and Rev. Alvin
Hoffman.

Recent dinner guests
of Mre and Mrs. Worby

Clinker were Mr. and

Mrse Alan Olson, Amy
and Julie, of Madison,
Wisce, Mre andMrs. Dar-

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers

LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone 893-4260

SELLS OIL

rell Valentine and Mr.
and Mrse Rex Clinker,
Brenda and Randy.

Mrs. Ammy Enos is

spending the winter mon-

ths at the home of her

daughter and husband,
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mo-

ore at Gas Citye
Sunday dinner guests

at the Vern Smith home

were Mr. and Mrs. Bill

Stafford and family were

Mr. and Mrse Phil Reyn-
olds and family and Ju-
nior Smith from Louis-

ville, -Kentucky, and
Belinda Brown from Man-
chester.

Callers at the Oscar

Wing home this weekend

were: Mre Guy Garsh-
wiler of Andrews, Be-
linda Brown and Jr.

Smith, Bill and Dale
Holle and Jerry Clark

and sonSe

A family dinner was

held on Sunday at the
Jim Leiter. Those pre-

sent were Mr. and Mrs.

Ralph Brown, Mr. and
Mrs. Wilbur Brown, Mrs.
Leroy Leiter, Mr. and
Mrse John Bryer, and

daughter, Mr. Ronald
Leiter and son, and Mr.

Larry Leiter.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford

Ring were Sunday supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Joe Krauter.
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Leit-

er and family and Mr.
and Mrs. Wm. Kreighbaum
of Akron were Sunday din-

ner guests of Gene Hunt-

ere

Mre and Mrs. Truman

Enyeart and family were

dinner guests on Sunday
of Mr. and Mrs. Mike
Jagger of Indianapolis.

The dinner was honoring
Ramona&#39;s birthday.

Mr. and Mrse Elmer
Puls and two sons from

Cheyenne, Wyoming spent
from Thursday to Sunday
with his brother and
wife, Mr. and Mrs. Law-

rence Puls.

Mrs. Duane Sells, Ka-
thy, Karen and Mike

spent Wednesday, Thurs-
day and Friday in De-

catur, Miche with her

Parents, Mr. and Mrse
Ernest Lozier.

Karen Sells, Vicki
Bouse, Sally Sittler and
Vicki Jones were among
Silver Lake Freshmen a-

Ctendiiug the 4-way tour-

ney held at Ft. Wayne
on Saturday.

Mrs. Emery Montel of

Sebring, Florida former-
ly from this area is

recuperating at her home

following major surgery.
Her address is Box 123
Sebring, Florida.

Rev. andMrs. Roy Hol-

lopeter from Huntington
were dinner guests on

Sunday of Mre and Mrs.
Worby Clinker. Rev.

Hollopeter is_now serv-

ing South Pleasant as
minister. He was_ the
minister for the Silver
Methodist Church and S.
Pleasant Church in 1961

and 1962.
Mr. and Mrse Doyle

COMPANY
Gasoline - Otis - Lubrication

Accessories
We Give Top Value Stamps

PHONE 352-2332 SILVER LAKE

Heckaman and family of
Warsaw and Mr. and Mrs.

Don Sparks of Kokomo
called Sunday at the
Forrest Heckaman house.

Mr. and Mrs. Pat Neh-
er visited on Sunday

afternoon with Mr. and
Mrs. John Mack and dau-
ehters at Marion. After-

ward called on her bro-
ther, Wayne Haney at

St. Joseph Hospital in
Fte Wayne. Mr. Haney,
who has been a patient
at the hospital for sev-

eral weeks, is slowly
improving after surgery.

Mr. and Mrs. Devon

Shipley were dinner gu-
ests on New Year’s Day

of Mr. and Mrs. Clarence

Tinkey of near Burkett.

Miss Marcia Wolfe of
Miami, Florida and her

father, Guy Wolfe, were

Monday evening supper
guests of Mrs. Joy Han-

ey. Miss Wolfe was cal-
led to Warsaw last week

by the death of her mo-

ther. Mrs. Wolfe had
been in poor health for
the past three years.

Dinner guests at the
home of Mr. and Mrs.
Dan Bucher and sons on

New Year&#39;s Day were: Mr.
and Mrse Kent French
and children of Wabash,
and Mr. and Mrs. John

Bucher and children of
Columbia City.

Dinner guests on New
Year&#39;s Day of Mr. and
Mrse Forrest Heckaman
were Mr. and Mrs. Rich-

ard Heckaman of Bremen,
Mr. andMrs. Oscar Heck-
aman of Nappanee, Mrs.
Bessie Tener of Bourbon,

Mrs. Mike Randall and
sons and Jamie Heckaman.

Mre and Mrs. Percy
Ring called on Mr. and
Mrse Dale Hawley of Men-
tone on Sunday.

Recent callers at the
Nora Pyle home were Mr.
and Mrs. Ernie Pyle of

Albion and Mr. and Mrs.
Ae Le Pyle of Churubus—

co.

Recent dinner guests
at the Bill Evans home

were: Mr. and Mrs. Jer-

ry Hill and family of
N. Webster, and Mr. and
Mrs. Tim Evans and fam-
ily and Mike Kimes.

Weekend guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Lowell Zile and

Phil were Mr. and Mrs.

Clay Barton of Ft. Way-
nes

Callers at the Jesse

Lynch home this week
were Mr. and Mrs. Worby
Clinker, Rev. and Mrs.

Roy Hollopeter, Mrse
Richard Kerlin and sons,

Mrs. Roy Bechtelheimer,
also Mr. and Mrs. Lest-

er Shewman of Goshen and

granddaughters, Lana and
Karen of Elkhart.

Holiday guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Devon Shipley

were: Mr. and Mrs. Dean
Zile and family of Gary,

Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Ship-
ley and family of Dyer,
Indiana, and Mr. and

Mrs. Boyd Enos and fam-
ily of W. Chicago.

Silver Lake firemen
were called to the Lew-

is Fruit home on New
Year‘s Day when their

home caught fire from a

spark from the fireplace
chimney. Damage was es-

timated at $1,000.

Mrs. Harold Swihart
and Mrs. Lowell Brown
spent a day recently in

Chicago sightseeing and
shoppinge

Dinner guests of Mr.

LeRoy Scherer were: Mr.
Carlyle Grimm, Mr. and

Mrs. Carl Grim, Linda
and Don, Mr. and Mrs.
Edward Scherer, Marsha,
Leanna and Dan.

DEATHS

Dallas England, 37,
Pierceton, was dead on

arrival Monday at the
Murphy Medical Center
of a heart attack.

The son of George and
Alkie Poe England, he

was born Jan. 14, 1931
in Prestonsburg, Ky. He

Married Marie Shepherd
on Dece 20, 1967, and
she survives. He moved
to Pierceton a year ago
from Claypool.

Surviving are his
wifes; his parents, Mr.
and Mrs. George England,
R.2, Claypools two step

daughters, Barbara and

Ruby Shepherd, at homes
six brothers, Vallis

England, Atwood, Gene
England, Sidney, James

Englani, California,
George England, R. 2,

Silver Lake, Elmer Eng-
land, Rk. 2, Warsaw, and

a half brother, Lotchie

Wood, Sexton, Mo.
Funeral services for

Mr. England were con-

ducted Thursday at the
Pentecostal Lighthouse

Church with Rev. Albert
Whitaker officiating.
Burial was inthe Grace-

land cemetery in Clay-
pool.

Kern
Theos DeRoy Kern, 69,

Re 1, Claypool, died on

Tuesday evening at his
home of an apparent
heart attack.

The son of Isaac and
Nellie Artie (Pinkey)

Kern, he was born March
30, 1899 in Kosciusko

county. He married Rosa
Cavinder who survives.

Mr. Kern was a retired
farmer.

Surviving with his
widow are a daughter,
Mrs. lTionna Kelly Staf-
ford of Imperial Beach,
Calif.j; three grandchil-

dren3 two sisters, Mrs.
Hershel. (Vevil) Drudge,

R. 1, Claypool, Mrs.
Geo. (Eula) McIntyre, R.
5, Warsaw, and a broth-

er, Woodrow Kern, R. 1,
Claypool. af

Funeral services for
Mr. Kern were conducted
Sunday in the United

Pentecostal Church in
Warsaw with Rev. Floyd
Henson officiating. In-

terment was in the Pal-
estine cemetery.

Powell

Mode Powell, Lawrence-
ville, I1l., father of

Mrs. Garrett Phillips,
Mentone, died Sunday
morning.

Correll

Orval M. Correll, 75,
Re 1, Claypool, died at
the Pierceton Nursing
Home last Friday of com

Plications following a

two-year period of fail-
ing health.

The son of Henry and
Lusetta Snure Correll,

he was born near Clay-
pool on March 22, 1893.

He married Bertha Park-
er in 1911 and she sur-

vives.
In addition to his

widow, he is survived by
ason, Harold Correll of
LaPorte; two daughters,

Mrse Willis (Evelyn)
Harold of Mishawaka,

Mrs. Rex (Roberta) Run-
kel, R. 1, No. Manches-
ters; five grandchildren;
three sisters Cleo Con-

ell and Mrs. Harold (Eth-
el) Jenkins, both of El-
khart, and Mrs. Maurice
(Goldie) Reed, Silver

Lake.
Services for Mr. Cor-

rell were conducted on

Tuesday morning at Clay-
pool.

Reed

Arthur D. Reed, 73,
R. 1, Tippecanoe, died
Tuesday afternoon in the
Parkview Hospital, Ply-

mouth, after being ill
the past five weeks.

Born in the same house
where he resided on May

22, 1895, he was the son
of Miller J. and Ida
Bell Reed. He was a re-
tired farmer and a mem-

ber of the Bethel Meth-
odist Church.

Surviving are two
brothers, Louis We Reed,

Re 1, Argos, and Edwin
M. Reed, R.1, Tippecan-
oe, and several nieces
and nephews. A sister

preceded him in death.
Funeral services for

Mr. Reed were conducted
Friday afternoon at Ar-

g0S and burial was in
the Bethel cemetery near
Bourbon.

1 mite North

~~ RGA ~-

NOW AVAILABLE

Also - Last Year’s Models

At Reduced Prices
NOTICE: Will be on vacation January 25th

CONTACT US IN ADVANCE

FOR A TRIAL DEMONSTEATION

LE ROY SCHERER
1 mile West



News Of The
Beaver Dam Vicinity

Mr. and Mrs. Geraia

Smalley hosted a New
Year&#39;s Eve party at

their home after a sup-
per at Schori‘’s in Ply-

mouth. Those attending
were: Mr. and Mrs. Mau-

Tice Haney, Mr. and Mrs.
Ray Adams, Mr. and Mrs.
Wayne Smalley, Mr. and
Mrse Garwin Eaton, Mr.
and Mrs. Charles Tucker,
and Mr. and Mrs. Jerry

Nelson.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Cu-

nberland called on Mr.
and Mrs. Eldon Cumber-
land Sunday afternoon.

Steve Whittenberger
returned to his college

in Huntington after

spending the holidays
with his parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Richard Whit-

tenberger, Martha and
John on Monday.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-
er were Sunday dinner

guests of their son, Mre
and Mrs. Phil Bucher
and family of Anderson.

Mr. and Mrs, Con Shew-

man, Ronnie and Jennifer
hosted a New Year&#39;s Eve

Party in their home.
Guests attending were

Mr. andMrs. Ernest Hei-

ghway of Roanoke, Mr.
and Mrs. Jim Cumberland
of Bourbon, Mr. andMrs.

Archie Leckrone of Men-
tone, and Mr. and Mrs.
Harold Shewman of Akron.

The Ernest Heighway&#39;
were overnight guests.

Mre and Mrs. Worden

Perry and Amanda Murphy
were Friday dinner gue-
sts of their daughter,
Mr. and Mrs. Don Heren-

deen, Dennis and Debbie
of Lafayette.

Mre and Mrs. Richard

Whittenberger and John,
and Mr. and Mrs. Loren

Cumberland and Gary were

New Year’s Eve callers
at the home of Mr. and
Mrs. Wayne Baumgartner
and Jerry.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-
er attended a family

supper honoring the bir-
thday of his mother,

Mrse Ethel Bucher, on

Saturday evening.
London Imhoof,

George Ihnen, and
Hanstra called on

Murphy at the
of her daughter,

Mre andMrs. Worden Per-

Try, recently.
Ronnie Shewman spent

several days with his
cousins, Doug, David,

and Danny Heighway of

Roanoke, last week. Deb-
bie Heighway spent the

days here with Ginger
Hei ghway.

Mrse B.W. Lyons, Bar-
bara and Danny of Elk-
hart called on Mr. and
Mrs. Maurice Haney and

family last Friday.
New Year&#39;s Eve guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Heighway were their

grandchildren, Doug,
David, Danny, Debbie,

and Ginger, and Ronnie.
Mr. andMrs. Dale War-

ren and Dalene were

Christmas Eve supper
guests of Mrs. Eva Huf-

fer, Mr. and Mrs. Kerry
Huffer and sons.

Lynelle Haney spent
New Year&#39; Day with

Theresa Boganwright.
On Monday, Mylin Cum-—

berland returned to

Purdue College after

spending the holidays

wi iN his

and Mrs.
land.

Several attended the
show &quot;Go With The Wind&qu
in Warsaw this past we-

ekend. They were: Mr.
and Mrs. Ray Adams, Phil
and Kent, and Beth Ann,
Lisa and Lynelle Haney,

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Smal-

ley, Chris and Lori Ann,
Mrs. Maurice Haney, Kev-
in and Kathy, Mrs. Fred
Haney, and Wilma Clinker.

Mr. andMrs. Kerry Hu-
ffer and family left
last Monday for Ft. Cam-
pbell, Kentucky, where

he will be stationed un-

till further orders.

Mrs. Dale Warren and
Mrs. Rita Brewer were
New Year&#39; Day guests
of Eva Huffer. Kim, Jeff,
and Lisa Derf spent most
of last week with their

zrandmother, Eva Huffer
while their parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Tim Derf were

in New York on business.
Mr. andMrs. Every Da-

vis and daughter of Et-
na Green called on Mr.
and Mrs. Richard Bogan-
wright and family on

Thursday afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway, Mre and Mrs. Dan
Severns, and Mr. and

Mrs. Terry Severns spent
the New Year’s Eve at
the Tally Ho Restaurant
in Peru. Following a

lovely supper they re-

turned to the home of
Mr. andMrse Dan Severns
to see the New Year in.

Parents, Mr.
Eldon Cumber-

Eva Huffer enjoyed
Sunday dinner with Mrs.
Vesta Cole who was get-
ting dinner for the ones

helping move Mrs. Alice
Brugh. Mrs. Brugh mov-

ed to Mentone from Sev-

astapool this week.

Mre and Mrse Kerry
Huffer, Bruce and Mark,

Eva Huffer, Mr. andMrse
Dale Warren and Dalene,
Mrs. Vesta Cole, and
Mrs. Martine were Chri-
stmas Day dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Tim Derf
and family of Huffman
Lake.

Ladies Aid will be
held at the home of Mrs.
Robert Heighway next

Wednesday, Jan. 25.
Susan Boganwright

spent several days with

her cousins Theresa and
Tim Boganwright last we-

ek. On Sunday, Mr. and
Mrs. Richard Boganwright
and Theresa and Tim to-
ok her to her uncle’s,
Mre and MTs. Allen Bog-
anwrigh!: of Hillsdale,
Michigan.

Rev. und Mrs. Hanstra
and Jeuwn returned home
last Tuesday to a rece-

Ption ©f£ cold weatherfollowin a vacation to

Florida,

Home Burns

A fire Friday destroy-
ed the Spooner, Wisc.
home of Mr. and Mrs. Ray-
mond Burkett, former Ak-
ron residents. The fam-
ily lost all its posses-
sions.

Friday, Saturday and Sunday
Mat. Sat. - Sun. 1:3)

_

m.

Night Fri. - Sa. - Sun.
Box Offce Open 6:45 pm

Shcw 7:00 - 9:06 pm.

CLINT
PRA ed)

rena.

NYLON

January Sale
MEN 2 BOYS WEAR

B & B STOR
814 MAIN STREET ROCHESTER

WARM JACKETS,

INSULATED

or CORDUROY COATS REGULAR STOCK

SWEATERS, SHIRTS, HATS,
DRESS TROUSERS and SLACKS

ALL DRASTICALLY REDUCED

SHOP NOW

AND SAVE

1969 Caprice Coupe

No clowns. No hoopla. No
hats.

This is an event for the serious

spend and i

mined to get his money’s worth and
maybe more.

Come to a Chevrolet Showroom
during our Value Showdown.

Ask the man to show you, on

Paper, how you can order most any

The Chevrolet

1969 Chevrolet with a big V8 and
automatic ‘transmission for less than

you could last year.
in and spen some time.

the interior stays, thanks to Astrq

Ventilation. Feel the kick of the big-
gest standard V in our field.

Then go down the street or across

town and see how we stack up against
Those Other Cars.

W think you’ll wind up with a

More people do, you know.

Putting you first, keeps us first.

Value Showdown is on.



O1SKO UNITED METHODIST
CHURCH

Rev. Roy French; Paster
Larry Floor; Lay Leader

Frank Noraman; Supt.

Worship Services
Sunday School Services
MY F

Sunday Evening Services
Prayer Meeting, Thursday

FUTURE PLANS

dan. 10 (Friday) 31 WSCS meeting
atthe home of Mrs Koy French
2 (Wednesday) 730 Official

Horrd meeting at the churc!
hasement

Jan

Meinory Verse If any man hear my
+ and open the door. wil! come

hin Revelation 20

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor,
%

ley Rolling
Supt. Paul

y

Bowen

Sunday Sehoo

Missionary Service
Church Service

9:30

10:30
Tio

Meciory Verse No man also seweth
a roof new cloth on an old gar

ment new prece that filled
it up taketh away from the old, and
the rest is made worse’

|

Mark 221

ese the

MENTONE
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev Garrett Phillips, Pastor
James Whetstone, Supt.

Worship Service

Sunday School
Holy Communion

Je High MYF
Senior MYF

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

J. D. Thomason, Pastor
Mugh Wildermuth, Supt.

SENDAY. JANUARY 11 roco

Sunday School

Morning Worship
Youth Fellowship
Revival Hour

930 am

Week&#39;s Activities

Tue, Jan 14 - heard of Chrstian
Pidueation wall meet at 730 pm

Wed, Jan. 15,
- 130 pm. boreas

Cirele will meet at the Annex

Thur, Jan. 16 - Prayer Meeting 7 30
Classes in Hasies of Teaching

Tow & 730 pm
Chow Practice + pan

BEAVER DAM
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Mimater -Rev.

Superintendent -

Peter Hanetra
Gerald Smatiey

Worship Services - 9.20 a.m. - 10 am

Sunday School Services 10.00 - 11:18

Aildren and Adult Bible Study Clas-
ves - Ist and 3rd Thursday evening

of each month at 7:30.

January 12 - 7:30 Local Council meet
ink t the Church

January 16 30 Ladies Aid at Mrs
Robert Heuhway&#39;s

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF @00

Supt.
Pastor:

Eart Bucher
Rev. Victor Yeager

whureh School 9:30
lorning Worship 10:30

COVA 6:30
kivening Worship 7:30

Supply

Tues tay
meet

evening classes 5 & 7 will

Thursday Prayer Meeting 7:30

OLIVE BETHEL
CHURCH OF GOD

Minister: Rev. A. A. Duke
Superintendant: Mra. James Ellison

Sunday School $:30 AM
Morning Worship 0:30 AM
Evening Worship Service 7:30 PM
Thursday Prayer Meeting 7:39 P.M

We welcome you to our servicea

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
MENTONE

Sunday School

Worship Service
sunday Evening Services
Thursday Prayer Meeting

Eaton

Hospitalized
irene Byron

9:30
10:30

7:30 p.m
7:30 p.m.

At

Emmet &quot;Buc Eaton,
Akron, is a patient at
the Irene Byron Hospital
in Ft. Wayne and would

like to hear from his
friends. His address

is Emmet Eaton, c/o Ir-
ene Byron Hospital

,

12515 Lima Road, Fort
Wayne, Indiana.

TALMA
UNITED METHOOIST CHURCH

Worsh.p Service
Sunday School
MYF
Hoty Communion

CMURCH OF CHRIST
Mentone, indiana

SUNDAY
Bible Classes
Worship
Youth Fellowship
Worship

MONDAY
B.ble Story Hour :

(Kindergarten - 6th Grade)

THURSDAY
Bible Classes 1:30 p.m

Lord&#39; Supper Observed Every Sunda:
Visitors Are Always Welcome

OLIVE BRANCH CHURCH OF @0D

J. D. Lampton, pastor
George Moyer, $.S Supt

20

10-30

a

Sunday School
Morning Worship

Evening Worship
730 Monday Special Prayer
730 Thursday, Prayer and Btble
Study for all ages also Junior Choir

You are welcome to worship with
us this week Why not plan to do so.

HARRISON CENTER

UNITED METHOOIST CHURCH

uidny School
We Service

libie Study

9:30

16 20
Wednesday at 7:30

February 12
- 1:30 Mission Aid

BURKET
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Mre. Evan Bergwall, Pastor
Bob Miller, Sr. Supt.
Zeta Parker, Jr. Supt.

Sshool“ServiSunday 9:30
Worship 10:45

Prayer and Share group meets Tue-
sdry at 3:30 a.m. in the church

Study Fellowship Hour Thursday
at 750 pm

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

J. F. Gaidwin, Pastor
Ralph Shewman, Supt.

Church School
Worship and Se:

Sermon Subject:
No. 17

9:30 am

n 10:30 a.m.

“Spiritual Vitamin

Choir Practice: Thurs. 3:45 p.m

luble Reading: &quot The New Testament
topped ell hooks on the paperback

best-seller list last year.” It is bread
an} water, but you have to eat and
drink It daily. 7,815,042 copies.

Attend Church somewhere each week.

AKRON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Lay Leader, Dean Baker
S.S. Supt., Raymond Riley

Pastor, D. A Bengston

SUNDAY, JANUARY 12th

Sunday School Hour 9:30 am.
Worship 10:30 a.m.
M.Y.F. 6:30 p.m.

( Rev, Claude Fawns speaking )

Tuesday 4:00 p.m. Junior Choir Re-
hearsal

Wednesday 7:30 Senior Choir Re-
hearsal

FUTURE DATES

JANUARY 19th: MYF District Counsel
and «xeneral meeting - Marion

JANUARY 13th: (Monday) United
Methcdist Cluster Group meeting

at Beaver Dam

Unhurt In Crash

Ervin D. Eash, 23, Re
1, Nappanee, was unhurt

Sunday morning when his
1963 Chevrolet went

through a fence at the
west T-intersection of
Ind. 19 and County Road
100 North 25miles north
of Akron. The sheriff&#39;s

office said Eash&#39; car,
going south on Ind. 19,
skidded on iceand hit a

mailbox own _4 by Raymond
Adams and a tence owned

by Harvey Kamp and stop-—
Ped against atree. The

car sustained $200 loss.
Damage to the mailbox
and fence was not re—

ported.

BUEDINGEN, GERMANY (A
HINC)--Arden E. Grow,

20, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Elbert De. Grow, R. 2,
Claypool, Ind., was pro-

moted to Army special-—
ist four Dec. 4 near

Buedingen, Germany,
where he is serving with
the 83rd Artillery as a

clerk.
His wife, Rita, lives

on Re. 2, Warsaw, Ind.

ATHENS, GREECE (FHTNC )
Dec. 23--
Mate Third Class Edward

W. Howard, USN, son of
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Howard
of Rel, Roann, Ind., is
spending the Christmas

and New Years holidays
in Athens, Greece.

He is serving aboard
the attack aircraft car-

rier USS Independence
with the UeS. Sixth
Fleet in the Mediterran-
eane

FT. CAMPBELL, KY. (AHT
NC) - Army Private Wm.
R. Lynn, 22, son of Mr.
and Mrs. Robert O. Lynn
of Roann, Ind., fired

expert with the M-14
Tifle near the complet-

ion of basic combat
training at Ft. Campbell,
Kentucky, Nov. 29.

The expert rating is
the highest mark a sol-
dier can achieve on his
weapons qualification
teste

His wife, Becky, lives
in Warsaw, Indiana.

Injured in Crash

Three Silver Lake per-
sons, Gary Salyer, 23,

Gary Kneller, 23, and
Patricia Kneller, 21,
received scratches and

bumps ina two-car crash
at Warsaw Wednesday mor-

ning.
The Knellers were pas-

sengers in Salyer’s auto

when it collided with an

auto driven by Dock L.
Blanton, 32, Winona

Lake. A passenger in

the Blaton car, Judith

Blanton, 21, was treated
and released for a pain
in her chest and right
arm. Blanton was cited
for disobeying an auto-

matic traffic signal.

Car Struck
A parked car owned by

Eugene England, Silver
Lake, received $150 dam-
age when struck by a car

driven by Ralph F. Klin-
gel, Warsaw, Monday,
Police estimated €

to the Klingel vehicle
at $200,

CROP Donates
To National

Progia m

The Kosciusko County
Christian Rural Overseas

Committee has contribut-
ed over $7500 at years*®
end tothe National pro-
gram. The contributions
are for food distribut-—
ion through the World
Council of Churches.
Russell Creighton off At-

wood is county c! rman

for this program.
Much of the food goes

to rural refugee areas

created by wars and nat-

ural disasters with Bi-
afra being a major need

at the present time, Mr.
Creighton stated.

Jefferson township was

the leading contributor
with $7006.24. Other
high contributors were

Etna with $1000.52, Clay
with $560.42, Harrison,
$489.00, and Prairie,
$297.38. Contributions

of nearly $1000 through
Friendship Acres and
similar programs were

not accounted by town-

ships.

Other members of the
Kosciusko County CROP
committee are William

Orr, vice president;
Ross Sittler, treasurer;
Rev. Herbert Edwards,

sevretary; and Lloyd
Rummell, Samuel Knoop,
Rev. Réymond Wilson,
Donald I, Frantz, Verl

George, Wilbur Pyle,
Joe Barrett, Harry Loz-

ier, Lester Gay, Frank
Sanders Sr. and Wayne
Teeple.

EN

Tax
iCOME

Service

FEDERAL and STATE

NOFARY PUBLIC

Ruth A. Hileman

(Thelma Kuhn Tax Office)

1193-4577

Further contributions
can be made with Ross

Sittler at the First
National Bank, Warsaw,

or Don Frantz, County
Extension Agent.

WCTU Plans
Meeting

The W.C.T.U. will have
the January meeting at
the Library Tuesday ev—
ening, Jan. 14 at 7:30
Pem. Gloria Bowen is
the devotional leader.

An auction will be
held, and the proceeds
will help buy Pepsi Cola

for the boys in Viet
Nam.

All W.C.T.U. members
are asked to bring things
for the auction.

Refreshments will be
served by Beulah Pratt,

Fern Bowen and Emma
Burns.

Everyone is welcome.
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See him now!

STATE FARM INSURANC COMPANIES
Home Offices: Bloomington. liljecis

WANTED
PRODUCTI WORKER

Competitive wages, paid vacation and holi-

days, choice of shifts, paid hospital and

life insurance.

APPLY AT BUSINESS OFFICE IN AKRON

Chamberli Product Cor

THE NATIONAL SAFETY COUNCIL REPORTS.

SNOW TIRES EQUIPPED WITH

SPIKE GIV YO
136 MOR TRACTIO

ON ICY ROADS

THAN REGULAR HIGHWAY TIRES



ie iUS Ses D
FOR SALE

FOR SALE: Clover Hay and straw

CHESTER BRUCE
Phone Silver Lake 352-2273

12/2p

FOR SALE Fairbanks
hammermill with 3 screens

conditi Also, 3 bottom
:

e, Oliver pull type piowhydrau
or cluten Lift

LEE MARSH

Phone §93- 4179

1973p

Akron

FOR S. Blue platform rocker and
ottcman. 925.00

Phone SILVER LAKE 382-2617
1/9-1p

SALE

Good condition.

FREE with purchase of
witvetti- Underwood

any new

portable

=

type-
& Wagnalls Enc

Offer Limited.

me eAte Orrice MACHINoth iy me

FOR SALE 1200 hales mixed alfalfa
hay Never rained on

Call BURKET 491.3176
t

 :
B ma, i

television $25.00

reposse: Phileo, 12
no frost,

erator. year old, still in| warranty

$i50 0 IS cu ft. Gibson all refrus
erator 2 years old. $150 00

ROERING RADIO &a Tv
Ak! Phone 893-4641

APPLES, SWEET CIDER.

_

honey
sorghum, pop corn. West of Roches

ter on Road 14 Closed Sundays.

KOZY NOOK ORCHARD
10/10 xe

TESTED and approved by millions
homemakers. Blue Lustre

cleaner is tops. Day Hardware.
19fe

AKRON TRAILER
NewCoachman Dealer.

used trailers 13-28 feet. Phone
803-4135 or 893-4813.

had/3i/xe

Must Sell 1967 ger in beautiful
Walnut Table, fully equippad tu “iz-

Zag monogram and make &quot;nany f:

designs Used very little. For
sale $43.00 or 9 payments of
each. Call 353-3743

$3.1,

GET UP NIGHTS?
BACKA CHLEG PA SCANTY FLOW,SMARTI may be nature&#39;s warning

of functional kidney disorders —

‘Danger Ahead’ Increase and rec
ulate passage with GENTLE BUKETS
diuretic in 4 DAYS

Today at Haris Drugs.

V2 te
—

_

3-month old Sewing Machine (Zu-
Zeg equipped) buttonholes and blind
hem. Full balance only $3400 Assume

S10 per week Full warranty Call
353-3743

1/91]

FOR RENT

FOR RENT: Small two -

ment for one person

DENTON ABBY

room apart-

Mentone

1/9Re

FOR RENT: 6 room, modern
x

gas heat, located in Akron. Available
after January 18th.

THEODORE ROBINSON
Akron 893-4583

1/2A2p

WANTED

WANTED Ironin te do in my nome
ond housew:

MINNIE HOLLOWAY
405 No Broadway, Mentone E:1.2-4175

WANTED: Decorating.
Paper hanging

LESTER &a JIM BAKER
DU T

painting and

Ftna Green
&#39;- 3644
V9 p

HELP WANTED

MECHANIC/SERVICE man and
truck operator. (Will train men with

machinery experience.) Good working
conditions, wages, insurance and

other benefits.

PIKE LUMBER COMPANY
Akron

12sec

SAWMILL HANDS (for tumber hand-
ing). Good working conditions, good
wages, insurance and other benefits.

PIKE LUMBER COMPANY
Akron

V/2f8e

HE: ‘TED: Immediate opening
for Teai an Leasing Manager with

growing corporation. Experien help-
ful or will train. Advancement poten-
tial marks this as ideal opportunity
for young man with mimimum of high
school education. Feyond normal
fringe benefits available. Apply for

interview by phoning 773-3161, Nap-
Panee and ask for Mr. Rohrer.

1/9/3e

NOTICE

NORELCO shavers. Also repairs anparts. Norelco cutter pistShi

KELSEY BARBER SHOP
Akron

12/8/te

THANK YOU

THANK YOU would
this opportunity to

South Bend Tribune
their Christmas presents.
very much appreciated

DAN KINDIG

like to take
k my

customers for

They were

1sAp
————

_

THANK Ys&qu We would like to
thank our friends and neghbors for
their kindnesses and for the flowers,

Messages of mpathy and gifts of
fod mnt everyone else who helped

in any way at the death of our loved
one

The Family Of
LOU ROEBINS

1p
a

_

THANK YOU | would like to thank
svervene who remen erei me with

canis and visits while was in the
hospital and since returning home.

SAM NORRIS.

Vaip

THANK YOU We wish to thank our
rg friends and neighbors and the

Pollyanna Club for being so kind dur-
nx the Christmas season. May God
bless each one of you.

Mr. &a Mrs. JAY EMAHISER
v9

SERVICES

WELL DRILLING and repairing of
two, three an fo inch wells. Water

systems for Fully insured.

ROY SANER @ SONS
Phone 893-4816

SAW FILING &a TOOL _ominoin“Everything Sharpened Deh
lemory.”

NEIL KUHN
807 E. Rochester St. Akron, Ind.

FOR RENT: Upstairs apartment for
two only

LAWRENCE ELICK
Mentone

1/2/2p

FOR RENT
apartment. Call

TREVA BOGAN WRIGMentone EL 3.4433
2p

————

FOR RENT: bedroom, modem
house just south Gilead.

PHONE 317-833-2669
12/26/2e

Lower two bedroom

BIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES
COURT.

selection of
homes

&
10°, 12° wide.

PHONE 893-4895

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS
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SEPTIC TANK SERVICE - roukowned at Rochester. Septic tank
dry well service. We install and repair

B08 RICHARDS
Ph.R. 1 Rochester 223-5845

REAL ESTATE
‘* Area’s Most Complete Real Estate

Service’*

Contact

Dick Riedel

Office 491-2073

Georgia Nellans

Branch Office EL 32769

Larry Nellans Co.
Phone 269-1265 or 2601407

In memory of Elmer Kuhn wh&gt; passed
away eleven years ago

Cur times are in thy hand
Whrtever they may

Pleasing or painfuldar
o bright

As best may seem to thee

OMA KUHN & CHILDREN
Vip

REAL ESTATE
MODERN RANCH STYLE HOME
on large Tippecanoe river lot. New-
castie

Dp. near

LARGE MODERN HOME with plenty
of Located tn Athens.

Immediate possession_

Jefferie Agency

PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE TO BIDDERS
ON FIRE FIGHTING EQUIPMENT

Notwe is given the
Trustee and the Advisory Heard of

Ro. hester Township of Fulton County,
Indiana will receive sealei bids in the
office of said Township Trustee in the
Court House. Rechester. Indiana, up

to 7-0» o&#39;cloc P. Central standard
Time o- St) o&#39;clock PM Eastern

Sto idard Time on February 4th. 1969,
and bids received after time
will be returned unopened. for the
follow.ng equipment

hereby that

a. Bid for one (1) 1969 Truck Chas-
sis suitable for mounting fire
fighting equipment thereon.

equipment. mounted on
chassis as furnished.

combination bid for furnishing
complete unit consisting of truck

chessis with

the provisions and
cenditions hereinafter stated in

this Notice,

in full accordance with Inform
ion For Bidders and Specifications

the office of the Trustee
of said Roc! ter Township. A copyof such Information For Bidders and

Specifications can be
s by mail

by addressing a request to said
Trustee et Post Office Box 521, Roch-

ester, Indiana.

Bidders are invited to submit sep-
arate bids for such truck chassis and

@ separate bid for the model pumper
type fire engine or apparatus with

equipment and a combination bid for
said truck chassis and said fire engine

cr apparatus with equipment may be
submitted but in the event of a comb-

-nation bat such combination bidder
must also furn @ separate bid on

said truck chass &a separate bid
on said model pumper type fire eng-
ine s with equipment

in full accordance
Information For Bidders and

pecifications.

Bidders who are capable of furn-
ishing the optional equipment as

specified in said Specifications must
submit separate prices on each item

ef said optional equipment.

Complete contract for the model
buriper type fire engine or apparatus

with equipment mounted on the chas-

Information For Bidders

B.dders submitting a bid on truck
chessis only to specify amount fig-
ured for such delivery cost for adjust -
ment if the successful

amount not less than ten
(10%) of the total

: comp-
leted and all bids to comply with the
laws of ies State of Indiana. The

biddvishfurnish a Potonun Bond
one hundr

_

Perce (em)
total cont Price in accordance
with the contra entered Inte by it
with seid Township.

of its:

equipment after the awarding of
the

the
contract.

The said Trustee and Advisory
Board reserve the right to reject any

and / or all bids.

Arthur L_ Weaver.
tee of Rochester somnaof Fulton County, India

Advisory Board of RochesterTownsh of Fulton County,
indianaI

Ae

PUBLIC NOTICE

LEGAL NOTICE

otice is hereby given ie the
avirory Board of Sew-

f Koscius County.
Indiana will receive sealed bids

One-Chassis Cal
Fire Departmen

ot
* required by Indiana Stat Law

‘The Trustee an Advisory Board
reserves the right to reject or accept

any and/or all als in whole or any
item thereof.

Bids are to be valid for 30 days
from date of opening.

Robert L_

by Donald E. Wildmon

Strange, sometimes, is
the way history turns.
And it turns like we hu-

mans make it turn most
of the time. Too many
times we learn bitter
lessons from history.

There is one on record
that it might do well
for us to recall.

In 1952 a probation
officer in the Bronx of

New York tried to find
an adoption agency for

a 12-year-old boy. The
man who was hunting the
home for the youngster
was named John Carro.

He searched for an ag-
ency to take the boy.
But he faced a problem.
The boy was Lutheran.

New York law said that
Catholic, Protestant,

and Jewish agencies
could not take the boy.

Mr. Carro faced

a

losing
fight in trying to find

a place for the young
lad. He told the story
latere

“When I was a probation
officer in the Bronx

in 1952, I tried unsucce-

ssfully for a year to

find an adoption agency
for a 12-year-old Luth-

eran boy whose mother
was ineffectual and whose

father was dead.&quot; Carro
said. &quot; case was re-

ported to me because he
had been truant,” he

continued. &quot;1 he want-

ed to do was to stay
home and watch televis-
ion instead o going to

school. Because of the

religious mat chin prob-—
lem, I couldn&#39;t get him
into a Jewish Institu-
tion. I couldn&#39;t get

him into a Catholic In-
stitution, and I could-

n*t get him into a Pro-
testant Institution.

Before I could do any-
thing for him, the moth-

er had taken him out of
the state.&quot;

You know, we humans
have a way of making
some pretty silly laws

when you boil it all
down. And most of the
laws like this one can

be pinned down to some-

one’s narrow pre judice.
Our hatred often goes
far beyond ourselves in

affecting the lives of
others around us. Some-

—_e—

—=

SS

—

times our hatred drastic-
ally affects people we

never see or never know.
Our world would be a

much better place to
live if we could rid it

of our prejudice and
hatred. Wars would
cease, riots would end,

and peace could abound.
We would like to have

all those things happen
but we sometimes want
to hold our narrow lit-
tle harted also. We
want to have our cake
and eat it too and any

first grader knows this
can never be.

There was a Man once
who lived in an obscure

little village that we

Know as Nazareth who
tried to get us to rid
ourselves of prejudice

and hatred. He tried
hard to get us to do
that. It has been a-

bout 2000 years since
He ended up on a cross

in his efforts to end
hate and prejudice and

replace them with love
and brotherhood.

If we had put His way
into practice we could

have found a home for
that 12-year-old. And

finding that boy a home
might have changed his-
tory. You see, that

boy‘’s name was Lee Har-

vey Oswald.

SOCIA SECURIT

Questio Box...

I amresponsible for

getting a speaker
for my civics class.
Wilk social secur-

ity send a speaker
toaschool for just

one class period?
Is there any charge?

We will be glad to

provide a_ speaker
for your class free

of charge. If you
wish, we will show

a film, provide free
literature and give

your class a chance
to ask questions.

Contact your social

security office so

arrangements can be

made to suit the ne-

eds of your class.

My husband and I
both work full time.

I&#39; been told that
I canreceive social

security retirement
benefits only on his

account. Is this

true?
Noe. As a wife, you

are entitled to re-

ceive payments bas-

ed upon your own

work, or on your
husband &q record,
whichever pays the

higher amount.

Q.
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Indiana Periodic Vehicl Inspecti Progra Begi
Beginning January 1,

1969, all behicle re-

quired to be registered
with the Indiana Bureau

of Motor Vehicles and

required to have brakes

except farm tractors,
farm tractors used in

transportation and mob-
ile homes must be in-

spected and display a

Certificate of Inspect-
ion and Approval (wind-

shield sticker) not lat-
er than June 30, 1969,

During, January and Feb-

ruary of 1969, owners

may voluntarily present
their vehicles for in-

spection at an Official

Inspection Station.

INSPECTION DATES
If the vehicle is not

inspected during January
or February 1969, Lt
must inspected by a

date established by the
last number of the 1969

license plate. The sch-

edule, to be in effect
for 1969 only, calls for
all cars whose license
number ends in 1 or 2

to be inspected by Mar.
31. 1969, ending in 3,

4 or 5 to be inspected
by Apr. 30, 1969, ending
in 6, 7 or 8 by May 31,
1969 and ending, in 9 or

O by June 30, 1969,
After the initial in-

spection in 1969, the

Certificate of Inspect-
ion and Appreval will be

valid for one year from
the month it is affixed
to the vehicle provided
the vehicle is inspected
and approved prior to or

t
be

panama ocseer 25%

With Central Heating

make it like SPRING
with an G
AUTOMATIC HUM;DIFIER

Beneficial moisture in the air
lost to artificial heating must be
replaced. Here&# how: With an

Apmrilaire Humidifier. Here&#3
why: It adds moisture just as

Nature does—as a vapor. No
mists, droplets, white dust. Big
capacity, controlled by an ac-

curate humidistat. Minimum
maintenance. Choose the best

—an Aprilaire Humiditier.

KAR GAS CO.
AKRON

during the month in wh-
ich said inspection is

due, and, provided fur-
ther that dur said
year the license plate

is not transferred to
another vehicle or the
vehicle is not involved

in an accident that re-

quires the filing of a

written accident report
with the Indiana State

Police.

OFFICIAL INSPECTION
Official Inspection

Stations have been li-
censed to inspect vari-

ous types of vehicles
and can be recognized
by the bright yellow
Sign that will be dis-
Played on the premises.

A licensed inspecting
mechanic assumes the re-

sponsibility for the
inspection of each ve-

hicle. He must comply
with the tolerances that
have been established by
the Vehicle Inspection
Department in accordance

with the law.
The items of vehicle

equipment required to be

inspected are steering,
suspension, alignment,

brakes, tires and wheels,
lighting equipment,horn,

mirror, windshield wip-
ers, muffler and ex-

haust system and safety
elass.

After a vehicle has
passed an inspection and
before it leaves the in-
spection area, a Certi-
ficate of Inspection

and Approval shall be
affixed to the inside

of the windshield in the
extreme lower right hand
corner. The inspection

fee is $2.50, and the
owner of the vehicle
will receive a receipt
that is to be carried

at all times in the ve-

hicles for which it was

issued and must be dis-
played upon the request

of a police officer.
If an inspection dis-

closes the necessity for
adjustment or repairs,

the owner or operator
will be notified. If he

has the adjustment or

repair made at that
time, no Certificate of

Rejection will be is-
sueds however, if he
does not want to have
the adjustment or re-

Pair made at that time,
a Certificate of Re-

jection shall be affixed
to the windshield.

REJECTED VEHICLES
A rejected vehicle

cannot be driven on the
public highways of the
state until it has been
repaired, reinspected

and approved except to
return it to the resi-

dence or place of busi-
ness of the owner or to
drive it to a place of

repair and subsequent
return to an Official
Inspection Station.

If the necessary re-

pair or adjustment is
made and the vehicle is

returned to the original
Official Inspection Sta-

tion within fifteen days
from the date of rejec-
tion, no charge will be

made for the reinspect-
ion and only those items
of equipment originally

rejected will need to
be reinspected. Howev-—
er, if the vehicle is

taken to the original
Inspection Station or

to another Inspection
Station after the fif-

teen days have elapsed,
all items of equipment
are subject to inspect-

W ACOMMUNIT

CALENDAR

MONDAY, JANUARY 13
War Mothers will meet

in the library anda
pot-luck supper will be

served at 6:30 p.m. Al-
so the installation of

officers will take place.
The Stanley party is

postponed.

TUESDAY, JANUARY 14

Anthony Nigo Chapter
DAR will meet at 7:30
Pem. at the home of Mrs.

Wm. Cox, Mentone.

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 15
Silver Lake Conserva-

tion Club will meet at
the clubhouse fora pot-
luck supper at 6:30 pm.

THURSDAY, JANUARY 16
The WSCS of the Men-

tone United Methodist
Church will meet at 7:30

Pem. at the home of Mrs.
Mariam Smith. Rev. Gar-
rett Phillips will pre-
sent the program, “Who

is the Now Prophet?
MONDAY, JANUARY 20

Mentone OES meeting at

7:45 p.m. inthe Masonic
Hall.

Regular meeting of the
Tippecanoe Valley school
board. 8 p.m. Farmers
State Bank building,
Mentone,

County Officials
Name Staffs

Members of the staffs
of the new Fulton county

officials were named on

Thursday as_ the newly
elected officials took
office.

Auditor Ernest (Bud)
Walters‘ assistants will

be Mrs. Connie Walters,
Rochester, fire deputy;

Mrs. Edna Wood, Akron,
second deputy; and Mrs.
Richard (Dorothy) Brown,

Aubbeenaubbee Twp., and
Miss Teresa Rockwell,
Rochester, clerks. Mrs.

Wood and Miss Rockwell
have been staff members
for the outgoing audi-
tor, Marion Chizum.

The new county survey-
or, Robert Cook, said
that Herschel (Dink)

Zumbaugh would serve as
his assistant with oth-
er staff members to be

announced later. Zum-—
baugh had been an assis-

tant to the late Dale
Zimmerman when the lat—
ter was surveyor. Cook

was alsoa former assis-
tant.

LICENSE SUSPENSION
According to the Bur-

eau of Motor Vehicles,
Edward L. Thompson, Ak-

ron, has lost his driv-
ing privileges for a

period beginning Aug.
19, 1968 and ending on

Aug, 19, 1970. He was

charged with drunken

GEV
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ion and a fee of $2.50
will be charged.

ANTIQUE VEHICLES
Every vehicle regis-

tered as an Antique Mot-—
or Vehicle is subject
to inspection but will
be inspected only for

general safety and no

higher standard of equ-
ipment or performance
will be required than as

originally manufactured.

INSPECTION STATIONS
Local Official In-

spection stations are:

Arthur&#39;s Sinclair,
Bahney Chevrolet, South

End Motors, and Stephen
Texaco in Akron.

BURKET: Powell Tire

MENTONE: Linn Sinclair
Service.

ROCHESTER: Hammel Chr-
ySler Plymouth, Stephen
Texaco, McClure Ford.

SILVER LAKE: Glen&#39;
Standard Service, Kerlin

Ford, Sells 0il Co.
WARSAW: Ford’s Auto

Supply, Goodyear Service
Store, Greenman&#39;s Shell
Station, Bob King Volks-

wagen, Fred McKown, Mun-
son Motor, Joe McKeigue
Marathon, Werner&#39;s Stan-

dard Service, Bledsoe
Buick-Pontiac, Monteith

Tire Co., Smith Ford,
Smith Tire Service, &

Truck Sales.

Given Suspended
Sentence For Theft

Jerry Miller, 21, Men-
tone, was given a sus-

pended one year term at
the Indiana State Farm
and fined $100 after he
Pleaded guilty to a

charge of theft. He was

Placed on probation for
one year.

Miller arrested
in August by Deputy

Sheriff Gerald Oswalt
and Mentone Marshal Gene

Norton in connection
with the theft of hogs
from a arm in the Men-
tone area. The sentenc-

ing followed a pre-com-
mitment investigation

by Probation Officer
Wallace Manrow.

Co

was
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J.P. Court News

Recent action in Ak-
ron Justice of the Peace

Abe Caldwell*s court has
included the following
drivers with their fines

and chargesr
Billy Dale Isley, R.

1, Silver Lake, reckless
driving, $28.25, false

registration $28.25 and
lost driving privileges
for 60 days; Robert L.
Hoffman, R.1, Claypool,

failure to yield the
tight of way, $33.25 ;
Rosann A. Chmielewski,
Rochester, muffler vio-
lation, $19.25; Steve A.
Grandstaff, Rochester,

minor not accompained
by parent, transporting,

alcholic beverages $33,
25; James L. Hammond,
R. 1, Roann, false reg-

istration $28.25,
Also, Charles Alexan-

der, R. 1, Silver Lake,
driving left of center,

$23.25; Jon S. Hoffer,
Rochester, no operator&#39;s
license $24.25; Michael

L. Ringle, Rochester,
speeding,$19.25; Bob J,

Dennis, Logansport
,

speeding, $23.25; Mickey
E. Belcher, Rochester,

improper passing, $23,

Also Jack L. Pfledd-
erer, Rochester, speed-

ing, $23.25; Roger Wag-
oner, Argos, improper
Passing, $19.25; Steven

A. Lane, Macy, speeding
75 in 30 mph zone, $38,
25; Leo Glaze, Rochest-
er, reckless driving,
3334254

Also, Michael Hall,
Akron, speeding, $28.25

violation of muffler
law, $19.25; Carrol
Sloon, Chicago, parking
ona traveled portion of
highway, $23.25; Larry
Marshall, Akron, reck-

less driving, $38.25 ;
Vernon A, Raber, Nappan-

ee, speeding, $19.25,

Fulton County
Cont. from page 1

The commissioners also
authorized the county

highway supervisor to
make purchases not be

exceed $500 per month.
During Thursday&#39 re-

organizational meeting,
Kenneth Luckenbill was
elected. president and

Oscar Lahman vice-presi-
dent. Ralph Swank is

the other member of the
board.

KENDALL&#39;S @
ECKRICH

Smoke Sausa I 79c
CENTER CUT

Loi Pork Cho I 89c
END (UT

Pork Cho I 49e
FULL VARIETY ECKRICH

BULK LUNCHEON MEATS
BODE 200GOGDOCOCOM
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Akron Wi 4- Tourne
The Akron Flyers won

the 4-way tourney held

Friday and Saturday at

Grace College by defeat-—

ing Pierceton 72-55 in
the opening game and So.

Whitley 65 - 56 in the

chainpionship pane.

SouthWhitley deteated

Larwill in the opening

game. Larwill deteated

Pierceton in consolation

Play.
The Flyers were paced

Bob Bryant with 25,
Sanders with 18,

by
Pete

Akron Bank

with 15

Cumberland
defeating

Wayne Arnett

and Steve

with loin

Pierceton.

The Flyers were paced
by Bob Bryant in defeat-

ing previously undefeat-
ed So. Whitley. Bryant

scored 26 pointse Steve
Cumberland scored 16 for

Akron.
The 4-Way Tourney re-

placed the old county
tourney.

Names New Director, Elects Officers

Dre John Mckee was el-

ected a director of the

Akron Exchange State
Bank at the annual stock

holders meeting held

Monday, Janvary 13. He

repiaces the late Karl

B. Gast, who passed a-

way November 5, 1968.

Other officers and

directors who were re-

elected include Harold

Groninger,president and

chairman of the board;

Jay Emahiser,vice-pres-—
ident, and J. Randall

Leininger, cashier.

Members of the board

include Groninger,Lein-

Bank Gives $250

The Akron Exchange
State Bank recently do-

Game Change

Noted

Mentone’s Friday night
game with Wawasee will

be played at the Syra-
cuse Jre High School in-

stead of previously sch-

eduled Wawasee, accord-

ing to an announcement

received by Mentone of-

ficials.

inger, Emahiser, Albert

Price, Dr. VeC. Miller,
Ted Jontz, and Dre Mc-

Kee.

SOMETHING NEW at the

bate a

140 No. cenate Ave.
Injiananolis. 4

vy

-
Ind. 46204

Local School People Meet

With State Officials

Robert Forbes, super-
intendent of the Tippe-

canoe Valley School

Corporation, and Ralph
Davis, president of the
school board, met with
state officials Tuesday

Mentone Airport is
this Dodge 4-wheel drive truck that was don-
ated to the airport recently by the U. S. Air
Forcee The truck has a cab big enough to ac-

comodate six passengers and will be used for
maintenance work and snow removal

port.
at the air--

Area Students Named To Manchester
Music Organizations

Five area students at

Manchester College were

appointed to membership
in music organizations
at the college, it was

announced by the College
Department of Musice

Included were Gail

Hammond, son of Mre and

Mrse Fred L. Hammond,

To Manchester

nated $250 to Manchest-

er College in recogniti-
tion of local students

enrolled there.

Akron, a junior majoring
in secondary education.

He was named to the

chapel choir.
Also named to the cha-

pel choir was Michael

Wise, R. 2, Rochester,
son of Mr. and Mrs. Lo-

nus Wise. He isa fresh-—

man at Manchester and
like Hammond is a grad-
uate of Akron High.

J. David Tibbets, son

of MreandMrs. James Je

Tibbets, Mentone, a

graduate of Mentone High
School and a freshman

in music education, was

also named to the chapel
choir.

Gail Law, son of Mr.

and Mrs. Glen D. Law of

Tippecanve and a gradu-
ate of Triton High, was

named to) the chapel
choir. He is a sopho-

more .

Bonnie Fisher, daugh-
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Nor-

man E. Fisher, Re 2;
Peru, ania graduate of

Noe Miani High School,
was nam2d to the glee
club. Sne is a fresh-

mane

Blood Collection Day Planned At Mentone

The nation&#39;s blood

banks are at an unusual-

ly low level even for
the normally low holiday

season, and some offic-—
ials are sug gesting

postponement of elective

surgery in the nation&#39;s

hospitals, according to

Memorial Book Given Akron Library
A book has been pre-

sented to the Akron Li-

brary in memory of Karl

Gast by Hugh A. Barn-

hart of Rochester. The

book &quot;H They Became

President&quot; by Rexford

G. Tugwell is a fitting
tribute to Mre Gast who

was always vitally in-

terested in the politi-
cal life of our county
and natione

This book is a brill-

iant analysis of the

way in which each of A-

merica’s presidents came

to office, and a dev-

aStating examination of

the myths - social, po-

litical, personal - that

surround their achieve-

ment of the presidencye

It examines the

plex interplay of fac-
tors that resulted in

the Presidents‘ arrival
at the apex of power in

the United States - the

families they came from,
the educations that for-

med them, the money they
inherited or earned.

their friends, marriag-
es, political develop-—
ment, their campaigns,
the differences that
marked them, and the

characteristics they
have in commone

This book is as fascin-

ating as it is import-
ant - the testament of

a man who is a politic-—
al scientist and public

servant

com-

a recent Survey, Dwight
Bechtol, Burket, local

Red Cross volunteer not-

ed this week in announc-

ing that a blood collec-
tion will be held Mon-

day, February 17, at the

Mentone United Methodist

Churche
Bechtol, who recently

visited a Red Cross of-

fice in the state of

Washington and learned

firsthand of the needs

and uses for blood, said

Hong Kong flu and other

respiratory diseases and

bad weather are given as

reasons - along with the

usual holiday preoccupa-—
tion with other matters

- for the exceptionally
low number of blood do-

norse

He noted that: emergen-

cy calls for blood are

going across state lines

but most blood centers

are experiencing their

own shortages.
He urged that blood

donations be made at the

February 17 visit of the

Bloodmobile. Quotas will

be announced at a later

date.

Grandson Of

Silver Lake

Man Killed

Word was received Mon-

day that Stephen Wessel,
20, grandson of Harry Ge

Wessel, Silver Lake, was

killed in a plane crash

in Vietnam. A member of

an airborne unit, he was

reported missing in act—

ion January 6. His par-

ents, Mr, and Mrs. Wm.

Wessell, Irving, Texas,
were notified of his

death. Two brothers and

a sister also survive.

Vandals Damage
Car

Ed Slone, R.2, Akron,
told Warsaw police that

vandals broke the window

glass out: of the passen-

ger side of his auto on

Saturday while he was at

work at Big Boy Products

at Indianapolis and

heard a report concern-

ing the proposed two-
school building program

that has been subject
to state approval since
last May.

A final decision is
expected shortly on the

building program.

_

SSE

ER

BULLETIN

Emmet &quot;Buck Eaton,
Akron, died Wednesday

afternoon at the Irene

Byron hospital in Fort

Wayne. Funeral services

are incomplete at the

Sheetz funeral home.

District Governor
Attends Mentone

Lions Club

District Governor Don
Best of District 25G of
Lions International
paid his official visit
to the Mentone Lions
Club at their regular
meeting Tuesday even-

inge

Governor Best gave a

very interesting and in-
formative talk to the

club. He emphasized
that International Li-

ons President Dave Ev-

ans is continuing his

Project a Month Program..
January is sight month.

February is Respect for

the Law Month. Governor
Best also outlined the

projects of Lions Clubs.
The Cancer Control Pro-

ject consists of buring
equipment for the hos-

pital in Indianapolis.
Indiana has one of the

four “scanners” now in

existance.

The Eye Bank project
consists of donating

money and obtaining do-

nors for the eye bank.
The Leader Dog project

consist of aiding the

Leader DogSchopl at Ro-

chester, Michigan. The
school trains dogs and

blind person to be able

to get around together
without accidents.

This year the donation
to the CARE project will
be sent to the Sioux

Indians in South Dakota.

Governor Best also ur-

ged members to make plans
to attend the sub-dist-

rict convention at the

Honeywell Memorial in
Wabash on April 13th.

The Silver Lake and Wa-

bash are to be joint
hosts to the convention.

It was announced that

some houses in Mentone

still need to have house

numbers delivered.Any-
one that has not -receiv-

ed numbers for their
house may get them from

any member of the club.
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NOTE: neve v

Akron, receiveu e..-

lowing letter from Jim

Kendall that he brought
for publication. Jim,

a former employee now

stationed in California
with the Navy, has writ-

ten to the paper pre-

viously, and we welcome

another letter fromhim.

Dear Mr. Fawns:

I got your card and

was very happy to hear

from youe I hope you

are getting along fine

and haven&#39;t frozen to

death. The weather out

here isn’t anything to

brag about. It has got-
ten down as low as 32

degrees. I like to have

cold weather and I would

rather have snow, I am

afraid that my wife does-

n&#3 agree. She was ra-—

ther disappointed when

the mercury dropped.
Sounds like dad is

coming up in the world.

First the position of

&quot;May now Worshful
Master of the lodge. I

hope to go into the Ma-

sons once I get back

and settled physically
as well as financially.

About my letter to

the paper. I feel that

if more preachers foll-

owed your. example and

devoted their time to

serving God instead of

messing with politics
there would be a lot

less trouble.
As far as the Powers

That Be, (i-e.), Flower

Power, Black Power,
White Power, ect. People
had better understand
that when the end comes

they will have to answer

up to the POWER OF GOD.

When Judgement Day comes

I may be cast into the

lake of eternal fire but

I will go believing in

The Father, The Son and

The Holy Spirit.
Past experience has

shown me if you keep
your faith in God, say

your prayers at regular
intervals and follow

the Book pretty close

you will never walk a-

lone. The return of the
PUEBLO&#39; crew proves

that. I doubt if I was

the only one in the

country praying for
their safe return, well

reguardless, they are

due in San Diego ina-

bout one - and - hal f

hours. I could go on

all day long and I know

you and everyone else

can. I have been in

some touchy situations
while I have been in the

Navy, and I can&#39; say
I haven&#39;t been scared,
but I just kept faith
and I am still around.
This year is almost at

it’s end, that means I

have put in another year
on earth. My faith may
not keep. me alive but
it will help me live a

better life and serve

the peoplea little bet-

WASHN A Srl |
Business

Vi
Unfortunately,

talk about economy in govern-

most of the

ment is nothing much more

than that, just talk. When the

bureaucrats proudly announce

dollar savings brought about by
operational changes, the result

is usually about as effective as

trying to change a hurricane’s

path with a Japanese fan.
se 2

While pennies are saved one

place, millions are squandered
elsewhere. The Post Office, for

example, has a plan to save

some money. It invelves paint-
ing all the corner boxes blue,

instead of the present red-and-

blue combination. Postal offi-

cials say each all-blue box will

be $1.07 cheaper to maintain

each year, compared with the

two-tone receptacles.
se

The Post Office has operated
so deeply in the red for so

many years, despite rate in-

creases, that red on the mail

boxes seems quite appropriate.
The resulting savings in the

changeover will hardly make a

dent in the Post Office’s billion

dollar a year deficit
ae 8

Remember when all the mail

boxes were green? Plain, innec-

uous green. Then somebody in

Washington decided they
should be more colorful, so the

mail drops were all painted
over in red and blue. Now that

“extravagance” has made pos-
sible today’s “economy.”

se

Those who want economy in

government will also appreci-
ate a change at the U.S. Treas-

ury. Its Bureau of Engraving
has decided to reduce its print-
ing costs by not making any

more $5 U. S. Notes. These bills,
not to be confused with Federal
© National Federation of Independent Busines

BY C. WILSON HAROER

Printing a Cheap Dollar

Reserve Notes which account

for most of our currency, were

first issued during the Civil

War, and for many years, the

only new ones printed have

been issued to replace worn-

out U S Notes.
se 8

Now the economy plan is to

stop printing $5 U. S. Notes.

entirely. Instead, the Treasury
will print one $100 note to re-

place every 20 five-dollar bills

turned in. Besides the money

saved on the press run, the gov-
ernment figures that the one

hundreds will circulate longer
and be retired at a slower

pace than the fives, thus reduc-

ing the costs of handling bills.
see

A good idea. But since most

of the vintage $5 U. S. Notes are

in collector&#39;s hands and likely
to stay there, the savings can-

not be very impressive.
eee

Some really worthwhile sav-

ings might be gained by ex-

tending this idea to all U. S.

currency. Instead of printing
so many one-dollar Federal Re-

serve Notes, one-tenth as many

ten-dollar bills could be print-
ed. And instead of fives and

twenties. a lesser number of

hundreds could be printed.
eee

The way inflation is running,
the ones and fives will be obso-

lete soon enough. The old quip
has been changed to “What

this country needs is a good
five-dollar bill.”

oe

If the treasury saves a little

money while printing green-
backs—so much the better. This

kind of “cheaper dollar” cer-

tainly has more appeal than

the one being by in-

flation.

tere I owe a great
deal of thanks to your
teachings in my younger

years. It has done some

good.
Well, I must close

now, may you have a Hap-
py New Year and God Bless

you and vour family.

Yours truly
Jim Kendall

Whatsoever

Things

About 1900 years ago
a fellow by the name of

Paul wrote that he had

a “thorn in the flesh.&quot;
No one has ever known
for sure what Paul&#39;

“thorn inthe flesh&quot was

but many seem to think
it was a physical defect.

Despite his “thorn in
the flesh,&quot or maybe

because of it, Paul be-

came one of the most

outstanding characters
of all history. Now

there is not a single
one of us who does not

have some sort of handi-

cap, or a “thorn in the

flesh.&quot; Most of us like

to blame our shortcom-

ings and failures on

that handicap, but we

should not. I would like

to pass along to you a

list of people who have

been bothered by the

“thorn in the flesh.”

Poverty was the hand-

icap of this man. He

was so poor that at the

age of 6 he practiced
his numbers in a ceme-

tery using tombstones

as slates. He became

one of the foremost ma-

thamaticians of all
time. His name was Ni-
ccolo Fontana.

Poverty was the handi-

cap of this man, also.

He was the orphaned son

of an Iowa blacksmith.
Later he became wealthy

and served as President
of the United States.
His name was Herbert C.

Hoover.

Deafness was his hand-

icape And though he

composed some of the

world&#39;s greatest master-

pieces, he could not

hear his own music. His

name was Ludwig van Bee-

tovene

Blindness and deafness

was her handicaps. From,
the time she was two

years old she could ne-

ither see nor hear. Her

name was Helen Keller.

A crippled
the handicap
Mane He was

of polio who

racked with pains But
he became president of
the United States. His

name was Franklin De
Roosevelt.

Ill health was

handicap. He was

invalid most of his life
and seldom knew a monm-

ent without pain. His
name was Robert Lou*s

Stevenson.

Ignorance was the

handicap of this man.

He knew nothing about

electricity, but in-
ventions in the field

of electricity brought
him fame and fortune.
His name was Alexander
Graham Bell.

Ugliness was the hand-

icap of this lady. She

was abused and mistreat-—
ed as a child. Yet she

became one of the world&#39;s

greatest actresses. Her

body was

of this
the victin
had a body

his
an

name was Sarah Bernhardt.
The list could go on

and on. Stories of men

and women who have over-

come handicaps to make
a mark in life and leave

life a little better
than when it was fou-

nd. There isone other
sililiar storyI would

like to share. His handi-

caps were disgrace and

failure. He was brought -

up ina little country vi-

lLlage on the edge of civ-
ilization. He tried

preaching but got into
trouble with the auth-
orities and was senten-

ces to die. His execu-
tion was that of a com-

mon troublemaker. His
name was Jesus of Naz-

areth.
And still we complain

because of some little
handicap.

By Donald E. Wildmon

SKIDDING FOR SAFETY

ON DAY

PAVEMENT
mer

25°

.

TENNESSEE SKID TEST TRAILER

—one of the devices used by the Nationa! Safety Council&#39;s

Comniittee on Winter Driving Hazards during its annual

winter test project to measure the stopping ability of vari-

ous types of tires, chains and other equipment.

BRAKING DISTANCES
FROM 20 MPH

These findings point up the extreme hazard of driving
on glare ice—showing that with regular tires it may
take close to nine times as far to stop as on dry pave-
ment. The Safe Winter Driving League cautions drivers
that regardless of the type of traction device employed

—everi with tire chains—far slower than normal speeds
are essential on icy pavements.

Just getting acquainted with

the avocado? The versatile fruit
is ripe when it yields to gentle

pressure. Tao hard? A day or two

on the window sill will soften
the avocado. Then it needs a

chilling in the refrigerator before
it’s ready to. be added to soups
and salad:, sandwiches and
sherbets.

Poster Boy

MARCH OF DIMES 1969 Poster

Boy, Tracy, and his mother, Mrs.

Keith Greenwood of Velma, Okia.,
have a swinging time in a play-

the March of Dimes.
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Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

The Kosciusko county records show that cupid
was busy during the year 1908 and 231 couples
were issued marriage licenses. After Squire
Eiler officiated at 35 of these weddings lead-

ing all the rest of the Justices and preachers
the remainder of 231 were divided up among 93

who officiated. Consequently there were quite
a number who received a little wedding fee to

push down in the purse.
Mrs. Emahiser has returned from her visit in

Ohio, after having visited in Columbus one day
with her son-in-law, Mr. Thompson, who is a

state senator and engaged in legislative work.
The Akron Flour and Feed Exchange will grind

feed any time, and carries three brands of
flour, house and poultry tonic, axle grease,

bran and midlings, corn meal. Flour given in
exchange for wheat. E.E. Olds, Prop.

Ott McMahan, of Fulton, has received an ap-
pointment through our congressman H. Ae Barn-

hart inthe agricultural department at Washing-
tone Ott goes at once into his position.

After a seven months absence from home and
visiting her sister, nee Ethel Swartz, at Tren-

ton, New Jersey, Miss Ruth Swartz reached home
Wednesday afternoon. We are all glad to see
here

Notice is hereby given all members of Akron
Detective Association, that there will be a

meeting of much importance held at the Akron
school building Saturday, January 16, 1909, at

one o&#39;clock in the afternoon.

40 YEARS AGO

Harley Secor has received word that he has
been reappointed postmaster at Akron for anoth-

er term of four years. Estille Whittenberger
will continue as assistant postmaster.

The Argos State Bank which failed to open for
business Tuesday morning will be re-opened with-

in afewdays was the encouraging report receiv-
ed Wednesday. According to a notice which was
posted on the doors of the bank Tuesday morning,

the directors of the institution decided after
an all night meeting Monday to close the bank

until a reorganization could be affected. The
bank is a consolidation of two state banks which

functioned in Argos until six months aBOe
Less than half of the highways in Indiana that

carry two-thirds of all highway system is com-

posed of 5,000 miles of the most traveled
roads, State records show. Of this mileage, 4,000
miles carry two out of every three cars traver-

sing all local and state roads. At the present
rate of progress the state system will be com-

pletely paved for 17 years or until 1945.
A large two story house on the Stinson farm

near Athens was totally destroyed by fire Sun-
day night.

Darl Harsh
his parents,

spent the weekend at the home of
Mre and Mrs. Henry Harsh.

25 YEARS AGO
In honor of her husband&#39;s fortieth birthday

Sunday, Mrs. Claude Billings entertained guests
over the week-end and on Sunday afternoon and
evening.

Lee Filson, a graduate of Akron High School
and grandson of Mrs. D. M. Secor, has joined
the Civic Theatre group in Ft. Wayne, where he
is employed. Their present production is &quot;Heav
en Can Wait.&quot;

Lest we appear too eager to make things easy
for folks after the war, it has been suggested
that &quot;evenaman in jail can enjoy the four fre-
edoms. He can pray all he wants, talk all day,

get three meals a day, and his worst enemy can&#39;
get at him.

The engagement and approaching Marriage of
their daughter, Peg, to Edgar E. Ferrey of Lou-
isville, Ky., has been announced by Mr. and

Mrs. Earl Leininger.

10 YEARS AGO
Mre and Mrs. Harold Shewman have moved to the

Nelson Bowen farm south of Athens.
Earl Kuhn fell over the weekend and sustained

a broken leg. He is recovering at home.
Engagements announced include Janice Perry to

Billy Lee Hatfield; Karen Shaffer to James Alan
Smiths and Patricia Ann Silveus to Richard L.

Goshert.
Bruce Saunders, popular WSBT television disc

jockey, will return to Akron Saturday night for
another inaseries of record hops sponsored by

Kappa Delta Phi sorority.
Lyle Bammerlin is attending an eight-weeks

course in animal husbandry at Purdue.

AKRON

Con 1
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Mr. and Mrs. Grover
Floor of Warsaw and Mrs.

Clifford Bright and
Velma recently visited
Mrs. Rosetta Oliver at
the Simpson Nursing Home
in Goshen.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Jess

Shellenbarger of Wabash
were: Mr. and Mrs. Gor-

don Drudge, Miss Ruth

Bowen, Mr. and Mrs. Al-
bert Bowen, Mr. and Mrse

Don Stanley and family,
Mr. and Mrse Norman
Stanley and family and

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bowen
and family. The din-
ner was in honor of the
birthdays of Doris Shel-

lenbarger and Paul Bow-
ene

Mr. andMrs. Bill Hat-
field and Ricky and Ry-

an of Mentone were Sun-
day evening supper gue-
Sts of Mr. and Mrs. Doug
Moore.

Mrs. Lena Kuhn was a

supper guest of Mr. and
Mrs. Walter Zimmerman
Tuesday evening.

MARRIAGE LICENSE
Kenneth Eugene North,

Jre, Rochester, and Mary
Lou Fox, R. 1, Akron,

recently applied for a

Marriage license in the
office of the Fulton Co.
clerk,

AKBEON-MENTONE NEWS
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Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers

LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone 893-4260

Olive Bethel
Belen Can, 993-5853

Mrs. Omer Leininger
spent from Sunday to

Tuesday with her mother,
Mrs. Ruth Kelly, of Ply-
mouth.

Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Kerby, Barbie and Susie
of Galveston, Mr. and
Mrse Bill Kratzer and

Bryan spent Sunday with
Mre and Mrs. Paul Cox
with Helen.

Mrs. Larry Daine spent
Wednesday evening with
Grace, Viola and Ernest

Shively.
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Cox

and sons of Fulton were

Sunday dinner guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Cox
and children.

Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Har-

baugh of Marshfield,
Wisc. were recent visi-
tors of Mr. and Mrs.

Glen Hatfield.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill

Kratzer and Bryan spent
Wednesday evening with
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Snave-
ly and Cora of Wabash.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Cox
of Rochester spent Sun-

day evening withMr. and
Mrs. Paul Cox.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton

Ooley of Bourbon were

Monday evening supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Floyd Cox and family.

Mrs. Fred Keesey spent
Thursday with her aunt,

Mrs. Lula Davis, in Ak-
rone

IN ey

SALE-PRICED WITH ALL
THESE POPULAR OPTIONS

+ Vinyl-covered roof
© Dual racing mirrors
« Pin stripe

SALE-PRICED ... DELUXE
EQUIPPED WITH POP-OPTIONS

- covers:
* Deluxe Rim-Blow

steering whee!
* Alr conditioning, tinted

jass, or 390

tadiana’s goin For

* Deluxe wheel covers
* Whitewalls
* Full carpeting

410-11 GILEAD AVE.

Only Your Ford Dealer Has A-1 Used Cars And T

SALE-PRICED
...

LOADED
WITH POPULAR OPTIONS

° Simulated hood
air scoop

° Special E78
whitewalls

* Dual racing mirrors
° Pin stripe
* Wheel covers

SOUT END MOTOR



Tippecanoe News

The children of Mr.

and Mrs. Lee Mullins were

hosts Sunday for an an-

niversary dinner at the

Lamp Post at Argos be-

fore their open house

Sunday afternoon. Mre

and Mrs. Mullins enter—

tained 120 relatives and

friends from So. Bend,

Massachusetts, ATBOS,
Milford, Michigan, Gran-

per, Walkerton,Rochester
and Tippecanoe. The

three-tiered wedding
cake was decorated with

tiny pold leaves, and

punch, nuts and mints

were served froma table

decorated in lace with

a gold overlay. The

couple received tele-

phone calls from their

son-in-law, Fred Con-

nors, of Williamstown,
Masse and from their

grandson, Jim Leffert,
of Terre Haute.

Mr. and Mrs. Russell
Lewallen of Hammond were

Friday night supper gu-

ests of Mre and Mrs.

Gale Lewallen.

Mre and Mrse Robert

Senff and daughter and

friend, Linda Loy, of

Genoa, Ill. spent Satur—-

day night with Mr. and

Mrs. Harvey Sentf. On

Sunday the Robert Senff

family were yuests of

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Har-

desty in Mentone.

Mr. and Mrs. Volney
Wheadon were Friday sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Martin and Mar-

la.

Mr. and Mrs. Elson

Weaver and tamily of La-

paz were Saturday night
supper puests of Mr. and

Mrs. Harvey Senff.

Mr. and Mrse Robert

Berger and sons were

Sunday supper guests of

Mr. and Mrse Russell

Warren of Re. 2, Bourbon.

Amy and Jeff Warren were

Sunday guests of their

erandparents.

dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Senff were Mre and Mrs.

Russell Senff and fami-

ly of Mishawaka.

Sunday

Lewallen Sells

Station
The Tippecanoe commun-

ity shall feel the loss

of one of its most faith-

ful servants, Gale Le-

wallen, better Known by
his many friends as Ez.

He has sold his filling
station on the corner

of Road 331 and Center

Street after having own-

ed it for thirty-one
years.

In 1937 he purchased
the station from Stephen

Barrett and operated it

until he was called in-

to the servicee After

serving three and one

half years in the army,
he returned to Tippe-

canoe and again began
his duties at the sta-

tion. During his leave

of absence, the station

was operated by Jack

Shaffer, Bill Moriarty,
or Carl Lozier.

In 1941 he was married

to Ethel Overmyer. She

has beena great help in

bringing hot meals to

him so customers could

be served during lunch

hours. She also assist-
ed in the work at the

station.

Ez has run the station

fourteen hours a day ard

has had some assistance

on Sunday while his nep-
hews Phillip, and Chas

Lewallen, also Gary
Needler, or while some

of the other dependable
boys of the community

operated it for him.

At. one time Mr. and

Mrse Lewallen took a

four week&#39; vacation

trip to Florida during
which time Carl Lozier

operated the station.

Lewallen sold his

to Mr. and Mrs.

Perez, a young

couple from Salt Lake

City, Utahe They have

moved a new mobile home

on the lot west of the

station and are now liv-

ing there, ready to serve

the many travelers and

the communitye
Ez is now going to

catch up on some fish-

ing and a much needed

vacatione

Happy retirement, Ez.

Mre

station
Paul E.
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TEAM STANDINGS

Hersch&#39;s Sinclair

Warsaw Off. Splye
Silveus & Bradway
First Nat. Bank

Dickerhoff Trkge
Smitty’s Tavern

Secrist & Sons

Utter&#39;s Service

Broadway Tavern

Pepsi-Cola
Bledsoe Buick

Goodyear Store

NATIONAL LEAGUE

High Team Series

Silveus & Bradway. 2608

High Team Game

Silveus & Bradway...928
High Individual Series

We Smithe..-ceece0eed94

High Individual Games

W. Smiths 243, L. Smith

210, Sumpter; 209, B.--

Haisley; 2043 J. Hamm--

ersley; 215, De Goshert

200, B. Hammersley; 210
200, Cowan; 220, C. Lo

ng; 201, H. Utter; 224,
T. Utter; 210.

é CALUMET AREA

TRUCKS PAVE THE WAY

Not one of the roads shown would be possible

without the tax contribution of trucks operating in

Indiana. Every seven days Indiana trucks pay 2

and ¥ million tax dollars. Indiana taxes alone are

equal to:

156% of the total cost of maintenance

148% of Indiana’s expenditures for construction

62% of the cost of all state administered roads

x

Lo oS Se PSO SVE EN et Vad ad ieee

Bua
The Farmers State Bank

of Mentone has been nam-

ed administrator of the

estate of the late Mary
Jane Johnson. D. James

Snodgrass has been nam-

ed executor of the est-

ateof Otte D,. Valentine
in Kosciusko circuit

court action. Also, the

estate of the late Est-

her Long, Etna Green,
has been admitted to

probate.

Tinkey Oil Co.

U.S. 30 West - R. RA G

Warsaw, Indiana

Call Collect

767-8316

days,

life insurance.

WANTED
PRODUCTI WORKER

Competitive wages, paid vacation and hoti-

choice of shifts, paid hospital and

APPLY AT BUSINESS OFFICE IN AKRON

Chamberli Products Cor

Yes, Indiana trucks pave the way for new highway

construction. And they pay their way with 2 and

¥ million dollars in state and Federal taxes every

seven days. Fifty two weeks a year.

2
iret ea



MENTONE

onvers

Sunday dinner guests
of Mrs. Inda Davis were

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Fox
of Winona Lake,

Mre and Mrs. Eddie
Jones and Mr. and Mrs.

Joe Sloneand Peggy were

Sunday evening callers,
of Mrs. Minnie Busen-
burg.

Mrs. Lena Blue,
Lois Perkins, and Mrs.
Mabel [go spent Sunday

afternoon with Mrs. Tim
Utter and children,

Mrs. ChloeGriffis re-

turned to her home Sat-

urday atter staying at
the Warsaw home of her
daughter while recuper-
ating, from an attack of
flu.

Vicke Busenburg spent
last week with her grand-
mother, Mrs. Minnie Bus-
enburg.

Mr. and Mrs.
man recently returned
from a plane trip to

Japan where they visit-
ed their son, John, and
his family.

MIS.

Carl Zol-

New Year’s Eve guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Smith and Sara Jo were

Mr. and Mrs. Loren Gross,
Sal Murcia, and Mr. and

Mrs. Loren Sheetze Mr.
and Mrs. Daniel Murcia
and son and daughter and

friend called later in
the eveninge

Maude Zolman,
Mrs. Ethel Graham and

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Zol-

Man were Sunday evening
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Carl Zolman.
Mrs. Mary Manwaring of

Warsaw calledonher mo-

ther, Mrs. Bernice Rush,
Saturday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. William
Vander-Waude and family

were Saturday overnight
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Herbert Adams.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Smith and Sara Jo re-

cently spent three days
with friends at Traverse

City and Interlochen,
Mich.

Dre and Mrse O. Le Mc

Fadden, Mre and Mrs.
Frank D. Smith, Mr. and

Mrs. TomFugate, Mr. and
Mrs. Gene Marshall and

Mr. andMrs. Loren Trid-
le recently attended the
Shrine ladies night din-

ner party at the club-
house in Warsaw. Mr.

Tridle was installed as

president of the Kosci-
usko County Shrine Club.

MSs

PRINTING
OF ALI KINDS

of dolls find themselves
marooned on a tropical
island with all sorts

Potts

family and their music-
al car.

i

chitt B
Ban, by lan Fremi
The story of the

le
NEW BOOKS...

At the Bell Memorial
Library:

Good things
twos,

Articles of Incorpora-
tion have been filed at

the office of County Re-
corder E. Mazie Alex-

ander for Burket Eleva-

tor, Inc.
The purpose of the

corporation is to deal
in grain, hay, seeds and

produce of all Kinds and

generally to do a grain
storage and commission
business in Indiana and

to deal in real estate,
including grain eleva-

tors, warehouses, crib
and other property.

Herbert Dean Goshert
resident agent with

an office at Burket.
Members of the first
board of directors in-
clude Herbert Dean Gosh-
ert, R. 1, Claypool;
Robert E. Goshert, Bur-

ket, and Richard L.

Goshert, Rel, Claypool.

come in
so they say, and

this week we have two
books for the antique

“buffs&quot; two new novels
and two books for the

younger sets

Miniature Lamps
Fran an u mithe
More than 600 illustra-
tions accompanied by

descriptive details of
all known variants of

miniature lamps.
Official Guide to Pop-

ular Anfigues=CUvio
Complete tISEi and
pricing of thousands of
items.

The Assassin by L. We
Robinson. The Secret.
Service uncovers a plot

to assassinate the pres-—
ident and works desper-
ately to prevent the

brilliant psychotic from
Carrying out his pln.

Morning, Noon and Ni-
ht by James Gould Coz-fans The hero of this
novel, a man over 60 of
“impeccable upper mid-

dle-class Puritan des-

cent&quot looks back on the

“morning, noon and ni-
eht&q of his life.

Floating Island

Anne Parrishe

is
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FOLEY

ROCHESTER

for

Diamondsby
amily

Attend Inauguration

Four Mentone High Sch-
ool students, Peg Whet-

stone, Susan Tibbets,
Kip Smith and Don Acton,

accompanied Wayne Tom-

baugh to Indianapolis
Monday to attend inaug-

uration ceremonies for
Governor Edgar Whitcomb.

If your food costs seem high,
count up how much you ve

spent on non-food items. Add
the cost of cleaning supplies,

Cigarettes, beer, toys and kitchen
gadgets.

MERCHANTS

Local merchants perform an outstanding service

to the peopl of our community.
Be it clothing, food, medical supplies, hardware

or what-have-you, our merchants sec to it that it is

offered ac a fair price, amidst pleasant surroundings.
These stores hel our community to grow and

prosper. The next time you “go to the store”, think

of the pcople who make your shopping so conven-

ient.

DE MON FIEST 8

Dei Monte 445 or slices

PEACHES

Del Monte 303 size cans

PEARS

Del Monte

Cream Style Corn

Whole Kernel Corn J 88
Sweet Peas

2%, sive can

Tomato Juice
/

Del Monte 46 oz. cans

Pineapple Grapefruit Drink

PINEAPPLE ORANGE DRINK

Detmonte

/ 88
|

Save 10¢ on Webers

CINAMON ROLLS
Viasie

HAMBURGER DILLS
Quality 214 size can

POTATO FLAKES

BANANAS

Common Onions
Fresh Head

Cauliflower

Cut Green Beans

French Green Beans

pkg. 3S¢

jar 39¢

99¢
Ib. 10¢

3 th. 29¢

49¢
Fresh Carrots

CO —--+~ $1.8
Biltmore made with chicken - 12 oz.

LUNCHEON MEAT

Eekrich 1 Ib. plig. - save 20¢

SMORG PAC  79

GROU BEE | 59
Roth Fully Cooked Ready te Eat Smoked

Half or Whole

BONELE HAM I 89

H MA SAUSAG I 59

ROASTI HEN | 49
Good thing are :oming, but until it is completed we ask

again that you pardon our dust. We try our best to minimise

the amount. We are getting more anxious than ever.

MENTONE

caps

3 for $1

at



News Of The
Beaver Dam Vicinity

Mr. and Mrs. Keith

moore and Nathan of Mar-
ion were Sunday guests
of her parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Orville Swick, Ter-

ry and Eddy.
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Clinker and Wilma were

Sunday afternoon callers
at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Harold Miller. -

The Cluster meeting of

the Akron, Mentone, Bur-

ket, Talma, and Beaver

Dam United Methodist
Churches were held at

the Beaver Dam Church

on Monday eveninge A

social hour was held in

the church basement fol-

lowing the meeting,
which there was 23 in

attendance.
Mr. and Mrs.

cher and Mr. and Mrs.
Bob Reed and Judy all
of Anderson, were Sun-

day guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Ed Bucher. In the

afternoon they called

on Mr. andMrs. Lawrence

Butts, of Warsaw. Mrs.

Butts is recovering from

SULBZCTYe
Mrs. Worden Perry and

Mrs. Amanda Murphy cal-

ledonMr. and Mrs. Geo-

rge Ihnen on Sunday af-

ternoone

Mre and Mrs. Wayne
Smalley, Chris and Lori

Ann entertained guests
at a family birthday din-

ner on Sunday in their

home. Those attending
were Mr. and Mrs. Don

Smalley, Mrs. Lena Igo,
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Sm-

alley, Tammy, Gary, and

Cara Jo, and Mr. and

Mrse Mitchell Tucker.It
was in honor of Tammy
and Shirley&#39;s birthdays.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ha-

ney and Kent and Beth

Ann Adams called on Dr.

and Mrs. Leslie Haney
and family of Goshen or

Saturday.

Paul Bu-

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

January 16, 1969

Mre and Mrse Robert

Heighway were Sunday ev-

ening callers at the
home of their daughter,
Mr. and Mrs. Con Shew-
man and family.

Mre and Mrs. Harold
Miller called on her

mother, Mrse Elva Wag-
oner of Talma, on Sun-

day evening.
Mr. Fred Imhoof was a

supper guest on Monday
evening of Mr. and Mrs.
Worden Perry. Mr. Im-
hoof is a brother of
Mrs. Perry&#39 mother, A-
manda Murphy.

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice
Haney, Kevin and Kathy,

called on Mr. and Mrs.
Bill Wright and family

of Plymouth on Monday
evening following the
Junior High ballgame at

Triton. Keith Haney
stayed with his grand-
Parents, Mre and Mrs.

Gerald Clinker.

Computer Course

Is Planned

Eight computer experts
representing six local

and area industries will
joinwith computer tech-

nology professors on the
Purdue University Fort

Wayne campus to offer a

16-week course which
will discuss and analyze

“Advanced Management Sy-
stems in the Computer

Age&q beginning Wednes-

day, February 5.

Registration in the

class will be accepted
Thursday, January 30,

from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m.
and on Friday, January
31, from 1330 to 4:30
and from 6:30 to 8:30

pem. Enrollment in the

class will be limited.
Additional information

may be obtained by call-

ing either Prof. Dean

Yoquelet or Prof, Bruce
Davis on the Purdue cam-

Pus. The tuition fee
is $45.

FRANKLIN

Trustee’s Repert of

1400.14
900.00

Total Township Fund 3 2.0097.14

DOS FUND
Dog Tax from Assessor
Deg Tax trem Co. Trees.

Total Dog Fund

LIBRARY FUND
Co. Auditer

Total Library Fund

FIRE FIGHTING FUND
June Dist. $ 2150.64
Dec. Advance 1,400.08

Total Fire Fighting Fund

RECREATION FUND
June Dist. $402.62
Dec. Advance 200.00

sme
5.

769.35

& 1488.91

$ 1,488.91

$ 3,550.64

Total Recreation Fund 60.62

DISBURSEMENTS TOWNSHIP FUND
Classification of Expense

‘To whem Paid Ameunt

raof Trusi & Traveling Exp.
1.0. Jones 1450.00cien Hel & Rent Mary Jones 40.00

__ M. Whitcomb Sup. Co.
ernetery Care Gene BlackOth Civil Twp. Exp.
Boggs & Nelson Agy.

Hobart Stittier
ugene Sarber

James Goshert 00

DISBURSEMENTS LIBRARY FUND
tien of Expense and Gress

Te Whom Paid

Bell Memorial Library Mentone
Akron Public Library

DISBURSEME!
FIRE FIGHTING FUND

ROBERT 0. joure
Trystes

Births

Mre and Mrs. Tom

Fites, Akron, are the

Parents of a son born

at Woodlawn hospital.

Mr. andMrs. Lyle Bam—
merlin, Akron, are the
Parents of a daughter

born at Woodlawn hospi-
tal. Grandparents are

Mrs. Ruth Bammerlin, Ak-—

ron, and Mr. and Mrs.
Ezra Lipply, R.R. No.

Manchester.

Mr. and Mrs. James

Waller, Silver Lake, are

the parents of a son

born Saturday at Murphy
Medical Center. Grand-

parents are Mrs. Othella
Tucker, Re 4, Wabash

and Mr. and Mrs. Darwin
Unger, Wabash.

Mr. and Mrs. James
Waller, Silver Lake, are

the parents of a six
pound four and one-half

ounce son born at 10:32

pem. Saturday, Jan. 11.
The mot:her is the form-
er Linda Jo Unger. Mr.
and Mrs. Darwin Unger,
Wabash are the maternal

grandparents. Mrs. Oth-
ella Tucker, Re 4, Wab-

ash, is the paternal
grandmother.

Mrs. Lyle Bammerlin
and new baby daughter,
Beth, arrived home from
the hospital Monday af-

ternoon.

Best Replaces
As

Road Supt.
Everett Best, assist-

ant superintendent of
the Fulton county high-
way department for the
past four years, was
this week named superin-
tendent to replace Elmer

Douglass who has been
named superintendent of
the Winamac subdistrict
of the state highway de-

partment. Best will
serve the remainder of

the year, filling out
the term to which Doug-
lass was recently ap-
pointed.

..and GAS
did the cooking

CLEAN, COOL, FAST

Automatic Gas Rang features

make cooking more fun and easier

.
results are better, more delicious.

You&#3 find an amazing
burner-with-a-brain, a rotisserie,

and the wonderful cook-and-hold

oven among marvelous work-saving
features on today’s Gas Ranges

One of the beautiful, new

eye-level models would make an

exciting addition to your kitchen.

See modern Gas Range
wherever home appliances

are sold.



Swygert

Mildred C. Swygert,
63, died Monday morning
at the Porter Memorial

Hospital at Valparaiso.
Mrs. Swygert, wife of

Judge Luther M. Swygert
of the U.S. Court of Ap-
peals, Chicage, had re-

sided at Dune Acres for
the past 18 years, mov-

ing there from Hammond,
Born May 15, 1905 at

Roann, she was the dau-

ehter of LeRoy and Mona
Drake Kercher. She was

married to Judge Swygert
in Chicago in 1931.

Mrs. Swygert was a

member of the First
Church of Christs Scien-
tists, the Hammond Wo-

man&#39 Club, and was a

Past president of the
Colonial Guild of Amer-

ica and the Hammond Jr.
Woman&#39 Club.

Surviving are a son,
Michael, Evanston, Ill.3;

her mother, Mona Kerch-

er, Illinois; a brother,
Wilbur, Engleside, I1l.,

and a grandson, Jeffrey
Michael Swygert.

Private funeral ser-

vices are planned and
the family asks that

flowers be omitted. Mem-

orials may be made to

the Reading Room of the

Chesterton Christian
Science Churche

David W. Williams 89,
R. 1, Silver Lake, died
Saturday noon at the

home of his daughter,
Mrs. Lawrence Gagnon, Re

1, Silver Lake, after
an illness of one year
and ten weeks.

The son of David and
Elizabeth Witham Wil-

liams, he was born Sept.
9, 1879 in Pulaski Co.
He had resided at R. 1,

Silver Lake for the past
40 years, moving there

from Pulaski Co. He was
a retired carpenter and
a member of the Silver

Creek Church of God.

He married Olive DeMoss
on Dec. 25, 1905 in Pu-

laski county.

Surviving are his wi-
dow; three daughters,
Mrs. Theodore (Hope )
Reinhold, Monterey, Mrs.
Lawrence (Ruth) Gagnon,

R. 1, Silver Lake, Mrs.
Howard (Gladys) Eaton,
Elkhart; 13 grandchild-

ren and 33 great-grand-
children. A son, one

daughter, four sisters
and a brother preceded
him in death.

Word has been received
in Mentone of the death
of Malcolm Hire who died
January 10 at his Day-
ton, Ohio home. He was

a former Mentone busi-
ness mane

The son of Harmon and
Delta Underhill Hire,

he was born at Sevasto-

pole
He is survived by his

wife; a son, Frank Lee

Hires grandchildren; a

brother, Harvey, Tucson,
Ariz., and two sisters,

Mrse Mollie Jefferies
and Mrse Ralph (Isrella)
Merley, both of Dayton,
Ohioe

Smith

Edward F. Smith, 87,
Re 1, Silver Lake, died

Thursday afternoon at
the home of his daught-
er, Mrs. John Rhoades,

R. 2, Rochester, after
a six month&#39; illness.

The sonof Mathias and
Mary Whitmyre Smith, he
was born Jane 10, 1882
in Miami county. He was

married to Leona Stough-
ton in 1907, and she pre-
ceded him in death in
1956. A lifetime resi-
dent of the area, he was

a retired farmer and a

member of the Disko U-
nited Methodist Church.

Surviving are a son,
Arthur Smith, Grand Ra-

Pids, Mich.; four dau-
ghters, Mrs. Rhoades,

Mrs. Cleo (Jessie) Young,
Re 1, Akron; Miss Doro-

thy Smith, Ft. Wayne,
and Mrs. Don (Geneva)

Miller, Warsaw; 16 grand-
childrens 18great-grand-
children; asister, Mrs.

Emma Bicke, Roann, and
a brother, David, of

Hibbing, Minn.
Funeral services for

Mr. Smith were conducted
at 2 pem.e Sunday in the
Disko United Methodist

Church, with Rev. Roy
French officiating. In-
terment was in the IOOF

cemetery at Roanne The
Haupert funeral home was

in charge of arrange-
ments.

Stookey.
Millard G. Stookey,

86, R.2, Leesburg, died
at the Prairie View Rest
Home Saturday night.

Long active in Kosci-
usko county affairs, he
was a former county com-

missioner and was active
in the Republican party.

Surviving are his wife,
the former Bertha B.
Scott; two sons, Emra of
Leesburg and Carl of As-

TELEVISION

SHUNK TV
Sales and Service

Mentone, Indiana
Road 19 south 2 miles, west 1% miles phone EL 3-2876

Black & White

Leonard (Louise) Raber,
both of Silver Lake
Mrs. Richard (Esther)
McIntosh, Madison, Wis.

Mrs. Claude ( Helen
Wade, Grand Rapids, Mich.
and Mrs. Elvan (Imogene)

Whiteleather, Ft. Wayne.
Also surviving are 18

grandchildren and 12
great-grandchildren,.
Funeral services were

conducted Tuesday at
Warsaw.

Bernard 0. Shaw, 66,
R. 1, Roann, died of a

heart) attack Wedresday
night enroute to Wood-
lawn hospital, Rochest-
ere

A native of Fulton
county, he was born Dec.

lo, 1902 to Oliver and
Cora Druchermiller Shaw
and had resided all his

life in Fulton anc Miami
counties. He married

Mabel Dawald on Mar. 7,
1925 in Gilead, and she

survives. He was a re-

tired farmer.
Surviving with the wi-

dow are a son, Milton
Shaw, Lexington, Kye3 a

eranddaughter; two sis-
ters, Mrs. R. E. (Lena)

Wildman, Peru, Mrs.
Georgia Weir, Indianap-
olis.

Funeral services for
Mr. Shaw were conducted

Saturday at the Sheetz
funeral home, Akron,

with Rev. George Hapner
officiating. Burial was

in the Greenlawn ceme-

tery at Mexico.

Vandermark

Charles W. Vandermark,
90, aretired farmer and
a native of Burket, was

found dead in the yard
of his R. 2, Warsaw,
home Sunday SocniDr. Arthur L. Moser said

death was due toa heart
attack.
A lifetime resident of

Kosciusko county, he was
born at Burket on Oct.

18, 1878, the son of
Charles and Susan Suth-
erlin Vandermark. He
married Maude Lutes on

June 10, 1903, and she
preced him in death.

He is survived by a

niece, Mrs. Helen Mel-
lott, Warsaw, and two

nephews, Franklin and
Gerald Firestone, War-

Sawe

Funeral services were

conducted Tuesday in
Warsawe

Clark

Mrs. Deverl (Marjorie
Fisher) Clark died on

Monday evening ina hos-
pital at Denver, Col.

She had been in failing
health the past year.

The Clarks were former
resijents of Silver

Lake,
In addition to her

husband, she is surviv-
ed by two sons, Larry
and Tom, three grand-

children, one sister,
Mrs. John (Phyllis) Bro-
xon of Wabash, and one

brother, Stuart Fisher
of Silver Lake.

Funeral services were
held Thursday at Mexico,

Summit News...

Jan Schipper and Jan-
et Kroft and Cindy Gag-
non saw “Gone With The
Wind” at Warsaw recent-—
lye Jan and Janet then

spent the night with
Cindy.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Di-
ckerhoff went toS. Bend

recently and attended
the wedding of her sis-
ter Grace Bybee to Steve
Stevens.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Per-
sonett and daughters

were Sunday dinner gue-
sts of Mr. and Mrs. Er-
nest Miller and Roy.

Mr. and Mrs. Mike St-

even, Mr. and Mrs. Lar-
Ty Howard and Mr. and
Mrs. Lyle Butts attend-

ed a ballgame in Ft.
Wayne Tuesday night.

The Summitt Club met

Tuesday afternoon with
Mrs. Joe Kroft with 6
members and 6 children

present. The February
meeting will be with
Betty Schipper.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Butt
attended the Golden Rule

Sunday School Class me-

eting at the home of
Eva Huffer Tuesday night.

Troy and Danny Butt
spent Friday night with
their grandparents, Mr.

and Mrs. Earl Butt.

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Butt
and sons’ spent Sunday
evening with Mr. and Mrs.
Earl Butt,

.

Brenda and Bonita Ar-
thur spent Tuesday aft-

ernoon with their grand-
mother, Mrs. Elwood Ar-
thur.

Mrs. Ralph Alderfer
Ind. Burial was at the
East Eel River Church.

and Tec. Sgt. Robert Al-
derfer were recent sup-

per guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Harvey Arthur and

daughters.

Go J Interested
Jn You Children

BY GYNNATH FORD

HILDREN are very valuable! They are theC pleasure and joy of today and the world
of tomorrow. The doctor to whom you take

your child may be preserving the life of a

future community physician. The teacher
who receives your child each day may pos-

sibly live to see the day when her chair is

occupied by your son or daughter. The man

in orbit may be joined by another min, your
child, in years to come.

Certainly you are interested in your child&#
welfare. You see that he attends every day

of school he possibly can. You take him to

the doctor and dentist regularly. You have

probably thought about his taking his place
in society some day in the near future. As

you concentrate on preparing him physically
and mentally, do you not sometimes

his spiritual preparation? He knows who

George Washington and Abraham Lincoln

are, but does he know who Jesus of Nazareth
is?
How Will He Learn of Jesus?
Each day he is sent to public school. where
capable teachers train him for living at home,
at play, and at work. We are doubly blessed
because we live in a country of many, many
freedoms. A choice of different subjects are

given to the child and his parents as he moves

toward the graduation day. However, there
is one choice which he will not receive: in the

public school system, whether or not he wishes
to study about Jesu Christ and the Bible. A
college professor states: “At this moment,
there are thirteen states in our nati¢n that
have banned the mention of God in the public
school rooms. It is a violation of the law to

mention God or to say a prayer in many pub-
lic school rooms . . .

Five states have pro-
ER

hibited reading of the Bible in their schools
through a ruling of their State Supreme
Court.” From The Value of Christian Educa-

tion, by G. K. Wallace, Freed-Hardeman Col-
lege, Henderson, Tenn.

From these statements you can see that very
little religious training will be given to your
child in public schools. We send our children

to public schools training them to make a

living approximately 30 hours a week. How
many hours, even minutes, do we spend each

week training them how to make a life? We

want you to know about the opportunities for
your children in the church Bible school.

What the Church of Christ Offers
Bible Classes for All Age . . .

Children can

be trained spiritually from the earliest years.
Therefore classes are conducted for all ages

from pre-school to adult. Your children may
attend classes while you meet with an adult
Bible class.

The Bible as the Basis for All Study .. .

The Bible is read and studied in all school-age
classes. Little children do not read the Bible,
but they are taught stories and principles
found in the Bible with Bible-related ma-

terials. You are invited at all times to ex-

amine the material studied in your children’s
classes and to talk with their teacher.

No Denominational Doctrines Will Be
.

The Church of Christ is not a de-

i

J
Christ. Only the teaching of the Bible will

be presented to you and your children in the
Bible classes.

The Mentone
CHURCH of CHRIST

108 NORTH BROADWAY

MENTONE, INDIANA
FOR FREE TRANSPORTATION TO ANY WOR-
SHIP ASSEMBLY OR BIBLE CLASS PLEASE
CALL 353-2035 A LISTING OF SERVICES IS
FOUND ELSEWHERE IN THIS NEWSPAPER.



Favorite Meat Loaf

2 pounds ground beef chuck

1 cup fine dry bread crumbs

\, cup finely chopped onion

2 teaspoons salt

Mix all ingredients lightly but thoroughly

s teaspoon pepper
tall ean (13 fl. oz.)

evaporated milk (123 cups)

Press into a large
loaf pan, or shape into a loaf in a shallow baking pan. Bake in

preheated moderate oven (350 degrees) 1& hours. (If you like,
spoon 4 cup tomato sauce, catsup or barbecue sauce over top
pnor to last 10 minutes of baking.) Cool loaf 5 minutes before

slicing. Makes 8 servings.

What Is Your Window

High fashion styling ma

room& decor.

Windows, like people, come in all shapes and sizes. Nearly
every home has at least one problem” window, that is, a window

or group of windows that seems to defy all efforts to decorate it.
Marie Graber, author of the

“First Official Window Decor-

ating Guide,” points out that
even the narrowest, tallest,

most poorly proportioned tan
dem window takes on new

high-fashion width, dimension
and balance when you use a

special treatment

Treat tandem windows as a

unit to attain the balancing
width, as in this elegant use

of cinched and tieback draper
les over panel sheers. You can

do it all on a double curtain

red, only one set of brackets
needed

An exciting variation of the
tandem tall window treatment
with variations adds to vour

room&#39; decor. You can create

the ultimate in high-fashion
decor with a pair of 139” decor
ative cafe or cafe-traverse rods.
These distinctive decorator fix

tures, in your choice of an-

tiqued finishes, set the mood

for luxurious cafe-type draper-
ies. These s can used in

combination so that under

draperies traverse while the
over draperies remain station-

ary or vice-versa! Over draper-
ies can be accented with tassels

or fringe. “Under” draperies
hang from +, height to the
floor.

A stunning combination
. .

sheer traversing under draper-
ies are framed with heavier

contrasting over drapes and a

crisp pleated valance to hide
those truly troublesome double
windows. The key to success

with apparent problem win-
dows lies in creating a whole
new atmosphere, turning a dis-

tracting structural element in-
to a pleasing focal point.

Jewelry. All styles and kinds,
but it is all tops in quality and

styling.

Towne Hall Shopp
Romine Electric Bldg.

The engagement of Miss

Debra Jo Bowser to Mr.

Terry Lee Reed has been

announced by her par-

ents, Mr. andMrs. Wayne
Bowser, Mentone. Mre

Reed is the son of Mre
and Mrs. George Reed Jr.

of Mentone.

Miss Bowser is a sen-

ior at Mentone High
School. Mre Reed grad-

uated from Mentone High
School in 1968 and is

presently employed at

Midwest Spring Mfge Co.
in Mentone. He is en-

rolled at Purdue Univer-

sity as a freshman and

will begin his studies

at the spring term.

No date has been set

for the weddinge

63rd Anniversary

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd
Creakbaum, R. 1, Clay

pool, will celebrate

their 63rd wedding ann-

iversary on Monday, Jan-

uary 27.

Engagement
Announced

Mr. and Mrs. Jack

Swope, R.R. 2, Akron,
announce the engagement

of their daughter, Fran-
kie Lou, to Wayne Marion

Willard, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Lloyd Willard of
Disko.

Miss Swope is a senior
at AkronHigh School and
her fiance also attended
Akron High School and is

enployed by the Endicott

Church Furniture Co. of

Warsaw, Ind.

No date has been set

for the wedding.
——————————————

MENTONE-AKBON NEWS

To Observe Silver

Anniversary
Mr. and Mrs. Ervin J.

Wagner, Mentone, will

observe their 25th wed-

ding anniversary on Jan-

uary 20th. An open
house will be held at

their home from 2 to 4

P.m. on January 19.

They are the parents
of four children, Mrs.

Charles (Judy) Frising-
er, Warsaw; Mrs. Delane

(Nancy) Jackson, Winona

Lake, John Ervin and

Mady Lou, at home. They
have three grandchild-
ren.

s

Dees your chair

or couch fit you

like a 1900 bath tub?

Nothing is worse than furniture that doesn’t “fit” or is

out of style. Come im today and let our furniture fitters

outfit you with a chair that fits and that you can relax in.

King’s Furniture and Carpet
Mentone

Starner - Wise
Vows Are Said

The Trinity United
Methodist Church, Clay-

pool, was the setting
for the recent marriage

of Miss Janet Starner
and Larry Wise.

Parents of the couple
are Mr. and Mrs. Robert

V. Starner, Claypool,
and Mr. and Mrs. Arthur

C. Wise, Burket.

Attending the couple
were Mrs. Joyce Evans,

Miss Coleen Wise, Max
Holloway, and Larry Ev-

ans. Ushers were Stan-

ley Becher and Garry
Wise.

New models of gas clothes dry-
ers include an automatic mois-

ture sensor that “feels” the

dampness of a load of clothes
and regulates heat to prevent
over-drying.

SAV PL
SELECTED

January Sale

NT NO
GROUPS

LADIES SLACKS

Bended - Knits - Stretch

Values To $12.00

SALE $6.99 & $17.9

LADIES JUMPEES

Bended Worls & Knits

Values To $11.98

SALE $5.88 - $6.88 - $8.88

NOW 79¢
99¢ EYECATCHER NYLONS

3 pair $2.35

BACHELOR GIRL 2 PAIE $1.00 NYLONS

NOW 6 PAIR FOR $2.79

OUR SALE CONTINUES
ON MENS &a BOYS COATS & JACKETS

LADIES &a GIRLS COATS & JACKETS

INFANTS SNO SUITS & JACKETS

Coop De Stor
MENTONE

OPEN FRIDAY & SATURDAY UNTIL & P.M.

CLOSED WEDNESDAY AFTERNOONS



Merry Mollys
Begin Year

The Merry Mollys met

Monday evening, in the

social roomof the Farm-

ers State bank with hn-

ma Lou Hiers as hostess.

She was assisted by Or-

etha Stiffler.
The vice president, Jo

Ann Anglin, called the

meeting to order and

the group sang &quot;America

The Beautiful,&quot; gave the

pledge to the flag and

recited the club creed.
Jeanne Horn pave the

history of the song of

the month, Home Sweet

Home,
Pat Gross gave medita-

tions for the new year,
and Lea Hudson gave the

health remarks on meas—

les vaccine. Garden re-

marks were given by Ele-

anor Knoop on planning
your parden on paper in

January. She gave each

member a packet of zin-

nia seed for a starter.

Roll call, a resolu-

tion wish my husband

would make or a habit I

would liketo break, was

answered by twenty mem-

bers and one guests, Lint

da Cochrane

The treasurer&#39;s report
was pivenbly Francis Me-

lott and dues were col-

lected. Tne door prize
collection procedure was

discussed tut tabled for

discussion at a later

meeting.
The 1969 program books

were completed and the

meeting dismissed with

the group. singing the

Home Demonstration Club

Prayer.
Refreshments were serv

ed, and Eleanor Knoop
won the decor prize.

Mrs. Leininger Hosts
Akron Home Ec Club

The Akron Extension

Homemakers Club met re-

cently at the home of
Mrs. Mary Leininger with

twelve members and one

guest, Mrse Helen Beigh,
present. The president,

Margaret Sterk, opened

Engagement

and Mrs. Alvin

Rutf, Akron, announce

the engagement and ap-

proaching, marriage of

their daughter, Barbara,
to Larry Cooksey of Ro-

ann. He is the son of

llene Cooksey.
Miss Ruff attended Ak-

ron High School and her

finance attended Manches-

ter High School. He is

employed at Peabody&#39;
in North Manchester and

she is employed at the

Bryan Corporation, No.

Manchester.

Mr.

MOTOROLA

20&quot;TABLE COLOR TV
(dtagonal measure} “9

SAVE NOW!

A LOW

$388

Power T
24,000

volts of pictare power. Tint Control. Custem-Matic Pre-set VHF

Tuner. Lighted Channel Indicators. Variable Tone Control, Pull-

Push On/Off Control. 3IF Amplifying System.

There’s a screen size available to suit

your preference.

Motorola Radios As Low As $6.88

BAKER’ JEWEL & APPLIAN
Mentone EL 3-4685

the meeting witha poem.
Devotions were given

by Juana Sheetz, reading
Ephesians 4:15 as select-

ed for the World Day of

Prayer and also an art-

icle titled &quot;Ti Is A

Gift From God&q by Helen
Steiner Rice.

The history of

song of the month, “Home

Sweet Home,&qu was given
by Thelma Kuhn and mem-

bers joined in singing
it. She also read &quo
Takes A Heap of Livin&#39;&q

by Edgar Guest.

Roll call

was “what you
Christmas day.&qu

Mrse Sterk welcomed

Mrs. Florence Caldwell

as anew member and gave
each member a copy of

the club&#39;s by-laws and

reviewed next month&#39;s

meeting.
Juana Sheetz, Evelyn

Harsh and Thelma Kuhn

were winners of the au-

ction.

Mrs. Leininger gave
suggestions for the club

year by reading three

poems titled “Life Is So

Short,&quot; “Somebody Else&quo

and &quo You Just Belong.&qu
Sunshine pal birthday

gifts were received by
Mrs. Mary Sterling, Mrs.

Evelyn Harsh and Juana

Sheetz. Mrs. Beigh re-

ceived the door prize.
Refreshments were

served by the hostess.

the

response
did on

Engagement
Announced

and Mrs. Kenneth

R. Walters, R. 2, Akron,
announce the engagement

of their daughter, Debra

Sue, to John Wayne Gray,
son of Mr. and Mrs. Gar-

land Gray, Akron. Miss

Walters is attending Ak-

ron High School and will

graduate in the spring.
Her fiance is alsoa sen-

ior at Akron High School

and is presently employed
at Smith&#39;s Furniture.

No date has been set

Mre

_for. the wedding.

“How To Be interesting”
Is Seward Club Topic

“How to be Interesting
and Interested&quot; was the

title of Mrs. Earl Sar-
ber&#39; lessonata recent

meeting of the Seward

Home Extension Club.
The club met at the

Burket United Methodist
Church with Mrs

Meyers as hostes

was assisted by
Lester Bruner.

Thirteen members and

one child were presente
Mrs. Frank Nelson con-

ducted the meeting, and

the song of the month,
“Home Sweet Home,” was

led by Mrs. Meyers.
Mrs. Anna Williamson

gave the meditation and

the health and safety

TO

Glen Puterbaugh,

lesson on Tuberculosis
was given by Mrs. Earl

Lowman. Garden remarks

were given by Mrs. Earl

Sarber, and the secre-

tary’s and treasurer&#39;s

report were approved.
Mrs. Nelson conducted

an auction and refresh-
ments were served by the

hostesses. Mrs. Vernon

Meredith won the door

prize.
The next meeting will

be February 12 at the

home of Mrs. Meredith.

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS

January 16, 1969

CELEBRATE 25TH ANNIVERSARY: Mr. and Mrs.

Re 2; Rochester, will ob-

serve their 25th wedding anniversary with an

open house on Sunday, January 19. The coup-

les children will host the celebration to be

held in the Town Hall at Mentone. Relatives

and friends are invited to call from 1:30 to

4:30 peme Mary Joan Jefferies and Glen Put-

erbaugh were untied in marriage in Argos at

the Christian Church parsonage on January 22,
1944. They are the parents of five children,
Sharon, Warsaw; Mrs. William (Glennda) Yant-

iss, Indianapolis;
and Jeff at home.

ooocecat

Doug, Warsaw; and Chara

KENDALL’S @
PIONEER

ECKRIC

Weiners
FRESH LEAN

lb $

I 59c
3ib. Package

Groun Bee i $1.6
LESSER AMOUNTS Ib. 59¢

CHOICE

Roun Stea



Tree

The division of Fore-

stry of the Indiana De-

partment of Natural Re-

sources is now taking
orders for pine and hard-

wood seedlings and trans-

plants as_ long as the

supply lasts.

The stock is available

Seediings Offered By State

to all Hoosier landown-

ers needing trees for

reforestation, erosion

control on windbreak

construction. Anyone
ordering the stock must

sign an agreement to

this effect and must al-

so agree not to resell

EGG SHELL TESTER—The Atomic Energy Commission and

the U.S. Department of Agriculture have developed a nuclear

device to measure the strength of eggshell The gauge shown

in use at the USDA’s Engineering Research Division at

Beltsville, Md., uses a radioisotope to hurl harmless beta

particle at the egg, then measures how many particles bounce

back. The thicker the shell, the more beta “backscatter” is

recorded. Commercial processors lose about $25 million a year

through egg breakage. Researchers are using the device to

measure the effects of egg temperature, hen house humidity,
and the hen’s diet, age and rate of production on shell

strength. The tests, demonstrated above by Agriculture Engi-

neer Paul James and his assistant Della Harden, will be used to

determine egg packaging requirements and the design of egg

handling equipment. (USAEC Photo by Westcott)

&
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Th Sk
th Limit

You set the goal . . .
as high

as you want. Then save for

it, here where you get safety,
interest, and service.

.
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or give away rooted
stock or use any of the

trees for ornamental or

shade purposes.
All planting sites are

subject to inspection
both prior to and after

planting by the State

Forester&#39;s representat-—
ive.

Tree order blanks and

price lists may be ob-

tained from the Indiana

Division of Forestry,
613 State Office Bldg.,

Indianapolis, Ind. or

the Jasper-Pulaski State

Nursery at Medarybille
or from conservation of-

ficers, extension fore-

sters, county extension
offices or soil conser-

vation offices.
The minimum order for

trees is 200. Trees in

any one species must be

ordered in multiples of

100. A wildlike packet
or an order of strati-

fied black walnut seed

would also constitute a

minimum order.

After the tree order

blank has been complet-
ed, it must be mailed

with the remittance dir-

ectly to the state nur—-

sery that ships to the

county where the plant-
ing will take place.

Instructions are on the

last sheet of the Tree

Order Blank for Specific
jnformatione
No mail orders will be

accepted at the nursery

after March 15. After

this date, trees may be

purchased for cash at

the nurseries until the

end of the shipping sea-

son, about May. le

All stock is sold on

a first-come first-serve
basise

Species available for

planting this spring in-

clude: White Pine, Red

Pine, Jack Pine, Pitch

Pine, Virginia Pine,
Shortleaf Pine, Bald

Cypress, Scotch Pine,
Black Walnut, Black Lo-

cust, Red Oak, Tulip
Tree, White Oak, Green

Ash, Sycamore, Red Gum

at $15 per thousand or

$1.50 per hundred.

Windbreak stock avail-

able will be Red or White

Pine at $40.00 per
thousand or $4.00 per
hundred.

Stratified Black Wal-

nut Seed will be $2.00

per bag, with each bag
containing about 250

nutsSe

Also available will

FF

be wildlife packets with

50 Red Pine, 50 White

Pine, 25 Autumn Olive,

and 25 Dogwood at $2.50
each.

County Agricultural
Stabilization and Cons-

ervation Offices have

information” on cost

sharing for tree plant-
ing projects.

For assistance in or-

dering contact the Ind-

jana Division of Fores-

try. 618 State Office

Bldg., Indianapolis.

Automatic Sow is New

An automatic sow--a

mechanical device which

substitutes for the ma-

ma pig and permits wean-

ing new-born pigs at

six to eight hours of

age--could revolution-
ize the pork industry.

Gerald Beattie, Sum-

ner, Neb., hog raiser,
expressed this view re-

cently in a talk pre-

pared for delivery at a

pork producers meeting
held in connection with

Farm Science Days at

Purdue.
Beattie told the hog

men that he and his br-

other are using the me-

chanical device “to save

pigs from large litters

and from sows with milk-

ing problems.”
“As we learn better

how to use the machine,
we may be taking all

pigs from the sow at

six to eight hours af-

ter birth. With improv-
ed diets and know how,
we may be able to pro-
duce a 50-pound pig in

fifty days with no

runtse
“The machine may soon

drastically change the

design, cost and use of

farrowing facilities.
Certainly we won&#3 be

spending so much for

farrowing equipment if

the sow is only going
to use it a few days
each farrowing.”

Beattie said he had

experienced some mech-

anical problems with

the device and that di-

arrhea developed in some

of the baby pigs. Los-

ses from diarrhea have

ranged from three to 50

per cent, with the great-—
est among the youngest
pigs, he added.

The Nebraska swine

producer said he plan-
ned to try limit feed-

ing inan effort to cor-

rect the diarrhea prob-
lem. He said that tea-

ching the pigs to drink

their formula which is

daribbled into a small

trough has not been dif-

ficult.
“Generally speaking,

the longer the pigs are

left on the sow the

slower they are to start

to drink,” he observed.

A Boy& Dream
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THIS IS A PICTURE

e all the knocks and squeaks and rumbles and rattles and othe

ummecessary unpleasantness youll hear in an automobile that&#3

getting regular tune-ups at

LEWIS MOTORS
EL 3-4355

50 New Cars
Plenty of new Chrysler - Plymouths - Dodges

in stock for immediate delivery

We need used cars so your old car

will never be worth more!

SEE: RALPH THOMPSON, GEORGE JOHNSON, PRESTON EWEN

HAMM CHRYSL - PLYMOU
1702 MAIN STREET



“No-Ptow” Farming Outlined

Lafayette,
8. Samuel

Purdue

Ind., Jan.

D. Parsons,
University ex-

tension agricultural
engineer, today listed

characteristics of Ind-

liana famrers who are and

should be interested in

developing no&lt;pl till-

age systems.
Speaking at an agri-

cultural engineering,
conference held in con-

nection with Farm Sci-

ence Days at Purdue,
Parsons asserted:

“That farmer is the

one who can not fall

plow, who is rushedto

get the spring work

done on time, who has

too many acres and not

enough help or not en-

ough hours in a day, or

who wants to expand
acreage or who wants

to expand acreage with

aftixed labor torce.”
At the moment, Parsons

continued, this farmer

may want to stay witha

more &quot;proved tillage,
and planting system.
Or, he might try one of

the no-plow systems, or

a modification of it,
on a limited basis.

This tarmer can expect
to have problems, the

engineer pointed out.

But there have been

some startling short-

term successes with

some of the newer no-

Plow systems.

REBUILDING
SERVICE

on

e Starters
@ Generators
@ Engines

GILLILAND
Auto

Poon necoeoosooooocooooooooocesooEs

“The no-plow systems
are just too new and

have not been ‘proved’
--&quot;proved* in the same

sense as conventional

tillage systems and

some of the older min-

imum tillage systems,
will be solved and in

time some of the no-

plow systems will be

*proved.’”
Parsons made it clea

that not all farmers

will want to switch
from conventional to no-

plow systems, and no

Single no-plow system
will be universally ac-—

cepted by those who do.
Greater management ab-

ility will be required
with the no-plow systems

and fewer mistakes will
be allowed, he added.

“The major benefit

ot the no-plow systems
will come not so much
from minimizing costs,
but from maximizing pro-
fits through more time-

ly field operations aw

greater labor product-
ivity,™ Parsons assert-

ed.
He described the no-

Plow systems, which in-
clude chisel planting ,

till planting, roatary
tillage and a “no-till-

age&quot;system. These and
anumber of other systems

are currently being eva-

luated by Purdue re-

searchers.

A method of predicting
the sex of a fetus has

been used with perfect
accuracy on a group of

pregnant womene A set

of fraternal twins was

included in the succes-

sful predictionse The

method involves taking
fluid samples from the

fetal wh&amp; sac and ex-

amining the cells with-

drawn for certain defin-—
ite characteristics.

—

Box 158 - Akron

Phone 893-7013

SS. Se

Hemen

sore

566-2923

Watch your production climb when you switch te a

balanced feeding program such as we offer. We cam offer

a solution to the most difficult feeding preblems and help

your production records climb too.

ROBERTS
LUMBER, HARDWA &a GRAIN

Bex 367 - Mentone

Phene EL 3-5145

Farmers Become Sele Owners of Farm Credit System

This week, with pay-
ments tothe U. S. Trea-

sury by the farmer oper-
ated Farm Credit System
to retire $148 million
of government owned cap-

ital, farmers became the
sole owners of this $12

billion credit system.
This ends a significant
phase of the partnership

between farmers and the

government in building
this 5l-year old system,
according toR. B. Toot-

ell, Governor of the
Farm Credit Administra-

tion. The payments re-

presented the retire-

ment of $126 million of

government owned capital
remaining inthe 12 Fed-
eral Intermediate Credit
Banks and $22 million in

capital of 5 of 13 banks

for Cooperatives.
When the 12 Intermed-

iate Credit Banks, which
provide loan funds to

PCAs and other organi-
zations supplying oper-

ating credit to farmers

were established in 19-

23, Congress made no

provision for retirement
of the government owned

capital. The farmer own-

ed PCAs began acquiring
capital stock in these

banks in 1957.
“The cooperative Farm

Credit System is one of
the most important as-—

sets American farmers

have today,” Governor
Tootell pointed oute

“It assures farmers and

their cooperatives ade-

quate amounts of credit

on terms suited to their
needs because the System

channels inves tment

funds from the Nation’s

funancial markets out

to the rural areas where
it is needed in ever in-

creasing amounts. Last

year alone those invest-

ors bought $10 billion
of securities issued

by the Farm Credit Sys-
tem-—-more than one-fifth

of all the credit used

by farmers. The amount

will probably double by
1980 &qu Tootell continued.

“The success of the

Farm Credit System has

been due in no small

Part to its ability to

set the pace for other

lenders,&quot; Tootell stat—

ed. “Because it is op-
erated by and for farm-

ers the System is al-

wayS under pressure to

loans to agriculture‘s
ever changing needs.

Thus the System has ben-

efited not only its own

member-borrowers but all

farmers who borrow mon-

eye The rapid increase

in the efficiency of

farmers has been due in

part to the fact that

the Farm Credit System
has led the way in pro-
viding adequate credit

to farmers. ready
supply of credit has en-

Two actions have been

taken by the Secretary
of Agriculture to main-

tain dairy farmers’ in-

come during the 1969-70

marketing year, accord-

ing toClem Good, Chair-

man, Agricultural Stab-

ilization and Conserva-

tion County Committee.
The present) support
price for manufacturing
milk and the present
Class I price levels un-

der Federal milk orders
will be continued. He

said the support price
for manufacturing milk

for the marketing year
that begins April l, 19

69 will be $4.28 for
milk of average milkfat

content (approx. 3.7

percent.
Good also announced

that operating details

of the 1969 voluntary
feed grain program are

new available to all

producers. He said the

1969 program as announc-

ed Dec. 26 by Secretary
otf Agriculture Orville
I. Freeman, is virtually

identical to that of

1968, the only major
difference being that

barley is included in

this year&#3 programe

abled farmers to substi-
tute capital for labor

as new technology has
become available.”

Accident Report

Cars driven by Harry
Sullivan, Mentone, and

Ronnie Anderson, Warsaw,
were involved in an ac-

cident on E. Market St.
in Warsaw last Saturday
with damages of $140 to

the Sullivan auto and
$190 to the Anderson ve-

hicle being estimated.
Donald Miller, Warsaw,

was unhurt Sunday morn-

ing when his car struck

a utility pole near Sil-

ver Lake. Hayden New-

house investigate est-

imating damages at $600.

Beverly A. Davis, 18,
Re 1, Etna Green, was

cited for failure to

yield the right-of-way
by Warsaw police after

her auto was involved in

an accident with a car

driven by Barbara He.

Nicholls, 36, Warsaw,
Wednesday. Damage to

the Davis auto was re-

ported at $200 with $400
being reported to the

Nicholls auto.
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Handym Nee
We have a immediate opening fer a

to werk 3 or 4 days per week fueling trucks and

trailer and oil

This is 1 ceed eppertunity fer a farmer or goed steady

handyman desiring part time emplayment.

Excellen|; wages fer right man. Good werking conditicns.

Apply in persen-

Dickerho Trucki C

THE NATIONAL SAFETY COUNCIL REPORTS

SNOW TIRES EQUIPPED WITH

SPIKE GIV YO



GRASSR
OPINI

BRIGETON, N.J., SOUTH-

JERSEY STAR “One rea-

son the Czechs could not

put up stiffer resistance

to the invading Russians

is that all their guns
had been turned over to

the civil authorities.

This fact should give
pause to those who think

we should be so willing
to register our firearms

which would enable any-

one in authority to con-

fiscate them with con-

siderable ease.”

RED BLUFF, CALF., NEWS:

&quot;Inalittle over a year

the 1970 census will be

upon us. Some of what

it will reveal about the

population of the United

States can already be

foretold with some con-

fidence..By 1970, it is

already evident, half

of all Americans will be

27 years of age or young-
er. In 1960 the corres-—

ponding figure was almost
29. It follows that po-

litical decisions will

be made by younger peo-—

ple than was the case

some years ago.™

TORRINGTON, WYO., TE-

LEGRAM: “This informa-—

tion was passed out at

last week*s Chamber of

Commerce meeting and we

thought it was great:
SEVEN STEPS TO STAGNA-

TION: 1. We*re not ready
for that. 2. We*ve never

done it that way before.

‘3. We&#39;r doing all right
without ite 4. We tried

that once before. 5. It

cost too much. 6. That&quo s

not our responsibility
7e It just won*t work.”

6 STEP T SAFE WINTER DRIVING

1 *Get the “feel”

Reduce speed accordingly

pavement.

ing control

provide four

as regular tires

By Professor A. H. Easton

Director, Motor Vehicle Research Laboratory
University of Wisconsin

of the road by accelerating care-

fully to see if wheels spin. or brake gently to see if they skid.

2. increase your following distance. It takes three

to mine times as far to stop on snow and ice as on dry

Se “Pump” your brakes to slow or stop — don’t jam

them on. An intermittent pumping action three to five times.

per second keeps the wheels rolling and helps maintain steer-

A Have good tires with good treads. Better yet,

use snow tres which provide half again as much pulling
power in snow as regular tires. Studded snow tires offer

still more help on iy surfaces

2

©

Always carry reinforced tire chains in the trunk of

your car for use during severe snow and ice conditions. They
To seven times as much traction on snow or ice

- Keep your windshield and windows clear at all

mes. Replace streaking wiper blades gone dead from ex-

posure to sun. wind and ous road film. Be sure that your

windshield washer solution contains adequate antifreeze.

RochesterAkron

TELL CITY, IND., NEWS:

“we wonder how many bus—

inesses....are going to

be able to stand the in-

creases confronting uSe

Many publications and

numerous other business-
es may be in the ‘red*

by late 1970 according
to management consultant

reports released recent—

ly.”

DAMARISCOTTA, ME.s
NEWS: “We, here at the

NEWS, I am sure, would

not let any advertiser
control our editorial

policy. The space they
buy we are glad to sell,
but they cannot decide

Aftend Meeting

The Alpha Sigma Chap-
ter of the Delta Kappa
Gamma Society, composed
of teachers from Fulton
and Starke counties, met

January 11 for the reg-
ular luncheon meeting.

A program by Miss

Jenny Cameron, a resi-
dent of Kewanna and a

student at Indiana Cen-

tral College, on the

culture of

Indians in northwest

New Mexico highlighted
the meeting. Miss Cam—

eron was one of a group
of young people from the

Methodist Church who

worked among the Nava jos
last summer.

Illness and the unpre-
dictable weather kept

several members from at-

tendinge Present from
Akron were Mrs. Grace

Waechter, Mrs. Dona Mil-

ler, Mrs. Phyllis Gear-

hart, and Mrs. LaDonna
Rader.

ARMED
SERVICES

errirk

NEws

Lowell D. Safford, 21,
son of Mr. and Mrs. Wal-
ter Safford, Re Re 2

Akron, waS promoted to

Army Specialist Five in

December, near Pleikn,
Viet Nam where he is

serving with the 90th

Heavy Military Supply
Companye

His address is:

Sp/5 Lowell D. Safford

RA 16947226
90th (CS) H.M.S. Cos

APO San Francisco,
California 96318

Sp/4 Joyce Smith re-

turned January 10 to her
base after spending a

fourteen day furlough
with friends and relat-
ives. Her address is:

Sp/4 Joyce E. Smith
WA 8564184
WAC. Co. USANTCFE
Fort Eustis, Virginia
23604

Private David L.

Stults, 20, son of Wn.

D. Stults, Re 1, Argos,
completed eight weeks of
advanced infantry train-

ing Dec. 19 at Ft. Ord,
Calif.

He received specializ—
ed instruction in small

unit tactics and in fir-

ing such weapons as the

M-16 rifle, the M-60
machine gun and the 3.5
inch rocket launcher.

His wife, Kathleen,
lives onR. 1, Tippecan-

oe.

the Navajo’

our point of view. As
for me, I feel that our

responsibility toward
advertisers stops with

printing their adverti-
sements as they want

them, provided, of course

that they do not adver-
tise actual fraud. Es-

sentially a newspaper
should be the voice of

the commmity and a

watchguard for its wel-
fare.”

Weather Road Enemy
WASHINGTON —-

Studies show weather is the

worst enemy of good high-
ways. Soaking rains. frost.

heat. and rapid tempera-
ture changes break up
highways — even those

where traffic is light.

End of Week
SPECIALS

Ruisim Bread 23¢

Peean Fudge Cake 99¢
Pecan Danish 3/25¢

Mon, Tue, Wed
SPECIALS

Buttermilk Cake Denute 48¢

(Sugared or Plain)

(id Fashienea

ZIMMERMA
Pastries &a Coffee

Nook

K

Bond Saies Drop

Charles H. Rauschke,
Chairman of the Fulton

County U.S. Savings
Bonds Committee, has

received a report re-

vealing that the County&#3
Savings Bonds sales for
November were $9,350

compared with $18,988
for the corresponding
period of last year. The
State*s sales for Novem—

ber were $10,562,081
and $11,341,591 for a

like period of 1967--a
loss of 6.9 per cent.

723 Mairi
a

State Bank No 63?

Report Of Condition Of

AKRON EXCHANGE STATE BANK

ef Akron in the State of indiana
at the close of business om December 31, 1965

ASSETS

lL Cash, balances with other banks, and cash i

assets
i

9. Real estate owned other than bank premises
1. Customers’ ability to this bank on acceptances

LIAB

13 Demand deposits of individuals. partnershipa,
and

a, “Tine and. sovings Scoosit of tivities.

Deposit of Taite States Government
Deposits o States and

of foreign

i

for
22 Accett exerured by or toraccount of this

bank outstandin:
74 Other awaitie (inchading “$ none =a

ending with
ae

3. Loans as shown im item T of “Assets are after

‘ oe = eee eee
Il. Randall Leininger. .

of the

3.531_997.69

74,605.03

none

@o solemnlyCashier. above-named bank

SES
AR TEROEeee DieRepe et contition Ss tren ‘and cosrect. te: tae

io this 10th day of Janu 1968,

ao 1 herghy comi that [gum not an officer oFerecta ot
October 1. 1978fy commission expires

Pebitc_



Silver Lak Ar New
Mrs. Nellie Tucker

celebrated her 93rd

birthday and had cake
and ice cream in the af-

ternoon with the follow-

ing people: Mr. and Mrs.
John Ulrey, Ligonier,
Mrs. A. Be Ulrey and
Mrs. Fern Metz from Sid-

ney, Mrse James Biddle,
Ft. Wayne, Mr. and Mrse

Delbert Kerlin and Miss
Ruth Tucker.

Mre and Mrs. Stanley
Wolfe and sons’ spent
Sunday afternoon with
Mr. and Mrs. Al Quinn
and sons at Columbia

City.
Mr. and Mrs. John De-

aton and Mre and Mrs.

Ress Deaton spent Mon-

day in Fte Wayne.
Mr. and Mrs. Chester

Bruce called on her br-

other, John Shaffer at

the Lutheran Hospital
in Ft. Wayne on Sunday.
Mr. Shaffer, who has be-

em seriously ill, is

improving.
Callers at the Rachel

Floor home this week

were Mre and Mrs. Jim

Paxton, Mrs. Edna Bran-

denburg, Mr. and Mrs.
Elmer Dennison of Clay-
pool, Mrs. Walter Drud-

ge, Lelah Martin and 0O-

pal Miners.

Mre and Mrs. Stanley
Wolfe and sons were re-

cent dinner guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Max Kester

ard family of Servia.

Terry Sheetz, 3 year-
old grandson of Mr. and

Mrs. Chester Bruce had

an appendectomy at Wood-

lawn Hospital on Tues-

daye
Mrs. Peggy Kerlin and

Mrse Russel Kerlin cal-
led on her mother, Mrse

Oma Kuhn at the Luther-—

an hospital in Fte Way-
ne. Mrs. Kuhn is im-

proving following sur-

gerye

Mr. and Mrs. Bev Rich-

ardson have purchased
the Floyd Drudge proper-

ty on the south edge of

Silver Lake and moved

there recently.
Mr. and Mrs. Ro»vert

Hill and

=

son and Mrs.

Foister Richardson vis-
ited Mr. and Mrs. Alvin
Erwin and their quadrup-
lets recently at Wheat-

field. The babies are

now seven months olde

Roger Fisher who has

spent his last 13 months

in Taiwan is spending
30 days furlough with

his parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Stuart Fisher. He

will then be sent to N.

Carolina to Pope AFB.

Christina Sue Heren-

deen, four month old

daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

Tom Herendeen has been

ill the past week is im-

provinge

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS
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Mr. and Mrs. Merl Row-
land were guests on Mon-

day of Mr. and Mrs.

Henry Shepherd at Toc-

sin.
Mr. and Mrs. Darrel

Bruner, Paula and Deb-
bie were Saturday even-

ing supper guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Rex Clinker,

Brenda and Randye
Amond recent visitors

at the home of Mrs. Nel-
lie Tucker and Ruth were

the following: Mr. and

Mrs. Arlie Ring, Mr. and

Mrs. Howard Swihart,
Mrs. Dot Frye, Mre and

Mrs. Junior Caudill, Mr.

L.E. Shoemaker, Mre and

Mrse Edison Tucker, and

grandson Chad, Mr. and

Mrs. Norman Ulrey and

family from Cromwell,
Mrse Lily Pence, Mre

and Mrs. Ross Deaton,
and Mrs. Hazel Howell.

Recent dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Merl

Rowland were: Mre and

Mrs. Max Rhoades and
three children, Mrs.
Michael Crofoot, Mrse

Jon Schoeman, Malcolm
Rhoades and friend all
from Elkhart and Mre

and Mrs. Herbert Clarke

from Howe.

Mre and Mrs. Russell

Frantz Jr. and family
from Sidney were Sunday
dinner guests of Mre

and Mrs. jim Leiter and

daughterse
Mre and Mrs. Pat Ne-

her, Mrs. Tressie Haney,
Mre and Mrse John call-
ed Sunday afternoon on

Wayne Haney at Ste Jos-

eph hospital in Fte

Wayne.

at the Vern

Smith home on Sunday
were Rev. and Mrs. Hol-

lipeter, Mrse Duane

Spangle, Mrs. Ralph Spa-
ngle, and Mre and Mrse

Orville Ellis.

Visitors

Mr. and Mrs. Huram

Parker spent several

days recently with Mr.

and Mrs, Charles Hopkins
and sons at Terre Haute.

Andy Barnhart of East

Riverdale, Md. was a

weekend guest of Mr. and

Mrs. Stuart Lindzy.
Mr. and Bill Jagger

and Phil were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrse Wally Benzing of

near Macy.
Mrs. Dick Nelson, Mrse

Pat Neher, Mrse Ee Ae

Franks, Mrs. Louise Jontz

Mrs. Ed Kerlin and Mrs.

Frank Drudge attended

the Lakeland community
concert Tuesday evening

at the Warsaw school

auditorium.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Gripe of Ft. Wayne were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Bouse.

Mr. and Mrs. Lowell
Swick and family of near

Pierceton and Mr. and

Mrs. Dale Taylor and

family of LaFountain

RGA}
NOW AVAILABLE

Also - Last Year’s Models

At Reduced Prices

LE ROY SCHERER
North SILVER LAKE 1 mile West

visited at the Forrest
Heckaman home this week.

Mrs. Hazel Rager spent
Sunday afternoon with
Mrs. Mabel Shull at War-

saw.

Mr. and Mrs. Homer

Muir and family of Bip-

pus spent Sunday with
Mrs. Joy Haney.

Mrs. Lydia Zimpleman
attended the funeral of

her aunt, Mrs. Lina
Burch, 82, Sunday at S.

Whitley.
Charles (Butch) Jayne

has joined the armed
services and iis now sta-

tioned at Ft, Campbell.
Ky.

AMA Has Word of Caution
For Snow Shoveling Seuson

CHICAGO--As snow piles
up, so do related prob-
lems. Among these ev-

ery year is the collapse
of a number of snow-

shovelers.
If you are sure that

you&#39;r physically fit,
go ahead with the snow-

shoveling task, the A-

merican Medical Assoc-
iation says.

But if there is any
doubt, AMA suggests:

Get the job done some

other way. Hire some-

one, or use power equip-
mente

It is much less ex-

pensive to employ these
alternatives than to

risk health impairment
or death, AMA emphasiz-
es.

Even if you are phys-
ically fit, AMA notes,

it is safer to use a

small shovel, filling
it only partly. If pos-
sible, it also is bett-

er to push the snow ra-

ther than lift it.

By thus lightening
the load, it&#39; explain-
ed, it is not necessary
to tense the diaphram
and abdominal muscles.
There consequently is

no Significant increase
in circulatory demand

within the heart walls.

Frequently, AMA says,
the problem with snow-

shoveling is aggravation
of an existing heart

Home Economist

Resigns Post

Mrs. Kathryn Weinhold,
Extension Home Economist

in Kosciusko county, has

resigned this position
effective Jan. 15.

Mrs. Weinhold, who mov

ed to Warsaw from Kansas
in 1965, has accepted a

position as Area Exten-
sion Home economist and
will have her office in

Connersville. She will

be responsible for all
Extension Family Living

Programs in Fayette and
Union Counties and wi
serve

Foods and Nutrition for

four eastern Indiana

counties.

While in Kosciusko

county, Mrs. Weinhold
was responsible for Ex-

tension Fami Living
programs in ‘ county

home extension clubs
with a total membership

of 1500, Her work in-
cluded the supervision

of 30 4-H girls clubs
with a membership of o-

ver 700. She was one

of the organizers of the
Packerton Community In-

provement Association
and served asa consult-—
ant to that organizat-
ion. She has been as-

sociated with numerous

civic and professional
organizations in the

county.

as specialist in

condition. When such a

condition exists, brea-

thing cold air while

under physical strain

may cause & spasm of

small arteries serving

the heart.
This usually can be

avoided, AMA advises,
by wearingacold weath-—

er mask or covering the

face with several lay-
ers of a knit scarf.

J.P. Court News

cour ere
- E. Slone,

Silver Lake, recently
have been the following

drivers listed with the
fines:

Speeding: Gerald W.
Sall, $22; Henry E, Far-
wick Jr., $24; James G.
Wolfe, $21.

No Operators License:
Burl Poe $24 and Henry
Arnett Jr. $28.
Improper Registration:
Burl Poe $20.

in the J.P.

NOTICE

|.

Between 8 and 10 am.

LeRoy Scherer
Silver Lake

SELLS OIL COMPANY

Gasoline - Olis - Lubrication
: Accessories

We Give Top Value Stamps

KEEP “CUR
r

rug re ief

era
shelf help

making other plans.

grasp, too.

Marks left im carpeting by
furniture can be easily re-

moved by holding a hot

steam

from the rug, and then

fluffing the nap with a stiff-bristled brush

On the shelves where you keep rice, flour,

sugar, etc., always place a sheet of waxed

paper on the shelf paper. When the waxed

paper is soiled or torn, just remove and dis-

card it and then wipe the shelf paper with a

dam sponge and put on more waxed paper.

Life is what happens to you while you&#3

top it off...
The next time you make a meat loaf, place
three or four bacon strips across the top be-

fore placing it in the oven. They& add to the

flavor and appearance of your meat loaf.

rise and shine
If you don’t have a shoe

buffing brush, try slipping
a heavy cotton sock over

an old hair brush (not

nylon). The bristles come

through just enough to do a good job of buff-

ing. The handle on the brush makes it easy to

To brighten up copper, rub with half a lemon,

sprinkled with dry baking soda.

&gt;

|

iron two inches

PUBLIC



CHURCH OF CHRIST
Mentone, indiana -

SUNDAY
Bible Classes

Worship
Youth Fellowship
Worship

MONDAY
Bible Story Hour pm.

(Kindergarten - 6th Grade)

THURSDAY
Bible

Lord&#39; &gt;upper Observed
Visitors Are Always Welcome

OLIVE BRANCH CHURCH OF @0D

J. O. Lampton, paster
George Moyer, 8.6. Supt

9.30 Sunday School

16:30 Morning Worship
1:30 Evening Worship

2 Monday Special Prayer
‘Th Prayer and Bible

Bia for all age also Juntor Choir

You are elcome to worship with

us this we Why not plan to do so.

HARRISON CENTER

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday School

Worship Servic
Bible Study

9:30

lu 20

Wednesday at 7:50

February 2 - 1:30 Mission Aid

BURKET

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Mre. Evan Bergwall, Pastor

Bob Miller, Sr. Supt.
Zeta Parker, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30

Worship Service 10:45

Prayer and Share group meets Tue-

aday at 9:30 am.
ia the church

study
at 730 p

Fellowship Hour Thursday

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

J. F. Baidwin, Pastor

Ralph Shewman, Supt.

Church School

Worship and Sermon

Sermon Subject
Like This

u 30 am

0:30 a.m

“Praying
i A Day

Jr Choir Practice - Thurs. 3:45 p.m

You are invited to worship with us

AKRON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Lay Leader,
S.S. Supt., Raymond Riley

Pastor, D. A Bengston

SUNDAY JANUARY 19, 1969

Sunday School Hour

Worship
ar

9:30 am

10:30 am

6 m.

(Marion, Indiana Methodist

Church

|

Fellowship
United
Hall)

Tuesday 4:00 pm. Junior Cholr Re

earsal

Wednesday 7:30
hearsal

Senlor Choir Re-

FUTURE DATES

Tues. Jan 28 -

ing at 730

Wed., Jan. 29 - Get acquainted meet-

ink of former EUB Churches &

former Methodist at South Whit-

ley, NEW United Methodist
Chareh

Official Hoard Meet-

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
MENTONE

Munday School o:
Worship Service o

Sunday Evening Services 17:30 p.
Thursday Prayer Meeting 7:30 D.

Tax Filing
FEDERAL & STATE

Mrs. Harry

(Viola) Funnel

R.1

MENTONE, INDIANA 46539

MILLER’S L.P.

OMEGA CHURCH

Pactor, aeSupt. Paul

Sunday School
Church Service

Memory Ve the preaching
tie’ cross

la t ther that perish
foolishness: but unto us which are

saved it is the power
Cor. 1:1

9:30
11:08

MENTONE
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

James

Worship oo

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

J. D. Thomason, Paster

Hugh Wlidermuth, Supt.

SUNDAY. JANUARY 19. 1969

Sunday Sc!
Lesscn

Morning
Youth Tenow
Revival Hour

Week&#39; Activities

i — Class I in Baric st

hoot 9:30 am.

Auiud rowai ase
7:30 om

Thurs,.
Teac!Gas Spasi a Teach ‘ i
Preyer Meetini

Choir practic 3 pe

BEAVER DAM
UNITEO METHODIST CHURCH

Minister -Rev. Peter Manstra

Superintendent - Gerald Smalley

Worship Services - 10

Sunday School Gertin 1 “0
-

fna

Children an pau Bible Study Clas-

ses - Ist 3rd Thursday evening

of each inti at 7:30.

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

Supt. Eari Buc
Supply Pastor: Rev. Victo Yeager

Church Schoo!

Morning Wors
CGY.A

Evening Worship

10:
6:30
7:30

Monday 7°30 WCSC - Hostess Eliza-

beth Riley

Thursday

_

Prayer Meeting 7:30

Leader: Donna French

OLIVE BETHEL
CHURCH OF GOD

nibter: Rev. A. A. Duke

Superintendant: Mre. James Ellison

Sunday School 9:30

Morning Worship 10:30 A.

Fvening Worship Service 7:30 P.M.

Thursday Prayer Meeting 7:30 P.M.

‘We welcome you to our services

DISKO UNITED METHODIST

CHURCH

Rev. Roy French;
Larry Floor; Lay Leader

Frank Nordman; Supt.

Wership Services...

Sunday Schoo! Services
.

MY F :

Sunday Evening Services
Prayer Meeting, Thursday

FUTURE PLANS

22 (Wednesday)

—

7:30
Hoard meeting at the chu

basenent

Jan Official
reh

TALMA

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garret Phillips, Paster
BIll Rathbun, Supt

Worship Service

Sunday School
MYF

Holy Communion

Did you know that half of all

the aspirin, hair spray and tooth-

paste sold is purchased at the

supermarket? And your local

supermarket sells more than

90% of all the dog and cat food
sold in America!

GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor

100 Ib. CYLINDER AND BULA SERVICE

500 and 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE OR LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller
2 MILES NORTH OF AKRON

Cluster Group
Meets

The cluster group that

was recently formed for

area United Methodist

Churches met Monday eve-

ning at the Beaver Dam

Church with approximate-
ly thirty members of the

Akron, Beaver Dam, Bur-

ket, and Mentone churches

present. The ladies of

the church served re-

freshments.

Sled Party

The youth of South

Pleasant Church held a

sledding party at the

home of Mr. and Mrs.

James Roth on Sunday af-

ternoon. Those attend-

ing were: Judy, Tony and

Donnie Hunter, Randy and

Brenda Clinker, Bob and

Bill Roth, Julie Pack,

Sandra, Teresa, and Su-

san Amiss, Mike, David

and Angela Stafford,

Gary, Kathy and Ronnie

French. Chaperons were

Mr. and Mrs. Ed French,

Mr. and Mrs. Robert A-

miss, Mre and Mrse Rex

Clinker, Mrs. Bill Sta-

fford and Mr. and Mrs.

James.
After the party re-

freshments were served

at the church.

SICK LIST

Mrs. Ed Hauser, Akron,
sustained a_ broken leg

in a fall Saturday and

was taken to Woodlawn

hospital.
Mrs. Mildred Timberman

is getting along satis-

factorily at Murphy Med-

ical Center after fall-

ing at her home Tuesday
and breaking her leg.

Mrs. Vern Wittkamper,
a teacher at the Mentone

school, sustained a

fractured wrist in a

fall last week.

Jacque Pritchard, a

student at Mentone High
School, is recuperating

from burns she sustained
recently as she slipped

on ice while carrying a

pan of hot grease.

CROP Drive Results Are Listed

Fulton County residents
contributed a total of

$1834 to the 1968 CROP
arive with imate-

ly 45-50 canvassers sol-

citing funds for the an-

nual fund raising drive,
according to a report
issued this week.

Wayne township led the

drive with $684. Local
townships in the drive
included Henry, $180,

with Myron VanLue and

Joseph Kroft as co-chair-
mens Neweastle, $125,
with Gaston Coplen as

chairmane Roche ster

township game $25.
Fulton county officers

appointed for the 1968

drive were the Rev. Phil-

lip Isgrigg, Fulton, Chme

Rev. Norris King, Leit-

ers Ford, vice-chm.3

Wayne Roe, Leiters Ford,
treas.3 Roy Kumler, Grass

Creek, Friendship Acres

chairman; and Ralph
Stayton, Leiters Ford,
promotion chm.

CROF conducts a can-

vass each year at har-

vest time in Indiana anc

neighboring farm states

to obtain foods and

There&#3 creativity in cooking!
Every woman knows that color

plays an important part in her

family’s appetite so s creates

a picture when dinner is set

before her family. She keeps
texture in mind as she plans to

serve chewy foods with soft,
bland or “saucy” ones.-And she

likes delicate-flavored food with

those that are sharp and spicy.

funds for self-held pro-
jects for refugee and

disaster victims relief
hout the world.

Distribution is handled

through Church World
Service on the basis of

need. Donors may desig-
nate gifts through CROP

to agencies other than
Church World Service.

All gifts to CROP are

deductible for income

tax purposes.

See him now!

C BH RAUSCHES
T39 West Sth 8t.

Mechester, Indinza

STATE FARM INSURANCE COMPANIES
Heme Offices: Gloomiagton. Uliecis

Custom Kitchen
PLANNING

Free Estimates Gladly Gives

ALL TYPES AND PRICES

WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jet. SR. 13 amd 114 Nerth Manchester, Phone 962-2248

Apply At Office

Sonoc Product Compa
AKIRON, INDIANA

HA OPENIN FO

Production Workers
LIBERAL FRINGE BENEFITS

Monday Thru Friday 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Saturday 8:00 A.M. to 12:00

An Equal Opportunity Employer
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FOR SALE

FOR SALE: Timothy hay - No rain.
60¢ per bale

ROBERT GEARHART
ron 893-4490

1M6/2p

SEED OATS: Certified Jaycees and
certified Clintford. High quality, High

yleld, High test weight, High germin-
stion. Please call before 7 or after 6

HUGH WILDERMUTH
Macy (219) 382-329]

4/LT/p
=

_

FOR SALE
lengths.

Tom woven rugs. All

MRS. FAYE SCHOOLEY
Mentone EL 3-4564

1/16/1D
-

FOR SALE
hammermill with 3 screens. In Rocd

condition. Also, 3 bottom 16&q 1 gh
clearance, Oliver pull type piow,
hydraulic or clutch lift

Fairbanks Morse

LEE MARSH
*hone $93-4179

1/9/3p

Akron

FOR SAL.

ottoman
Blue platform rocker and

Good condition. $25.00

Phone SILVER LAKE 382-2417
1/9/Ip

i

FREE with purchase of
‘Nivetti-Underw.

writer, $19.95 Funk & ag
yclopedic Dictionary. Offer Limited

H.J. LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
913 E. Sth St Rochester

9/19/xc

FOR SALE: Wheat straw.

JOHN EBER
mile east of Lowman&#39;s Corner or

State Road 14

1/16/2p
..).

FOR SALE: Upright piano. Good
condition

Call MENTONE E 3-3152
1/16/1/e

FOR SALE
and clover.

900 bales alfalfa hay

CHRIS PEARSON
Ind. Phone Akron 593-4408

1/16/le

Disko,

JANUARY BARGAINS:
-

color TV $150.00; Used
white television $25.00

- repossessed Philco, 12 cu. ft,
edge copper, 2 door, no frost, refrig.

erator. 1
.

still in) Warranty
$150.00; - 15 cu. ft. Gibson all refrig-

erator 2 years old. $150.00

DOERING’S RADIO &a
Akron Phone

used RCA

Ty
893-4641

APPLES. SWEET CIDER, honey,
sorghum, pop corn. West of Roches.

r on Road 14 Closed Sundays.

KOZY NOOK ORCHARD
10/10/xc

FOR SALE

reduced on

Fox terrier

spinet
puppy. price

Piano and horses

Phone AKRON 893-4339
1/16/le

TREAT rugs right,
light if cleaned
Rent electric

Hardware

theyll be a de-
with Blue Lustre.

shampooer $1. Day

AKRON TRAILER SALES
Authorized Coachman Dealer. New

and used trailern 13 - 28 feet. Phone
48-4135 or 893-4813.

bad/34/x0

CLEARANCE SALE 20%off on 1968
model Wurlitzer & Lowery organs -

only left 2 used Hammonds
Wurlitzer - Allen &

spea, -

d

used Spinets - Studio -

uprights - 2 Leslies - Accordian -

90 new organs & pianos.

THOMPSON MUSIC HOUSE
300-506 North Street, Logansport

1/16 /4¢

ELECTROLUX VACUUM CLEANER
A-l condition with all attachme its
Belance due only $18.35. Guaraniee.
Terms $1.00 weekly. Call 353-2743.
Electro Hygiene Co.

Ieee
ne

atae

SENGER ZIG ZAG SEWING MACH-
INE A-1 condition, original cost over

$225.00 buttonholes, morograms and
embroideries without atta:iments.

Balance due only $55.00 assume $1.C0
per week. Call 353-3743 Electro tly-
iene Co.

1/16 /1e

SINGER SEWING MACHINE
lent sewer, balence due onlv

&amp;complete with attachments.
1.00 per wek. Guaranteed. Call

3743. Electro Hygiene Co.
ie

KIRBY VACUUM CLEANER, Runs,
like new, only $25.00. Terms $1.00
weekly. Guaranteed. Call 353-8743
Electro Hygiene Co.

1/16/l1e

FOR RENT

FOR RI &# Small two - room apart
ment for one person

OENTON ABBY
Phone 353-2688

19Ac

Mentone

BIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES
AND COURT. Mobile homes, space
ventals, large lots, good selection of

ased mobile homes 8, 10°, 12 wide

PHONE 893-4095

WANTED

WANTED: Ironing to do in my nome
end housework

MINNIE HOLLOWAY
Rroadway, Mentone B1.3-4175

19 /2c

105 No.

WANTED: Decorating. painting and
paper hanging

LESTER &a JIM
Fina Green

BAKER
DU 7-3644

1/9/sin

WANTED: Heme for beautifu&#39; halt
Angora cat with name of Mont-
komery In case of emergency. will

nswer to George.

MENTONE 353-4495
116ee

HELP WANTED

WANTED Lady to help with children
or full time

CHANNING UTTER
Akron

1/1672
a

Can

MECHANIC/SERVICE man and HMft
truck operator. train men with
machinery experience.) working
conditions, good wages, insurance and

other benefits.

PIKE LUMBER COMPANY
Akron

1/23

SAWMILL HANDS (for lumber hand-
ling). Good working conditions,
wages. insurance and other benefits.

PIKE LUMBER COMPANY
Akron

1/2/83
a

HELP WANTED: Immediate opening
for Credit and Leasing Manager with

Srowing corporation. Experience help.-

ideal oppor-unity
for young man with minimum of high
school education Rey on norma!
fringe benefits available. Apply for

Interview by phoning 773-3161, Nap-
penee and ask for Mr. Rohrer

1/973

SERVICES

WELL DRILLING and repairing of
two, three and four inch wells. Water

systems for sale. Fully insured.

ROY SANER &a SONS
n Phone 893-4815

SAW FILING & TOOL GRINDING
“Everything Sharpened But A Dull

Memory.
NEIL KUHN

807 E. Rochester St. Akron, Ind.

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE
owned at Rochester. Septic

ary well service. We Install and repait

BOB RICHARDS
R. Rochester Ph.

REAL ESTATE
MODERN RANCH STYLE HOME
on large Tippecanoe river lot. New-

castle township, near Menton

LARGE MODERN HOME with plenty
of ground. Located in Athens.

Immediate possession_

Jefferies Agency
1007 Main St. Rorheste,

Ph. 223-6111 or 223-3803
ab5/8/xc

223-5845

REAL ESTATE
Most Complete Real Estate

Contact

Dick Riedel

Branch Office 491-2073

Georgia Nellans

Branch Office EL 3-276

Larry Nellans Co.
Phone 269-1265 or 260-1407

NORELCO shavers. Also repairs and
Darts. Norelco cutter biades a! *

ed. Shears sha: ed. LIVE BAIT.
bee moth, mousies, spikes, horse fly
larva, FISHING ACCESSORIES.

KELSEY BARBER SHOP
Akron

12/5/4c

QET UP NIGHTS?
BACKACH

LEG SCANTY FLOW,
.

be nature&#39;s warning
functional kidney disorders

“Danger Ahead.”
ulate passag: UKETS
diuretic in 4 DAYS (only 3 tablets a

day) or your 48¢ back at rug
counter. Today at Harris Drugs, tn

Akron.

1f2/te

THANK YOU

remembering her at
Christmas time.

1/16/te

THANK YOU: “Thank You&quo {s svien
a little phrase, but It helps me to

express how much I appreciate your
specic!l thoughtfulness during the
holiday season for your cards and
packages.

ARNOLD SHEETS
116/A¢

i

THANK YOU: I would like to thank
everyone for their thoughtfulness to

me and my family during my stay in
the hospital, and since I&#3 been home
Your crrds, flowers, food and espec-
jally your prayers were sincerely ap-

brecated.

SUZANNE GAST
W16/le

THANK YOU: We would like to
express our sincere appreciation to
evervone who remembered

cards, flowers, food and messages of
sympathy at the death of our wife

and mother, Marceline Weaver,
and to everyone else who helped in
Any way at this difficult time. Your

kindness was truly appreciated.

GENE WEAVER &a eon. NICK
1/16/1e

THANK YOU: The femily of Richard
(Dick) Sayger wishes to express our
heartfelt thanks to all who remem-

rer us in the tragic of our
loved one. A special thanks to Zim-

merman Brothers, Rev. Conrad for
his comforting words, to Dick&#39; class-

mates and to these who remembered
‘y sending flowers and all express-

ons of sympathy. May God bier:
each one of you

& Mrs. MAURICE SAYGER
JUDITH TOM

1/16/1p

LEGAL NOTICE

Mr.

NOTICE TO BIDDERS
ON FIRE FIGHTING EQUIPMENT

Notice is hereby given that the
Tiustee and the Advisory Board of
Rochester Township of Fulton County,
Indiana will receive sealed bids in the

office of said Township Trustee in the
‘

House, Rochester,
to 7:00 o&#39;clock P.M.

will be returned unopened,
following equipment:

for

a. Bid for one (1) 1969 Truck Chas-
sis suitable for mounting fire
fighting equipment thereon,

.
Bid for one (1) 1969 model pum-
per type fire engine or apparatus
with equipment. mounted on

rs i as furnished,

.
A combination bid for furnishing

complete unit consisting of truck
chassis with

set out under the provisions and
conditions hereinafter stated in

this Notice,

all in full accordance with Inform-
ation For Bidders and Specifications

on file at the office of the

by addressing request sal
Trustee at Post Office Box 521, Roch-

ester, Indiana.

Bidders are invited to submit sep-
arate bids for such truck chassis

a separate bid for the model pu
fire

full
us

bid to be in
f Bidders andwith Information For

Specifications.

Bidders who are capable of furn-
ishing the optional equipment as

specified in said Specifications must
submit separate prices on each item

of said optional equipment.

Compiete Sontr for the mode!
oun.per type fire engine or apparatuswith equipment mounted on the chas-

sis required will tiated withthe successful bidder on the Pumpertype fire ¢ or apparatus with
equipment and in accordance with the
Information For Bidders

Bidders submitting a bid on truckchassis only to specify amount fig-ured for such delivery cost for adjust-
ment if the successful fire

cr distan than that Tiga be seta
er tance t that by said
chaasis bidder.

All bids must be accompanied byBidder’s Bond of certified check orcash amount not less than ten
percent (10%) of the total bid and

such bid shall be submitted on State

fire equipment bidder shall
furnish a Performance Bond equal to

one hundred percent (100%) of its
total contract price in accordance
with the contraci. entered into by it
with said Township.

Each bidder shall state In his bid
the time of the delivery of

equipment after che awarding of the
contract.

The said Trustee and AdvisoryBoard reserve the right to reject anyand / or all bids.

Arthur L. Weaver,
Trustee of Rochester Township

of Fulton County, Indiana

Dean Neff
Richard. Belcher
Murlen Zeller
Advisory Board of Rochester
Township of Fulton County,
Indiana

1/9/2c

Water Pipe
Thawing

AND

Snow Bullidozing
PAUL BOLINGER

DAYS 7 - 5 Phone 982-2787
EVENINGS Phone 982-4671

NORTH MANCHESTER

USE

CLASSIFIED

AD

LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE TO BIDDERS

Notice Is hereby given that The
of Commissioners of the Countyof Fulton, Inulana will ou the 3rd

of February, 1969. at 1:30 PLM.o’clock Central Standard Time or 30
‘cl 2 standard Tine,

bids at the officethe Auditor of said County for the
following item:

- New 1969 Heavy Duty PoliceCar Body and Chassis

Specifications not less than:
wheelbase, overall length

23 horse power or more, V-8 Ine4 door; with standard equipmentfor Heavy Duty Police Car package
plus additional equipment, tO-w.t:Heavy duty floor mets: heavy dutyvinyl! trim: 60 ampere alternator withdual-belt drive: tinted windshield;
police calibrated speedometer 2%

accuracy: power steering: sure gripdifferential or positraction: fast idle
throttle control V spotlight: one outside rear view mirrotheavy duty 70 ampere battery: five

(5) 7:60 x 15 black nylon 4 ply tires;deluxe heater and defroster: powerbrakes: fan seven (7) blade with slipfan drive: four (4) barrel carbureator;
standard radio.

119 Inch
inches,

and one (1) number 12 gatige. Term-
ination 36°& wire coiled ant taped todefroster duct under instrument panel

Roof reinforcement plate for siren.

Car to be painted,
lettered

on file

Bidder

numbered and
accord i 9 Specifications

in the Auditor&#39;s Office

to quote trade-in value on
1967 Plymouth,

4

door,
a

fs wfacturer’s Ident-
{fication No. 41H74262102,

All bids to exclute Stnte ana Fed-
eral Taxes. Erch bidder to state time

of delivery

The Board reserves the
reject any and/or all bids

All bids shall be submitt
No. 95 prescribed by the
of Accounts, obtainalle rt

right

with « bond or
certified check maije payable to The

Board of Comissionerx in an Amount
equal to ten percent (10%) the

bid. Certified :

or
successful bidder to be held until del-

ivery or until completion of the Con-
tract.

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
OF THE COUNTY OF FULTON,

INDIANA

Ry Oscar Lahman
Ralph Swank

Kenneth Luckenbill

Ernest Walters
Auditor of Fulton County

1/16 /2e/2p

HARRISON
Trustee&#39;s Repori of Receipts and

Year

FUNDS

in FlontSpecial Fir Ning
Civil Bond

Library
Recreation

TOTALS

DETAILS OF RECEIPTS

TOWNSHIP FUND.
Taxes—June
Justice of Peace Docket Fees

‘Total Township und $ 1096.94
FIRG FIGHTING FUND

Taxes—June $ 2,990.71
Taxes—Advance 2,500.00

Total Fire Fightiig Fund

003 FUND
Dog Tax trom Assessor
Dog Tax from Co. reas.

Total Dog Fund

CIVIL LOND FUND
Tippecance Valley ‘ichools

Total Clvit Bond Fund

LIBRARY FUND
co. adv.
Taxes—July

Co. Auditor Adv.

Total Library Fund 32733
\Tee FUND

(Co. Auditor $
ONSBURSEMENT!) TOWNSHIP FUND

Classification of Expense and Gress
‘Te Whem Pld ameuat

tnd. Twp. Trustee&#39 Asan.

Seurce

$ 5.49071

S «7.0
257.90

s 19%

$ 3,269.27

3220.27

$ 1.00000
muy

Jen.
Balance
$3048.11

4906.43

TOWNSHIP
its for the

1968

+ Receipts

—

Olsbursements

400

a.6

912,976.79

Uimer Equip. Co.
American

$1715.67
|

wis

Tri-Township Fire Control Bd.
Atwood Volunteer Fireman Cont.

‘The Etna Bank, Tanker Payment
interestak

Farmers State Bank, Fire House
Notes & Interest



Talma To Play In

Talma, Caston, Roch-

ester and Argos’ will
take part ina 7th and
8th prade tournament to

be played at Argos on

Saturday, January 18.
The tourney will start

at  % aem.e and run con-

tinuously until 4 pem.
There will be one charge

of 75¢ for the entire
tourneye Lunch will be

available at the gym at

reasonable prices with

sandwiches, potato chips
and milk being served.

Talma

=~

+
chester

Tourney At Argos

So. Whitley Tops
Akron B-Team

The Akron B-team was

defeated by one point by
So. Whitley in Monday

night&#39; opening game of
the B-team tourney being
held at Pierceton.

South Whitley (68) — Stanley,
5-1-2; Wall, 7-4-2; Haney, 0-2-2;
Austin, 1-1-2 Kint, 5-2-3 and T.

Davi 8-6-2. Tetats, 26-16-13.

Akro (67) — Backus, 5-4-1;
Hunter, 2-2; Thomason, 2-0-5;
ans, 50-5; Connor, 7-1-2; Gei-

ger, 643; and Tilden, 24-1.

Totals, 29-9-19.

Joyce Maby

Heads Rainbow

Judy Teeter, worthy
advisor, presided at the

stated meeting of Akron
Rainbow assembly with 21

girls and 6 adults. pres-
ente Those who pro-
temed were Susan Thomp-
son, Debbie Manns, Jody
Hudson, Pam Wagner and

Marilyn Sellars.
Mrs. Glendora Davis,

Grand Deputy, was escor-

ted to the East and gi-
ven grand honors.

The following officers
were elected for the new

term: Joyce Maby, worthy
advisor; Marion Kendall,

worthy associate advis-

or; Debra Hunter, char-

ity; Marna Stephen, hope;
Mar jorie Kendall, faith;
Lu Ann Miller, record-

ers; Vicki Horn, treas-

urer and Mre Leonard

Beigh, Rainbow Dad.
These and the appoin-

ted officers will be in-
stalled at an open meet-

SEVENTH GRADE

1:30

EIGHTH GRADE

Talma

CaeC08

LS

ne

Rochester

3:00

Ee,
Argos 12:30 i

Akron Fi

CARRY

FISH FRY

Benefit of 1969 Jamboree Fund

BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA

Saturday, January 25th

Donation $1.25

re Station

OUT ONLY

Church

Basketball

Silver Lake defeated

Claypool 76-74 in Kos-
ciusko county church

league action this week

Sitver Lake (76) — Zile, 10-2-3
Allen, 5-43: Stanley,  10-0-2
Huffman, 801; and Barber,
2-0-2. Totals, 35-6-11.

AKEON-MENTONE NEWS

January 16, 1969

he
80 YOU CAN ENJOY THE

Swi t Spii
ALL WINTER LONG!

THIS SPACE RESERVED FOR YOUR

FOR TME ULTIMATE

IN WINTERTIME COMFORT

AUTOMATIC

keene

The average American home is too dry during the

heating season. This excessive dryness can cause

health and comfort problems . . .
can damag furniture

and furnishings. To overcome these serious

problems, we recommend the installation of the high
capacity, trouble-free, fully automatic

Aprilaire Humidifier on your furnace.

CALL US AT

KARL GAS CO.
AKRON

ing Tuesday, January 28
at 7 pem.e The cleaning

- and decorating commit-
tee will be Sheri Schw-
ier, Debra Hunter, Diane

Martin, Jody Hudson and
Sue Johnson.

The July 4th float
committee is Marion Ken-

dall, Marna Stephen, Deb-

ra Hunter, Jackie Stuck-

er, Janet Sheetz, Mar j-
orie Kendall and Joyce

Mabye
Following the closing,

refreshments were serv-

ed in the dining room

by Jackie Stucker and
Janet Sheetz.

INCOME

Tax Service

FEDERAL and STATE

NOTARY PUBLIC

Ruth A. Hileman

(Thelma Kuhn Tax Office)

893-4577

MONDAY, JANUARY 20
Mentone OES meeting at

7:45 p.m. inthe Masonic
Hall.

Regular meeting of the
Tippecanoe Valley school
board. 8 p.m. .Farmers
State Bank building,
Mentone,

THURSDAY, JANUARY 23
WSCS of Akron United
Methodist Church will

meet at 7:30 p.m. in the
church annex.

Mentone Extension Home-
makers Clubwill meet at

the home of Mrs. Elmer
Sarber. This is.a change

of time, as the Jan. 9

meeting was cancelled
because of bad roads.

MONDAY, JANUARY 27
Las Donas Jr. Woman&#39

Club, Akron, will meet
at 7:30p.m. at the home
of Mrs. John McKee. This
is a change of meeting
Place.

FRAN &

POT PIES

Frozen Scot Lad 5 Ib. bag

Large 20 count assorted

Hunt&#39 sticed and halves

PEACHES

4 flavors cat food

Smackers 12 os.

Smmuekers large 12 oz. jar

BANANAS

Yellow Creek

BAC

SHOP AT

ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

N Parki Probie
Banquet Frozen Chicken, Beef,

KLEENEX FACIAL TISSUE 3 /69¢

PARKAY MARGARINE

PUSS ‘N BOOTS

ICE CREAM TOPPING

Jiffy Cake Mixes and Frosting 10¢

Goober Peanut Butter & Jelly 49¢

Large Head Lettuce

Sli Bolo [t 69

JERRY&

Turkey

5 for 79¢

79¢

2 /45¢

3/89¢

3/98¢

2 /AS¢

Ib. 10¢

23¢

l 69

RO STE l 95

POR ROA l 49



Thursday, January 23. 1969

TVSC Report Labeled False

“The Report&quot; that

long-awaited mess a ge
from the State Superin-

tendent of Public In-

struction, Richard D.

Wells, concerning the

Tippecanoe Valley Scho-

ol Corporation&#39;s pro-
posed building program,

arrived this week, and,
ln am apparent change
ot mind since the let-

ter he wrote the NEWS

on December 23, its con-

tents will not be dis-

cussed at public meet-

ings Instead, it is

penerally understood,

copies of the reports
will be discussed with

people favoring one or

two schools in private
sessions. Admission is

by invitation only, and

no administrators, mem-

;bers of the press, or

members of the opposing
side will be permitted

to attend. It is not

Known when the public
will receive the infor-

mation and attempts by
this paper to contact

Mre Wells have been in

vain.

The report was dis-—

cussed indetail at Mon-

dat night’s public ses-

sion of the Tippecanoe
Valley School Board, and

a number of &quot;inacurac—
ies&quo and “misrepresé@mr=

tations&quot; were pointed
out by Superintendent

ef Scnools Robert Forb-

es, his assistant Roy
E. Meredith, Lyle Eden-

burn and Ernest Holcslaw,
high school principals
at Akron and Mentone,
and the corporation&#39;s
guidance personel ,

Forst Dunnuck and George
Welch.
school teachers, who,
according to the report

were interviewed by
Well&#39;s fieldmen, were

read, and they too main-
tained that much of the

information was false.
In criticizing the re-

port, the men did not

speak against the re-

port&#39; recommendation
that one high school be

built, but said it was

based on the inaccurate
information.

Statements tre

f

uted

were:

---All pupils in high
school take the same

couse offerings.
---The corporation lacks

programs for average
and below-average pup-—

ils.

---English teachers do

not devote full-time to

Letters from.

by Ann Sheetz

their subject and have

to split their time be-

tween the present high
school buildings.
---The percentage of

graduates who complete
a four-year college pro-

eram is low.

---There are no indust-

ries present inthe cor-

poration except a large
sawmill in Akron and an

apricultural-poultry in-

dustry in Mentone.

---It is unlikely teach-

ers will stay with the

corporation long enough
to develop good edu -

cational programs.

---Too little is done

for the scientific dev-

elopment of pupils, par-
ticularly those not en-

rolled in an academic

program.

Cont. on back page

i) hig
Indiananolis,

Utter Calis For Akron improvement
Committee

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Ut-
ter were present at the

Tuesday night meeting of
the Akron Town Board tu

ask that the board con-

sider a program that
“would enable the town

Mentone C of C Hears Reports,
Makes Plans

Members of thé ’Men-

tone Chamber of Com-

merce met at a dinner

meeting Monday evening
at Teel&#39;s Restaurant to

hear reports and make

plans for future events.

It was reported that

a bill from J & M Grav-

el Corp., Etna Green,
in the amount of $1886.
81 for gravel had been

received. The gravel
was used as a base on

the new all weather run-

way at the airport. The

company donated $386.81
of this amount, and the

chamber voted to pay the

balance of the bill from
the airport improvement
fund that has now grown

to $6,434. 83 plus $8 43
interest.

It was also reperted
that the airport had re-

ceived a 1962 Dodge pick
up truck from the Air

Force at no cost. Larry
Creakbaum was instrumen-

tal in getting the truck.
The outgoing board of

directors, Frank Manwar-

ings
and Leo Valentine were

named to the nominating
committee,

Cont. on back page

Allen Herendeen,.

to pick itself up and

improve.&quot; They Suggest-—
ed a community improve-
ment organization that
would promote cleaning

up and repair eye sores

in the community and re-

planting the trees that
had been removed from
Akron&#39;s once tree-lined

streets. They ao sug-
gested an @ forum

might be he ipeul in get-
ting plans formulated.

They also noted that a

Planning guide was a-

vailabdle from Purdue Un-

iversity.
In other action, the

board renewed a five-

year contract with Pub-
lic Service to furnish

power to the pump sta-—

tion and discussed the

pool tabl2 ordinance,
Cont. on back page

Mentone Bank Elects Officers,
Directors

The 7th annual meeting
of the stockholders of
the Farmers State Bank,
Mentone, was held re-

cently.

“Finilans’ Rainbow” Planned

By Akron High School

&quot;Finian’s Rainbow,” a

Broadway musical in two

acts, has been chosen

as the all-school pro-
duction at Akron High

School this year. The

book is by E. Y. Harburg
and Fred Saidy, the mu-

sic is by Burton Lane
and the lyrics by E. Y.

Harburg.
It is said that the

fantasy, reality, Irish
folklore and romance

have made “Finiar’s
Rainbow™ one of the big

Indiana&#39;s share of
President Johnson&#39;s

$195.3 billion budget
is $4.824 billion. This
is more than 5 times
the amount of state

taxes collected by Ind-

liana last year, accord-

ing to the Indiana State
Chamber of Commerce.

successes in the music-
al productions.

The play will be pre-
sented on April 24, 25,

and 26, under the dir-
ection of Mrs. Lois

Shull, Mr. Ethus Burton
and Mr. Robert Stone.

Casting will get und-

er way aS soon as poss-
ible after the semester

break.

Akron - Culver
Game Set

Akron*s varsity basket-—
ball game with Culver

Military Academy will be

played at Culver Mili-

tary Academy on Saturday
Jan. 25, starting at

6:45 pem. Some sched-
ules were distributed
prior to a necessary
change in date for this

The directors and of-

ficers were all return-

ed for the coming year.
Directors are Floyd

Le Tucker, chairman of

the board; Forrest D.

Miner, Dr. O. Le McFad-

den, Donald D. Poulson,
and Charles L. Manwar-

ing.
Officers are Forrest

D. Miner, president;
Charles L. Manwaring,

vice president; Thomas
M. Fugate, cashier; Lar-

ry D. Pyle, assistant

eashier, and Iris M.

Anderson, assis tant

cashier.
A report was given by

stockholders advising
that the assets of the

bank had increased to

$8, 700,000 while capital
and reserve had increas-
ed to $710,000.

‘

President Miner to the-

“Senate Ave.
4, Ina 4.46204

Sgt. Dennis M. Fair-
child, 20, Akron, who

had been reported miss-—

ing in action earlier

in the week, has been

found dead, according
to word received by his
wife.

His wife, the former

Pansy Baker of Akron, is

the daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. Donald Baker of

near Silver Lake. His

mother, Mrse Maxine

Fairchild, lives a mile

east of Akrone

Sgt. and Mrs. Fair-

child are the parents
of two children, Wendy,
3, and Troy, 2. The

couple attended Akron

High School.

Other members of Set.
Fairechild&#39;s family in-
clude his father, Scott

QO Fairchild, Bluffton,
Oe3 a brother, Scott,
Ft. Wayne; and two sis-

ters, Mrs. Sharon John-

son of Ft. Wayne and

Mrs. Kay Linton of Wa-

bashe

According to the first

telegram, Sgt. Fairchild
had last been seen Wed-

nesday whileona combat

operation that engaged
a hostile force ina

firefight. The site of

the_action was not dis-

éloséd. He had been in
Vietnam for the past six

monthse A native of

Louisa, Kye, he enlist-
ed inthe Army in August
1967.

The body will be re—

turned to the Haupert
funeral home, Akron, for

services and burial, the

time to be« announced.

Set. Fairchild had

written a letter to his
mother that she did not

receive until after not-

ification of his death.

It read in part “Mom ,

Please dont worry about

me getting hurt. I‘

very careful and I know

prettywell what I&#39 do

ing. I won*t try any-

thing heroic. I just do

my job. I still haven&#39;t

seen much action. I°1l

tell you the truth Ive

only seen nine V.C.
since I*ve been here and

we took one captive two

days ago. I swear that

is all I*ve seen.

In another recent let-

ter home, he said that

they had so few flags
there that the men ex-

pressed a desire for A-

merican flags. other

servicemen have expres-—
sed desires for Indiana

flags. This would be a

good suggestion for in-

dividuals or groups de—

Ssiring to help local

servicemen in that far-

off country.
met ee ee

Conference is Postponed
A teache1:&quot;s conference

scheduled jfor Friday af-
ternoon, January 24, at

No. Miami has been post—
poned and school will be
in. session. all-day, ac-

 eonding.to “an. anmenc

ment by Charles J. Mish-
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Semester exams will be

given Thursday and FTri-

day to end the grading
period.

Students in the first

and third grades will

have vision tests Wed-

nesday.
Mrs. Rosemary Bazzini

is student teaching in

the fourth grade under

the guidance of Mrs.

Trella Tombaugh.
Don Butt visited the

school to explain the

use of new encyclopedias
recently purchased.

The student council
will sponsor a dance at

the gym on Friday night
from 8 to 11 p.m.

The senior math class

will visit laboratories
and classrooms at Man-

chester College next

Thursday to see the

functions and uses of

science and math equip-
ment.

Also planned are trips
to the state legislature
on Jan. 18 and 25. On

Jan. 18, the seniors will

visit the legislature
and the Allison Power-

ama at the Allison plant
with the juniors making
the same trip on Jan.

25.

—_—_
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‘*With Central Neating

make it like SPRING

=n O
AUTOMATIC HUM{DIFIER

Beneficial moisture in the air

lost to artificial heating must be

replace Here&#3 how: With an

curate humidistat. Minimum
maintenance

.
Choose the best

—an Aprilaire Humidifier.

KARL GAST CO.

AKRON

The first semester and

third grading period
will endon Jan. 24, and

grade cards will be dis-

tributed to students on

Friday, January 31.

The United States De-

partment of Agriculture
has recently issued a

directive requiring all

school hot lunch pro—

grams to modify their

methods of determining
families in need of re-

duced price lunches or

free lunches. Hence-

forth such families must

make formal written ap-

plication for assistan-

ce. Such application
must be made to the prin-
cipal in charge of scho-—

ol cafeteria. Patrons

of the Akron school caf-

eteria may request ap-

plication forms from

Dean Rager, Grade School

principal.

Boy Scout News

Boy Scout Troop 445

held their regular week-

ly meeting at the Lions

Den in Akron on Jan. 16.

Attending were Kevin

Duzenbery, Danny Burton,
Mark Harris, Mitch Har-

ris, Donald Coplen, Dav-

id Edenburn, Jack Sham-

baugh, Robert Swope and

Steve Swope.
The meeting consisted

of a review of Tender—

foot requirements and

discussion of the winter

camporree coming up the

end of the month. Also

discussed was the Akron

Boy Scout fish fry sch-

eduled the 25th of Jan-

uarye
Mark Harris

charge of

ceremony.

was in

the closing

DID YOU KNOW?

INDIANAPOLIS: A bill

introduced for first

reading before the Ind-

iana House of Represent-
atives Thursday, if en-

acted, would create a

Superior Court in Kosci-

usko county. It was co-

sponsored by Thames

Mauzy, Warsaw, and El-

wood (Bud) Hillis, Koko-—

mo. The Superior Court

would relieve the con-

gested backlog of cases

in the Kosciusko circuit
courte

Three Akron girls ex-

caped serious injury
Saturday when the car

in which they were rid-

ing went out of control

on a_ stretch of slick

vement on SR 114, go-

ing across the ditch in-

to a field tearing out

about 10 rods of fenc-

ing. The girls, Joyce
E. Smith, 23, Irene

Spark, 18, and Janice
Smith, 20, received on-—

ly bumps.

a 1967 Ford half-ton

truck driven by Roy De

Fisher, 36, R. 3, Roch-

ester, struck a tele-

phone pole and fence on

County Rd. 700 No., the

Richland Center Road,
last Thursday. The sher-—

oiff&#39;&# office ‘said: fish—

AKRON

The following new bo-

oks are available at the

Akron Carnegie Public

Library.
Starting from Scratch

by Joanna NES « s

is a guide to home dec-—

orating.
The Johnstown Flood

by nel G. °

On May 31, 1889 a wall

of water roaring down

the mountain in some

70 feet high,

a matter of minutes, o-

ver 2000 men, women and

children and leaving in

its wake tragic destruc-

tion. This book retells
the story.

Christ in the Commun-

ist

Prisons

by

Richard

Wurmbrand. An extra-

ordinary account of the

triumph of a minister&#39;s

faith over 14 years of

imprisonment and inter-

rogation and the Commu-

nist drive to wipe out

Christianity behind the

Iron Curtain.
Merchants of Heroin

by Alvin Moscow. An

in-depth portrayal of

business in the under-

world.
The Risin River by

Agnes Sanford. This

story takes place in the

early twentieth century
in China. This is the

story of an American

missionary teacher.

To Wed a Doctor by E-

11Zabe e1fert.

Best Electronics Pro-

jects B ators of

ETectronics Illustrated.

Dozens of electronics
ideas for every home

experimenter.
The Book of Pearls by

Joan Younger Dickinson.

Their history and romance

from antiquity to mod—

ern times.

The Last Hero: Charles

A. Lindbergh

byWalter

Sy Ross.
America&#39;s Explorers

° pace, Including ie

Special Report onU.F.0s

y Dona ~COXKe

Todd by David Melton.

The Beautiful moving
story of how one family
rescued their Little

boy from a world of da-

maged children.
Sam Houston

Gerson.

Betty Crocker&#39;s
Qutdoor Tool .

by Noel

New

Accident Report

er swerved to his right
as Gerald D. Runkle, 39,
Rel, Akron, turned into

the road from a drive.

Damages of $700 were

estimated to Fisher&#39;s
truck and $50 to the

pole. Fisher complained
of chest painse

Robert 0. Starner, 41,
R. 1, Claypool, was un-

hurt Saturday as his car

went out of control aft-

er hitting a patch of

ice and struck a utility
pole on County Rd. 900

south, six miles south-

east of Mentone. In-

vestigating of ficers
said the utility pole
and a fence on the Cecil

Tucker farm, R. 2, Ak-

ron, were damaged $170.
. Damage. to. the .car.was

MENTONE

At. The Bell Memorial

c :

The Tio is Claude

Berri.

A tou nov-

el of wartime reminis-
cences translated from

the French.

La-Bas by John

Dickson Carr. A sus-

pense novel of historic
charm and terror in the

city of New Orleans a

hundred years ago.
A Plate of Red Herrin

by” Richard Lockridge.
A killer goes to a cock-

tail party and serves

the police.

Ere
Pre on In the Class-

room ti Robert Rosen-

thal and Lenore Jacob-

sen. ‘his book focuses

on the teacher in his

classroom, where the at-

mosphe1-e must improve
until the teacher, now

only a part-time crutch

in the child*s life,
will” provide him with

the permanent support to

stand on his own two

feet.

The Bears and I by
Robert Franklin LesTie.

The true story of the

author&quot;s adventure when

as a young man deep in

the wilds of British
Columbia panning for

gold, he finds himself
the adopted “father™ of

three orphaned bear cubs.

The library has also

received a new copy of

Angel Unaware given by
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Blue

in memory of Midel Blue,

son of Mr. and Mrs.

Merl Bilue of Mentone.

DID YOU KNOW?

WARSAW: Playtime Pro-

ducts Ince, a Warsaw

factory employing about

100 people, will close

on April 1, according
to an announcement made

to employees by Leonard

E. Greenberg, president
of Coleco Industries,
Inc. of Hartford, Conne

Coleco bought and took

over operation of the

Warsaw plant on Jan. 3,
1966. The local opera-
tion will be removed to

Gloversville, Ne ¥. and

expanded to meet the

changing market, he

said.

.

hot estimated.
Five persons received

minor injuries and were

treated and released at

Murphy Medical Center

Saturday after a two-

car crash on State Road

25 three miles east of

Mentone. The drivers,
Jerry H. Garey, Warsaw,

and Nancy Smelser, R. 1,
Mentone, and passengers

in bothcars, Jerry Gar-

ey, Barry Garey, and

Bonita Nellans, were

treated and released.

Garey told investigating
officers that he saw

some workers in the road

and slowed his vehicle

before passing. Miss
Smelser said she saw the

oncoming Garey car and

applied her brakes. How-

ever, her car sKidded on

a wet spot on the high-
way and skidded into
the Garey auto. Damage
was listed to the Garey

vehicle at $850 and to

the Smelser car at $300.

Sununit News ...-

Danny Butt stayed with
Mrs. Earl Butt while
Mrs. Lyle Butt and Mrs.
Jack McEvoy went shopping
Monday.

Robert Alderfer and fam-
ily. They were Sunday
night supper guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Wood and family.

Mrs. Ruth Bammerlin
recuperating in the Wo-

odlawn hospital after
a fall occuring in her

home last Friday.
Mr. andMrs. Joe Kroft

spent Sunday with his
mother at Denver, Mrs.

Emma Kroft.
Joan Kroft spent Sun-

day with Glenda Mark.
Recent callers of Mr.

and Mrs. Lyle Bammerlin
and Beth Coleen were:

Mr. and Mrs. Ezra Lip-
ply, Miss Marjorie Wag-
ner, Mrs. Ruth Bammer-

lin, Mr. and Mrs. Jer-

ry Purdy, Mrs. Nellie

Wagner, Larry and Mark

Floor, Mr. George and

Steve Wagner, Mr. and

Mrs. Ralph Fites, Mr.

and Mrs. Maurice Lipply
and family, the Rev.

Dan Bengston, Mrs. Ma-

tilda Doub, Mrs. Grace

Waechter, Mr. and Mrs.

Milo Lindzey and family,
Mrs. Bea Whittenbergér,
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Bam-

merlin, Carol and Diane,
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Lin-

dzey Sr., Mr. and Mrs.

Merl Smith, Mrs. Joe

Kroft, and Mr. and Mrs.

Harvey Arthur and dau-

ghters.
Miss Joyce Wood spent

Tuesday with Misses

Brenda and Bonita Ar-

NEWS, established 1930.

at Akron and Mentone. Indi-
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Out of State — $4.00 per year



Chi Was News
& 60 YEARS AGO

To create a new county, of which the city of

Elkhart shall be the judicial seat, and which

shall constitute a separate judicial circuit to

be known as the fortieth judicial district,is
the purpose of a bill which has been prepared
for presentation in the present session of the

Indiana general assembly, says the Elkhart

Truth. It is proposed that the name of the

new county shall be Lincoln.

There’s a fellow in Mentone who reminds us

of a Mexican silver dollar. He is the same

size of other people but for usefulness as a

circulating medium in the community he is only

worth 30 cents.--Mentone Gazette.

The State Board of Health through its secre-

tary has hit the school consolidation proposi-
tion a severe blow. There is already a senti-

ment in the legislature to knock out the scho-

ol hack on the ground that many little child—

ren are forced to ride eight,ten and sometimes

twelve miles to school and back again in the

evening in a crowded, poor ventilated, closed

up tight hack, the driver or conductor no more

fit to care for and haul children about than a

beast that never thinks. The hack favors

transmission and the breedings of diseases.

After the children are at school their advant—

ages may be some better, but at too great a

cost on the health and strength of the child.

Sentiment in some parts of the state favor the

red school house on every two mile corner. In

this locality, we believe the children are not

overtaxed with long rides,nor are they partic-
ularly liable to contract long or catarrhal

diseases. Dr. J. Ne Hurty is an extremiest.

We are told that Akron is like a jellyfish
nowe It has life of its own but no mind to

act or think to a purpose. Nothing but instin-

ct guides the common interests of the town to

its destiny. It has no head, no brains, no

nothing to steer its great general common in-

terests into a successful career.

40 YEARS AGO

Constant M. Smith age 79 years of age,of

Warsaw, died at his home at Winona Lake Satur—

day. Mr. Smith for 39 years was the editor of

the weekly Mentone Gazette. Several years ago

Mr. Smith moved to Warsaw where he lived as a

retired Editor.

The two cases of Scarlet Fever at Burket

which were immediately quaranteened Friday are

causing much anxiety to the township trustee.

It may necessitate closing of the schoolse

Imogene Krom of Rochester was the guest of

Miss Anina Miller last weekend.

People around Pierceton are very much excit-

ed over asevered foot mystery which on a care-

ful examination appears to have seen an optical
illusion. The severed foot seemed to be that

of a waman in an old shoe in which blood was

found. The shoe was found Wednesday morning

on the north side of towne

Dow Landis is confined to his home with ton-

silitis.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Crockett entertained at a

dinner Sunday at their home his parents, Mre

and Mrs. Fe He Crockett, of Walton, Mr. and

Mrs. R. E. Crockett and family of LaPorte, and

Mr. Je J. Crockett of Saskatchewan, Canada.

Mrs. Heighway Dillie of Mentone is here vis-—

iting with her son and wife, Mr. and Mrs. Ray

Middleton.

25 YEARS AGO

Announcement was made this week by Mrs. Mae
Miller, worthy matron of Chapter 410 of the

OES that a bridge party would be held sometime

early in February for the benefit of the Red

Crosse The worthy grand matron has set her

goal this year the purchase of three mobile

field kitchen units to donate to the Red Cross.

Lawrence Bell, formerly of Mentone, designed
the first jet-propelled fighter plane, a later

design of which is creating so much comment in

aviation circles. The American-designed plane
is proving very effective inraids over Germany.
Bell also designed the Bell Aircobra.

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Morrissey of near Ebenezer

and Mr. and Mrse Wayne Engle of Akron spent
Thursday evening with Mr. and Mrs. Clare Reed

and family.

10 YEARS AGO

The Las Donas Club, headed by Mrs. Robert

Cumberland, will sponsor the Mothers March on

Polio next Monday night.
The R & C Oliver Sales, housed in the build-

ing which was formerly known as the Heinz Pick-

le Factory at Athens, was destroyed by fire

last Friday morning.
Mrs. Mae Day is visiting with relatives in

Hollywood, Fla.

AKRON .

of Mr.

Conver

Mrs. Stella VanLue,
who was in the hospital
for several weeks and

then spent some time re-

cuperating with her

children, has returned
home. Her son, Virgil,
from Kokomo spent Fri-

day with her on Sunday
her daughter and

husband, Mr. and Mrs.

Forrest Young, of Roch—

ester spent the day with

Jerry Smith of

spent the week-

end with Mrs. Minnie E-

ber.

On Friday Mrs. Carrie

Norris entertained at a

twelve o&#39;clock luncheon.

The members of her Can-

asta club who enjoyed
the day were Mesdames:

Ann Mizgalski, Lloyd
Haldeman, Harvey Sterl-

ing, Allen Keirn, Chas.

Yeaman, and Earl Kuhn.

Monday evening, Mrs.

Nellie Slusser and Miss

Nora Huffman entertain-

ed at the latter&#39;s home,

their birthday club. A

carry-in supper anda

social evening was en-

joyed by Miss Tural Hal-

deman, Mrs. Lewis Slay-
baugh, Mrs. Marie Bright
and daughter, Velma,

Mrs. Lena Kuhn, Mrs. Eva

Strong and Mrs. Mable

Taylor.

Mr. and Mrs. Cecil

Huffman of Roann, and

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hud-

son and Mrs. Marie Craft

attended Memorial Serv—

ices Sunday for their

cousin, Mrs. Luther

(Mildred) Swygert of

Chestertown, Ind., who

died Mon. Jan. 13.

Mr. and Mrs. Garland

Hines of Anderson were

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Lonzo Meredith on Sune

In the afternoon they
called on their mother,

Mrs. Wise at the Wood-

lawn hospital.

e

Mr. and Mrs. Don Col-

bert spent several days
in Ft. Wayne last week

with Mr. and Mrs. Mike
Colbert and Mr. and Mrs.

M. Kay Colbert.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Col-

bert were Sunday guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Arthur

McClellan of Albion.

Sunday dinner guests
and Mrs. Paul

Bowen and family were:

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Pratt,
Mr. Roland Pratt

daughters, and Mrs.

Phylis Davis and child-

ren. The dinner was in

honor of the birthdays
of Roland Pratt and Paul

Bowen.
Carl Slaybai will

celebrate his bir-

thday on January 28th.

He is a patient at the

Rochester Nursing Home

and would iate

hearing from his friends.

His address is:

Carl Slaybaugh
Rochester Nursing Home

South Main Street

Rochester, Ind. 46975

Mrs. Melissa Wise, who

has been a patient at

the Woodlawn hospital
the past two weeks, re-

mains about the same.

You don& need any “pull”
to get good service from

this ban
assurance that we will respond with our one,

uniform standard of service
. . .

our best.
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Apply At Office

Monday Thru Friday 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Saturday 8:00 A.M. to 12:00



News of the Tippecanoe Area

Mrs. David Fretz had
the cast removed from
her arm Thursday.

Mr. and Mrs. Henry
Foster were Sunday din-

ner guests of Mr. and
Mrse Robt. Swaney and

family of West Gary.
Mr. and Mrs. Morley

Martin of Lafayette and

Mrs. Wm. Matinand Mar -

la were Saturday dinner

guests of Mrs. Gladys
Martin.

Wilda Kreighbaum and

Fern Canterbury were

Saturday evening visit-

ors of Mrs. Treva Moore,
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Gos-

ter and family of South
Bend were Sunday supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Ray Tevault and family.
Mrs. Bess Moriarty,

Mrs. Lulu Ritter and
Mrs. Treva Moore attend-

ed the Marshall Co. mus-
ic contest Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Merwood
Howard of Elkhart and
Jasper Baer of So. Bend
were Saturday visitors

of Mrs. Laura Baer,
Sunday supper guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Fred
Sechrist were Mr. and

Mrs. Lawrence Harness
and family, Ft. Wayne.

Mrs. Sarah Blackford,
Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Loz-

ierand Dr. and Mrs. Eu-
gene Ward and family
were Sunday afternoon

visitors of Mr. and Mrs.
Dean Blackford and fam-
ily of Warsaw.

Mrs. Francis Goodnight
of Peruwas a Sunday af-

ternoon visitor of her

mother, Mrs. Gladys Mar-

tin. Mrs. Martin will
leave Wednesday with Mr.

and Mrs. Wm. Grady and
Mre and Mrs. Robt. Zim-

merman and family of

Elizabethtown, Ky. to

spend a week with Mr.
and Mrs. Clovis Martin
at Seminole, Fla.

Mr. and Mrs. Estel
Hoffman of Etna Green

were Sunday visitors of
Laura Baer.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Arnold

Flory and family were

Mr.e and Mrs. Herschel
Walters and Kelly of
Bourbon. Afternooncall-

ers were Mr. and Mrs.

Doyle Flory, Lewis Flory
and Teresa, Tippecanoe,
Mrs. Bill Griffis and

Brad of Burket-and Glen-
da Purdue of Rochester.

Mrs. Bud Martin and

Mrs. Robt. McLane and

Eric of Argos spent Mon-

day with Laura Baer.
Mr. and Mrs. Wm Mart -

in and Marla spent Sun-

day visiting Roy Saygers
at the Elkhart General

Hospital. He shows a

lot of improvement. He

was recently moved there
from the Murphy Medical

Center.

Mrs. Treva Moore spent
Thursday night with Mr.

and Mrs. Richard Schmuck-
“erand family of Warsaw.
They were all guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Robt. Mc-

Corkle to celebrate Kel-

ly Jean McCorkle&#39;’s bir-
thday. Other guests
were Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Wozniak and family.

The January meeting of
the Tippecanoe Fireman&#39;s

Auxiliary was held Mon-
day night at the home of
Mrs. Sarah Blackford.

Eleven members and one

guest werepresent. The

a REET AN SSO Nv ror

president, Mrs. Warren

McIntire, appointed her
committees for the new

year. Games were play-
ed with prizes going to
Mrs. Raymond Tevault

,

Mrs. Flossie Coplen and
Mrs. Ivan Rock. Each
member brought a salad
for the salad bar.

The Tippecanoe Prog-
ress Clubhad their Jan-

uary meeting Tuesday af-

ternoon at the home of

Mrs. Robt. Menser. De-

votions were given by
Sarah Blackford. Flos-

sie Coplen read an art-
icle on mental health
and__Mrse. Chester Young
gave an article on var-
ious drugs. An election

of officers was held
with Sarah Blackford be-
ing named president;
Mrs. Arnold Flory, first
vice pres.; Mrs. Fostie

Sill, second vice pres.;
Mrs. Wm. Elliott, secy;
Mrs. Harvey Elliott,

treas.; Mrs. Zolah Long
reporter; Mrs.. Robert

Menser, Mrs. Just Jen-

nings and Mrs. Henry
Foster, advisory board,

The February meeting
will be at the home of

Mrs. Just Jennings.

Exchange Student Describes
Germany

Reinhold Tyrach, an

Internation Christian

Exchange Student from
West Germany who is mak-

ing his home with the

Shively family in Bour-

bon, was a guest of the

Tippecanoe Home Econom-
ics Club when it met at

the home of Mrs. Melvin
Ward.

He said that his is
the first generation of

Germany to get Democra-

cy as a heritage and he
thinks young Germans are

aware they must carry on

this democracy.
Commenting on German

life, he said children
there have more respect

for their parents than

they have in the U.Se,
the father being consid-
ered the Monarch of the

family. He also noted
that young people in his
country do not have as

Many cars as they have

here. Drivers’ licenses
cost $200 but are for
the life of the driver.
There is no charge for
car license. Television

is state-operated and is
also used as a means of

education. The cost is
$3 per month by cable

system.
Also, he said, child-

ren go to school 104
months each year, 6 days

a week and get out at

noon each day. Churches
are state supported and

the ministers are paid
by the government.

Silver 60’s
Hear Speaker

The Silver 6C*s Home
Ec. Club met Wednesday
evening Jan. 15 at the

home of Mrs. Estil Col-
lins.

Meditations were giv-
en by Mrs. Toni Ayres
which were &quot;Purp in

Life&quot; Health and Saf-
ety on nosebleeds was

given by Mrs. Nancy Ray-
pholtz. Garden remarks

on the planting of veg-
etables was piven by

Mrs. Charlene Neely.
Roll Call was answer-

ed by telling &qu I
could hire one job done,

what would it be.” Fif-
teen members were pres-—

ent and one guest was
Mrs. Kenny Miller.

Mrs. Carolyn 0O°*Hara
conducted business the

meeting, and also gave
a short summary of items

taken to the County Pres-
ident&#39;s luncheon held
at Warsaw.

Paul Barney of Warsaw
was guest speaker for
the evening.
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He estimated 52% of
the people are Protes-

tant, 44% Catholic but
that only 7 of the Pro-

testants attend church

services. Religion is

taught in the school,
He noted the differ-

ences between East and
West Germany and also
said that he had seen

the slums of Chicago and
that no such slums ex-

isted in Germany.
At- the conclusion of

his talk theclub elect-
ed officers for the com-

ing year. They are:

Shirley Apple, presi-
dent; Martha Jane Wise-
ly, vice pres.; Doris
Feldman, secy-treas. and

Mary Ellen Metheny, asst.

Fine Arts Club
Meets

Mrs. Chesteen Chapple
was hostess to the S.L.
Fine Arts Club Jan. 14.
Following the Pledge

and Collect, 10 members
responded to roll call.

The election of new

officers for the incom-
ing year was conducted

by the nominating com-

mittee.

The lesson, &quot;S and
Tell&quot with all members

Participating, was much
enjoyed.

Delicious refreshments
were served at a beaut-
ifully decorated table

be the hostess to:
Mrs. Donald Bouse, Mrs.

E. A. Franks, Mrs. J.L.
Jontz, Mrs. Paul Kerlin,

Mrs. Alton Kissinger,
Mrs. Austin Neher, Mrs.
C.H. Parker, Mrs. Chas.
Rupe, Miss Ruth Tucker,
and Mrs. Chesteen Chap-
ple as hostess.

The Feb. meeting will
be held with Mrs. J. L.

Jontz.

Manager Named

Appointment of Andre
B. Duhaime as General

Telephone commercial mar

ager for Wabash was an-

nounced today by R. E.
Knafel, ~ district mana-

ger. His appointment
is effective Feb. 1 and
he will succeed £. L.

Detwiler who has been
named commercial admin-

istrator at the comp-
any’s general office in
Ft. Wayne.

Olive Bethel News
Wsten Cnn, 008-500

Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Friddle of Anderson, Mr.

and ifrs. Paul Bacon,
Jeff, Tim and.Terry of

Ft. Wayne wete Sunday
supper guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Russel Bacon. Jeff
spent the weekend with
his grandparents.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd
Cox and children spent
Sunday withMr. and Mrs.

Clifton Ooley of Bourb-
on and then called on

Mrs. Roy Ooley at the
Plymouth Pilgrim Manor
Nursing Home.

Melinda and Jeffrey
Claxton of Etna Green

spent the weekend with
Mre and Mrs. Bill Krat-

zer and Bryane
Mr. and Mrse David

Leininger and family
spent Saturday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Phil-
lip Carr and family.

Lamry Basham and dau-

ehter Cindy of Misha-
waka spent Saturday ev-

ening with Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Cox and Helen.

Mrs. Larry Daine was

a Sunday dinner guest
of Grace, Viola and Er-
nest Shively. ~-

Mre and Mrs. Howard
Bunch and daughters of

Edwardsburg, Mich. were

Sunday dinner guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Omer Lein-

inger and Mrs. Von Leach
and sons»

The Stringtown Club
met Thursday evening at
the home of Mrs. George
Sheetz2.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Cox
and family spent Tuesday
evening with Mr. and Mrs.
Dale Cox and sons.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Mer-
ley and sons, Mr. and
Mrs. Dick Bradway and

children, Mr. and Mrs.

Ray Good, Mrs. Helen Ba-

con, Mr. and Mrs. Bill
Hatfield and sons, Mr.

and Mrs. Marvin Thomp-
son and sons, Kendall

Rager, Paul Cox and Ho-
ward &lt;Xer called re-

cently on Mr. and Mrs.
Glen Hatfield.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Claxton and children of

Etna Green, Mr. and Mrs.

Bill McKenzie and fami-
ly of Claypool and Mr.
and Mrs. Bill Dratzer
and Bryan were Sunday
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Cox.

a
Sandra Jean Hartman

has been granted a di-
vorce from John J. Hart-

man in Fulton circuit
court. She is to have

ownership of a 1962 Ford
and her former name of

Richards is to be re-

stored.

Sharon Kay Davis, Sil-
ver Lake, has been grant-

ed a divorce from Larry
Lee Davis in Kosciusko

circuit court action.
She was awarded custody
of the couple&#39; child.
They married Jan. 27,
1968 and separated Feb.
22, 1968.

Obtaining marriage
licenses in the office

of the Fulton county
clerk have been Don Earl
Hunter, Rel, Akron, and
Bonnie Louise Vetor, Ak-
rons; and Ronald Lynn
Jones, Warsaw, and Pat-
ricia Ann Kuhn, Akron.

Marriage license ap-
Plications at the office

of the Kosciusko county
clerk include Joel Dean
Gaerte, R. 2, Silver

Lake, and Julie Ellen
Wilson, R. 2, Noe Man-

chester, and Michael Al-
len Shirey, Warsaw, and
Toni L. Doran, R. 2,
Warsaw.

RINTING
OF ALL XINDS

EQUIPPED TO sUPPLY Al

YOUR PRINTING- NEEDS

f

Phen: 893-7013

Wateh your production climb when you switch te a

balanced feeding program such as we offer. We cam offer

a solution te the most difficult feeding problems and help

your production records climb tee.

ROBERTS
LUMBER, HARDWARE & GRAIN

Box 115 - Akron (Claypool
Phone 566-2923 Phone EL 3-5145

Bex 367 - Mentone

SY ORB



MENTONE

Conver

Ann’ Rush of Syracuse
spent Saturday afternoon
with her grandparents,

Mr. and Mrs. W. E. Fow-
ler. In the evening she

attended the Akron-Wawa-
see game at Mentone.
She was an overnight
guest of her other grand-
mother, Mrs. Bernice

Rush, returning to her
home on Sunday.

Mrs. Robt. Surface and

baby daughter returned
to their home Monday
from the Murphy Medical
Center.

Mr. and Mrs. Delois
White of Kokomo were

Saturday guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Wm. Cochran and

daughters. Mr. and Mrs.
Earl Besson were supper
guests.

Mrs. Bessie Bowser’s
eranddaughter, the dau-

ehter of Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Blue, has been tak-
ento Riley Hospital for

treatment for a heart
condition.
Mrs. Dorothea Cullum

recently flewto Florida
for a vacation.

Sgt. Tom K. Teel and
his friend, Sgt. Walter

Mansfield, of Andrews
AFB, Washington, D. C.,
spent the weekend in
Mentone visiting friends

and relatives. Set .

Teel will go to Thailand
in March and Sgt. Mans-

fieldwill go to Vietnam
in April.

Due to sickness, a

Christmas dinner was de-

layed until Sunday, the

20th, and was held at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Gilbert Griffis. Those

present were Mr. and Mrs.
Howard Holbrook, Mr, and

Mrs. Robt. Holbrook and

daughters, Mr. and Mrs,
Larry Bopges and family,

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Griffis
and son of Burket, Mr.
and Mrs. Robt. Griffis,
and son, and the guest
of honor, Mrs. Chloe

Gritfis, who received
several nice gifts.

Those from the Mentone

community paying respect
to Joe Winters at Wina-
mac on Saturday were Mr.
and Mrs. Richard Grimm
and family, Mrs. Susan

Speicher, and Mrs. Myr-
tle Davis. Mrs. Spei-
cher also called on Mr.

and Mrs. Frank Kopkey
and a friend at the hos-

pital.
Several members of the

Church of Christ attend-

ed the area singing at

Plymouth Sunday after-

noone

Mrse Bonnie Whitten-

berger and John and Mrs.

Mary Jones were Friday
visitors of Mrs. Eliza-

beth Jones at Millwood.
Recent callers at the

Ora Tucker home were

Ralph Tucker of Akron
and Albert Tucker, War-

saw.

Mrs. Steve Yant

=

and

Marcia visited Mrs. Jer-

ry Secrist and family

re
Friday afternoon.

Mrs. Earl Leedy spent
Friday afternoon with

her mother, Mrs. Myrtle
Davis. Mrs. Steve Yant

and daughter also call-
ed.

Tuesday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Jones were Mr. and Mrs.
Glenn Watkins of Bourbon

and Rev. and Mrs. Berlin

Yeager of Auburn.
Mrs. Minnie Busenburg

was a Sunday dinner

guest of Mrs. Linnie
Feldman.

January 16, After the

opening we went into
patrols and took dues.

Then some of the girls
got badge work signed.
Cindy Yeiter and Regina
Blankenship got House-

keeper. Melva Smith got
Collector and Books.

Then we got our cookie
order slips.

Orders are being taken
until Jan. 27. If you

would like to order and
have not been contacted,
call EL 3-4395 or El 3-
2824,

Written by Leslie Sen-
ff.

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS

January 23, 1969
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NATIONAL LEAGUE
High Team Series

Warsaw Off. Sply...2709
High Team Game

Hersch&#39;s Sinclair...966
High Individual Series

P. Graham:.......-..615
Ve Spurlock: ..-....2605

High Individual Games
C. Thomas: 201, 205,---

Graham: 233, 204, Spur-
lock: 219, Sarber: 202
Warner: 207, C. Shep---
herd: 214, Roberts: 222

Hatfield: 223, Campbell
210, T. Peterson: 234,-

W. Smith: 201, J. Hud--
son:212.

TEAM STANDINGS

Utter&#39;s Service
Secrist & Sons

Hersch&#39;s Sinclair
Dickerhoff Trkg.

Silveus & Bradway
Warsaw Off. Sply.
Pepsi-Cola
First Nat. Bank
Bledsoe Buick
Smitty’s Tavern

Broadway Tavern
Goodyear Store

SICK LIST
Ill health recently

prompted Dave and Donna
Henderson of Atwood to

return from Florida.
Mr. Henderson is now at

the Miller Merry Manor,
Warsaw, while Mrs. Hen-
derson is staying at

the home of their daugh-
ter, Mrs. Johnny McCane.

Doug Haney, R.S, War -

Saw, Will enter Goshen

General Hospital today
for further eye surgery.

He will be there three

or four days.

COPPRPNNWWUEDSE

ePWWUNNEHHOOLF

NORTHWOO N.D.,» GLEA-
NER: “Over the years

there has been acontin-
ual downgrading of our..

form of government. In-
dividual dignity and

ruggedness have become
submerged in collectiv-
ism,group dynamics,mass

hosis, culminat
n group self-cfiticism

ae hysteri—
cal deman for gun

legislation, campus de-
monstrations, defiance

of law and order, de-
struction of public and

private property.....to
what end?”

rmers

Nea
“mu EL3-331S5 © MENTONE,INOIANA

Farmer Stat Ban

BY MAIL!

Kraft

3 Ib. can

Crisco
Low Calorie 46 oz. can

Elf 2& size cans

1 lb. box Fav-o-rite

Jumbo Roll

5 Ib. bag

Gallon carton

FLORIDA —
125 size

California large stalk

Celery
Vine Ripened

TOMATOES

MIRACLE WHIP

HAWAIIAN PUNCH

WHOLE PLUMS

HONEY GRAHAMS

BOUNTY TOWELS

GOLD MEDAL FLOUR

Borden 2% Milk

Royal Scot Margarine

Dainty Lunch Jellies

Temple Oranges

Cello Red Radishes

qt. 49¢

69
3/

2 lb. 25¢

3 jars $1

doz. 59¢

29¢

3 Ib. 99¢
th. 10¢

PROGRESS REPORT
All is going well - Come join the commotion - we love it.

Stark and Wetzel

Boiled Ham
Stark and Wetzel

Smoked Sausag 89

Minu Steaks » 79

Ground Beef |b 59
Stark and Wetzel regular 1 to 12 Ib. size

Whole Hams
Fresh Hom; Made

Stuffed Sausa f 59
Stark and Wetzel

lb 98

lb 69

LEMLE
“MENTONE

_s



Pfeiffer

Clarence Edwin Pfeif-

fer, 70, Re 1, Mentone,

died Friday evening at

Woodlawn hospital after

being seriously ill for

two daySe
A resident of the Men-

tone area for the past
30 years, moving there

from Tippecanoe and Et-—

na Green, Mr. Pfeiffer

was a farmer. The son

of Henry and Lydia Barth

Pfeiffer, he was born

May 5, 1898 near Nappan-
ee. H married Myrtle

H. Morwiser in Plymouth
on Jane 29, 1918, and

she survives.

Surviving, also, are

three sons, Donald, New-

castle township, LaMar,
Logansport, and Eugene,

St. Charles, 111; five

daughters, Mrs. Lloyd
(Doris) Grass, Plymouth,

Mrs. Fred (Helen) De-

Mien, Ste Chase, I1l.,
Mrs. Betty DeMien, Roch-

ester, Mrs. Keith (Mary-
lou) Miller, Monroe, O.

and Miss Joan Pfieffer,
Soe Bend; a brother, Er-

nest, Wakarusa; a sister,
Mrs. Ethel Kindle, Kal-

amazoo, Mich.e$ 21 grand-
children and three great-
grandchildrene Two bro-

thers and four sisters

preceded him in death.

Funeral services for

Mr. Pfeiffer were con-

ducted Monday in the

King Memorial Home, Men-

tone, with Reve Elmo

Junior Bose officiating.
Burial was in the Roch-

ester IOOF cemeterye

Springer
Mrs. Leona

RO, Silver Lake, died

Monday morning at the

Prairie View Rest Home

in Warsaw of Conpestive

heart tailure.

The daughter
ham and Sydnev

pillinan, Sties was

in Wabash county

20, 1879, For the past
40 vears she had resid-

ed at Marion and was a

former resident of Lake

township.
She married Frank Nel-

son in 1898, and he died

in 1928. She was mar-

ried in 1948 to William

Springer, who died in

1964.

Surviving are a daugh-
ter, Mrs. Ethel Brown,

Bellwood, I1ll.3; twosons,

Vernon Nelson, Silver

Lake, Merl Nelson, War-

Saw; a step-daughter,
Mary Alice Springer,

Marion; 11 grandchild-
ren; 32 great-grandchil-
dren; and three great-
great grandchildren.
Four sisters and three

brothers preceded her

in death.

Funeral services for

Mrs. Springer were con-

ducted Wednesday at Clay-
pool. Burial was at

the Graceland cemetery.

Springer,

Abra-

Brown

born

March

of

The next time you pre-
pare the family&#39;s fav-
orite casserole, double

the recipe. Freeze half
and you&#39; ready for two

meals, suggest Purdue

University extension fo-

ods and nutrition spec-
ialists.

Charles E. Rader, 86,
Rochester, a former Ak-

ron resident, died at

his home Wednesday night
of complications follow-

ing a four-year period
of failing health.

The son of Schuyler
and Mary Teeter Rader,
he was born Jan. 22,
1883 in Akron. A retir-

ed farmer and mechanic,
Mre Rader was a lifetime

resident of the Akron

and Rochester area.

He is survived by his

wife, the former Jean-

nette Mooriss; two sons,

Ralph Rader of Akron and

Rex Rader of Tulsa, Ok-

lahoma3; a stepson, Pay-
ton Morris, Indianapol-
is; five grandchildren;

7 great-grandchildren.
A son. preceded him in

death.

Funeral services for

Mr. Rader were conducted

Saturday morning at the

Sheetz funeral home, Ak-

ron, with Rev. Claude

Fawns officiating. Bur-
ial was at the Akron

cemeterye

Eaton

Emmet &quot;Buck Eatons
59, Akron, died Wednes-

day afternoon at the I-

rene Byron Hospital in

Ft. Wayne of complica-
tions after having been

a patient there for the

past two weeks.

The son of Harry and

Zora Summe Eaton, he was

born Sept. 5, 1909 in
Kosciusko county and he

was a lifetime resident

of the Akron area. He

married Gladys Fear on

June 13, 1936. He was

a mechanic and a welder

at Chamberlin Products

Co. in Akrone

Surviving are his wifes
one daughter, Mrse Ron-

nie (Jean) Whitaker, Ak-

ron; his mother, Mrse

Zora Eaton, Warsaw; one

sister, Mrs. Lee (Betty)
Gearhart, Akron; three

brothers, Charles of

Warsaw, Stewart and Bill,
both of Akrone

Funeral services for

Mr. Eaton were conducted

Saturday afternoon at

the Sheetz funeral home

in AKron with Rev. J.D.

Thomason officiating.
Burial was in the Pale-
stine cemeterye

Sharon Suzanne Ummel,
infant daughter of Le

Stanley and Nancy J.
Wissler Ummel, R. 1;
Claypool, was dead at

birth Thursday morning
at the Murphy Medical

Center, Warsaw.

Surviving with the

parents are a brother,
David, a sister, Diane,
both at homes the pater-
nal grandmother, Mrs.

Edith Ummel, a former

Rel, Claypool resident,
and the maternal grand-

parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Ward Wissler, Defiance,
Ohio.

Graveside services

were conducted Friday
at the Palestine ceme-—

tery with Rev. Herman

Smith officiating. The

King Memorial Home was

in charge of the arrange-

mentse

Frank Duzenbery, 95,
Conovan, I11., died this

week at Beaverville,
Ill He was the father

of Wendell S. Duzenbery
of R. 2, Rochester, and

the grandfather of Rich-

ard Duzenbery, Akron,
Donald Duzenbery, Roch-

ester, and Mrs. John D.

(Barbara) Hunter, Roann.

Funeral services were

conducted today at Shel-

don, I1l.

Haney
Glen Haney, 66, Nap-

Panee, a brother of Fred
Haney, Akron, died Mon-

day at Goshen General

Hospital of complica-
tions following an ill-

ness of one week.
Other survivors are

two sisters and four
other brothers. Two

sisters and a brother

preceded him in death.
Funeral services for

Mr. Haney were conducted

Wednesday afternoon at

Milford.

A metal shaft covered
with short spines is
the difference between

smooth, creamy white

shortening and cold ba-

con greace. It’s an

JANUAR SALE
NAMES LIKE — QUEEN CASUAL — JANE COLBY

ANN ARBOR — NAN DORSEY — SMART SET

FOR LADIES AND GIRLS

integral part of a con-

tinuous process from
Votator, Louisville,

that chills and textur-
izes animal and vegeta-
ble fat shortenings.

values $17.98 to $21.98

vzlues to $8.00 &a $10.00 NOW $5.00 & $6.90

were $1298
$7.99 to $11.99

LEA. THER LIKE JUMPERS & 2 pe. SETS 15.28 NOW $10.00

KNIT BLOUSES & TOPS - LONG SLEEVES

values $7.00 - $8.00 - $9.00 - $10.00 - $12.00

NOW $5.50 - $6.50 -

KNI DRESSES

DOUBLE KNITS

CHOICE $13.00

NOW $900
NOW $6.00 - $9.00

$7.00 - $8.00 - $9.50

SALE CONTINUES ON MENS & BOYS

LADIES & GIRLS COATS & JACKETS

INFANTS SNO SUITS &a JACKETS

LADIES SLACKS &a JUMPERS

BACHELOR GIRL & EYECATCHER NYLONS

Cooper sto
MENTONE

OPEN FRIDAY & SATURDAY UNTIL 8 PM.

‘CLOSED WEDNESDAY AFTERNOONS

On Ford Galaxie 500
® Vinyl seat trim

© Body side molding
® Whitewalls
® Rim-Slow Steering Wheel

ah Sr dc
“EV (o OOS

se Ce

i aloha! RL

F-250 Pickup
Standard custom or Ranger cab

Two speci:l color body paints
Special inierior trim

Bright moiding, grille ormamentation

power
Cruise-O-I latic, even air conditioning

Ford Country Pop-Option Sale

SOUTH END MOTORS
410-11 GILEAD AVE.

Only Your Ford Dealer Hias A-1 Used Cars And

TT

F-100 Explorer

AKRON, INDIANA



Births

Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Horine, Rel, Akron, are

the parents of a son,
Eric Paul, born Jan. 2

at the Wabash county
hospital. Grandparents

are Mr. and Mrs Jay My-

@rs, Rs VET, and
Rev. and Mrs. Paul Hor-

ine, Koann.

Mr. andMrs. Kobert L.
Surface, R. 1, Mentone,

are the parents of a

daughter born Friday at

Murphy Medical Center.

Grandparents are Mr. and
Mrs. Robert 7ipperian,
Re4, Frankfort, and Mr.
and Mrs. Edward Surtace,

Re 4, Frankfort.
The infant daughter

Of Mre and Mrs. Lyle
Bammerlin, Re 1, Akron,

has been named Beth Col-
een. She was born Jan.

11 at Woodlawn hospital.
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Fites

have named their new son

Faul Edward. Grandpar-
ents are Mr. and Mrs.
Paul E. Fites, RK.2, Ak-
ron, and the late Mr.

and Mrs. Earl Walters.
Mre and Mrs. James

Gooch, Winona Lake, are

the parents of a daught-
ec born Jane 14 at Mur-

Phy Medical Center. The

ecandparents are Mr. and
Mes. Richard Sanders,
Athens, and Mr. and Mrs.

Homer Gooch, Ft. Myers,
Fla.

TIME
ROCHESTER

Friday, Saturday and Sunday
Mat. Sat. - Sun. 1:30 p.m

Night Fri. - Sat. - Sun

Box Office Opens 6:30 pm

Shew 6:45 - 9:15 p.m

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley
Yeiter, R. 4, Warsaw,

are the parents of a son

born Sunday morning at

Murphy Medical Center.

Grandparents are Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Lemler, Men-

tone, and Mre and Mrs.

Burl Yeiter, Re 4, War-

Saw.

The baby has been nam-

ed Daniel Ross.

ARMED
SERVICES

rvkkk

NEws

On Dec. 1, 1968, Dav-
td Bs. Sheetz, son of
Mr. and Mrs. George She-
etz, was promoted to
SP/5. He is a heavy
equipment maintenance
mechanic at Naha Air

Force Depot where they
rebuild all types of ve-

hicles for Vietnam. He
has been in Okinawa for
14 months and expects
Co be home about the lst
of Mav.

His address is:
SP/5 David A. Sheetz
RA 16949353

386th H.E. Maintenance
Co.

APO San Francisco,
Calit. 96248

U.S. ARMY, VIETNAM (A
HTNC) - Army First Class
James L. Sechrist, 20
son of Mr. and Mrs.

Mar Sechrist, R. 1, Et-
na Green, Ind., was as-

Signed last month to the
lst Cavalry Division
CAirmobile) in Vietnam

as a mechanic,
His wite, Helen, lives

on R.5, Westhaven Esta-—
tes, Warsaw, Indiana.

Navymen Marlin L. Val-
entine and Darrell R.

Valentine, sons of Mr.
and Mrs. Leo Valentine,
Mentone, have been dis-
charred from the U.S.

Navv after serving three
year enlistments. For
the past 20 months,the

brothers have been sta-
tioned aboard the USS

&

La-

for Men

Now Goin O

Janua
Clearanc Sal

- Women

ED Wilson
727 MAIN

Holland AS-32 based at

Charleston, S.C. Marlin
and his wife, the form-
er Carol Emmons of War-

Saw, now live at Bluff-
ton, and Darrell and his
wife, the former Diane
Clinker, Silver Lake,

live at Ft. Wayne.

4-H News

The Mentone Merry 4-H
Club met last week at
the home ot Mrs. Robert

Hibschman and daughters,
Annette, Linda and Sus-

an.

This was an organiza-
tion meeting at which

the officers for the

coming year were instal-
led. They are: presi-
dent, Kay Goshert$; vice

president, Linda Hibsch-
Mans; secretary, Jackie
Haist, Treasurer, Mar j-
erie Murphy, assistant

treasurer, Joyce Dunnuck
recreation leader, Lynn

Knoop; song leader, Cyn-
thia Wises health and

safety leader, Susan

Hibschman, and reporter
Carmen Anglin.

The meeting date for
the club has been chang-

ed fromthe second Tues-

day in the month to the
fourth Monday in the

month. The next meeting

will be held January 27
at 7 p.m. at the home
of Lynn Knoop.

Tne CARRY ETTE
Model £1 505

18* dag. 102 aa an. picture,

$9999

DOERING’S
Akron Rochester

comfort.

Everybody flocks to

low-cost

ELECTRIC HEAT

Why are so many modern families switching to Electric Heat? Because it&#
so comfortable? So safe because it&# flameless? So clean? So economical?

There isn’t just one reason why folks prefer Electric Heat... there are

always several. Families know it gives maximum comfort for minimum

costs. That&# reason enough to replace your old-fashion heating system
with modern Electric Heat.

Electric Heat is extra convenient, too.
No fuel to order or store. Few moving
parts to service. Just set the thermostat
and relax to enjoy a whole new world of

Ask our heating experts for free informa--
tion about Electric Heat. They& be glad
to review your building plans and show

Fulton



Anthony Nigo DAR Discusses
New Legisiation, Names Committees

Anthony Nigo Chapter
DAR met in the home of
Mrs. WilliamCox for the
January 11 meeting. Girl
Scout Troop 25 present-

ed an interesting pro-
gram of songs and ex-

Plained the work requir-
ments for earning var-
ious badges. Gold wings

on the sashes worn by
the girl scouts repre-

sented “flying up” fron
the Brownie Troop. Mrs.
Eldon Senff and Mrs.
Richard Grimm, troop
leaders, accompanied the
eroup.

“A Prayer for the New

Year&quo an ancient Hebrew
Prayer, was read by the

regent, Mrs. Thomas Fu-
gate, following the op-

ening the opening rit-
ual. Mrs. Paul Shire-

man gave the DAR reso-

lution which advises
members to beware of
“proposals being made

to switch arbitrarily
the established celebra-
tion of our national

historic events to any

Tinkey Oil Co.

U.S. 30 West - RR. 6

Warsaw, Indiana

Call Collect

267-8316

Monday, thus making a

long weekend and are at
the same time confusing
the meaning and origin-
al purpose of these na-

tional holidays&quot;
Mrs. Eldred Paulus

read the message of Pre-
sident General Mrs. Er-

win Frees Seimes. The
announcement presenting

Mrs. Furel R. Burns, N.
Manchester, as a candi-

date for the high office
of Honorary President

General at the Seventy-
Eighth Continental Con-
gress, Washington, D.C.

April, 1969, was read.

Chapter Historian,
Mrs. C.G. Carter, stated
that 6th, 7th, and 8th
grade student essays
for the American History
Month Essay Contest are

due by February 1. Plans
for an American History
Month display were dis-

cussed.

Mrs. Wayne Smalley,
National Defense Chair-

man, reported there is
already a drive under

way to “change our an-

tiquated election pro-
cedure.&quot; The liberals
in Congress are going
to focus their drive on

Proposals for a direct
national plebiscite. O-

ther proposals for elec-
toral reform include

some which retain the
electoral college, but

alter the rule that all
of a State&#39;s electoral

votes go to the candi-
date getting the high-

well
PH OGR Commercial

est vote within the
State. They substitute

a proportional system
by States, and in this
way prevent a big bloc
of electoral votes from
being swung by a tiny

fraction of popular vot-—

ers. One variant would
determine the  propor-

tion by a statewide vote.
Another would have each
elector chosen within a

local district coincid-
ing with the congress-
ional district plus two

on a statewide basis to
make up the electoral

total. Both of thes
variants, unlike the

Plebiscitary proposal,
could be enacted by or-

dinary law without con-

stitutional amendment.
DAR Schools Chairman

Mrs. Frank Smith, re-

quested members to bring
used clothing for the
Kate Duncan Smith School
in Grant, Alabama, to,
her home by Jan. 31.

Alternates elected to

represent the chapter at
Continental Congress

were Mrs. Frank Smith
and Miss Ray Linn. Mrs.

Wm. Cox Mrs. Wayne Sma-
lley, andMrs. Max Smith

were named to serve as

the Nominating committee
for new chapter officers.

Assisting the hostess
in serving refreshments

were: Mrs. C.G. Carter,
Mrs. Ray Rush, and Miss
Annabel Mentzer.

American History Mon-
th Essay Winners will
be honored at the Feb.
11 meeting in the home
of Mrs. Frank Smith.

_—

Shop wisely by using your

newspaper. Check food ads and
see what&#3 on “special.” Plan
around the specials, using
favorite recipes

Prof. Steffier

Speaks At Art
Assosiation Meet

Prof. Alva Steffler
of the Grace College Art

department conducted an

informative discussion
of approaches to port-
rait painting at the

Jan. 13 meeting of the
Lakeland ArtAssociation.

He pointed out how dif-
ferent 19th and 20th
century artists have ap-
proached the problem in

an attempt to create an

exciting portrait. He
also analyzed one of the

portraits he has paint-
ed.

Prof. Steffler will
speak at the next meet-

ing to be held Feb. 10,
discussing the approach-

es of portrait drawings
and paintings of those

present..
Anyone attending is

invited to bring samples
of his work.

The meetin will be
held at 7:30 p.m at
the Warsaw Wood Product
Co., 310E. Prairie St.,
Warsaw.
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Mentone Chapter,
of Eastern Star,

for the regular
meeting January 20. It
waS announced that the

official visit of the
Worthy Grand Matron,
Mrs. Christine Oberly,
would be held in Warsaw

at} the Masonic Temple
Saturday evening, Jan.

25, with Warsaw chapter
in charge of the open-
ing, Mentone the initi-
atory, and Pierceton the
closing.

Hostesses during the
social hour were Mrs.
Arvilla Teel, Mrs. Ber-

nice Valentine, Mrs,
Mary Tucker, and Mrs.

Frances Marshall, at
which time the Worthy
Matron, Mrs. Helen
Black, was the honored
guest. The tables were

beautifully decorated
with wedding bells and
candles and the color

scheme of pink and white
was carried out in the
table decorations as

well as the refreshments.
The Worthy Matron was

presented with a gift
at the close of the so-

cial hour.

DID YOU KNOW?

Mrs. Sadie Black was
honored on her 86th
birthday, which is Jan.

23, by her family giving
a surprise party Sunday

afternoon. Those pre-
sent were her son and

his wife, Mr. and Mrs.
George Blacks her grand-
son and his wife, Mr.
and Mrs. Brook Black,
and family of Anderson,

former Akron residents3
Mrs. Cleo Young and Leah
Harris, who has. been

caring for Mrs. Black
and who is celebrating
her 70th birthday, also
on January 23. Refresh-

ments were served and
an enjoyable time was

had by all. .
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Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers

Phene 893-4260



Jolly Janes Have
Dinner Meeting
The Jolly Janes Home

Demonstration Club met

recently at Teel’s Res-

taurant for their anni-

versary meeting with

Mrs. George Welch as

hostess and Mrs. James

Miller as  co-hostess.

A delicious smorgasboard
was enjoyed by seventeen

members and one guest,
Mrs. Fred Hurd.

Mrs. Delford Nelson

read two poems for med-

itation and Mrs. Harold

Markley gave garden re-

markse
Roll call was answer-

ed with &q special Chr-

istmas Present I Receiv-

ed.&qu

New otficers for the

year are President, Mrs.

James Miller; vice pres.
Mrs. Elias Bazzine; sece

Mrs. Melvin Jordan; tre-

asurer, Mrse Robt. Whet-

stone; publicity, Mrs.

Richard Gross; chorister

Mrs. John Ellsworth; pi-
anist, Mrse Wayne Baker;

garden leader Mrs. Har-

old Markley, and Health

and Safety leader Mrs.

Delford Nelson.

The remainder of the

evening was spent play-
ing aggravation.

The next meeting will

be Feb. 10 with MrSe

Wayne Bowser as hostess

and Mrs. Kenneth Romine

as co-hostessSe

Mon, Tue, Wed

SPECIALS
BLUEBERRY DELIGHT

SWEET ROLLS 6 /39¢
DATE NUT CUP CAKES

6 for 42¢

ZIMMERMA
{Pastries &a Coffee

Nook
723 Main Rochester

Queen

Sharon Harrold, daugh-—
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Dor-

tis Harrold, R. 2, Ak-

ron, andamember of the

Beaver Dam 4-H Club, is

reigning at the first
National Angus Queen,

and her life has become

filled with trips and

unusual events.

Miss Harrold, a fresh-

man at Ball State Univ -

ersity where she is a

business ma jor, received
the honor on the basis

of outstanding work she

has done in 4-H and in
other Angus events.

She was crowned Nat-

ional Angus Queen at

the annual American An-

gus Futurity at Lexing-
ton, Ky. last August and

will crown her successor

there this fall.

Her duties include
handing out ribbons at

livestock judging events

When It

Comes To

Furniture

KING

Furniture & Carpet
Mentone

and she has attended the

American Royal Livestock
Show at Kansas City and
the International Live-
stock Show in Chicago.

She was supposed to at-

tend the National West-

ern Livestock Show in

Denver, Colo., but she

was unable to attend be-

cause of illness.

Miss Harrold, who re-

ceived the honor in com-

petition with 22 other

contestants, will also
attend the Annual Amer-

ican Angus Conference
and Jr. Angus Heifer
Show in Columbia, Mo.

before going to Lexing-
ton to hand out ribbons
and crown the new queen.

She was also invited
to attend a show in Aus-—

tralia in March but will
be unable to go.

In addition to her

title, she received the

dress that she is wear-

ing in the picture, $600
and a crown that was

sent toher from a ranch
in California.

Miss Harrold has been

Indiana Angus District

Queen for two years, an

award also based on mer-

it, and is now second

vice president of the

Indiana Junior Angus
Association.

Engagement
Announced

Mr. and Mrs. Chester
AllenSre, of R.2, Clay-

pool, announce the en-

gagement of their daugh-
ter Deborah Ann Allen

to Phil Zile, son of Mr.

and Mrs. Lowell Zile,
Silver Lake. Miss Allen

is a senior at Warsaw
High School and is’ em-

ployed at the United

Telephone Co. No date
has been set for the

wedding.

Use a  li.ght-colored
blotter or desk pad to

improve light reflect-
ion in a

_

reading and

study center, suggest
Purdue University exten-
sion home economics

specialist.

Tax Filing
FEDERAL & STATE

Mrs. Harry
(Viola) Funnel

R.1

MENTONE, INDIANA 46539

VIOLA’S HOUSE 0 F BEAUTY

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT

Ne Appointments Necessary
2 Operators

715 State Read 19 - % mile Seuth of Akren

Phone 893 - 4333

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’S

Freshlike 316 cams

H-C Grape Drink

Hi-C Grange Drink

ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SP*CIALS

“Pleasing yeu pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

N Par Proble

4 /
Cream Style Corn

Whole Kernel Corn

Cut Green Beans

Shoe String Beets

Brach 1 Ib. bag

BRIDGE MIX

14 os. bottks

Del Mente 3€3 size cans

Large 38 ex.

Tip Tep package ef &

ONIONS
Indiana 10 Ib. beg

POTATOES

Eckrich poumd pkz.

The finest fresh

Del Monte Catsup

FRUIT COCKTAIL

Ste Meat

Fun Franks

0/89!
French Style Green Beans

Peas and Carrots

Royal Scot Margarine 3ib. 39¢

aGe

5/$4

3/69
Jeno Pizza with Cheese 55¢

Hamburger & Hot Dog Buns 2 /49¢

3 tbh. bag 29¢

59¢

lb 69
69°

Ground Chuck Ib 59
Yellow Creek

Picnic Hams Ib 39°



SERVING A PROGRESSIVE

COMMUNITY SINCE 1892

LINN’S

SINCLAIR

THE FRIENDLY

STATION

MENTONE EL 3-9175

TOWNE HALL

SHOPPE

Jewelry & Gifts

Mentone, Ind.

LEMLER’S SUPER

DOLLAR MARKET

QUALITY GROCERIES

AND MEAT AT

LOWEST PRICES

MENTONE EL 3-4725

BOARDMAN
Chevrolet Sales

CHEVROLET CARS

AND TRUCKS

CORVAIR - CHEVELLE

CHEVROLET - CHEVY 0

CAMARO - CORVETTE

PH. FI 2-6465-FI 2-3665

BOURBON
Lumber & Coal Co.

208 East Quad St.

Bourbon

Phones FI 2-4305 or FI 2-4315

Everything in the line of

building materials.

BOURBON, IND. e

Fak you probl to Chu thi wee —
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A “Best Seller”
Scriptures now published in over a thousand

languages and dialects.

Faith in the Christian way of living . . .
in the principles of justice

and mercy is even stronger today than ever.

Without a strong Church neither d emocracy or civilization can

survive. If these principles were worth defending then certainly

they&#3 worth supporting active’

greatest factor on earth for the

citizenship.
Attend Church this Sunday. Neve

ly in your Church, which is the

building of character and good

r overlook the value of the

spiritual nourishment you have gained in Church through all the

years past.
day. more than ever,

Never slip into n eglect of regular attendance. To-

let your religion be an active religion.

FRANK & JERRY’S

MARKET

SERVING YOU BETTER

SAVING YOU MORE

MENTONE PH. EL 38-3585

DENTON’S

DRUG STORE

COMPLETE
.

PRESCRIPTION

SERVICE

CRAIG’S

_

WELDING SHOP

Welding and Prefabrication

Mentone EL 3-s702

GILLILAND AUTO

Machine Company
ENGINE REBUILDING

STARTER REBUILDING

GENERATOR REBUILDING

ALTERNATOR REBUILDING

VOLTAGE REGULATOR FER

Hammel

Chrysler - Plymouth

CHRYSLER - PLYMOUTH

DODGE

GMC TRUCKS

Sales and Service

1762 Main St. ROCHESTER

Phone 223-2711

Fansler

Lumber Co., Inc.

Claude Brubaker Jr. - Dick Miller

“One Step Builders Service”

JUNCTION OF 14 and 25

ROCHESTER

Phone 223-2151

GRAIN BUYING & CUSTOM

DRYING

BEHLEN

DISTRIBUTORS

R.R. 1 MENTONE

PHONE EL 3-458]

M & R Egg Co. Inc.

Whoelesale

FROZEN &a FRESH EGGS

PH. 353-3735

Farmers Mutual
Relief Association

SERVING THIS AREA

SINCE 1878

FIRE-EXTENDED

WATER DAMAGE, ETC.

118 W. MARKET ST.

WARSAW PH-267-8841

BECHTOL
GAS SERVICE

PROPANE GAS AND

RELATED EQUIPMENT
PLUMBING - HEATING-

APPLIANCES

BUREET, IND.

PH. 91-2905

SNIPES MOBILE
FEED SERVICE

COMPLETE “ON THE FARM”

FEED SERVICE

MASTER MIX FEEDS

LEWIS MOTORS

“THE BEST IN

AUTOMOTIVE REPAIR

WRECKER SERVICE

MENTONE

PHONE EL 3-4355

TEEL’S
RESTAURANT

Open week--days 6 am. te 3 p.m.

STEAKS-CHOPS-

SEAFOOD-CHICKEN

Start your day right-

eat breakfast at Teef&#3

Mentone, Indians

Vhese EE 23-3065

peec-296 aucus

PW MHA F AMEND a2Gm

etn Pee st 40 NOLIONOS

saeg omy I-V

DeLuxe Cleaners



Akron Tops
No. Miami

Paced by Bob Bryant
with 26 points, the Ak-

ron Flyers defeated the

No. Miami Warriors 73-

69 at No. Miami Friday
night.

Other high scorers

were Dave Cumberland
with 16 and Steve Cum-

berland and Wayne Arnett

with 11 each.
Mike Skinner was high

for No. Miami with 17.

Akron&#39;s B-team won by
a 48-43 score.

Akron (73) - Sanders-

1-3-4, Ss Cumberland 2-

7-4, Davis 1-2-1, Bry--
ant 9-8-2, Behny 0-0-1,

D. Cumberland 6-4-5, A-

rnett 4-3-5. Totals
23-27-20.
N. Miami (69) - Skin-

ner 8-1-1, Grismore 4-

5-4, Musselman 5-4-5,--
Marburger 1-0-4, Night-

engale 0-0-1, Coffing--
2-0-5, Walters 6-7-3,--
Devine 0-0-1. Totals --

26-17-24.
Akron

Ne Miami
19 35 60 73

13 38 52 69

Mentone Defeats

Wawasee 68-66

The Mentone Bulldogs
were the 68-66 victors

of a game with Wawasee

Friday night.
High for Mentone were

Don Acton with 23, Den-

nis Myer with 21 and Er-

nie Welborn with 10.
The Wawasee B-team won

that game 40-25.
Mentone (68) - Acton-

9-5-2, Dickey 1-0-0,
Welborn 3-4-4, Chriss--

man 3-1-3, Peffley O-1-

4, Stavedahl 1-2-2. To-

tals - 27-14-18.
Wawasee (66) - Barr--

ett 4-0-4, Pipp 0-0-5,-
Surcher 9-10-3, Fire---

stone 4-2-4, Migha
3-0-1, Elliott 5-4-4,-
Camerer 0-0-1. *Tobal

25-16-22.
Mentone

Wawasee

12 29 51 68

16 34 SO 66

Church Basketball

In Kosciusko county
church league action
this week, Claypool de-

feated Walnut Creek 104-
54 and Silver Lake de-

feated Winona Grace Bre—

thren 78-71. Zile was

high man for Silver Lake

as he netted 24 points.

Silver Lake (78) — Zile, 24;
Hoffman, 15; Coplen, 10; Bar-

‘er, 12; and Stanley, 17. Totals,

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS
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Auto

Machine Co.
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Wawasee Tops
Akron Flyers

The Wawasee Warriors
defeated the Akron Fly-

ers 85-74 at the Mentone

gym Saturday night.
Bob Bryant was high

Point man for Akron with
18 points. Steve Cumb-

erland had 14, Wayne Ar-

nett 12and Pete Sanders

ll.
Wawasee led throughout

the game, paced by Steve

Zurcher with 37.
The Akron B-team won

that contest to set its
record at 8-4,

Akron (74) — Sanders 5-1-5,

S. Cumberland 4-6-3, Cox 0-5-2,

Davis 0-2-2, Bryant 7-4-1, Behny
3-0-2,-D. Cumberland 1-4-3, Ar-

nett 36-0. Totals — 23-28-18.

Wawasee (85) — Elliott 6-3-

2, Barrett 2-3-5, Pipp 2-2-5, Russ

Mikel 5-3-2, Zurcher 16-5-2,

Firestone 1-20, Cutter 1-1-2,

1-1-2, Kammerer 0-0-1, Thomas

00-1. Totaks — 33-19-22.
Akron 0 7 41 74

Wawas 2 41 58 85

LONG BINH, VIETNAM (A
HTNC)--Army Chief Warr-

ent Officer David M.
son of Mr. and

Samuel D. Secor,
Burket, Ind., received

the Bronze Star Medal

December 6 near here.

WO Secor received the

award for meritorious
service aS a member of

the U.S. Army Inventory
Control Center, Vietnam,

near Long Binh.
The warrant officer

Star

entered the Army in Se-

ptember 1940 and was

stationed with the White

House Communications A-

gency in Washington, D.

C., before arriving ov-

erseas in November 1967.
He holds the Army Com-

mendation Medal.
WO Secor, whose wife,

Emma, lives on R. 1,
Cascade, Md., is a 1938

graduat.e of Burket (Ind)
High School.

MORRY&#39;S REDI-MIX

893-4860 B 2 Rechester]

Burket
Volunteer Fire Department

CARRY OUT

FIS FR
AT

Burket Fire Department Building

Saturday, February 1
4:30 - 7:38 pm.
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Representing the state&# organized trucking industry

Indian Moto Truck Associatio Inc.
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Ranald AS Livinosttan

1 out of 6 Hoosiers makes his living from trucks.

Here in Indiana the trucking industry provides direct employment for

over 319 thousand (319,000 employees. For each of the last nine years

the total annual trucking wages in the state have passed the billion

and one-half mark. The payroll flowing into Indiana&#39 economy will

soon exceed 2 billion dollars. One out of every six Hoosiers build,

service, sell and work with trucks.



News Of The
Beaver Dam Vicinity

On Thursday evening
the Children’s Bible

hour had a record atten-

dance of 25 students.

Doris Haney was in char-

ge of the lesson and

gifts were passed out

to the members for att-

endance.

Due tothe fire in the

Gene Black home the fam-

ily stayed at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Don Smal-

ley on Thursday night.
The damage wasn&#39;t too

severe sothe family has

now moved back to their

home.

Mr. Glen Haney of Nap-

panee, brother of Fred

Haney, passed away on

Monday morning.
Mr. and Mrs.

Miller called

parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Omar Miller of Athens

on Sunday evening.
Wednesday evening sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Robert Heighway
were Edith Heighway,
Mrs. Ned Heighway and

Ginger, Mr. and Mrs. Con

Shewman, Ronnie and Jen-

nifer Jo. Edith stayed
all night with the Hei-

ghways.
|

Mrs. Peter Hanstra is

a patient in the St. E-

lizabeth Hospital in La-

fayette where she under-

went surgery on Friday.
Her room number is 379.

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice

Haney, Kevin, Kathy,
and Keith, and Mr. and

Mrs. Buddie Butts, Peg-

gy and Nancy were Sun-

day dinner guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Gerald Clinker

and Wilma.

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Smalley, Tammy , Gary,
and Cara Jo called on

het parents, Mre and

Mrs. kenneth Parks, of

Huffman Lake, on Sunday.

Harold

on his

Eva

her

On Thursday, Mrse

Hutfer called on

neice, Mre and Mrs. Lo-

enze Bernhart, of near

Warsaw, and also on her

sister, Mre and Mrs.

Russell Shipley Wi-

nona Lake.

On Wednesday, the La-

dies Aidmet at the home

of Ruth Heighway with

Lena lyo serving, as co-

hostess. The meeting

was conducted by the

new president, Ruth He-

iphway. The program

for the new year was

read and new committees

named. Roll Call was

answered to &qu New

Year&#39;s Resolution.&quot;

Shirley Smalley read de-

votions and Minnie Sma-

lley read two poems and

pave a Bible quiz for

the program. Refresh-

ments were served to 20
members e

Raymond Adams, Phil,
Kent, and Beth Ann and

Freddie Haney, Lisa, Ly-
nelle, and Leigh Ann

were Sunday dinner guests
ot Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Haneye
Mre and Mrs. Ernest

lle ighway, Doug, Dave,
Debbie and Danny of Ro-

anoke called on his

parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Heighway, on Sun-—

day evening.
Mr. and Mrs.

er were

ot

Ed Buch-

Sunday dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrse

Kermit Leininger and

son of Ft. Wayne.
The members of the

Jolly Juniors Class met

at the home of their

teacher, Shirley Small-

ey, Sunday where they
enjoyed an afternoon of

roller skating at Rock
Lake. Members enjoying
the day were Greg Shire-

man, Kevin Haney, Phil

Adams, Lisa Haney, Jean

Hanstra, Jamie Perry,
Eddy Swick and Wayne

Balmer.Guests were Chris

and Lori. Smalley, Myra

Igo and the asst leader

Bill Balmer.

Members of the Golden

Rule Class met at the

home of Eva Huffer on

Tuesday evening for

their January meeting.
They enjoyed a delicious

potluck supper.

Kerry Huffer called
his mother, Mrs. Eva

Huffer on Saturday ev-

ening to tell her he

had received his orders

to report toHunter Army
Air Base in Georgia on

January 31st. His wife,
Beth, and two sons,

Bruce and Mark will stay
with her mother, in Co-

lumbus, Mississippi.
Mrs. Worden Perry spent

Saturday in Lafayette
visiting her daughter,

Mr. and Mrs. Don Heren-

deen, Debbie and Dennis.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Yoder, Ricky and Becky,
of Elkhart were Sunday
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Con Shewman and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Boganwright, Theresa and

Tim, called on her sis-

ter, Mr. and Mrs. Ed

Scott and family of Ar-

gos on Sunday afternoon.
Vesta Cole was a Sun-

day dinner guest of Mrs.

Eva Huffer.
On Sunday evening mem-

bers of the Busy Beavers

Class met at the home

of Richard Whittenberger
for their January meet-

ing. Those attending:
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard

Beigh, Mr. and Mrs. Le-

onard Swick, Donna and

Steve, Mr. andMrs. Dor—

ris Harrold, Mr. and

Mrs. Loren Cumberland
and Gary, Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Baumgartner and

Jerry, Martha and John

Whittenberger, and Tim

Boganwright.
On Sunday, Mr. and

Mrs. Ernest Hamilton of
S. Bend called on his

mother, Bess Bidelman.

Monday was her birthday
and callers then were

her sisters, Mrs. Alfred
Keyser of S. Bend and
Mrs. Chester Anderson

of Elkhart, and Ruth

Heighway, Sherri, Ron-

nie, ani Jennifer Jo

Shewman, and Nina Murphy
and children.

SICK .LIST
Harry Norman, Akron,

is a patient in Room
116 at Woodlawn Hospi-
tal.

MILLER’S LP. GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor

-100 . CYLINDER ANP BULK SERVICE

50) and 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE O8 LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller

here comes tomorrow!

All over northern Indiana, the forces of progress are

on the move, promising a brighter future for all of

us. No one is more aware of this than the people at

the Gas Company. Again in 1969 we are investing
millions of dollars, expanding and modernizing

our plants and facilities to assure all our custom-

ers ample natural gas energy, and to assist in

further development of this rapidly growing area. mHE SFEAS company

Northern Indiana Public Service Company

lly,
NIPSCO

UNS

\II
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I

S
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Silver Lak Area News
Mrs. Victor Slanac re-

turned to her home in
E. Chicago on Saturday.
She had been a patient
at. Murphy Medical Cen-
ter in Warsaw was re-

cuperating in the home
of her mother the past
two months.

Miss Linda Johnston
submitted to surgery at

the Lutheran Hospital
in Ft. Wayne on Satur-

day. Her room number
is 490.

Mrs. Naomi Wade plans
to stay with her son and

wife, Mr. and Mrs. Les-

ter Wade until the last
of February. She would

appreciate hearing from
her friends. Her address

1s:

Mrs. Naomi Wade
4572 Dwight Drive
Ft. Wayne, Ind. 46805

Mrs. Della Zongker of

Ft. Wayne was a guest
at the Merl Rowland home

Saturday and Sunday.
Mrs. Lelia Armstrong of

Manchester was alsoa

guest for Sunday dinner.
Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow

French spent Sunday and

Monday inHolland, Mich.
with Mr. and Mrs. Max

Murphy and family.
Mr. and Mrs. John Con-

ley and family of Warsa

spent Sunday afternoon
with Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Haney.

Mr. andMrs. Roy Bech-
telheimer and Mr. and

Mrs. Jesse Lynch called
at the Rex Lynch home

and the Richard Kerlin
home on Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard
Hoffman visited her par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Cas-

el Whetstone of Mentone

on Sunday.
Mr. andMrs. Dale Tay-

lor and family and Mr.

and Mrs. John Bucher and

family of Columbia City
called on the Forrest

Heckaman home this week-

end.

Mr. and Mrs. Percy
Ring were overnight gu-

ests on Thursday of Mr.
and Mrs. Dick Ring and
family of Ft. Wayne.

Sunday afternoon gue-
sts of Mr. and Mrs. Ivan
Zimpleman and Gary were

Mr.- and Mrs. Kenneth
Raypholtz and Mr. and

Mrs. Larry Raypholtz and

family.
Mr. andMrs. Bob Whit-

lock, Beth and Todd and
Mrs. Elsie Mitchell all
from Sweetser spent Sun-

day evening with Mrs.
Lily Pence.

Mrs. Richard Miller of
Ft. Wayne and daughter,
Rachel Floor was hos-

Pitalized at the Luther-
an Hospital on Thursday

following an automobile
accident when she was on

her way to work. Mrs.
Miller had some broken

ribs and her collar bone
was also broken along
with scratches and brui-
ses.

Mrs. Zetta Summe and
Mrs. Marie Lindzy spent
Tuesday in S. Bend on

business.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Lynch and son from near

Yellow Creek were guests
on Saturday evening of
Mr. and Mrse John Buch-—

er and family of Colum-
bia City.

Mre and Mrs. Don Mc-

Intyre and Mrs. Tressie

Haney spent Sunday aft-

ernoon with Mrs. Hazel
Howell.

Mrs. Kyle Howard and

baby daughter of Ft.

Wayne and Mrs. Dale Haw-

ley of Mentone were din-
ner guests of Mr. and

Percy Ring on Mon-

Mr. andMrs. Roy Bouse

were Saturday evening
supper guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Ernest Brookse
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SELLS OIL COMPANY

Gasoline - Olis - Lubrication
Accessories

We Give Top Value Stamps
PHONE 352-2332 SILVER LAKE

Friday evening guests
at the Ivan Zimpleman
home to celebrate Gary

Zimpleman’s 16th birth-

day were: Vicki Jones,
Rhonda Kirkwood, Barb-
ara Johnson, Polly Sit-
tler, Dave, Ricky, and

Dan Kerlin.
Mr. and Mrs. Worby

Clinker called on Mrs.
Vernon Rager at Gilead

on Sunday afternoon.
Rev. and Mrs. Dwight

McClure and three chil-

dren, Mr. and Mrs. Gran
all from Kokomo and
Mrs. Hazel Rager of Sil-
ver Lake were Friday
evening Supper guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Deat-

on.

Mrs. Lydia Zimpleman
has been confined to her
home the past few days

after falling in front
of Pegg&#3 Drug Store.
Mrs. Zimpleman suffered
minor injuries.

Wayne Haney is recu-

perating at his home a f -

ter being a patient for
several weeks at St.

Hospital in Ft. Wayne.
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart

Lindzy attended open-
house Sunday for the
30th wedding anniversary

of Mr. and Mrs. Morris
Coble of near Manchest-
er. Then later, they

attended open house at
the home of Mre and
Mrs. Lewis Dobbins who

were celebrating the

50th wedding anniver-

sary of her parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Yates.

Mrs. Roy Hollapeter
and daughter, Mrs. Vern

Cory and Lori, all from

Huntington, and Jerry
Holle of Manchester cal-

led at the Oscar Wing
home on Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. John Re-
ed (the former Marlene
Bouse) and family will

be moving to Milwaukee,
Wis. The Alles-Chalmers
Inc. where Mr. Reed has
been employed has trans-

ferred him there.
Callers this week at

the home of Rachel Flo-
or were: Mr. and Mrs.
Jim Paxton, Mr. andMrs.

Emery Dennison, Mr. and
Mrs. Will Riley, Mrs.
Maurice Reed, Victor

IF YOU WON&#3 BELIEVE YOUR
MOTHER ABOUT QUITTING SCHOOL,
WILL YOU BELIEVE THE WANT ADS?

Read them carefully. You’li find people who qui high school

average $45 a week less than people who finish.
.

For the kind of job you want, get the education you need.

ee
advertising contributed for the public good.

Slanac, Orvan Floor, Ruth
Tucker, also first Lt.

Paul Entsminger from
Ashland, Nebraska who

was enroute to Ft. Ben-
ning, Georgia.

Dinner guests at

Percy Ring home on Sun-
day were: Mr. and Mrs.
Jack Ring ard family of
Buchanan, Mich. After-
noon callers were Mr.

and Mrs. Ec Kreis, Mr.
and Mrs. Robert Rollings
and daughter and Mrs.
Dennis Hover and child-

ren all from Claypool
and James Dick from War-
Saw.

Sunday guests of Mrs.
Joy Haney were Mr. and
Mrs. John Bucher, Mon-
ica and Danny Dean of

Columbia City and Guy
Wolfe of Warsaw.

the

The Happy Homemakers
Home Demonst:ration Club
met recently at the home
of Mrs. Claude Lett of

Silver Lake,
Mrs. Robt. Warren gave

health and safety re-

marks and Mrs. Devon
Deaton gave garden re-

marks. Mrs. Warren pre-
sented the lesson on

“Key to Committees.”

aa oe prize
won b . Larry

Co-hostesses were Mrs.
Elmer Howard and Mrs.
Donald Ring. Mrs. Ring
will be hostess for the
February meeting.

4-H News
The Beaver Dam Agr.

Club held a meeting on

Jan. 20 at the Beaver
Dam Church. The meet-

ing was called to order

by the president, Steve
Cumberland, and the

Pledges were led by Jer-

ry Whetstone and John
Lash. Devotions were

read by Donna Swick and

songs were led by Martha
Whittenberger.
A Health and Safety

report was given by
Claudia McFarland on

“Driving Safety and Ped-
estrians.” Following,

the secetary and
treasurer&#39;s reports were

Tread.

NOTICE
Wilt Be On Vacation Jan.25th

Call For Service

Between 8 and !0 a.m.

LeRoy Scherer
Silver Lake

ROCHESTER
Trustee’s Eepori of Receipts and

Funds
Township

Dow
Toeals

Dera! of Receipes
Source

TOWNSHIP FUND
ne $15,097.55

10.62.
Taxes—Jur

n o
russee OO

Local Towns a $27,3 30

DOG FUND
Dog Tax from Assessor $978.00

Total Dow Fund S 97.00

DISBURSEMENTS TOWNSHIP FUND
avoof truce, Travel Expense

Clerk and Rene
Arthur L. Weaver
Amher L. Weaver
Dorothy L Weaver
Audieor ot Fulton Counc

Telephone, Prinung, A
and Supplies.

R
be

pelea sienhoe Ca

Re Re sc “Scaei
Do M Whitemb Sup. Co.
Posumasrer

Justuce of Peace Supplies

$ 2,250.00

Cae 4 seersMr tee Cerit that the foreq s

above named row:and disburemencs of

taxpayer of the township.

TOWNSHIP
Disbursements fer the calendar

1968

Deber Balance

326,324.
L710.52

32s, ae a2
C

De. 31
$7,567.96

220.00
$7,787.96

1¥0.00
16h oo

Receipes
$27,494.50

978.00
$28,372.50

Aariock

Shein mee
Mcr |

McCarry 200,00
Officut Bond Premeu

Conver lnsura Sere 120,00 |

637;
888x

acey Oren
Cmnw Audeor
Chauncey Oren

Wiliam L Hays

Rozen
sEnbe
gies

|

8

&

a crue and correc

fepuee ss im of the clSp 5 abit oF lepeinis by any

ARTHUR L WEAVER, Truseee

HENRY TOWNSHIP

Trustee’s Report of Receipts and Disbursements for the calendar

Year 1968

BalaFunds
Township $2. 3o

Do 222.71
Gwil ae Bond Fuad Bado

Te $4,056.38
Decail of Receipes

Source Amount
TOWNSHIP FUND

Tse i 029. Aaxes—Deveml 3.099.4hs of Peace [Ducket Fees 2riy 3
Procection“perr Tea.

:

500.00
Franklin Twp. :

150.00
«37,992.63

pisbnse
‘Trustee Salary.

Balance
Receipes Dec:

3 7.992.635
2.00

9.287.50
$41452.60

116.00
7.96



Vesa
HARRISON CENTER

UNITED METHOOIST CHURCH

Sunday School
Worsh.p Service
fuble Study - Wednesday st

February 12 - 1:31 Mission Aid

BURKET
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Mre. Evan Bergwall, Pastor
Bob Miller, Sr. Supt.

Zeta Parker, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30
Worship Service 10:48

Prayer and Share group meets Tue-
sday at 934 am in the church

Study Fellowship Hour Thursday
t opm

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

F. Baldwin, Pastor
Ralph Shewman, Supt.

thurch Schoo!

Worship and Sermon

Sermon Subject

230 am

10°30 am.

‘Canned Religion”

Sr Chow Practice

-

Thurs 345 pom

No greater handicap can come to

ny child than parents, relatives and
woghbors who do not. belong to, at-

eod and take part in a church

Attend services somewhere each Sun
lay

AKRON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Lay Leader,
SS. Supt.,

Pastor,

Dean Baker
Raymond Riley

D. A Bengston

SUNDAY JANUAKY 25, 1969

930 am

10-30 am

630 pm

sunday School Hour

Worship
MY r

Tuesday 4:00 pm. Juntor Chou Re
hearsal

wednesday 7:30 p.m.

Meetinas

FUTURE DATES

Official board

Mevling Away United Methodists
of Huntington District, at S Whitley

(aew) United Methodist Church
oxether to hecome acquainted
fellow officers of other church-

vs fformer EU - former Method-
ints)

fenten servicers are being planned for
the three ‘Phursdays preceding pas-
sien week, Holy
Dussion Week.

Methodists.

Communion

—

on

ron United

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
ENTONE

o:
0:

ning Services 7
i

30 p.
rayer Meeting 7:30 p.Thurxday

CHURCH OF CHRIST
Mentone, indiana

SUNDAY
Hible Classes

Worship
Youth Fellowship
Worship

9:30 am.

10:30 a.m

6:30 p.m
730 pm

MONDAY
Koble Story Hour 3:45 pan

(Kindergarten
- 6th Grade)

THURSDAY
Hible Classes 730 pm

lord&#39; Supper Observed Every Sunday
Visitors Are Always Welcome

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor, Harley Rollina
Supt. Paul Bowen

sunday School 9:3y
Chureh service 10:30 alm

Verse Me that
and h

SOCAL

is not with
SARHNSE me

ror tome

January 23, 1969

End of Week

SPECIALS
FRESH BANANA PRALINE

CAKE 59¢
SPICEY APPLE DANDIES

MENTONE
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garrett Phillips, Paster
James Whetstone, Supt.

Worship Service
Sanday School

Communion
Jr. High MYF

ienior MYF

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

NDAY, JANUARY 26,

Sunday School 9:30 am.
-e-son. People Misunderstand Jes

Morning Worship 10:
Youth Fellwoship 5

Practice for play
Class in Hasies of Teaching 6:30 p.m,
Revival Hour 7:30 p.

Week&#39; Activities

Mon., Jan. 27 Combined Miss.
Circles 7:30 p.m.

Tue., Jan. 28 Service Guild 7:39 p.m

Thur.. Jan. 30 Prayer Service 7:30 p.m
Class in Hasies 7:00 p.m.
Cho.r Practice 8:30 pm.

BEAVER DAM
METHODIST CHURCH

Minister -Rev.
Superintendent -

UNITED

Peter Hanetra
Gerald Smalley

Worship Services - 9:20 am. -

Sunday School Services 10:00

Children and Adult Hible Study Clas
ses Ist and 3rd Thursday evening

of each month at 7:30

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

Supt. Earl Bucher
Supply Pastor: Rev. Victor Yeager

Church School 9:30
(Youth are in charge of Teachers

and Officers)
ing Worship 10:30

7

6-30
7:30

Class will meet with Wayne Hoff-
man.

A

ink Worship

Monday: Youth Lanquet in church
basement WCSC Hostess

Tuesday: Class 6 will meet

Thursday Prayer Meeting

OLIVE BETHEL
CHURCH OF GOD

Minister: Rev. A. A.
intendant: Mra. James

Sunday School
Morning Worship
Evening Worship Service

Thu:

Leader
Frank in; Supt.

Worship Services
Sunday School Services

M YF
Z cies o

Sunday Evening Services
Prayer Meeting, Thursday

FUTURE PLANS

Feb. 14 (Friday) 7:30 WSCS meeting
at the home of Mrs. Edythe Flohr

Memory Verse If thou altogether
holdest_ thy peace at this time, then
sholl there enlargement and deliver-
ance arise to the Jews from another

Ware, but thou and thy father&#39;s house
shall be destroyed: and who knoweth

wether thou art come to the kingdom
fro such a time as this? Esther 4:14

TALMA
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garret Phillipe, Paator
Bil Rathbun, Supt.

Worsh.p Service
Sunday School
MYF

Holy Communion

Mrs. Mary Cohee was
hostess to the Dore us

Circle of the Center U-
nited Methodist Church

in her home Tuesday
morning, Jan. 14.

Mrs. Lily Pence open-
ed the meeting with a

prayer. Afterward, Mrs.
Marie Heckaman present-

ed the lesson, &quot;Americ-
ans Abroad&quot;

The leader, Mrs. Mary
Huffman, conducted the

business meeting. Mrs.
Marie Heckaman will be
hostess of the February
meeting.

Five members and one

guest were pr

Baptist Minister
Moves to Mentone

Pastor Noman McVay

Pastor Norman McVay
and his family moved
Thursday to the Baptist

parsonage in Mentone.
Pastor McVay is the new

minister at the First
Baptist Church in Men-
tone.

Pastor and Mrs. McVay
are the parents of two

children, David, 5, and

Brenda, 3. They moved

here from Booneville.

Mentone WSCS
Has New

Program Books

Members of the Mentone
WSCS met Thursday even-

ing at the home of Mrs.
Marian Smith. Mrs. Jerry
Hudson presided in the
absence of the presi-

dent, Mrs. Pearl Lackey,
and announced that all

ladies of the church
wishing to have a part

in cleaning the church
should be at the church

at 8:30 a.m. January 22
and January 29, She
noted that the more la-
dies on duty, the small-

er the task.
The society&#39; new

program book was intro —

duced by Rev. Garrett

Phillips. The book is
entitled, &quot;Th Now

Prophets,&qu which means

an agent for change.
“It does not matter who

you are, you can be a

‘now’ prophet and speak
to someone. The word
&quot;prophe means a spoke-

sman for God. What
would happen if we all
became Now Prophets?

he asked in presenting
the books.

The February 20 meet-

ing will be at the home
of Mrs. Mary Cox.

Refreshments were

served by Mrs. Dearl
Tucker, Mrs. Eugene Sar-

ber and Mrs. Elmer Sar-
ber.

Rebeka Circle

The Rebekah Circle of
the Center United Meth-
odist. Church met Tues-

day evening Jan. 14 at
the church.

Mrs. Marie Heckaman
conducted the business

meeting. Color slides
were shown of the unit-

ing of the W.S.W.S. and
wW.S.C.S.

Those present were:

Mrs. Mary Cohee, Mrs.
Jean Grubb, Mrs. Jerry
Parker, Mrs. Marie Heck-

aman, Mrs. Bertha Park-

er, Mrs. Alice Schill-

ing, Mrs. Edith Carr,
Mrs. Peggy Parker, Mrs.

Alberta Davis, Mrs. Jer-
ry Harden, Mrs. Bea Grin-

me and one guest, Mrs.
Garth Vinsou.

Rev. Baldwin
To Vacation

Pastor and Mrs. Bald-
win of the local church
of the Brethren will be

leaving after church
this coming Sunday for

a vacation trip to S.
California. Most of

their time will be spent
in Glendora, where their
son, Arthur, serves as

pastor and at La Verne
where they have many

frienis and relatives.
The Baldwins served as

Pastors and evangelists
in a wnumber of churches
in California. They
Plan to be away about 5
weeks. During this time

the pulpit will be fil-
led by Rev. Paul Hoffman,
Dean of Manchester Col-
lege.

Attond Rally
Members of the MYF

from Akron and Mentone

attended arally at Mar-
ion Sunday night. Ac-

companied by their min-
isters, Rev. Dan Beng-

ston and Rev. Garrett
Phillips, they saw a

movie entitled &quot; Vis-
it.”

For Pete’s Sake

For Pete&#39; Sake, a

film described as the
“greatest adventure go-

ing” will be show Jan.
25, 26 and 27 at the
Plymouth High School

Cafetoriun. The film
will be sponsored by
local and area churches.

This is who
to see for
the same

goo deal
o life and
homeowner:
insurance.

stale cam

STATE FARM INSURANCE COMPANIES
i 8 Wines

“ustom Kitchen
PLANNING

Free Estimates Gladly Givea

ALL TYPES AND PRICES
WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jet. S. KR 13 and 114 North Manchester, Phene 982-2248

THE NATIONAL SAFETY COUNCIL REPORTS

SNOW TIRES EQUIPPED WITH

SPIKE GIV YO



SEED OATS:

t. High
ore Tor after 6

MUGH WILDERMUTH
Macy (219) 382-3291

A/\1/p

FOR SALE: Ford Custom 500 with all

Dower, tinted gimes, 8 cylinder, good
tires plas set of snow t:

JULIA NELSON
Can at DeLuxe Cleaners - Mentone

Phone 353- 4415
12z3e

FOR SALE: Fairbanks Morse
hammermil! with 3 screens. In gocd

condition. Also. 3 bottom 16”, hgh
clearance, Oliver pu typ plow, hus

hydraulic or clutch

LEE MARSH
Phone $93- 179

1/9/3D
Akron

FOR SALE: Alfalfa hay. Second and
third cutting. 1.000 bales. Also 300

les of straw.

FRANK LUKENS
North Manchester 982-4365

1/23/4p

FREE with purchase of any new

uvetti-Underwood

—

portable type-
writer, $1995 Funk & Wagnalls Enc

ycloped.c Dictionary. Offer Limited.

4.4. LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
913 E. Bh St A er

9/19/xe

OR SALE: Wheat straw

JOHN EBER

mile east of Lowman’s Corner on

State Road 14

1/16 2p

FOR SALE Late model! 23° black and
white Zenith TV, nice cabinet. Used

electric range and matching refrig-
erator.

Call MENTONE 353-4472
1/23/1p.

LOSE WEIGHT safely with Dex-a-
Lier Tablets Only 98¢ at Harris
Pharmacy

1/23/tp

JANUARY BARGAI?
color TY $150.00

white television $25.00
- repossessed Philco, 12

edge copper, 2 door. no frost,
erator. year old. still in| warranty

$150.00, - 1 cu. ft, Gibson all refrig
erator 2 years old $150.00

DOERING’S RADIO &a zyAkron Phone 893-4641

&gt; used KOA
black and

APPLES, SWEET CIDER, honey
sorghum, pop corn. West of Roches

ter on Road 14 Closed Sunday

KOZY NOOK ORCHARD
10/10/xe

TREAT rugs right. they&#39 be a de-
light if cleaned with Blue Lustre
Kent electric shampooer $1. Day

Hardware

ee

AKRON TRAILER SALES
Authorized Coachman Dealer. New

used trailers 13 - 28 feet. Phone
993-4135 or 893-4813.

had/ti/xc

CLEARANCE SALE 20% off on 1968
model Wurlitzer & Lowery organs -

only 6 left. 2 used Hammonds -

3 Lowery 5 Wurlitzer - Allen &

speaker - 4 used Spinets - Studio -

uprights - 2 Leslies - Accordian -

30 new organs & pianos.

THOMPSON MUSIC HOUSE
500-506 North Street. Logansport

1/16 / 4

GET U oeBACK.
LEG PAI SCANT :

WANTED TO BUY: One E fat sax-

aphone. Must be in reasonable con-

dition. Call

BURKET 41-32
1/23/1p

WANTED: Babysitti In my home

days or evenings.

Call MENTONE 353-3707
1/23 fe

WANTED: Decorating. painting and

paper hanging.

CEsTe &a sim GAKeEtna Greet DU T-3644

HELP WANTED: Need lady to assist
with Lht housework annd ironing.

Call after 4 pm

WILLIAM BOARDMAN
Mentone EL 3-2035

1/23/2e
=—.

WANTED Lady to help with children
or full time

CHANNING UTTER
Akron

1/16/2e

SEML-TRUCK Driver, Mechanic &
Truck Operator (Will train men

machinery experien Good
working conditions, good wages, ins-

urance and other “penerit Pike Lor.
Co. Akron

/2e

SAWMILL HANDS (for lumber hand-
ling). (ood working conditions, good

wages, insurance and other benefits.
Pike Lbr. Co.. Akron

1/23/3c

THANK YOU

THANK YoU We would like to
thank the Akron Fire Department

and all our friends and neighbors for
‘her assistance at our recent

Mr. and Mes. JIM RAMSEY
2L23Ap

Se

_

THANK YOU: We wish to extend
vur heartfelt appreciation for the

prayeerful thoughts, acts of kindness.
tloral tributes and expressions of
sympathy from everyone in the loss

of our husband, father, and brother,
Hernard Shaw. Special

y to our neighbors,

Such kindness will
never be forgotten.

Mrs. BERNARD SHAW

THANK YOU We would tike to
thank everyone for the cards and

gifts received by the baby.

Mrs. GLEN PETTYJENNIF JOAN PETTY
1/23fe

SMARTING, may be nature’

functional
iP

crei sat Ahead.&quot Increa:
ulate passage with GENTL SUKE
diuretic in 4 DAYS (only 3 tablets a

ELECTRO LUX VACUUM CLEANER
Full size model. Large powerful motor,

plenty of suction. Complete with all

monthly. Will deliver for free
trial. Call353-3743. Electro Hygiene Co.

1/23/le

3-month old Sewing Machine (no
attachments needed) buttonholes and

blind hem. Full balance only $39.00.
Assume $1.00 per week. Full warranty.

Call 353-3743

THANK YOU: i would like to than

Mes. VIRGINIA LUCHT
V23slp

I Lovin Memory of our deer mother
grandmot!

ho passed away January 22nd, 1959.

pon takes away See ettG knows: bon moth we ite ‘Go

tne shall her

thoughts shall ever wander,
To tha ‘spot where she is lava.

Loving Children and Grandchildren_
1Aa3sie

numbered and
to Specifications

in the &quot; Office.

Bidder to quote trade-in
used 1967 Plymouih,

.

PK, Mannfacturer&#39;s Ident-
ification No. 41HT#262102

All_bids to exctute State and Fed-
eral Taxes, Erch bidder to state time

of delivery

The Hoard reserves the right to
reject any and/or all bids

All bids shall be submitced on Form
No. 9 prescribed by the State Board
of Accounts, obtainable rt the County
Auditor&#39;s Office. and each bidder shall

accompany his bd with 1 bond or

certified check mate payable to The
Board of Comissioners in an amount

equal to ten percent (10%) of the
total bid. Certified check cr bond of

successful bidder to be held until det-
very or until completion of the Con-

tract.

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
OF THE COUNTY OF FULTON.

INDIANA

Kenneth Tucken
limmest Waltes

Auditor of Fulto County
1/16 /2e/2p

‘LEGA NOTICE
Notice is here by given the Men-

tone Zoning Boari of Appeals will
meet Tuesday, February t, 1969, 7:30
P.M. at the town hall for the purpose

of hearing an appeal to place a liquid
fertilizer establishment on the Valen-

tine elevator property withn the
corporate limits of Mentone Remon-
strations to this appeal will be heard

at this time.

fe(ame Molienhour, President
L. McFadden, Secretary

1/e3/e

Estate No E-69-5

NOTICE OF ADMINSTRATION

IN| THE FULTON CIRCUIT COURT
OF FULTON COUNTY, INDIANA.

Notice is hereby given
Rader of Akron, Ind:

must file
within six months from the date of

the first publication of this notice or

sad claims will be forever barred.

Dated at Rochester. Indiana. this
26th day of January 1969.

Ph. T23-6I11 ag 222-2082

Vaasa

—___—_.

Seren

S

Mest Complete Meal Estate

Camere

Dick Riedel

Branch (0ffiee 491-2073

Georgia Nellans

Branch (fice EL 3-2763

Akron Town Financial Reperi—
GENERAL FUND

Balance on Hand! January t,
RECEIPTS.

perry and Bank TaxPro
Seer Liquor Tax
Cigarene ca

=

Liceme Fe and Oxhers

Tosil Balance and Receipes
DisBuRSEMENTS:

Salar

psSoci sona (Towa Share)
Land Opaoas
Insurance Claim Ca Repair

New Polue
%

WAT DEPARTBeeso Mand Detmere 1 1968
..

$ 7,485.19

82 sty 3
1.
2 3

$36,660.48

691.4

SSEUSI43

$ 2,452.19

$10.632.27

$ 3.938.16
$ 6.694.115

--$ 4,076.96

3.744.212

3 7.821.187

-$ 269.71

269.71
$ 7.551.46

---
$34,071.81

Ot 440.35

oe

-----$22.323.64
$11.748.17



TVSC Report
Cont. from page 1

---There is no coordin-
ation of curriculum de-—

velopment between the
present two high
schools.
---There is not adequate
opportunity for occupa-
tional and vocational

instruction.
In refuting the state-

ment concerning the num—

ber of people who com-

plete a four-year col-

lege term, it was poin-
ted out that the state

average is 16-2/3% while

Mentone ’s average is 22%
and Akron’s is 20%.

A survey taken recent—

ly showed that the cor-

poration has industries

employing in excess of

1063 people as compared
to 675 when the corpor-

ation formed.

In addition, the prin-—
cipals and guidance dir-

ectors agreed that co-

ordinating sessions had

been held between teach-

ers in the two schools,
contrary to what the

report alleped, and that

co-ordinating sessions

would continue to be

held.

The state report also

said that there were no

for revising or

the English
[his was

by principals
hiph schools,

they du have plans
revising and expand-

the Fa biah Currie-

perhaps not to the

extent that the English
departinent at the state

would so desire inas-

much as they do not plan
to offer a course in

poetry or non-academic
senior English. No En-

glish teachers are em-

ployed at both schools,
contrary to the report.

Routine business occu-

pied the board for the

remainder of the even-

ing. Claims. and payroll
were approved. A finan-

cial report by the sup-
erintendent showed $909,

210.33 in all funds and

reported that $250,000
was recently invested

in treasury bills at a

yield of 6.33%. He not-

ed that all money that

is invested by the cor-

poration is invested in

government insured tre-

asury bills or bonds

through Forrest Miner,
president of the Farmers

State Bank and invest-

ment counselor.
Delford Nelson, ares-

ident of Seward town—

ship, presented the

board with a manual for

establishing an area

vocational school and

suggested that the board

might be interested in

investigating the mat-—

ter. An area vocation-

al school had already
been placed on the a-

penda, and the board

discussed its possibil-
ities at length, but

tabled the matter until

a later time.

Ralph Davis was elec-

ted president and Dr.

Donald Van Gilder was

elected secretary of

the Board of Finance.

MONDAY, JANUARY 27
Las Donas Jr. Woman&#39;

Club, Akron, will meet

at 7:30p.m. at the home

of Mrs. John McKee. This
is a change of meeting
Place.
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 29

Beaver Dam Home Exten-
tion Club will meet at

the home of Mable Adams

at 7:30.

with the answers!

ge the facts abou
bes

GR D
& STOR

FRO BEHLE FACTOR SPECIALIS

DON’T MISS THIS DATE

TUESDAY, JANUARY 28TH
9:00 &qu 3:30 P.M.

WINAMAC, INDIANA

rt Fo a ean near te Latest ca

erandrying and grain conditioning syst- ns. Hear the

THIS IMPORTANT SEGMENT OF THE CLINIC IS
BROUGHT TO YOU BY —

Le Norris Grai Co

MENTONE,

OANA

it

‘cost of $75,

4 MRES WEST OF MENTONE, INDIANA

UTTER ASKS

Cont. from page 1

which has established a

$50 fee on pool tables.

After some discussion,
the board agreed to have

the town attorney draft
a new ordinance that

will cover all amusement

devices such as shuffle-
boards, card tables,
etc.

Howard Utter compli-
mented the board and the

town marshal but comp-
lained that the water is

gummy, red and almost
unfit to use. He asked

what the town was doing
about this, saying the

condition was more not-

iceable in the past
year.

The board noted that

phosphate used to be
added to control Lime

content but that’ the

town had been advised
that phosphate was caus—

ing some redness in the

system and that now no-

thing was added to the
water. The solution,

they said, would be_to
hook up the new well,
but that when this is
done an additional well

will be needed and that
a new well house will

need to be built as well

as anew water main. In

addition, the water will
have to be chlorinated
and filtered. Engineers
have been contacted a-

bout this, the board

said, and will give a

design for getting this
into the system ata

000 to $125,
000. The board said it
did not feel that fi-

nances are available for
the switch now.

They noted the old
wells have been used
since 1916, being clean-

ed periodically. The
well repair man

_

told
them that when wells are

old the chemicals lose

their cleaning proper-
ties.

Also discussed was the

possibility of group in-
surance for town employ-

ees andthe board agreed
to investigate the mat-—

ter and get quotations.

—————

MENTONE C OF C
Cont. from page 1

Macy Nelson and Tom

Fugate were appointed
to the sportsmanship

committee. It was noted
that the sportsmanship
award will be presented
March 14.

The next meeting, la-
dies night, was tenta-

tively set for Feb. 17.
The last fund raising

event sponsored by the
C of C was the turkey

raffle, and it was re-

ported that $200 was

made.

Zanna Hammer was ap-
pointed Park-A-Rama
chairman with Darrell

King, last year&#39 chair-

man, named to be his
assistant. The date for

the annual event was

tentatively set for July

PMA Will Elect

The annual election
of officers of District
18 of the Pure Milk As-

sociation will elect of-
ficers at an all-day

meeting today. Avery A.
Vose, president of PMA,
will address the group

at the VFW hall in Win-

amace

Harold L. Smith, R. 1,
Akron, is district dir-

ector. present
officers = — De

Coplen, Re Macy,
president3 mi Anliker,

Francesville, vice-pres.
Donald E. Hudson, Re. 1,
Roann, secy-treas. Cop-
len is re-districting

committeeman with Chas.
M. Widman, R.4, Roches-

ter, as alternate. Re-
solutions committeeman

is Robert Illingworth,
Rel, Goodland, and int-

er-cooperative relations

NAMED OUTSTANDING
William E. Smith,

committeeman is Gerald

Clinker, R. 2, Akron.

Migh Scheol Day
Set Saturday

High school juniors
and seniors from through-
out Indiana, southern
Michigan and western 0-
hio have been invited to
visit the Manchester

College campus for a

High School Day pr
on Saturday, Jan. °

MENTONE-AKEON NEWS

January 23, 1969

Nal ae i

PERSONNEL MANAGER: Capt.
son of Mr. and Mrs. Ernest

Smith, Akron, has been selected as outstand-

ing Personnel Manager of the year with Fourth
Air Force. Capt.

Contrel Section for

Persorinel Office at Luke AFB,

Smith is Chief of the Data

the 27th Air Division
Arizona. He is

a graduate of Akron High School and Ball State

University.
live at 2608 Osage,
will leave Luke AFB

Capt. Smith and his family now

Glendale, Arizona.
in April for assignment

He

to Whiteman AFB, Missouri where he will be a

Minuteman Missile Launch Control officer.

FISH FRY

Benefit of 1969 Jamboree Fund

BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA

Saturday, January 25th

Donation $1.25

Akron Fire Station

CARRY OUT ONLY

KENDALL’S @

Smok Picnics * 39°

Swiss Steak

Chuck Roast

lb 69
lb 59°.

ECKRICH VARIETY

Smorga Pac

_

| 7
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Great American Achievements
ls 4th Theme

The theme for this

year’s 4th of July par-

ade in Akron will be

&quot;Gre American Achieve-

Burch is Promoted

Capt. Samuel L. Burch,
a veteran of 22 years on

the Indiana State Police

force, has been advanced
from his post as assist-

ant commander of the re-

cords and communications

Zoning Board
To Hear Appeal

The Mentone Zoning
Board of Appeals will

meet Tuesday, February
4, at 7:30 pem. in the

Mentone Town Hall to

hear an appeal to place
a liquid fertilizer es-

tablishment on the Val-
entine elevator property

that is located within
the corporate limits of

the city. Remonstrations
will be heard at that

time.

Lyman Mollenhour is

president of the zoning
board and Dr. O. L. Mc-

Fadden is secretarye

PMA Elects

Wayne D.Coplen, R. 2,
Macy, was re-elected as

president of District 18
of the Pure Milk Associ-

ation at that group&#39
annual meeting at Wina-

mac last week.

Other officers elect-—

ed were Donald Showley,
R. 1, Rochester, vice-

President; Charles M.

Widman, R. 4, Rochester,
alternate redistricting
committeeman; Gerald

Clinker, R. 2, Akron,
intercooperative rela-

tions committeeman, and

Coplen, redistricting
committeeman.
Harold L. Smith, R. 1;

Akron, is district dir-

ector, having been elec-
ted to a two-year term
last year.

division to the rank of

staff captain and com-

mander of the traffic

division.
Burch, the son of Mrs.

Don Burch, Akron, and a

1936 graduate of Akron

High School, joined the

State Police in April,
1946. He won his first

promotion when he was

named corporal at Peru

Post in October 1955.

In December, 1961 he was

advanced to first ser-

gant and assigned to the

records and communica-
tions division at Gener-

al Headquarters. He was

promoted to lieutenant

in October, 1963 and to

his present rank and

post as assistant divi-
sion commander in Octob-

er, 1967.
In his new post Capt.

Burch will be responsi-
ble for statewide uni-

form activities in the

areas of traffic enfor-

cement, accident invest—

igation and prevention,
crash injury research

and mobilization and

command of riot control

forces.

Navy Will Cachet
Appollo 9 Covers

NORFOLK, VA. - Manned

Spacecraft Recovery For-

ces of the U.S. Navy will

provide collectors with

&quot;Recover - Day& cachet

and cancellation ser-

vices for the upcoming
Apollo 9 manned space

flight.
Philatelic coordinat-

ors designated for At-

lantic and Pacific Fleet

Recovery Forces (Task
Forces 140 and 130) will
receive all such envel-

opes and make the dis-
tribution to assigned

shipse
To permit adequate

time for required hand-

ling of covers, collec-
tors should mail pre-
stamped, self-addressed
envelopes to reach the

appropriate coordinator

prior to 13 February.
Covers received after
this deadline will be

cancelled at Norfolk or

San Francisco.
Due to popularity of

this service and postal
facility limitations on

recovery ships, the co-

ordinator for Task Force
140 will accept only 6

Cont. on back page

ments.&quot;
Entries for floats re-

presenting this theme

will be received soon.

Anyone desiring more

information may contact

Gil Jenkins or Dr. Chase
Miller.

LiLinna, EL
i40 lio. Senate

Indinnanolis,

Rainelle Davis is

Local Boys Are MC Announcers

Two local boys, Gail
Hammond and Bill Lein-

inger, bothof Akron and
both juniors at Manches-—

ter College, are among
seven Manchester stu-

dents serving as sports
announcers over the Co-

llege radio station WBKE-
FM. The student announ-

cers will give play by
play accounts of most

Manchester College bas-
ketball games during the

current season, both at

home and away. WBKE-FM

may be heard at 89.5 on

the FM band.

Leininger is the son

of Mr. and Mrs. Marion
E. Leininger, R. 2, Ak-

ron, and Hammond is the

son of Mc. and Mrs. Fred
L. Hammond, R.2, Akron.

Liat Comp.
2 Ave.

4, Ind. 46204

Betty Crocker

Rainelle Davis has
been named 1969 Betty

Crocker Homemaker of

Tomorrow winner at the

Mentone school on

_

the

basis of her score in a

written knowledge and

attitude test on home-

making given senior

girls December 3.
Her achievement has

made her eligible for

state and national sch-

olarships. She has al-
so been awarded an es-

pecially designed silver
charm from General Mills,
sponsor of the

_

Betty
Crocker Search for the

American Homemaker of
Tomorrow.

Rainelle is the daugh-
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Rich-

ard Davis, R. 1, Clay-
pool. She has been in
4-H for eight years, and
she feels this has given
her many experiences
needed in the homemaking
field.

Akron C of C Elects Stephen

George Stephen was

elected president of the

Akron Chamber of Com-

merce at a recent meet-

ing of the board of dir-

ectorse

Roy Meredith Addresses Lions

Roy Meredith, assist-

ant superintendent of

the Tippecanoe Valley
School Corporation, was

the guest speaker at

Tuesday night&#39; meeting
of the Mentone Lions

Club. He spoke on some

of the problems that

confront the nation to-

day. He noted the gen-
eration gap that exists

between young people and

adults. He said fami-
lies must take more re-

sponsibility with their

children in order to

guide them in the right
direction rather than

letting them grow up
without sufficient sup-
ervision. Today, com-

pared to past years, he

said we have everything
in the way of entertain-

ment, communications and

material things. Young
people, more than ever,

feel that something is

lacking. He said there

is an overemphasis on

money and material thi-

ngs. Meredith, a twenty
one year perfect attend-

ance Lion, reminded the

Lions that they must set

a better example for

young people and en-

courage them to make

better citizens of them-

selves.

The meeting was held

at Teel’s Restaurant

with thirteen members

and one guest present.
The meeting opened with

singing led by Roy Cox

and the invocation by
George Welch. President

Larry Pyle introduced
his guest, Ned Miller,

a prospective new memb-

er. The month of Janu-

ary has been set aside

as membership month. A

goal of 1,000,000 memb-

ers has been set by
Lions International in

connection with its 50th

anniversary.

Historical Society
Will Meet

The Fulton County His-
torical Society will

meet Thursday, February
6, at 7:30 p.m. in the

Edison Room at Rochest-
er. Members are urged
to bring guests. Re-

freshments will be serv-

ed.

ISU Offers
Local Classes

Indiana State Univer-

sity will offer two eve-

ning extension classes

at Logansport High Sch-

ool during the spring
semester beginning Feb.

6 from 6 to 9 p.m.
The courses are Re-

search in Education (Ed-
ucation) and Juvenile De-

linquency (Sociology).
Both will offer three

hours credit.
Persons interested in

enrolling may complete
registration and pay

fees at the first ses-

sion. Fees are $15 per
semester for credit and

non-credit students.

More information about

the courses may be ob-

tained by contacting
Roger Childress, princi-
pal of Crown Point High
School, representative
Extended .Services.

Other officers elected

were Glen Lowman, vice

president, and Dale
Sheetz, secretary-treas-—
urer.

New board members are

Randall Leininger, Gil
Jankins and Dr. Charles
Miller.

Talma School
is Burgalized

Thieves broke a window
at the back of the Talma

school to gain entry re-

cently. They took $2-$3
in coins from a pencil
and paper dispensing ma-

chine located onthe se-

cond floor.
The theft was discov—

ered by the janitor, Carl

Dick, early Tuesday.

Indians To Be

Club Topic

The Akron Woman’s Club
will meet Feb. 6 at the

library basement at

1:30 p.m.
Mr. and Mrs. LW.

Shultz of N. Manchester
will display items and
talk about the Indians

of our area.

‘Y. ACOMMUNIT

CALENDAR

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 5
Akron Band Parents

will meet in the band

room. Everyone is urged
to attend.

The Mentone War Mothers

will meet at 1 pem. at

the home of Mrs. Viola
Funnell for the regular

meeting and installation
of officers.

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 6

Akron OES will meet

at 7:30 pem.e in the Ma-

sonic ‘temple. --



EDITORI

The report from the

State Department of Pub-

lic Instruction leaves
little doubt that de-

partment does not plan
to approve two high
school facilities for

the Tippecanoe Valley
School Corporation, and

the old sides are form-

ing and again we hear,
&quo lost our school,
when do you lose yours,”
and “If we build one

high school, Akron and

Mentone will die.&quot Hav-

ing businesses in both

towns and living ina

township that has lost

its highschool, we have

probably agreed with

both statements. But,
aren’t we overlooking

the true problem, that

of educating our child-

ren in the best manner

possible to prepare them

for a future that is at

best never certain and

that is subject to con-

stant upheaval and re-

vision?
Instead of rushing

pell-mell to join the

old factions that rage
against each other, we&#39

like to suggest a third

alternative, one that is

interested only in good
education, whether it

comes in one or

_

two

packages and whether it
is tied with green and

white or black and gold
or acombination of five

colors, that doesn’t

care if the school is
called Akromen or Men-

akron or Tippy High and
that couldn’t care less

if the team became the

Flying Bulls, the Bull

Flies, or the Tippy Tip-
plers--and that would

like to see the honor

roll students receive
the acclaim given the

top basketball players.
This “group™ doesn&#39;t
care where the school is

located, but does care

that it is a good one.

By this we mean it should
have good teachers, good
equipment and be attrac-

tive and sound enough
the children don’t de-

velop a phobia attend-

ing it. Along with this
we would like to have a

price tag that we could
all afford without hav-
ing our tax rate soar

too high and without

having friends and nei-

ghbors become enemies.
It seems there surely

can be a compromise be-

tween the two groups
that would be satisfact-

ory toall and would get
on with education. One

suggestion is included
in Lee Norris&#39; letter
to the editor.

Another sug gestion
would locate the high
school in one or the
other of the towns and

the junior high in the

other town. That way
each town would have its

school, but there would
be a consolidated high

school to enrich the

children&#39;s curricula.
In addition, existing

buildings could be used,
with new additions, of

course, becoming p a rt

of a campus-type arran-

gement that has much ap-

peal in that students
of various classes share
the same facilities, gym,

cafeteria, etc. With
this plan, schools could

be maintained at three

sites, Akron, Burket and
Mentone, instead of the
four involved in build-

ing a centralized coun-

try school, andthe fire

protection, water, pol-
ice protection, etc.

would not be separate
items. Each town would

&quot;benefit&qu from increased

traffic, because a jun-
ior high school would
have as many extra-cur-

tricular activities as a

high school (some par-
ents say more.) There

are undoubtedly draw-
backs to this plan,as
there are to any plan,

but it does have merit
and it would permit more

of the “pay as we go&
basis that has had much

support.
There is always the

possibility of relieving
the crowded condition
with temporary class-

rooms, but this does not

seem the right answer

until we have something
concrete in mind that

will solve the end prob-
lem. Erecting temporar-
ies without a final plan
would be like the house-—

wife who paints her liv-

ingroom and perhaps,
gets newdrapes or a new

carpet but who puts off

getting the new couch
until she can afford it.

By the time other ex-

penses have been met,
she often finds the room

is not only ready to be
redecorated again but

that it still contains
the same old couch.

The sixty percent of
the students who don&#39;

go on to college after

high school should also
be remembered in these

Plans, and it would be

hoped that the possibil-
ity of our corporation&#39;s
joining the area voca-—

tional school would be

given serious consider-
ation.

In addition to

suggestions, we

certain there are other

suggestions that could
be the basis of a comp-

romise and that seem far

more likely to succeed
than continued meetings

of the two groups (why
not meet together?) or

attempts to split the

corporation or to move

parts of areas into ex-

isting school corpora-
tions.

This corporation was

formed to better educate

our children, or so we

were told, and it is
time to bury the hatch-

et, forget selfish mot-

ives and differences
and get down to the mat-

ter at hand, the best
education possible for

our children.

these

are

Whateseaver
Things

Death. That’s a mor-

bid subject, isn’t it?
It is certainly a sub-

ject that is usually
discussed in a hush-hush

tone. And for many just
to mention the possibl-
ity of it sends cold

chills down their spine.
But whether we want to

talk about it or not,
one thing is for certain
--we are all going to

have to face it.
One reason we hesitate

to discuss death in a

proper fashion is the

fact that we fear death.
Because it is unknown

to us, because we have
never experienced it,
because we do not know

what it is like, we are

afraid of it. Fear, you
see, is so often caused

by ignorance. When we

don&#39; have some know-

ledge about something
then we have a tendency

to be afraid of it.
That&#39; why some of us

are glad the Carpenter
came our waye He gave

us some knowledge of the

subject.
Now I&#39 not knocking

the way we speak of

death nor trying to be-

little our efforts tc

pay respect. What I&#3

saying is that too of-

ten we fail to take a

realistic look at death.
We treat it as though
it is a horrible thing,

a monster, a dreaded

experience. I wonder if

the reason we treat it

like that is because
this is the way death

appears to be

_

to the

most of us?

Maybe we never stopped
to think that the same

Creator who gave us this
beautiful thing that we

call life is the same

one who also made death
a part of the Plan. How
is it that we can on one

hand call one of His
gift&#39 a beautiful thing
and in the next breath
say His other gift is

awful? Does His nature

change like that? We
think not. We feel that

He is indeed the same

“yesterday, today, for-
ever.&quot;

The problem is that we

take His gifts without

taking Him. You see,
we use life, live it to

it*s fullest, without
ever stopping to think

where it comes from,
Who is responsible for
it. Then one day, some-—

times suddenly, we are

face to face with the
other gift of His=-o ften
unprepared for  it--

and we curse it. We have
known, since we were old

enough to understand,
that everyone must die.

But we have put off

thinking about it, get-
ting prepared for it,

and it catches us un-

able to cope with it.
Followers of the Man

of Galilee have a heal-
thy attitude toward de-—
ath. They bel on g

to the Creator. How was

it that little Jewish
tent-maker said it?

“Whether we live or die,
then, we belong to the

Lord.&quot; It was faith
like that that led him

to say, “As for me, the
hour has come for me tc

be sacrificed; the time
is here for me to. leave

if The Editor

aa
™
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Jan. 24, 1969

Dear Editor,
In your article about

the school board meet-

ing, you point our many
errors in the State re-

port to the board.
The vote by the people

of TVSC for two schools
was given on misrepre-

sentation and falsehood
also. You can&#39 argue
with “pay as you go&q if

it&#39; possible. But you
can&#39; build two schools

for less than one. If

so, let&#39;s go back and
build five and maybe get

a refund. These figures
were so misused in the

discussion and advertis-—
ing.

You

ample
Ihave a good ex-

in your paper.
There were two papers.

They combined in one

ownership. This then

brought about printing
on the same presses.
Now we have only one

paper. Because it&#39;
more economical.

It seems some think

Summit News...

Miss Joan Kroft at-

tended a birthday party
Sunday afternoon in hon-

or of Glenda Marks’ 11th

birthday.
Mr. and Mrs. Elwood

Arthur were Monday sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Harvey Arthur and

daughters in honor of
Elwood Arthur’s birth-—

day.
Mrs. Bob Miller spent

Wednesday evening with
Mrs. Don Personette while
the men went coon hunt-—

ing.
On Thursday evening,

Mr. andMrs. Don person-
ette and family were

guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Ernest Miller in honor

of Amy’s third birthday.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Rob-

ertson and sons spent
Saturday evening with

Mr. andMrs. Don Person-

ette and family.
Mrs. Lyle Butt and

sons and Mrs. Earl Butt

were in Wabash Monday.
Recent callers at the

home of Mr. and Mrs. Lyle
Bammerlin were Mrs. Earl

Butt, Mrs. Barbara Mc-

Kinney and Christa, Dean

Rager and children. Wal-

ter, Alga and Lauri Shoe-

maker, Mr. andMrs. Paul

Fites, Mrs. Joe Boswell
and Tom and his friend,
Mr. and Mrs. Don Walters,
Donna, Natalie, and Jeff
Fites and Mr. and Mrs.

Roy French.
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Arthur and daughters
spent Sunday with her

mother, Mrs. Ralph Al-
derfer.

the towns will die if
the high schools are

gone. If so, “Let them
die.” The school&#39;s pur-

pose - is not to support
towns. The town is not

a -benefactor to the
school. The school pays

for any service the town

supplies.
Reorganization of scho

ols to be done pro-
perly should forget a-
bout township lines. If

TVSC is to havea school,
center it between neigh-

boring schools and equa-—
lize the fringe areas

to the nearest school.
TVSC would lose some and

Trecelve some.

The method of nine
months school and three

vacation was establish-
ed for the farmer when
we were ninety percent

farmers. I see no ap-
plication today. If the

school is operated a-

round the year, with
of the students taking

vacation each

_

three

months, you have the ef-

fect of 25% more room

at once. Also the sum-

mer months you add would
be the least overhead in

operation.
Now TVSC has all the

overhead costs of sup-
erintendents, secretar-

les, ete. to coordinate
the corporation and none

of. the benefits it was

to produce.
Iamsorry to say thus

far my son has not had
as good an opportunity
in education as I did.

I know you&#39 say “It
can’t be done.”

I say “Old Man Can* t

never tried.”

Lee E. Norris

tablished 1889,
NEWS, established 1930.

Offices at Akron and Mentone, Indi-
ana. Mailing a

Box 217 Box 427
Akron, Ind. 46910 Mentone, Ind. 46539

Telephone numbers:
Akron 893-4433 Mentone 353-3985

Out of State — $4.00 per year

OUR AIM is three fold: To serve our

readers with the latest news of the
Mentone and Silver

this life. I have done

my best in the race, I

have run the full dis-
tance, I have kept the

faith. And now the

prize of victory is wa-

iting for me.-.&quot

By Donald E. Wildmon



Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

Many up to-date farmers over the country are

dropping into the habit of naming their farms

and having nicely printed letter heads and en-

velopes for the correspondence of the owner and

their family.
Wealth confers no particular fame that will

do us good. It is honor and integrity that st-

ands firm and can face all men. The poor man;

the medicore can have as much honor as the rich-

este

Making others believe that they know more than

we do will make us popular, but we always work

it the other way and always know more than any-

body else.

The Mollenhour sawmills burned down at Mentone

last Wednesday evening about eight o&#39;clock, It

was aframe structure and the blaze made a light

in the sky that was seen for milese The loss

will be considerable.
Dr. Frank P. Bitters, of Rochester, visited

last Sunday with Akron relatives, hustling

home on the early train Monday morning to stick

type or write purgent editorials on the Roch-

ester Daily Republican where he is now employ-

ed.

We are told that John C. Meredith has pur-

chased the large Palace barn and will be rend-

ered possession some time between this date and

March lst.

The Illinois man who dropped dead while he was

not overcome by his physi-
by his violent rage. The

man who whips a horse is invariably a man with

a bad temper not under decent controle

Mreand Mrs. P.I. Hedges and daughter return-

ed to their home at Charleston,I1l.,last Thurs-

day noon after a nice visit with his sister,

Mrs. W. We Buck, and family.

40 YEARS AGO

William Greepke has been named as the new man-

ager of the Akron Basket Factory which is own-

ed by W. Ce Redmon and Sons of Peru.

Dre Shaffeer of No. Manchester presented the

Manchester College with a farm which is locat-

ed near Liberty Mills as a gift. The farm

contains 283 acres.

Dre and Mrs. We E. Hosman left Tuesday for

New Orleans where Dr. Hosman plans to take a

post-graduate course in Phyio-Theraphye They

plan to be gone several monthse

The gum chewing record of the world is still

held at Columbia City. Harold Redman, 16, of

that city crammed 130 sticks of Wrigley&quo Spear-

ment gum in his mouth and succeeded in chewing

it until it was the size of a baseball. He

drank three quarts of watere The first hour

he chewed 35 sticks. Young Redman consulted a

physician Sunday morning because of abadly sw-

ollen jawe
Born to Mre and Mrs. Ralph Whittenberger a

daughter who has been named Helen Louisee

The different stations announced that the gas—

oline prices were cut in this city Wednesday,

two cents on the gallon. The prices now being

regular gas 18.4 and high test 21.4. The ker-

osens price remains the same.

The town of America is now owned by three

families. It was once a thriving Wabash county

towne It was founded shortly after the organ-

ization of Wabash county in 1835. After the

Big Four Railroad was building in Northern Ind-

jana it missed America. Without a railroad

it declined very rapidly. In 1881, the post

office was done away with and today there are

just three families left theres

25 YEARS AGO

Mrs. George C. Baum attended a reception in

Indianapolis Tuesday for Mary Pickford, spon-

sored by the Infantile Paralysis committees

Bette Showalter Marshall has accepted a part—

time position in the office of the AKron News.

Mrs. Martha Smith of Warsaw,Mr.e and Mrse Roy

Smith and Marion Latimer of Mentone and Mr. and

Mrs. Ray Robinson of Silver Lake were guests of

Mrs. Effie Robinson and Alzada Sunday.

The Sieze Bunco Club was entertained Monday

evening by Mrse Don Smith, assisted by Miss

Lillie Tucker. Mrse Graydon Roe was voted in-

to the club.
Word has been received from Mrs. Marion Ge-

rig that her brother, Pfc.Jack Burrows, is now

stationed in Indiae
10 YEARS AGO

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Harshamn are the parents

of a son, Kevin Dale, born Sundaye

Forrest Higgins has returned to his home

after visiting several weeks in Delray Beach,

Fla. with his daughter, Mrs. Glen Rauth, and

family. Mrs. Higgins stayed in Florida for an

extended visit.

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Byrd and daughters re-

turned by plane Wednesday to Mexico City after

visiting the past week with friends in Akrone

AKRON

Ce Pi
Mr. and Mrs. Vern

Sanders of Rochester

called on Mr. and Mrs.

Dow Landis Wednesday
afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Gutwein and family of

Francesville spent Sun-

day afternoon with Mr.

and Mrs. Dow Landis.

Mr. and Mrs. Phillip
Cohee and family of Ro-

chester called on Mr.

and Mrs. Dow Landis

Sunday evening.
Mrs. Chas. Huppert re-

turned to her home on

Tuesday froma three-we-

ek visit with her dau-

ghter and husband, Mr. -

and Mrs. Homer Gooch

and daughter who live

in Ft. Myers, Fla. She

accompanied her daught~
er, Beverly Huppert and

Mrs. Forrest Metz of

Leesburg who were driv-

ing down for a vacation.

Mr. andMrs. Gary Hup-

pert entertained on Sun-

day at their home in

Huntertown the follow—

ing people: Mre and

Mrs. Wm. Huppert of Ak-

ron, Mr. and Mrs. Wa-

yne Huppert and chil-

aren Michael and Dean of

Bremen, andMr. and Mrs.

Chas. Bucher and child-

ren, Cindy and Brian of

Ft. Wayne honoring the

birthday of Mrs. Wm.

Huppert.

Rev. Claude Fawns and

Donald Caldwell attend-

ed church services at

the Gilead and Ebeneezer

United Methodist Church-

es on Sunday morning
where Rev. Fawns was the

guest speaker. Rev. Nor-

man Nightengale, the re-

gular pastor, and family

were called to Ohio to

attend funeral services

for a brother-in-law.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Moore and Joe were Mr.

and Mrs. Robert Leckrone

of No. Manchester, Mr.

and Mrs. Ray Clark of

Silver Lake, andMr. and

Mrs. Doug Moore of Ak-

ron. The occasion was

the anniversaries of

Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Moore

and Mr. and Mrs. Leck-

rone.

Mr. and Mrs. Dave Ul-

rey of Manchester spent
Saturday with Mr. and

Mrs. Vernon Nelsone

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon

Nelson were Sunday gue-
sts of Mr. and Mrs. Merl

Nelson of Atwood,
Mrs. Hollis Brown of

Illinois, Mr. and Mrs.

Merl Nelson of Atwood

were recent guests of

Mr. andMrs. Vernon Nel-

son.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Bos-

well had as guests over

the weekend, their dau-

ghter and husband, Mr.

and Mrs. Don Walters of

Ft. Wayne and their son

Tom from St. Louis, Mo.

also, Tom&#3 friend from

Martinsville, Wendy Mc-

Kelfriesh.

School Will
Close Earty

Students in the Akron

school will be dismiss—

ed early at 2:50 pemes

February 4.

—_
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Te
Meet At

Leiters Ford

The Fulton County

Toastmasters Club met

Wednesday at the Wil-

Wood Cafe in Leiters

Ford.
The new president,

Dean Baker, introduced

Lloyd Morgan for the

table topics. Speakers
for the evening were MT.

Baker using the topic
“Entertainment in Speak-

ing&q and Harold Hyatt
using the topic, “A New

Toastmaster&#39;s Program.”
Evaluating their

speeches were Jack Deal

and Gilbert Enyart. The

closing quotation was

given by Weldon Sherrard.

The next meeting will

be Feb. 12 at the Wil-

Wood Cafe. Anyone int-

erested in seeing the

Toastmasters in action

should contact Allen J.

Finke, Kewanna, Bob Mc-

Lochlin, Rochester, or

Dean Baker, Akron.

INCOME

Tax Service

FEDERAL and STATE

NOTARY PUBLIC

Ruth A. Hileman

(Thelma Kuhn Tax Office)

893-4577

AKRON CHAPTER

KAPI?A DELTA PHI SORORITY

B CHARITY

AB MOOSE LODGE -

ee
L

Music by Huck

Time: 9 pm

BALL

ROCHESTER

SNACK BAR - $1.50 DONATION

Finn’s Band

- 1 am.

FEBRUARY 8, 1969

Tichets will be sold at the door

Sonoc Products Compa
AKRON, INDIANA

HA OPENI FO

Production Workers
LIBERAL FrinGE BENEFITS

Apply At Olffice

Monday Thru Friday 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Saturday 8:00 A.M. to 12:00

An Equal Opportunity Employer

w
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News of the Tippecanoe Area

The Tippecanoe Lucky
Clovers 4-H Club met at

the school cafeteria on

Tuesday night and elect-

ed officers. John Smith
is president; Greg Ross,
vice pres.; Dave Ross,

secy,; Bob Faulkner is

treasurer; Jeff Heck,

song leaders Rex Hecka-

man, recreation leader;
Bruce Grimm, health and

safety and Ed Rock, re-

porter. Dues were set

at 50¢ per member. Re-

freshments were served

at the close of the eve-

ninge The next meeting
will be Feb. 10 at the

school.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. andMrs. Wm. Mor-

iarty and family were

Karen McCormick of No.

Liberty and Julia Mori-

arty.
Lisa Blackford, daugh-

ter of Mre and Mrs. Dale

Blackford, celebrated

her eighth birthday on

Thursday night. Marla

Martin was a supper gu-
este

Janet and Julia Mori-

arty, students at Indi-

ana State University,
spent last week with

their parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Moriarty and

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Martin.
Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren spent Saturday
night at the home of Mr.

and Mrs. Welcome Warren

and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Men-

ser and family of Lake

of the Woods and Kristi

Jones of Tippecanoe were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Robt. Men-

ser.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Markley and kathy of Ro-

chester spent Friday at

the home of Mrs. Laura

Baer.

Mre and Mrs. Robert

Snyder and Kathy of So.

Bend were Sunday visit-

ors of Mr. and Mrs. Eric

Wiland and Becky and

Mrs. Ida Weiland. They
all visited Mr. andMrs.

Harvey Hollar and family

in the afternoon and

helped himcelebrate his

birthday.

REBUILDING
SERVICE

on

@ Starters
@ Generators

@ Engines
GILLILAND

Auto
Machine Co.

115 E. 4th St

Mrs. Treva Moore and

Mrs. Larry Woziak were

guests of honor Sunday
at the Moore home for a

surprise birthday cele-
bration. Present were

Larry Wozniak and fami-

ly of Barbee Lake, Mr.

and Mrs. Robt. McCorkle

and family, Mr. andMrs.
Richard Schmucker

=

and

family of Warsaw and Mr.

and Mrs. Michael Mont-

gomery and family.
Ryval Fites, Margie
Fites, Janet and Julia

Moriarty, Karen Moriar-

ty and Karen McCormick
attended the ISU-Valpar-

aiso basketball game
Saturday night at Valpo.

Mr. and Mrs. Philip
Anderson had as Sunday

dinner guests Mrs. Iris

Anderson, Mr. and Mrs.

Dennis Anderson and fam-

ily and Jim Anderson,
all of Mentone, and Ter-

ry, Tony and Tammy And-

erson of Bourbon.

The Tippecanoe Commun-

ity Missionary Society
met Monday at the home

of Mrs. Dale Marks with
nine members and three

guests, Mrse Eldon McIn-

tire, Mrs. Chester Lem-

ler and Mrs. Warren Mc-—

Intire, present. The

president, Mrs. William

Blackford, opened with

prayer and conducted the

meeting in which the

society agreed to sup-
port the same organiza-
tions they did last year.

Mrs. Treva Moore gave
devotions andMrs. Sarah

Blackford gave the les-

son. Mrs. Wm. Blackford

conducted a relay game,
and closed the meeting
with a poem. Refresh-
ments were served by Mrs.

Marks and Mrse Wayne
Kreft. The February

meeting will be at the

home of Mrs. James Gab-

harte

The Jolly Workers 4-H

Club met Tuesday at the

Tippecanoe school and

elected Debbie Grimm as

president; Ivana Rock,
vice pres.$3 Debbie Kreft

as secretary; Lorri Mc-

Intire as treasurers

Anna Worsham, health and

safety; Tanya Grimm,
song leader} Carla Kreft

is recreation leader,
and Jackie Walters is

reporter. Refreshments
were served.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Shive-—

ly and family of Lafay-
ette spent the weekend

at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Russell Shively.
Sunday afternoon visit

ors of Mrs. Laura Baer

were Mr. andMrs. Donald
Baer and Lisa of Misha-
waka and Jasper Baer of
So. Bend.

TAX TIME

ROCHESTER

Adding Machines

Olivetti - Underwood Electric

Only $109.50

Victor Electric Only $99.50

HON FILE CABINETS - 2 & 4 drawer, 2 models, 4 colors

ADLER TYPEWRITERS - 8 models

H. J. LEASE OFFICE MACHINES

NEXT TO BERKWAY

In Mentone Phone Bill Reed 353-4022 after 6:00 p.m.

SPECIALS

Phone 223-3683

&lt;A ewa wert

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Elliott were Mr.

Mrs. Wm. Elliott and

Sara Lynn.
Mr. andMrs. Eric Wei-

land and Becky and Mrs.

Ida Weiland hada birth-

day dinner Sunday in

honor of Harvey Hollar&#39;s

birthday. Other guests
were Mrs. Hollar and

family.
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest

Heighway and family of
Roanoke were Sunday sup-

per guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Russell Shively.

Mr. and Mrs. Herman

Martin and family and
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Mor-

larty of Ft. Wayne and

Karen McCormick of No.

Liberty were Saturday
night guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Martin and fam-

ily.
Mrs. Harvey Elliott

was a Monday dinner gu-
est of her sister and

husband, Mr. and Mrse

Wm. Bowman, Mishawaka.

Other guests were Mr.

and Mrs. Waldermar Bow-

man of Mishawaka.
Mrs. Wendell Moriarty

was a Sunday dinner gu-
est of Mr. and Mrs. Rus-

sell Moriarty and fami-

ly.
Mrs. Larry McPherron

and family of Plymouth
spent Monday with her

parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Russell Shively.

At the Bell Memorial
Public Library:

No new fiction has a-

rrived this week but we

did get some interest-—

ing non-fiction.

Concerning Dis sent

and Civil Disobedience
by Abe Fortas, Associate

Justice of the Supreme
Court of the United Sta-

tese In this book, the

author tells us how non-

violent dissent can suc-

cessfully achieve rev-

olutionary goals within

the laws, institutions

and traditions of our

democratic society.
Heirlooms by Margaret

T. Applegarth. Imper-
ishable quotations in

prose and poetry from

across the centuries to

delight all lovers of

God, nature, home, chil-

dren, art, books, ani-

mals, travel and their

fellow man.

If you are planning on

doing some traveling
this summer we have the

new editions of the Mo-

bile Travel Guides for

ou st and Sou en-

States, Calitormia and
the West, Northwest and
great Plains.

We have received as a

gift from the Columbia
Broadcasting Co., the

book John Fitzgerald

Kennedy—-As We Remember
TM. is iS a Large,
fully illustrated book

on the life of the late
President.

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

CQUEPPED TO suPrtY AlL

YOUR PRINTING MEEOS

Phone 342-2905

Mentone School
News

Members; of the third
grade wilt attend the

Shrine Circus in Fort

Wayne on Friday as part
of a group from Kosci-
usko county. They will
leave Mentoneat 11 a.m.

and arrive at Warsaw at

11:30, leaving there at

noon for Ft. Wayne. The
local group should re-

turn to Mentone at 6:30

p.m
Club pictures will be

taken Friday, January
31, from8&amp;:3 a.m. until
2:20 p.m. by members of
the annual staff.

Palestine News

A correspondent for
this areais still need-

ed. If you are interest-
ed, please contact Ann

Sheetz at NEWS office.

Fe Births
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Laing

of Logansport are the

parents of a daughter,
Elizabeth Anne, 8 lbs.

3 oZe, born Jan. 13th.
The mother is the forme

Shelia Fitzgerald, and

the grandmother is Mrs.

Iris Fitzgerald of Men-

tone.

Mr. aadMrs. Donald L.

Drudge, R. 5, Warsaw,
are the parents of a 7

pound 14 ounce son born

Tuesday, Jan. 21. The

mother is the former
Sue Ann Baker. Matern-

al grandparents are Mr.
and Mrs. Max Re. Baker

of Warsaw, and paternal
grandparents are Mr. and

Mrs. Lester Drudge of R.
2, Silver Lake.

I

here.

YOUR BANKER:

Your Financial Partner

Whe you have a bank account

here...you can call upon us

for savings service... check-

ing account service... loans
...all other banking matters

—including sitting down and

talking over your financial

problems. Do all your banking

an rmers

———)» 1
ie



MENTONE

Conver

Mr. and

=

Mrs

bowser and tamil

and Mrs. Fred Len

Stanley Yeiter
{lv of Atwood.

AE
»

and

Sullivan

komo sat

with Mr

Jotinson and fara

Larry livan az

Nelson ish, bot ho
Leonard wood, Mo. Ho

tal, were alse week— bn
callers.

Mr. and Mrs. win. L.

Everman and Steven and

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Wood of

Goldsmith were Sunday

dinner guests of Mrs.
Goldie Kesler.

Set. Larry Sullivan
has been transferred to

the Ft. Leonard Wood, Mo.
army hospital from Chan-

ute Field, Rantoul, Ill.
where he is recuperating
from injuries sustained

in Vietnam.

Mre and Mrs.

Teel, and Mrs.
Halterman

Lillian

home ot

Mrs. Alan

and Mrse Robert

Jones called at a Fort

Wayne funeral home Sun-

day to pay respect toa

cousin, Charles J. Stea-

per. Mrs. Steager was

the former Joy Golding.
On their return they

visited another relative

at the Merry Manor Nur-

Sing Home.

Mr. and Mrs. Hershel

Teel and Mrs. Snowden

Halterman visited Mrse

Lillian Witham at the

home of her daughter,
Mrs. Alan Rovenstine,

on Sunday.

Hershel

Snowden
visited Mrs.

Witham at the

her daughter,
Rovenstine.

Mr.

Miss Terri Stuckey,
Miss Mary Alvey of South

Bend, spent their Semes-

ter vacation at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Tom Alvey
and family The girls
are both in nurses* traim

ing.

Mrs. Chloe Griffis

spent several days last

week with Mr. and Mrs.
Howard Holbrook in War-

sawe

Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Jones, visited Mr. Joneg

brother, Leonard Miller,
Friday at the Plymouth
hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Smith
were Sunday dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Tom Alvey
Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Horn were weekend guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Mike

Colpert and David, of
Fort Wayne.

A family birthday get-
to-gether was held Sun-

day at the home of Will-
iam Cochran, in honor of
three birthdays, Eddy
Cochran, Rodney Stine

and Laura Cochran. Oth-

ers attending were Mrs.
Edward Cochran, anti fam-

ily, Mrs. Adam Cochran,
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Stine

re
and sons of Warsaw, Mr.

and Mrs. Robert Hartzel

and son of Etna Green

Richard Cochran, Fort

Wayne, and Adam Cochran

of Mentone.

A birthday dinner was

served at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Dewey Whet-

stone, Sunday for Mr.

Allen Grindle and Mrs.

Kenneth Towne. Others

present were Mrs» Allen

Grindle, and family of

Warsaw, Mrs. Kenneth

Towne of South Bend,

and Larry Leslie.

BIRTHDAY HONORED

The belated Christmas
dinner held by the Grif-

fis family also honored
the birthday of their

mother, Mrse Chloe Grif-
fis. The dinner was at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Gilbert Griffis and in-

cluded as guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Hol-

brook, Mr. and Mrs. Robt.
Holbrook and daughters,

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Boggs
and family, Mr. and Mrs.

Wm. Griffis and son of

Griffis and son,

guest of honor.
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MILLER’S L.P. GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor

100 ih. CYLINDER AND BULK SERVICE

S00 ind 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE OR LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller
2 MILES NORTH OF AKRON

Richelieu

El¢

Kidney Beans

Ele

Sweet Peas

Elt

Spinach
Richelieu

Cut Green Beans

Elf

Mixed Vegetables

Green Shelled Beans 8/5

Elf

Red Beans

Navy Beans

Great Northern Beans

Donald Duck 46 oz. can

Grapefruit Juice

Thank You

Thank You

Apple Pie Filling
1 varieties to choese from

Favorite Cookies

6 varieties to choose from

Peach Pie Filling

3 /
Pillsbury Cake Mixes

HiC Drinks

32 oz. cans

Elf 46 oz. cans

Tomato Juice

Southern Freestone 2, size

Richelieu 4 oz. cans

Wagners Orange

46 oz. can orange - orange pineapple

a/si
Ripe Peach Halves

Pieces and Stems Mushrooms

Dainty Lunch Jellies

303 size Libby

Libby 303 size

Hunts 300 size

Hunts 300 size

Tomato Sauce

Elf 14 oz. bottle

Catsup
2¢ off box

Puffs Facial Tissu

Stewed Tomatoes

/

LeCal Peach Halves

Lo Cal Sliced Peaches

Richlieu 303 size cans

Cream Style
Richlieu 303 size cans

Whole Corn

Elf Tomatoes

Corn

Fav-o-rite regular or package

POTATO CHIP 39¢
Pillsbury

Cinamon Rolls 4 pkg. $1.00
Mrs. Filbert Golden 4

Margarine 2¢ off pkg. 4/
Webers - Your Choice

Honey Wheat or Rye Bread 4/
Dean’s

% &amp

Large 88 size

California Oranges
U- S. No.1 20 Ib. bag

POTATOES

Crisp

Carrots

Emperior Grapes

pt. 29¢

doz. 79¢

79¢

2 lb. bag 29¢

youre. tender humm WHOLE

Cut up Track Pack

Legs &a Thighs
Breasts

Pork Liver I 29
‘Platter Bacon Ib 6Stark & Wetzel

exines FRANKS

Grou Beef I 5
er Dollar

MENTONE

Burket, Mr. andMrs. Bob
and the



Eliza Anne White, 70,
R. 2, Akron, died Thurs-

day at the home of her

brother, E. E. (Bill)
White, Terre Haute, af-
ter an illness of one

monthe
The daughter of George

E. and Sidella May Adam-

son White, she was born
in Kosciusko county on

Oct. 20, 1898. She was

a member of the Olive

Bethel Church of God and

was a member of the Wo-

men&#39; Missionary Society
and the W.C.T.U.

Surviving are two bro-

thers, E.E. (Bill) White

of Terre Haute and Rev.

Claude L. White, Knights-
towne

Funeral services were

conducted Sunday after-

noon with the Haupert
funeral home in charge.

Eiler

Jayna Lynne Eiler, 9-

month old daughter of

Larry D. and Ellen Istok

Eiler, Ft. Wayne, died

Thursday after having
been in failing health

the past few months. A

twin sister died at

birth.

Surviving are the par-

ents, two brothers, Ja-

son, 3, and Justin, 2,
both at home; the pater-

nal grandparents, Mr.

and Mrs. Carroll Eiler,
R. 5, Warsaw; maternal

erandparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Lewis Istok, Ohio;
and the preat-prandpar-

ents, Mr. and Mrs. Rus-

sell Huffer, Warsaw, and

Mrs. Minnie Badger, An-

derson.

Funeral services were

conducted Monday at War-

saw with Rev. James Gab-

hart officiating. Bur-

ial was at Palestine.

Young
Walter J. Young, 67,

R. 1, Wabash, a former

Akron resident, died at

the Wabash county hosp-
ital Thursday after be-

ing a patient 17 days.
The son of Rev. Daniel

and Abeline Whitmyer
Young, he was born Oct.

1, 1901 inMiami county.
He married Ruth Blunk,
who survives, onDec. 7,
1923. He was an employee

of the Wabash Metal Pro-

ducts Co. and was a mem-

ber of the Elks and Moose

lodges.
Surviving with his

wife are two sons, Wal-

ter J. Young Jr., North

Manchester, and John C.

Young, with the U.S. Ar-

my in Germany; three

daughters, Mrs. Frank

(Donna) Pickard, Indian-

apolis, Mrs. Gene (Helen)
Staymate, No. Manchest-

er, andMrs. Emmet (Mar-
jorie) Taylor, Rel, Wa-

bash; five sisters, Mrs.

Sadie Hifey, Rochester,
Mrs. Viola Swick, Akron,
Miss Opal Young and Mrs.

Herbert Merten, both of

Mishawaka, Mrs. Ernest

Silveus, R. 1, Akron;

two brothers, Gordon of

Warsaw and Earl of Ro-

chester; 17 grandchild-
ren and one great-grand-

child.
Funeral services were

held Monday at Wabash.
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King Monument Company
See display across from the Town Fall.

Mentone EL 3-4375
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Newcastle Twp Trustee Report—
TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE S

(
ABSTRACT} REPORT OF RECEI

AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR THE (CALENDAR YEAR 1968
PTS

Newcastle Township, Fulton County

Funds jan.

Township SL1755°9
37.93

Sycamore Cemerery
Recreanon

Torals S1.243.72
Detail of Receipes

Source
TOWNSHIP FUND

Amount

mber
Total Township Fund

DOG FUND
Dog Tax from Assesor

‘otal Doe Fund
SYCAMORE CEMETERY

County Audicor
Total Sycamore Cemetery

County Auditor

County Auditor
Total Recreanon Fund

DISBURSEMENTS TOWNSHI
Pay of Trustee. Rent, Clerual
Help and Travel Expense

Geor aig

Elnora Craw
Books. Stationery, Prinung

and Advertising:
Monroe International In

Warsaw Offic © Supply
hereby certify ha the foregoi: is a true ai

and disbursement: of the above nam cowaship; that a complee and

ae y with all accompanying vouchers showing the

money by the township has been filedin pai

Joe Peterson $

Mentone Lite League ............8
nd

Disburse-
ments

$4,658.28
260.60
122.20

Maurice Rogers
DISBURSEMENTS DOG

Lucille Drudge
..

Maurice Rogers
Edwin Meredith

DISBURSEMENTS SYCAMORE
CEMETERY FUND

|

oy$22.

DISBURSEMENTS SUMME
RECREATION FUND

Correct staremen of the receips

annual

bee
the County Audiror, and that a copy of such anaual report

man of board. Saidtownship advisory E

taxpayer of the township.

is

report is subject to inspecdon by any

GLORGE CRAIG, Trustee

yaa

“was

Heiser

James A. Helser, 80,
No. Manchester, died at

the Veterans Hospital in

Ft. Wayne Tuesday after

a three weeks’ illness.

The son of George and

Lottie Mooberry Helser,
he was born June 2, 1888

in Dorchester, Neb. A

lifetime resident of the

community, he was a WW

I veteran. He married
Luara Perry Killman in

1918, and she preceded
him in death in 1959.

Survivors include one

daughter, Mrs. Golda Ho-

ver, Mis ha waka;four
step-daughters, Mrs.

Cleo LaRue, R.1, Silver

Lake, Mrs. Ruth LaRue,
Akron, Mrs. Chloie Ware,

Plymouth, Mrs. Charlotte

Shaver, Wayne, Mich.3
four brothers, John Hel-

ser, Franser, Mich., Roy
Helser, No. Manchester,
Robert Helser, Elkhart,
Ira Helser, Akron: one

sister, Mrs. Florence

Barton, No. Manchester;

two grandchildren and

three great-grandchild-
rene Three brothers

preceded him in death.

Funeral services were

held Friday at No. Man-

chester.

Fairchild

services for

Army Set. Dennis Me

Fairchild, 20, Akron,

who was killed in action

in Vietnam were conduct—

ed Tuesday at the Akron

United Methodist Church.

Rev. Daniel Bengston
officiated and

_

burial

at the Akron ceme-

tery with full military
rites being conducted by

personnel from Fort

Benjamin Harrisone
The Haupert funeral

home was in charge of

the arrangementSe

Sgt. Fairchild, orig-
inally listed as missing

in action, was reported
killed last Monday. He

was the 834th Hoosier

killed in the war.

Funeral

J.P. Court News

Those appearing in the

court of Justice Abe

Caldwell, Akron, recent-

ly have been Michael

Hall, Akron, false reg-
istration, $23.253 Larry

Gamble, Rochester, no

operator&#39;s license, $23.
253 JosephWolf, Roches—

ter, no operator&#39;s li-

cense, $23.253 James

Resiner, Silver Lake,
minor not accompanied

by parent transporting
alcoholic beverages,

$33.25.
Also, Roger Marshall,

Akron, Jerry Lester,
Mentone, and Carrol

Slone, Mentone, all

charged with being a

minor not accompanied
by parent and transport—
ing alcoholic beverages
and fined $38.25.

Slone was sent to the

Fulton County jail where

he will lay out his fine

at $5 per daye

Also, Emalene Kindig,
Rochester, driving left

of center, $19.25; Billy
Isley, Silver Lake, false

registration and reck-

less driving, $28.25 on

each charge; and James

Hammond, Roann, false,

registration, $28.25.

It’s an
ives’ tale that

cake mix cakes
in thei t,

cake mixes were inferior the

cakes they produced were tasty

only for a few hours. Today, the

cakes keep as beautifully as the

home baked variety — some

experts say it’s impossible to

tell which cake comes from a

“box” and which is from grand-
mother’s favorite recipe.

‘t keep well. ©
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Logansport State Hospital Co.
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._

Inst.

Healthwin Hospital T. P. Patient

Dr. Philip Clinger TB. Cattl&gt; test

Dr. Le! Hei i same 7
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News Of The
Beaver Dam Vicinity

Mr. and Mrs.

Smalley, Mr. and Mrs.
Gerald Smalley, Tammy,

Gary and Carla Jo, Mr.
and Mrs. Wayne Smalley
and Chris and Lori and
Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell

Tucker attended the
Sands family Christmas
dinner held Sunday at

the Burket Fireman&#39;s

Building. Mr. and Mrs.

Riley Parker were hosts.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-

er were Sunday supper g-
uests of his mother,Mrs.
Ethel Bucher, of the
Silver Creek community.

Wednesday supper gu-
ests of Mr. and Mrs.

Worden Perry and Amanda

Murphy were Mr. and Mrs.
Richard Hoffman and

children. Thursday call-
ers were Rev. J.F. Bald-

win, Mrs. Tom Helvey
and children of Urbanna,
Mrs. Harold Enyeart and

children and Mrs. Geo.
Ihnen. Weekend guests

were Lt. Col. and Mrs.

Dwight Groninger, Keith
and Anne of Indianapolis.

Mre and Mrs. Ernest

Heighway and Doug, Dave,
Debbie and Danny were

Saturday supper puests
of Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Heighway.
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald

Bullard of Warsaw were

Saturday evening callers
at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Archie Leckrone,
Jeff and Todd.

On Monday,
Mrs. Loyal

of Leesburg
daughter, Mrs.

ler and infant
called on Mr. and Mrs.

Fred Haney and family.
Mrs. Miller and her hus-
band are missionaries

in Africa and are home

on a six months&quot; leave.
They have been in Africa
for tive years.

Mr. and
Dale Haney

and their

Don Mil-

daughter

Sunday
of Mr.

Haney

dinner

and
BuUestus

Mrs. Fred

were her sister
and husband, Mr. and
Mrs. Winn Kowers, oft

Waterloo. In the eve-

ning, they attended a

family supper honoring,
Fred&#39;s birthday at the
home of Mr. and Mrs.
Raymond Adams, Phil,
Kent and Beth Ann. Oth-
ers attending were Fred

Haney Jr., Lisa, Lynelle
and Leigh Ann, Dr. and
Mrs. Leslie Haney, Dan-

ny, Mary Louise, Steve,
Susan, and David, Mre

and Mrs. Maurice Haney,
Kevin, Kathy and Keith,

Mr. andMrs. Winn Bowers
and Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Haney.
Mr. and Mrs. Harold

Miller called on her
mother, Mrs. Elva Wago-

ner, at Talma Sunday.
On Sunday, Mr. and

Mrs. Worden Perry called
at the Eddingfield Chap-
el in Wabash for Walter
Young who passed away
on Thursday. The Young
family and Perry family
have been good friends
for a number of years.

Paula Shireman, daugh-
terofMr. and Mrs. Paul

Shireman, spent the
weekend with her aunt,

Mr. andMrs. Jim Randall
and family of near Lees-
‘UT g.

Mrs.
still a

St.
in

Peter Hanstra is

patient at the
Elizabeth hospital

Lafayette where she

underwent surgery a week
ago. She would enjoy
cards.

Mrs. Eva Huffer was a

Sunday dinner guest of
her daughter and family,
Mr. andMrs. Dale Warren
and Dalene. In the aft-

ernoon, they called on

Mre and Mrs. Merl War-
ren of Ft. Wayne.

Mrs. Huffer called on

Mrs. Vesta Cole on Mon-

day evening.
Mrs. Don Poulson of

Etna Green called on Eva
Huffer Monday afternoon.

Read the label before
using insecticides and

follow directions exact-
ly, remind Purdue Uni-
versity extension ant-

omologists,.

GRASSR
OPION

THOMASVILLE, GA.,TIM-
ES-ENTERPRISE: &quot;Mu of

the present crime wave

that has been sweeping
the nation can be attrib-
uted to laxity in law

enforcement and to fail-
ure of the courts to

handle effectively and
promptly cases of the

kind coming before them.
And the U.S. Supreme
Court cannot excape re-

sponsibility for a share
in the breakdown of law,
as high court decisions
have shown favor to the

criminal element

=

and
failed to support the

rights of law-abiding
citizens.&quot;

WATERVILLE, WASH., EM-
PIRE-PRESS: ‘&#39; our

present welfare system

millions of our citizens
are kept in a state of

government—imposed econ-
omic bondage, without
the means or the incen-
tive to improve them-
selves. The worst effect

is on the children of
those dependent upon

welfare. It has achiev-
ed one objective, it’s
a disincentive for re-

cipients to work.... It
would appear that incen-

tives should be worked
into the program, along
with training of the

children of welfare re-

cipients so they know
that there is another

way of life in America.&quot;

—_—______..
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TELEVISION

SHUNK TV
Sales and Service

Mentone, Indiana
Road 1 sout 2 miles, west 1% miles

Black & I hite

phone EL 3-2875
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Also Available
In Queen and King Sizes

With Matching Box Springs

Spe

thi new sle induc
EXT FIRM MATTRES !

NEVER BEFORE OFFERED

AT THIS LOW PRICE

annoying holes.

Manufoctured by WOLF CORPORATION, Fort Wayne, indiana

S
for sale locally by

ths Furniture
AKRON 893-7041

i off to introdu

WITH d
FABRIC PROTECTOR

Treated Fabric resists watery and

oily stains, Retards soiling

C

Ortho Back Aid Mattress
SLEE ENGINEER with camfortable, edge-to-edge support.

EXTR BUOYANC with quilted foam top, deep cotton cushioning.

LON LIF Built for years of comfortable sleep. No bulges, bumos or

|

TREATED

9
Matching box

springs, same price



Scatter Club
Elects Officers
The Riverview Scatter

Club met recently at the

home of Mrs. Jerry Cris-

ner of Warsaw to elect

officers for the coming
year.

The meeting was opened
by Mrs. Evelyn Crisner,
and the pledge to the

flag was given by June

Reed. Meditation was

given by Evelyn Crisner.
Roll call was answered

by ten members who told

what they received for

Christmas. One guest
and four children were

also present.
The lesson on &quot;

to Committees&quot; was given
by Mrs. Sharon Brown and

Mrs. June Reed.

The song of the month

was led by Donna Shep-
hard, and was followed

by a short business

meeting. A thank you
card from the Dallas Rit-

ter family was read.

The officers elected

were June Reed, presi-
dents; Evelyn Crisner,
vice president; Sharon

Brown, secretary; and

Beverly Reid, treasurer.

The remainder of the

evening was spent play-
ing games with prizes
going to Mrs. Joan Sec-

rist, Mrs. Bev. Reidand
Mrs. Shirley Grimm.

Mrs. Joan Secrist re-

ceived a birthday gift
and also won the door

OPEN 6 to 9 -

MISS LOIS

prize. The next meetin
will be held Feb. 2
with Mrs. Joan Secrist

as hostess and Mrs. Pat
Dunnuck as co-hostess.

Refreshments were

served by Mrs. Crisner
and Mrs. Lila Crisner.

DID YOU KNOW?

Mrs. Lavon Stout was

a Sunday guest of her

mother, Mrs. E.D. Spei-
cher, south of Wabash.

Mentone Homemakers Club Meets

The Mentone Homemakers
Extension Club held the

January meeting at the

home of Mrs. Elmer Sar-

ber, who was assisted by
Mrs. Ina Davis.

Eighteen members and

one child were present.
The meeting was open-

ed by the vice president
Mrs. Alice Secrist who

led in singing &quot;America
the Beautiful” and re-

peating the pledge to

the flag and the creed.

Mrs. Mary Borton read
the history of the song
of the inonth, “Home

Sweet Home,&qu and members

joined in Singing it.
Meditation was given

by Mrs. Ina Davis using
short meditations from

the club book, “God&#39;

Song,&qu andthe 8th Psalm

and a portion of the

9th.
Health ana safety re-

marks were given by Mrs.

Bertha Curless. on flu

shots.
Mrs. Minnie Busenburg

gave garden remarks.
The new president,

Mrs. EulaSmith, review-—

VIOLA’S HOUSE OF BEAUTY

February Special!
PERMANENT WAVE NOW $6.95

Regular $10.95

EVENINGS BY APPOINTMENT

MISS ROSE

Phone 893 - 4333

KOCHESTER, INDIANA

SPECIAL DISCOUNTS

ON ALL FURNITURE

BAILEY’ LAKESI FURNITU
HI-WAY 14 ACROSS FROM AIRPORT

We Stock LA-Z-BOY Chairs

Open 9 to 9 - 6 Days

PHONE 223-5248

Custom Kitchen
PLANNING

Free Estimates Gladly Given

ALL TYPES AND PRICES
WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jct. S. RK 13 and 114 North Manchester, Phene 962-2248

ed new books with the

members.
The secretary’s re-

port was read by Mrs.
Genevieve Warren, and

the treasurer&#39;s report
was given by Mrs. Esther

Sarber.
Roll call was answered

by &quo unusual gift I

received.&quot;
Mrs. Pearl Horn read

the club&#39;s constitution.

The president conduct-

ed the business meeting
and reported on the

president&#39;s council
meeting.

Mrs. May Bowerman read

an article on &quot;Welfare

Boondoogle.&quot
Cards were sent

shut in members,
Mrs. Suellen Sloan re-

ceived the mystery pack-
age.

The meeting closed by
singing the Club Prayer

Song and repeating the

Club Collect.
Refreshments were

served by the hostesses.
The next meeting will

be Feb. 13 at the home

of Mrs. Chester Smith.

DID YOU KNOW?

Steve Lantz and his

friend, Carl Lauver,
were Friday dinner gu-
ests of his grandmother,
Mrs. Lavon Stout. They
were enroute from Indi-

ana University to ELk-
hart.

Engagement
Announced

to

The approaching mar-

riage of Jacqueline Le-
ach and Bruce Frey, son

of Mr. and Mrs. Owen

Frey of Silver Lake has
been announced by her

parents, Mr. and Mrs.
Dale Leach of Fairmount.

Miss Leach is a grad-
uate of Indiana Univer-—

sity. Her fiance is al-
so an Indiana University
and Indiana University
of Law and Indiana Bar

Association. He also
is amember of the Acacia

Fraternity.
The wedding will take

Place Feb. 1 at’ the
Friends Church in Fair-

mounte

The couple will be at

home at Camp Jeune, Ne
Carolina where Mr. Frey

will be serving in the
Marine Corp.

president,

Ladies of Lake
Club Meets

The Ladies of the Lake
Home Demonstration Club
held their January meet-

ing at: the home of Mrs.
Eileen Parker, with Mrs.
Goldie Shipley as co-

hostess.

Mary Shoemaker read
two poems for meditation

entitled, &quot;So Other To
Befriend&quot; and &q Mile
With Me&qu Marion Mend-

enhall then gave the

history of the song of
the month which was

“Home Sweet Home&qu after
which it was sung with
Louise Jontz at the or-

gan.
An interesting lesson

on Manners was given by
Isabel Zile and then

the business session
was conducted by the

Catherine
Zile.

Each member was given
a different topic for

roll call for the year.
The Secretary&#39;s and
treasurer’s reports were

read by Marie Merlin and
Louise Jontz.

Those present were:

Mrs. Marion mendenhall,
Mrs. Mary Shoemaker,
Mrs. Florence Grubb,
Mrs. Isabel Zile, Mrs.

Margaret Frieden, Mrs.

Janice Teeter, Mrs. Jer-

ry Drudge, Mrs. Louise
Jontz, Mrs. Marie Ker-

lin, Mrs. Catherine Zile,
Mrs. Goldie Shipley and

Mrs. Jean Kerlin was a

guest.

DID YOU KNOW?
An expectant mother

who eats clay and laun-
dry starchcan hurt both

herself and her child.
The eating of clay and

laundry starch was found
to occur in a group of
61 indigent women, pri-
marily Negroes of South-
ern origin, who were

studied by a University
of Chicago team. The

medical team found that
16 per cent of the wom-

en were including the
Starch in their diet

and another 6.6 per cent

ate clay. Most of the

clay eaters had it ship-
ped in from the South.
The starcheaters usual-—

ly prefer a particular
brand that is available

in nearly all grocery
stores,
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1 SeBA 247
916 FRANGQI St.

ROCHESTE IND.

PHOTog

Wedding
Portrait

Commercial

Pheme 223-2833

COOPERS RED TAG SALE
CONTINUES

NEW _ITEMS ADDED

SAVE TO % PRICE ON

GIRLS SLACK AND BLOUSE SETS

GIRLS SEPERATE SLACKS

GROUP OF LADIES SLACKS

Misses Wide Waie

Corduroy Slacks
REGULAR $6.00 acd $8.00

SALE $4.68 and $5.97

Girls Knit Blouses - Dresses

Jumpers - Skirts - Coats

Ali Reduced

COME IN AND SHOP

OTHER ITEMS ON SALE

LADIES - COATS - DRESSES -

SKIRTS - JUMPERS - SUITS

MENS AND BOYS COATS

BUY NOW AND SAVE

COOPE sento



Time is money in the world
of food preparation. If there&#3
little or no time to be spent in

the kitchen, the lady of the
house plan to spend a few cents

more on convenience foods

quickly and easily prepared.
When she has hours to spend

on her dinner, she can buy more

economically, selecting less
tender, long cooking cuts of
meat. Her dinners are success-

ful whatever her time schedule.

War Mothers Give

A report issued this
week by Unit 127 of the

Mothers of World War II,
Akron, shows the follow-

ing:
The unit meets once a

month in ritualistic
form. They do sewing

and furnish money for
the hospitals.

On the 4th of July,
five mothers were in the
parade at Akron and also

had a bazaar table and
raffle tickets to sell.

They cleared $140.29.
They decorated the

mothers and sons graves
of the deceased mothers.
In August, five mothers

spent the day at the

soldiers home at Lafay-
ette taking enough chick-

en and other food for
25 patients. In Septem-
ber, nine mothers went

to the Veterans Hospital
in Ft. Wayne and furn-
ished refreshments of

22 dozen homemade cook-
ies and coffee and $15
in quarters as prizes.

The group sold 400

poinsettias in November,
making $103.43, and sold
one sheet of veterans‘
seals. They gave $5.00

to the community chest

Have You

Ever Given

Space Planning Guide Is Revised

If you&#39; trying to

stretch the walls of

your home to find space
for an extra clothes

closet, bedroom or bath,
your family is one of

many in need of a re-

modeling plan.
A recently revised

looperative Extension

publication may help you
determine the amount of

Annual Report

and $5.00 to their ad-

opted daughter, Joyce
Smith.

The mothers bought
Materials and towels

for pajamas and hospital
bibs in the amount of
$27.05 and spent $27.05
for fruit baskets for
sick mothers.

They sent Christmas
cards and checks to ser-
vice men in the amount

of $45 and$100 for hos-
Pitals.

They have sewn 16 pairs
of pajamas, eight hos-
pital bibs, eight hos-
pital shirts and 40 lap
robes.

The report was prepar-
ed by Cora Coplen, pres-
ident, and Mary B. Lein-

inger.

For best results when

making meringue, beat

egg whites until they
are stiff--but not dry.
suggest Purdue Univers-—

ity extension foods and
nutrition specialists.

Meringue should be moist
and glossy--just stiff
enough to stand in peaks

Her A Valentine?

It is not how much you sperd, as much as

the fact you remembered her on this mest

sentimental day.

Whether it be a large or small gift,

jewelry is the gift she will treasure.

Need ideas? We will be happy ‘o show

you some suggestions from our large

and varied stock.

GIFT WRAPPING IS FREE

PS -- He likes to be remembered too.

Towne Hall Shoppe

Mentone

space needed, best lo-
cation and storage re-

quirements.
“Space Planning Guide”

written by Ruth Hutch-

eson, Purdue University
extension housing spec-
ialist, explains remod-

eling plans at three-

levels--limited, medium
and liberal, so that

you can meet your fam-

ily*s requirements.
The guide helps you

avoid such common mis-
takes as wasted storage
space in a kitchen, a

closet too shallow for
convenience or an ex-

pensive plumbing layout.
This publication is

written for do-it-your-
selves who want to un-

dertake minor changes
as well as_ those who
want to discuss remod-

eling plans with a con-

tractor to be sure pro-
posed changes meet fam-

ily space requirements.
Indiana residents may

obtain a copy free---

simply write &quot;Sp Plan-

ning Guide™ on the back
of a postcard with your
name and address and
send to: Mailing Roon,

AES Building, Purdue U-

niversity, Lafayette,
Ind. 47907

Lynne Rakestraw
Speaker

Membei:s of the Las
Donas Jiz. Woman&#39 Club,
Akron, met Monday eve-

ning at the home of Mrs.
John McKee and heard an

illustrated speech by
Miss Lynne Rakestraw of

Rochester who last year
won a district speech

contest that enabled her
to visit. the United Na-

tions and other points
in the east. Miss Rake-

straw told how she had
been selected for the

trip, which was sponsor-
2d by the IOOF and Re-

Secka ledges, and show-
ed slides of the trip.

An election of offi-
cers was held with Mrs.
Fred Ogle being named

presiderit. Mrs. Gary
Luckenbill, outgoing

President, will be the
new vice president. 0O-

ther officers electedl
were Mrs. Randall Lein-
inger, treasurer; Mrs.
Russell King, secretary;

Mrs. Charles Miller
,

Publicity chairman, and
Mrs. Marvin Gagnon, de-

votions chairman.
Members were reminded

to taket:wo items for an

auction to be held at

the next meeting. They
should be camouflaged

in brown bags.
Refreshments were ser-

ved to Mrs. Loren Sheetz,
Mrs. Donald Nicodemus,
Mrs. Kenneth Hartzler,
Mrs. Larry Straley, Mrs.

Charles Miller, Mrs .

Dean Baker, Ms. Richard
Tilden, Mrs. Marvin Gag-
non, Mrs. Robert Ogle,
Mrs. Russell King, Mrs.
Jim Bickel, Mrs. John
McKee, Mrs. Gary Lucken-

Jolly Good Neighbors Meet

Mrs. Ger-
ald Parker&#39;s home was

the meeting place of
the Jolly Good Neighbors

Demonstration Club Wed-

nesday afternoon Jan.
22. Mrse Riley Parker

was the co-hostesse

The meeting was call-

ed to order by the vice

president, Mrs. Perry
Hathaway. The song of

the month, “Home Sweet
Home“ was sung by all
the members.

The entertainment for
the afternoon included:

Meditation by Mrs. Hath-

away, Health and Safety
Remarks on &quot;Loc Health

Agencies” by Mrs. Kenn-
eth Hohman, a lesson on

“Interesting and Inter-

ested Though Older™ by
Mrs. Ernest Jamison,

a

MOTOROLA

and

PHILCO

BAKER
Jewelry

then the business meet-

ing was conducted by
Mrs. Rose Repine.

Members present were:

Mrs. Rose Repine, Mrs.

Perry Hathaway, Mrs.
Kenneth Hohman, Mrs. De-

verl Jamison, Mrs. Ern-
est Jamison, Mrs. Fost-
er Parker, Mrs. Riley
Parker, Miss Crystal
Shoemaker, and Mrs. Jer-

ry Kindig and four chil-
dren.

is Las Donas

bill, Mrs. Randall Lein-

inger, Mrs. John Zimmer-
man, Mrs. Jerry Bickel,
Mrs. Neil McKinney and
Mrs. Fred Ogle.

Mrs. Larry Straley was

the co-hostess.

Engagement
Announced

Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Wendel, N. Manchester,

R. 2, announce’ the en-

gagement and approach-
ing marriage of their
daughter, Nancy Jean,

to Ronald Yeiter, son

of Mr. and Mrs. Joe E.
Yeiter, R. 2, Leesburg.

Miss Wendel isa grad-
uate of Manchester High
School and Mr. Yeiter

was graduated from War-
saw Community High Scho-
ol. They both are

students Purdue
‘Iniversity.
An August wedding is

planned.

SS
ROCHESTER

widay, Saturday and Sunday
Mat. Sat. - Sun. 1:30 p.m.

Night Fri. - Sat. - Sun

Box Office Opens 7:15 ¢.m.

SHOW ONCE ONLY

7:30 p.m.

at

MIRISCH PICTURE presents =

PANAVISIO TECHNICOL
Re-released thry Uasted Artists:

KENDALL&#39;S @
BANQUET EACH

Froze Dinners 39

Sal

5

& Serv AM SHANK PORTION ib. 49
AM BUTT PORTION Ib. 59

ECKRICH

Aeeit Slicin Bolog ». 69



Akron Tops
Bethany Christian

The Akron Flyers de-
feated Bethany Christian

by a 95-56 score Friday
night in the Akron gym.

Steve Cumberland and
Bob Bryant were high
with 23 points each, and
Pete Sanders netted 17
while TedCox had 11 for
Akron.

The Akron B-team was

defeated inan overtime,
45-43,

Akron (95) - Sanders-

7-3-4, S. Cumberland 10
3-3, Cox 4-3-2, Davis--
3-1-2, Bryant 10-3-0,--

Behny 2-0-2, D. Cumber-
land 1-0-2, Arnett 3-2-

1. Totals - 40-15-16,
Bethany Christian (59

Hoover 11-3-4, Baver 8-

2-2, Troyer 1-0-2, R.--

Hooley 0-0-3, Frye 1-0-
1, Bontrager 1-1-1, St-

utzman 0-3-1, Martin O-

0-2, De. Hooley 1-0-2,--
Miller 0-1-2. Totals--
23-10-20,

Akron 23
Beth. Chris.10 25

95
56

46 77

39

Akron, Rochester
Jr. High Teams

Split Wins

The Rochester and Ak-

ron junior high teams

split a pair of games

Monday afternoon at Ak-

ron with the Akron sev-

enth prade and the kKoch-

ester eirhth grade win-

ninpe

SEVENTH GRADE
Rochester (33) — Johnson 2.

v3, Bemenderfer 1-1-4. Morris
10-2. Notz 0-04, Bowers 2-0-2,
Stocking 3-5-3, Alber 4-1-3. To
tals — 13-7-21

Akron (36) — L. Howard 2
42. K Howard 1-1-4, Klein 1-1-

4, Tilden 3-4-4, Murphy 0-2-1,
Harger 0-0-1. Totals — 11-14-14

Rochester 9 9 22:33
Akron 719 7 %

EIGHTH GRADE
Rochester (43) — Swank 2.2-

2, Squires 0-0-1, Allen 0-0-1,
Werner 1-0-2, Notz 0-0-0, Jones

2-0-3, Derring 4-1-2, Markley 0-
0-0, Winterrowd 0-1-2, Freyberg
3-1-1, Peterson 0-0-2. Zent 2-1-2,

Ressler 3-0-2, Fulton 0-0-0, Good-
man 1-0-2, Baldwin 0-0-1, Nor-

ris 0-10. Totals
— 18.7-23

Akron (18) — W. Balmer 0-1-
1, Hartzler 2-4-2, D. Wagoner
0-1-3, J Weaver 1-1-0. Bussard
04-0. Taft 0-1-2, Runkle 0-0-1,
Van Cleve 1-1-0, Whetstone 0-1-

0 Totals
— 4-10-9

Rochester

Akron

14 28 36 43
2 10 16 18

GS

Mentone Tops
North Judson

The Mentone Bulldogs
defeated No. Judson 58-

54 Saturday night at the
Mentone gym.

Don Actonwas high for
Mentone with 23 points

while Dennis Meyer had
12. (It was the tenth

pame in which Acton has
scored 20 or more points.

Mentone will play Man-
chester Friday night.

North Judson (54) — Neilson

245. Young 6-2-5. Smrt 4-6-4,
Wickert 43-4, Marks 1-5-3, Rad-

tke VOL Totals — 17-20-22

Mentone (58) — Welborn 4-

23. Pefth 2-0-4, Acton 0-5-3.
Meser Chrissman 2-2-2
Gatos Stavedahl 0-1-3. To-

taly
— 221421

North Judson
Mentone

4 22 38 54

N22 43 58

—

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

January 30, 1969

Akron was paced by Bob
Bryant with 29 points in
defeating Culver Mili-

tary Academy 58-53 Sat-
urday night at Culver.

The win was Akron&#39;s
llth in 16 games and it

marked the thirteenth
game in which Bryant has
scored 20 or more points.

Akron (58) — S. Cumberland

2-53, D. Cumberland 0--1, San-

ders 2-45. Arnett 2-0-2. Bry-
ant 7-15-3, Cox 1-0-1, Davis 2-

0-1, Behny 6-2-1. Toials — 16-

26-17

Culver Military (53) — Tay-
lor 5-3-4, Harrison 0-1-3, Crim.

mins 11-24, Haworth 0-0-2,
Yates 3-0-0, Pringle 1-1-0. Bal-

tes 2-1-2. Winsaver 9-0-2. Adar
9-1-3 Totals — 229-20

Akron WH 4 58

Culver Military 13 21 38 53

a

ee

Secondhand furniture

may be a good investment
if you&#39;r not permanen-
tly settled and are like-
ly to move about in the

years ahead, Suggest
Purdue University&#39;s ex-

tension home furnish-
ings specialist.

Bayh Intreduces
Ss BM

Senator Birch Bayh
introduced a bill to

increase to $2,400 the
amount t:hat can be earn-

ed b Social Security
recipients before suf-

fering the loss of any
benefits. Bayh has of-

fered a similar Proposal
as an amendment to the
1967 Swcial Security
Act. His 1967 amendment
Passed the Senate by a

vote of 50to 23 but was
deleted by the Confer-

ence Committee. At that
time, Bayh said he in-
tended, if re-elected,

to pursue this change
until he was successful

in establishing what he
termed a “realistic”
earnings limitation lev-

el.
_—_———

Find out all you can

about a new appliance
before you buy it, cau-

tion Purdue University&#39;s.
extension entomologists.

Burket
Volunteer Fire Department

CARRY OUT

FIS FR
aT

Burket Fire Department Building

Saturday, February 1
4:39-7:33 pm

BAKE SALE BY SEWARD HOME EC CLUB

YOU HIGHWA TAXE AT WO oy

STAT
HIGHWA

INDIAN
STATE HIGHWA
COMMISSI

FEDER

U.S DEPARTME
O COMMER

BUREA O
PUBLI ROAD

tax monies. The total tax bill, State and Federal, is

2% million dollars a week.

The Indiana Trucking Industry pays taxes, 52 weeks a

year, for use of Indiana Highways. It all adds up to an

amount equal to almost two-thirds the total cost for all

On thing is clear: The Indiana Trucking Industry pays

.
and then some.

work done on state administered highways. And that
Mr. Glen Hatfield of

2, Akron, has return-
ed to Memorial Hospit-
al in So. Bend for fur-

ther treatment. His ad-
dress is:

Mr. Glen Hatfield
Room 503
So. Bend Mem. Hospital
So. Bend, Ind. 46601

62% figure represents only road work paid by Indiana its own way...Re

Indian Mote Truck Associati lnc.

Representing the state’s organized trucking industry.



Silver Lak Area News
Visitors at the Rachel

Floor home this week
were: Mr. and Mrs. Dan

McEvoy, Patrick and Pa-
ula of Mt. Summit, Paul

Entsminger of Ft. Benn-

ing, Geo.; Kay Paxton,
Keith Floor of Buffalo,

New York, Vic Slanac
and daughter Michelle
from Hammond.

Mrs. Wayne Mason and

son, Perry of Indianap-
olis visited her mother

Mrs. Opal Miners on Mon-

day. Mrs. Miners return-

ed home with her daught-
er where she will spend

a couple of weeks.

Mr. andMrs. Alan Rife
both students at Indiana

University spent the we-

ekend with their parents
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Rife

and Mr. and Mrs. Max

Howard.

Mrs. Ramona Jagger
and Miss Sylvia Ronald

from Indianapolis spent
Friday evening at the

Truman FEnyeart home.

Mrs. Oma Kuhn has re-

turned to her home fol-

lowing surgery at the

Lutheran Hospital inFt.

Wayne.
Weekend guests at the

Jesse Lynch home were

Mr. and Mrs. Bud New-

house and family from

Springfield, Ill. Other

visitors were Mr. and

Mrs. Harold Lynch from

Warsaw, Mr.- and Mrs.

Rex Lynch and_ family
and Mrs. Worby Clinker.

Mr. and Mrs. Carlton

NOTICE
Will Be On Vacation Jan.25th

Call For Service

Between 8 and 10 am

LeRoy Scherer
Silver Lake

Mendenhall were Sunday
evening dinner guests

at the Truman Enyeart
home. Mr. and Mrs. Jack

Eads from near Lagro
called later in the ev-

ening.
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart

Lindzy attended the fun-
eral of a cousin, Mrs.

Lavon Cummins on Monday.
Services were held at

the Bubb Funeral Chapel
in Mishawaka.

Mr. and Mrs. Gary
Wing of Traverse City,

Michigan were weekend

guests at the Oscar Wing
home. Other visitors

were Mr. and Mrs. Del-

bert Conning from Man-

chester and Mrs. Viola

Stafford and son David.
Mr. andMrs. Fred San-

er and family spent
Sunday afternoon with

Mr. andMrs. Gene Hunter

and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson

Eaton from Warsaw were

Sunday evening supper

guests of Mrs. Lily Pen-

Celwe

Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Muir and family of Bip-
pus and Miss Alice Muir
of Huntington were Sun-

day dinner guests of

Mrs. Joy Haneye
Mrs. J. Ce Grubb

turned recently
spending several

in Kalamazoo with her

daughters, Maxine and

Mrs. Max Kinney. She is

now visiting Mr. and

Mrs. Gene Engle for sev-

eral days who live in

Indianapolis.
Mr. and Mrs.

ser of Mishawaka spent
the weekend with her

parents Mr. and Mrs.

Ernest Brooks.

re-

after
weeks

Oren Bow-

Workers with the county

&q leave

to my wife&quot

He meant to leave security. But because

his estate had shrunk, other bequests ate

u all the money. His wife inherited

anguish instead of the rest and relaxation he

hoped for. May we suggest that you review

your Will and estate plans with your

Attorney? We&# be glad to explain how our

services as Executor and Trustee may fit

into such a reconsideration of your plans.

0
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highway department last
week “chipped in&q and

bought a gold watch of

which they presented to

Harold Roberts of Silver
Lake who retired after

36 years of faithful
service with the depart-

ment.

Mr. and Mrs. Chesteen

Chapple spent last week

in Richmond withMr. and

Mrs. Leon Juday and

sons.

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry
Rager, Lisa and Terry

of Ft. Wayne, Mrs. Har-

ley Drudge and Marilyn
toured the Mammoth Cave

and visited other plac-
es of interest over the

weekend. They were

joined by Alc Roger
Drudge who is stationed

at Ft. Campbell, Kentu-

cky.
Guests at the home of

Mrs. Tressie Haney on

Sunday afternoon were

Mr. and Mrs. John Con-

ley and fanily from War-

saw, Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Haney and Mr. and Mrs.

Pat Neher from Silver

Lake. Also there were

Mr. andMrs. Fern Helser

of Ft. Wayne. The oc-

casion was Mrs. Haney&#3
birthday.

Mrs. Mary Shoemaker

and Mrs. Ruth Albert

visited Mrs. Lottie

Clink, Mrs. Nora Adams,
Mrs. Edith Hill, and

Mrs. Lucinda Yockev at

Prairie View Nurs ing
Home Sunday and also

called on Mrs. Mildred

Timberman and Malhon

Rickel at Murphy Medic-

al Center.

Mr. and Mrs. Freeman

Neher and daughter, Ann

and Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Neher and sons all of

Warsaw were Monday ev-

ening supper guests of

Ivan Deaton.

Mr. and Mrse Gene Po-

1k are returning home

this week after spending
a couple months near

Miami, Florida.
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hut-

chinson (the former Con-

nie Wise) and family
are moving to Wapakor-
reta, Ohio.

Mr. and Mrs. Miles

Hoffman and sons were

Wednesday evening supper

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Howard Hoffman. The oc-

casion was for Mr. Hof-

fman’s birthday.
Mr. and Mrs. David

Baker and family were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Rex Clink-

er and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Zile

of Ft. Wayne spent Sun-

day with their parents,

Mr. and Mrs. Lowell Zile

and Mr. and Mrs. Roy
Lancaster. Mr. and Mrs.

Lancaster are leaving
this week to spend sev—

eral weeks in Florida.
Enroute there they will
visit their son Ronald,

and wife and family at

Huntsville, Alabama.

Pastor and Mrs. Ken-

neth Cohee are return-

ing home this week aft-

er a vacation in Flori-

da. While there, they
called on Mr. and MTs.

Royal Brown at Leesburg,
Florida.

Mr. and Mrs. David

Kinsey and children from

Bloomington were week-

end guests of their par-

ents, Mr. andMrs. Clif-
ford Ring and Mrs. Hel-

en Kinsey.
Recent dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Florey were: Mr. and

Mrs. Dean Parsons and
family of Andrews and

Mr. and Mrs. Monte Flor-

ey of Burket. Friday
evening guests were Mr.

and MIs. Hugh Weitsel
from Manchester.

Accident Report
_Mark W. Leiter, 19,

Silver Lake, escaped
injury recently when his

auto left County Road
300 No., four and one-

half miles northwest of
Warsaw and struck two

fences. Damage to the
car was set at $375 and

to the fence at $110.
Doug Enyeart of Silver

Lake was named wrestler

of the week by his team

mates at Warsaw for his

showing Saturday against
Culver and against Man-

chester on Tuesday.

SELLS OIL COMPANY

Gasoline - Olls - Lubrication
Accessories

We Give Top Value Stamps
PHONE 352-2332 SILVER LAKE

COLD WEATHER CLOSE OUT

A-1 Used Cars - Trucks

KERLIN MOTO CO
SILVER LAKE PHONE 352-2530

1968 (Ford Thunderbird Landau HT
Air Conditioned, bucket seats, stereo tape system, 9000 miles

Ford LTD Country Squire
Fordor Wagon

Air conditiened, Power steering £ brakes, like new.

Ford LTD Fordor Sedan
Air Conditioned, Power steering & brakes, very sharp.

Ford Galaxie 500 Tudor HT
Cruiseomatic, Power steering, new tires, one owner

Ford Galaxie 500 Tudor HT
Cruiseomatic, Power steering & brakes, sharp, one owner

Wagon
Ford Country Sedan Fordor

Cruiseomatic, Power steering, radio. ome good owner.

Ford Galaxie 500 Fordor Sedan
Cruiseomatic, Power steering, radio, one good owner.

Ford Faicon

SEEEEEE EG:

Ford Galaxie 500 Fordor Sedan
‘Cruiseomatic, Power steering, radio. one owner.

Ford Fairlane 500 Sports Coupe
Four Speed, radio, white walls, vinyl top, very clean

Ford Galaxie 500 Tudor HT
(Cruiseomatic, radio, white walls, truly sharp.

Ford Galaxie 500 Fordor Sedan
Cruiscomatic, Power steering &a brakes, radio, a right car.

Ford Fairlane Fordor Sedan
Standard Transmission, radio, good tires &a ready.

Fordor Wagon
Cruiseomatic, radio, white walls, one ewner.

Ford F250 % Ton Ranger Pickup
V-8 Four Speed, radie, HD Springs & tires, like new.

Ford F100 % Ton Pickup
V-8, Three Speed, TuTone, one owner.

Ford F250 % Ton Pickup
6 Cyl, Three Speed, standard cab, ene owner.

Ford E100 Window SuperVan
6 Cyl, Three Speed, radie, lew mileage, one owner.

A FEW OLDER MODELS —. OPEN EVENINGE TILL 7!



Akron Exchange
State Bank

Your Friendly Home Town Bank

Member of F_D.1.C.

AKRON. INDIANA

Phone 893.7023

Pike Lumber Co., Inc.

KILN DRIED & AIR DRIED

HARDWOODS

Phone 493-4511

AKRON INDIANA

Arthur’s

Sinclair Service

SINCLAIR PRODUCTS

Motor

Mufflers

Tune Up - Brake Repair

Tail Pipes - Tires

Batteries

Phone 893-9905

AKRON, INDIANA

Akron Cafe

GLADYS DEEDS, OWNER

GOOD FOOD

Plas

FRIENDLY SERVICE

105 K Rochester St

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4431

Morry’s Ready Mix

READY MIX CONCRETE

GRAVEL - FILL DIRT

R.R. 2 ROCHESTER

Phone Akron 893-4995 or 893-4582

Gearhart

Supermarket

CERTIFIED FOODS

AKRON. INDIANA

ake your probl to Churthi wee —

CAKE IS NOT ALL SUGAR!

And Even If The Best Ingredient Are Use The Need Careful Blendin
That&#39 the first thing a young cook learns, because it doesn&# take much of an

error to spoil the integration of flour, eggs, sugar, flavoring. Thoughtlessness or

carelessness in timing — too hasty or too little effort in blending and all the in-
gredients . . .

all the efforts are spoiled beyond repair.
Se, too. it is with the way we conduct our lives. Ambition, hard work, long

hours may bring us success but without careful blending we can know no happiness.
We must add a wholesome enjoyment of leisure; ~o0d friends; and a sense of

spiritual value which can be found and nurtured in only one way — ancl that is by
regular attendance at the church of our faith. Whether you are Protestamt, Catholic,
Jewish or Brahmin, make the teachings of your church part of your life and you
will best be able to fulfill your responsibilities and realize richer jovs; more than
ever now, in these turbulent times.

DRUGS — COSMETICS

SILVER LAKE Phone 352-2408

Norman Implement
Sales

CLE DAINE, OWNER

NEW IDEA FARM EQUIPMEN1

SALES — SERVICE — PARTS

GILEAD. INDIANA

Phone Akron 893-4360

Smith’s Furniture

DALE & BYRDIE SMITH

FURNITURE — APPLIANCES

FLOOR COVERINGS — PAINT

106 E. Rochester St.

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-7041

Kerlin Motor Co.
Phone 352-2530

Kerlin Tractor Sales
Phone 352-2490

Kerlin Bus Sales

and Service
SILVER LAKE, INDIANA

Wade

DISTRIBUTOR OF

Holloway

MOBIL OIL PRODUCTS

AKEON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4654

Gil’s Auto Supply
103 E- Rochester St.

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 219-893-4223

Your N.A.P.A. Jobber is the right
Place tq go.

Websters Florists

GIFTS -

- CATERING

We Deliver In The Akron Area

Phone Macy 382-3413 or 382-2815

On South Nyona Lake

MACY. INDIANA

Sonoco Products

Company

AKRON. INDIANA

Viola’s

Salon Of Beauty
Complete Beauty Service

Wigs cleaned and styled $7.50
set $5.00
at

Open Evenings
se

For Appointment Call 893-4333

RD. 19 South AKEON

Chamberlin Products

Company

AKRON. INDIANA

Custom Farm Service

Inc.

and

Nick’s Service Station

TIRES — BATTRIES

GROCERIES — MEATS

“Gas For Less”

ROUTE 14 WEST OF AKRON

Phone 893-4960

Akron Locker Plant

CUSTOM SLAUGHTERING

PROCESSING

FROZEN FOOD

FOOD LOCKERS

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4723

Akron Trailer Sales

AND

Freezer Fresh
Dairy Bar

CORNER 114 & 14 - AKRON

Phone

893-4813 or 893-4981

Burch Shell Service

& CORNER CUPBOARD

RESTAURANT

Reads 15 & 114

North Manchester, Indiana

Phone 982-4379

South End Motors

Ralch and Con Shewman

“YOUR FRIENDLY FORD

DEALERS”

AKEON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4821

Kendall’s IGA

QUALITY GROCERIES

MEATS and PRODUCE

AT LOWEST PRICES

Corner of Rechester &a Mishawaka

AKRON 893-4213

Akron Implement Co.

“Your Friendly International

Farm Equipment and Tractor
Dealer”

120 W- Rochester St.

AKRON - Phone 893-4341

Strauss Elevator Co.

FERTILIZER



WHat
BURKET

UNITEO METHODIST CHURCH

Mre. Evan Bergwa!!, Pastor
Bob Milter, Sr. Supt.

Zeta Parker, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School

Worship Service
9 30

19:45

Prayer and Share group meets Tue
sfay at $30 am ita the church

Study Fellowship Hour
T30 pm

Thursday
at

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

J F. Baldwin, Paster
Ralph Shewman, Supt.

Church Schoo

Worship and Sermo

7 by

wt “

we New Testarne and

ue Practes

©

Thurs 39435 pm

hip each S

stoam abwied

somewhere each
&g

AKRON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Dean Baker
Raymond Riley

D. A Bengston

Lay Leader,
S.S. Supt.,

Pastor,

SUNDAY. PERRUARY 2nd

330 am

10-30 am

630 pm

Sunday
Worship
MYF

Sehool Hour

Tuesday 4:00 p.m. Juner Chor Re

Wednesday 7:30 Sr Chow Hehearsa!

FUTURE DATES

March Sth Mens Group to sing at

Rerver Dam strvice

Lenten Services

Mareh lth Res D
Church Kokemo

March 20th Rey John Davis-Roanoke
Mareh Rev Alva’ Ward Royal

MeClure of Zion

Apel 3rd Common

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
NTONE

Sunday Schoo:
Worship Service

Sunday Evening
Thursday Prayer

Servi

Meeting

CHURCH OF CHRIST
Mentone, Indiana

SUNDAY
Hible Chases am

ham

p.m

‘pm

y Fellowship
Worship

MONDAY
Stary Hour

Indergarten bth

Bitte 443 pm
Grades

THURSDAY

ee 730 pan

er Observed Every Sunday
Are Always Welcome

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor.
Supt

Harley Rollins
Pau! Bowen

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev Robert Wyman, Pastor

Sunday
Worship Servic M

Bible Study Wednesday ar Ton

February 12 - 1.30 Mission Aid

TALMA
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garret Phillips, Pastor
Bill Rathbun, Supt.

Worship Service 10:40 a.m.
Sunday School
MYF

Holy Communion

MENTONE
UNITEO METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garrett Philli
James Whetsto

Worship Service
Sunday School

Senior MYF

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

J. D. Thomason, Pastor
Hugh Wildermuth, Supt.

Sunday School 9:30

Morning Worship 0:
Youth Fellwoship

Class in Basics of Teaching
Revival Hour

BEAVER DAM
UNITCO METHODIST CHURCH

Minister -Rev. Peter Manstra
Superintendent - Gerald Smatiey

Worship Servic-s -
9 20am - 10am

Sunday School Services 10:00 - 11:18

dren and Adult ible Study Clas
xe: Ist an hurstay evening

f each month at 7:30.

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

Supt. Eart Bucher
Supply Pastor: Rev. Victor Veager

Church School 9:36
Morning Worship 10-30

ya 6 30
I ng Worship 7:30

Night Film ‘The Family
That Changed The World’

Monday 7:00 Class 2 &a

with Steve Bucher
will meet

Wednesday 1:30 Mission Circle
meet with Garla Taylor

will

Thursday
Vihar

Prayer
Gagnon,

Meeting
Leader

OLIVE BETHEL
CHURCH OF GOO

Minister: Rev. A. A. Duke
Superintendant: Mrs. James Ellison

Sunday School
Morning Worship
Lvening Worship Service
Thursday Prayer Meeting

We welcome you to our services

OISKO UNITEO METHODIST
CHURCH

Rev. Roy French;
Larry Floor; Lay

Frank Nordman;

Pastor

Leader

Supt.

Worship Services
Sunday School Services

MY F

sunday Evening Services
Vrnayer Meeting, Thursday

FUTURE PLANS

Fed. 14 (Friday)
at the

7:30 WSCS meeting
home of Mrs. Edythe Flohr.

Feb. 26 (Wed) 7:39 Official Board
meeting at the church basement

Ali Members Present

WhatMemory Verse must I do to

be saved? 16:30

Excelsior Class

The Excelsoir Class

from the Center United
Methodist Church met at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.

Foster Parker, Jan. 23,
with a carry-in supper.

A business meeting was

conducted by the presi-
lent, Phil Harden. De-

votions were given by
Mrs. Lily Pence which

was a story read from

“lLpper Room&quo Past-

er Cohee who is vacat-
i

in Florida call-
ed during the evening.

Those present were:

and Mrs.s Phil Hard-

Mr. and Mrs. Harry
Zellers, Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Wiard and Theresa,
Alta Alexander, Lily
Pence and the host and

hostess.

the

L.T.L. Meets

The L.T.L. will meet

this Friday night, Jan.

31, at 7:30 in the Li-

brary basement. There

will be an election of
officers at this meet-

ing. All members are

urged to attend, and

new members and guests
are always welcome.

Olive Bethel News
Hiclen Can. 833-5852

Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Kerby, Barbie and Susie
of Galveston, Mr. and
Mrs. Steve Ball, Larry

and Penny and Mrs. Har-
old Claxton and family
of Etna Green spent Sun-

day with Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Cox and Helen.

Mr. and Mrs. Burl Eber,
Mr. and Mrs. Oren Ma-

thias, Mr. and Mrs. Er-
nest Eber, Rev. and Mrs.
Albert Duke, Blanche

Wells, Mr. andMrs. Doug
Moore, Mr. and Mrs. Ral-

ph Warren, Ruth Swartz-
lander, Mr. and Mrs.

Tom Hatfield and sons,
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Hat-

field and sons, Mr. and

Mrs. Russell Eber, Rev.
C. J. Mowrer of Roches-

ter, and Mr. and Mrs.

Byron Kindig were re-

cent callers of Mr. and

Mrs. Glen Hatfield.
Mr. and Mrs. Russel

Bacon spent Saturday
afternoon and evening

with Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Bacon, Jeff, Terry and

Tim of Ft. Wayne.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill
Kratzer and Bryan spent

the weekend with Mr.

and Mrs. Lester Kratzer
of Kokomo.

Tim Wilson spent Fri-

day with Mr. and Mrs.

David Leininger and fam-
ily.

Mrs. William Leach of
Ladoca and Dewayne Leach

of Pensacola, Fla. spent
Wednesday with Mrs. Von
Leach and sons.

Mrs. Walter Safford
spent Tuesday with Mr.

and Mrs. Floyd Neff of
Ft. Wayne.

Mrs. Mary Lukens and
Lincoln, Mr. and Mrs.

Jack Lukens, Elkhart and
Mr. and Mrs. Geo. She-
etz dined out Sunday in

honor of Mrs. Sheetz‘’s
birthday.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton’
Ooley, Bourbon, spent
Monday evening with Mr.

and Mrs. Floyd Cox and

family.
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Lah-

man and family spent
Sunday with Mr. and

Mrs. David Leininger
and family.
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BIG SAVINGS OPPORTUNITY

FRI. & SAT. FEBRUARY 7-8

FEBRUARY WATCH SALE

Many Fine Name Brand

WATCHE
Drastically Reduced

Save As Much As 4

OM

717 MAIN ST. ROCHESTER, IND.

PHON 223-5312

cf

Ford&#3 69 F-100 Pickup is No. 1

in Better Ideas, too. Ford&#3

exclusive Twin--Beam front suspension.
Flex-O-Matic rear suspension. Rides

smoothly loaded or light. Works like

a truck, rides like a car.

Indiana is Ford Country.
See your Ford Dealer.

SOUTH END MOTORS
410-11 GILEAD AVE.

Only Your Ford Dealer Has A-1 Used Cars And Truck

AKRON, INDIANA

eis
ee



FARMED
Outstanding Young Farmer Is Sought

North Manchester, Ind.

--Completed plans tor a

Maret banquet to rec-

opnize the Outstanding,
Younp Farmer of Indiana

wer announced today by

Karl Messmore and David

Krieder, co-chairmen of

the 1969 propralme
[nis year will mark

the 12th annual event

held under the auspices
of the Indiana Jaycees.
The program is co-spon-

sored by the Hoosier

Jaycees and Central Soya
and its Master Mix deal-

ers.

The co-chairmen named

Paul Johnson, editor of

Prairie Farmer and edi-

torial director of Prar-

ie Farmer and associat—
ed publications, as the

banquet speaker. He

will address local re-

cipients of the Outstan-

diny Younp, Farmer honor

who are vying for the

Hoosier OYF title. The

banquet, which vets un-

derway at 6:30 p.m. in

the Student Union Buil-

diny, at Manchester Col-

Llepe in No. Manchester

will emceed by Pete

Gerrard, county exten-

sion apent from Wabash

county. hntertainment

will be provided by Mar-

vin Dillman, a national

OYR winnet from Twelve

Mile, Ind., and by a

quartet from Marion Col-

Leye.
In addition to the e-

vening, banquet, an at-

ternoon program will run

from 2:30 toS p.m. State

be

Tax Filing
FEDERAL

Mrs. Harry
(Viola) Funnel

R.1

& STATE

MENTONE. INDIANA 46539

Senator Will Erwin of

Bourbon will moderate a

discussion at which all

farmers attending will

have an opportunity to

air opinions and seek

answers to agricultural
Inatters.

&quot feel we will have

a record number of loc-

al candidates for the

OYF honor from all parts
of the state,&quot; the chair-

men commented. Deadline

for entries is February
1. The winner of the

Hoosier OYF honor will

advance to the national

event, to be held from

April - 9 and sponsored
by the U.S. Jaycees
and Central Soya and its

Master Mix dealers.

Rootworms Pose

Lafayette, Ind., Jan.

«
An lTIowa State Un-

iversity entomologist
told an agricultural
pesticide conference

at Purdue University
today that probably,
within two to four years
western corn rootworms

would cause serious ec-

onomic losses to Indiana
farmers.

Don C. Peters made the

observation at the cor

ference, held in connec-

tion with Farm Science

Days at Purdue.
Purdue entomologists

reported last fall that

a single adult of the

destructive western corn

rootworm was found in

Newton countv last Aug-
ust.

&quot;Ch nitrogen and

the ‘hard pesticides&#39;--
aldrin and heptachlor--

made it profitable to

grow continuous corn

rather that follow the

traditional rotations,&quot;

Kosciusko Soll-Water Conservation

Group To Meet

Harry Andrews, WIBC

Farm Director, Indiana-

polis, will be the

featured speaker at the

Kosciusko County Soil

and Water Conservation
District Annual Banquet

tobe held at the Shrine

Building, February 4, at

6:30.
Andrews has been a

member of the National

Association of TV and

Radio Farm Directors for

21 years. He has receiv-
ed many awards through
his long career, but one

which he has won twice

stands out as a tribute
tohimas a Farm Direct-

or, &quot; Good Neighbor
Award&quo given by Indiana

Agri-Business.
His program, &quot;Tow &#3

Country,&quot; is heard twice

daily over WIBC, and it

gives farmers, county
agents, farm educators

and farm business lead-

ers what’ they ask for

and need, up-to-the-min-
ute farm information.

He travels an average of

70,000 miles each year

attending fairs, special

The proof of the feeding is in the eating

The best way to insure prime cuts of beef later is to feed

for quality growth and fmish. Let us help you plan your

feeding program to fit your set-up.

ROBERTS
LUMBER, HARDWARE & GRAIN

Box 158 - Akron

Phone 893-7013

Claypool

Phone 566-2923

Box 367 - Mentone

Phone EL 3-5145

agricultural meetings
and visiting farms for

special interviews.

The Board of Supervis-
ors of the local dist-
rict extends an invita-

tion to all landowners,

operators or interested

persons to attend the

banquet. Tickets are

available at the Buffalo
St. office or at the

door.

Sj —

=AS.CS. NEWS
7.

Farmers participating
in programs administered

by the Agricultural Sta-

bilization and Conserva-
tion Service should re-

port to the County ASCS
office any sale, pur-

chase, lease, or rental
of farmland, according
to Clem Good, chairman
of the ASC committee.

Programs administered
in Fulton county include

feed grain, wheat, ACP,
cropland adjustment,

wool, storage and dry-
ing, corn, wheat and soy-
beans loans programs.

Farmers who plan to

install a conservation

practice under the Agri-
cultural Conservation

Program are reminded to

make application before

the conservation work is

begun if federal cost-

shares are to be paid.

Serious Problem

Peters asserted.
“The chlorinated hy-

drocarbon resistance

problem began in Neb-

raska and the western

species of rootworms,
but by now there are

spots of resistance in

both northern and west-

ern corn rootworms in

most of the Corn Belt

states, In regard to

the western corn root-—

worm in Indiana, my

guess would be that it

will take two to four

years for serious ec-

onomic losses to occur.&quot;

Cow Sets Record

Jackies Janet of Plain

View, a junior three-yr.
old registered Guernsey
owned by Maurice D. Lip-
ply, Silver Lake, has

completed an official
DHIR actual production

record of 10920 pounds
of milk and 559 pounds
of butterfat in 305 days

onatwice a day milking
schedule. The testing

was supervised by Purdue

university.
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TAKWO
Since dry beans and

canned tomato products
are plentiful now, make

chili for a hearty ec -

onomical main dish on a

cold winter evening,
suggest Purdue Univer-

sity extension foods and

nutrition specialists.

sae) a a ta

Tinkey Oil Co.

U.S. 90 West - R. RG

Warsaw, Indiana

Call Collect

267-8316

PUBLIC SALE
We will sell the following located 3 miles south of Mentore on

State Road 19 then west on County Raad 700S for 4% miles, then

north or north of Rochester &lt; State Road 25 for 7 miles to County
Ro:d 550N then east mile then south on

Tuesday, February 4, 1869 at 11:00 EST
MACHINERY 1964 Gleaner Model C self-propelled combice with

header control, air connditioned cab, 13’ cycle bar, 4-row corn head;
Case Model LA tractor with factory hydraulic system. high comp-

ression, oversizeci sleeves and pistons, good rubber; set of duals with

15.5 x 38 tires «nd spacers; power steering unit for LA Case less

pump; Case Model DC tractor with loader and chryline hydraulic
system; two 5-battom 16” Oliver plows with trio back bottoms and

s@aled beari:g cutters; 1966 Model 494-A 4-row corn planter with

packer wheels, all sealed bearings; Ban spraying system on wheels

with 50-gallon stainless tank; 1968 Oliver 14’ wheel disc with 20”

blades (it has disc only 100 acres); Superior 16-7 grain &lt;rill on steel:
Helix 2-wheeled grain trailer with 100 bu. capacity; Broyhill 10-raw

sprayer with drops; Case Model DC 4-row cultivator; 4-row culti-

vetor for Oliver 70; side delivery rake on steel; four hydraulic
cylinders.

TRUCKS 1952 Int. Model L-160 2-ton, 2-speed truck with 13%&

grain bed and hoist. 1951 Dodge 1-ton pickup truck with good tires.

MISCELLANEOUS Platform sc:les; two 10-gallon milk cans; Ranger
heg and cattle waterer; fence stretcher; portable grinder with

flexible shaft and % h-p. electric motor; power garden -low; two

feed bunks; some misc. items.

HAY AND STRAW Amounts are approximate. 450 bales of Alf:lfa

hay and 200 bales of wheat straw.

NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ACCIDENTS

DEVON
Everett Rooksto:l, Auctioneer

TERMS: CASH

EATON

Leesburg 453-4771

THE NATIONAL SAFETY COUNCIL REPORTS

SNOW TIRES EQUIPPED WITH

%

I

SPIKE GIV YO{ 136 MOR TRA
ON ICY ROADS

THAN REGULAR HIGHWAY TIRES

Beall Tire Shop
606 N. Main Rochester Ph. 223-3606

_f



FOR SALE

SEED OATS: Certified Jaycees and
certified Clintfo-d. High quality. High

yleld, Hig test weicht, High germin-
ation. Please cal tefore 7 or after 6

MUGH WILDERMUTH
Macy (219) 382-5291

4/1T/p

FOR SALE: A&#39;falf hay. Second and
third cutting. 1,000 balea. Also 300
Dales of straw.

FRANK LUKENS
North Manchester 982-4365

1/23/4D

FREE with surchase of

por’
&

yvloped.c Dictionary. Ofter Limite
H.J. LEASE OFFICE MACHINES

O13 E. ol ochester
s/19/xe

LOSE WEIGHT safely with Dex-A-
Diet Tablets. Only 98¢ at Harris

Pharmacy.
1/23/4p

APPLES,
sorghum,

on Road 14

SWEEET caper: honey.
st of aeernClosed Sunda

KOZY NOOK ORCHARD
10/10/x

SORRY £AL is now a merry gal
She used Hlue Lustre rug and up-

holstery cleaner, Rent electric sham
poor $1 Day Hardware

1/30/1¢e

Coeek woth ous tor

son appliances
and white

great sayngs
and color and

television

BAKER&#39;S
JEWELERY & APPLIANCES

Mentone BL 38-1685

pe

Viack

VKEON TRATLER
Authored Coachman

and naed trailers 1

AD1-4135 ROAR

SALES

Dawler

feet

had/24/xc

New

Phase

CLEARANCE SALE 20‘ off on 1968

loo.el Wurlitzer & Lowery organs
only 6 left used Hammonds

s Lowery - 5 Wurlitzer - Allen &

speaker used Ponets - Studio -

f uprights - 2 Leshes - Accordian
80 new organs & pianos

THOMPSON MUSIC HOUSE
500-508 North Street, Logansport

ae

SINGER SEWING MACHID excel-
leat sewer, balance due only $24.50
«complete wit attachments Terms $1.00

per week. Guaranteed) Call 3743
Iectro Hygiene Co

1/30/10

SING ZIG ZAG SEWING MACH.

A-] condition, original cost over2 Ob buttonholes, monograms and

envorciders without attachments,
Balance due only $55.10, assume $1.20

per week. Call 353-3743 Electro Hyg-
iene Co

1/30/1¢

KIRBY WACUUM CLEANER, Runs

like new, only $25.00. Terms $1.00

per week. Guaranteed. Call 353-3743

Electro Hygiene Co,

1/30

FOR RENT

FOR

home,
Lake. Would consider renting

seperately. Contact

OR . Vv. HERENDE!
Phone

in Mentone.

FOR RENT: Four room apartment
close to downtown Mentone.

FRED LEMLER
Phone EL 3-2662

1/80/1c
Mentone

BIOWELL jOBILE
AAD COURT. Mobile
rentals, large lots,

used mobi&#39 homes 8, 10°

PHONE 893.4085

HOME SALES
homes,

FOR RENT: Modern 3-bedroom

record of property maintenance. Mail
references, present employer, lord,

number in family, desired rental time
and type of housing desired.

BOX XYZ
% Akron News

~

NOTICE

FULTON CO. HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Meeting on Thursday, February
7:30 p.m. at Edison Room

tring guests. Refreshments

6th.
Rochester.

1/30/1¢

NOTICE: Federal
taxes prepared

and state income
Call for appointment

HOWARD ALDERFER
Mentone 352-3924

1/30/12¢

THANK YOU

THANK YOU: The family of Emmet
“tun ka:ton wisn to thank every-

une ior veing s» k.nd and helptul
auriing our ume wu sorroow,

mmet Eatonseati r
wn Whitaker

Mrs. Zora Eaton
Mr. &a Mrs. Es Eaton & Family

mr « of et Rato & Barbara
wire

ms
Bill Eaton &a Familyae a Son Lee Gearhart &a Famity

1/30/1p

REAL ESTATE

Sa
bedroom homa with gas furnaceA ee garage. mile north or

2 bedro ho wih closed in back
car garage on 2 lots with

Bice sna ‘cre In Denver.

Moors. Located tn Disko.

THANK YOU: We wish to thank
neighbors and friends for the many

acts of kindness dui our

recent bereavement.

The Charlies Rader Family
ysenc

THA&amp;youLe. would like to take
express ourt tham for ai the cards,

kindness and help during
|

and since
\.. death of our loved one.

The Edward Cochran Famity
1/30/lp

THANK YOU: We wish to express

ou sincere appreciation
remembered us at the passinngo our beloved father. Your prayers,

flowers and the lovely dinner prepared
by the ladies of the Disko Methodist
Church. Everything was sincerely
appreciated and will never be for-

gotten.

Ed Smith Family
1/30Ac

THANK YOU: We would like to

thank all our neighbors and friends

for the kindness during the sickness
and death of our mother. Mrs. Leona

(Nelson) Springer and also Rev. Log-
enbaugh for his wonderful message.

the Pra:rie View Rest Home and Dr

Pierson for the wonderful care of our

mother. Such kindness will never be

forgotten.

Mr. &a Mrs. Vernon Nelson
Mr. &a Mrs. Merl Nelson

Mrs. Hollis Brown
1,/30/le

home with coal furnace, 3io car garage. Cash or Contract
In Akron.

5 bedroom
cer garage,

2 bedroom cottagy: east side of
Dam Lake. Oi! impace heater,

on 4 lots.

2Va lote by the News office.

3 bedroom home with oil furnace, nice
living room, and. built. in kitche in

northeast part oi’ Akron.

5 nice size lots at west edge of Akron.
x

or contract.

with oll furnace,
in Altron.

ver

utility

113 acres west af Akron. 2 bedroom
home with gas Surn Nice location.

or contra

3 bedroom home with gas furnace
and aluminum storm windows. 36°

garage. Priced to sell.

Nice lots at Sellers Lake.
contract.

Cash or

bedroom cottage, nice living room.Gro building could be made into a
home. Cash or contract. East side of
Beaver Dam Laka.

bedroom home ‘with built in kitchen,
nice enclosed front porch, oil furnace.

2 car garaxe. small barn and other
outbuildings on - 5 acres. north of

ron.

TINKEY
INSURANCE & REAL ESTATE

AKRON 893-4713

NORELCO shavers. Also repairs and
parts. Norelco cutter blades sharpen-

ed Shears sharpened. LIVE BAIT,
bee moth. mousies, spikes, horse fly
larva. FISHING ACCESSO

KELSEY BARBER SHOP
Akron

12/5/4c

REAL ESTATE

FOR S. Modern seven-year old

three bedroom home

Newly carpeted living room. bath and

hell. City gas heat. Attached carport.
Reason for selling moving out of

te. bly priced. Buyer can

assume mortgsre at 534%.

Call MENTONE E 3-3031
1/30/4c

SERVICES

WELL DRILLING and repairing of
two, three and four inch wells. Water
systems for sale. Fully insured.

ROY SANER @ SONS
Phone 893-4815

WANTED

NTED: Babysitting
or evenings.

MENTONE 383-3707
1/23/3¢

in my home

Call

WANTED: Decorating,
paper hanging

LESTER &a JIM BAKER
Etna Green DU 71-3644

1/9/2/D

painting and

saw FILING &a yoo ‘me“Everything Sharpened
Memory.”

KUHNNEIL
80T E. Rochester St. Akron, Ind.

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE - lollyowned at Rochester. Septic tank
ary well service. We install and repair

808 RICHARDS

‘ochest Ph,R.1R 223-5845

LEGAL NOTICE

THANK YOU: The family of Clarence

Pfeiffer wishes to extend our

felt’ appreciation for the prayerf
thoughts, acts of kindness, floral tri-

butes and expressions of sympathy
frem everyone in the loss of our hus-
hand and father. Special thanks are

riven to Dr lerendeen. the Rev.
J Rose, nurses and nurses aldes

of Woodlawn Hospital, King Memorial

Home and to our neighbors, friends
and relatives for their food and assist -

ance in so many wavs. Such kindness
will never be forgotten.

The Pfeiffer Family
1/30/1p

RANK YOU: I wish to thank all
o nv friends. neighbors andvot

ves
&q all the kin? ects, flowers

and oravers durine my stay in_the
hasnital and since I come home ‘our

kindness shall never be forgotten.

Helen Weirick
1/30/Alc

THANK YOU: The frmilv of Anne
White wish to express their sncere
thanks and ronrecistion to all the

neighbors, friends and relatives for
thelr thanehetniness and comfort dur-

ine our recent bereavement.

Mr. & Mrs. Cc tL (M* White
Mr. &a Mrs. E. E. (Bil White\obip

REAL ESTATE
Henry Twp.

Wayne Road

95 cere farm in eastern

80 acre farm Fu
near Rochest

Jefferies Agency
1007 Main St. Rochester
Ph. 223-6111 of 222-302

1/23/xe

HELP WANTED

HELP WANTED: Need lady to assist

with :ight housework annd ironing.
Call after 4 p.m

WILLIAM BOARONMentone Flasa
——.

WANTIED: Man wanted to work in

plant. Apply in

AKRON LOCKER PLANT

1/30/xc

SEMI-TRUCK Driver, Mechanic &
Lift Truck Operator (Will train men

with machinery experience.)
working conditions, good wages, ins-

urance and other benefits. Pike Lbr.

Co., Akron.
.

1/23/8e

SAWMILL HANDS (for lumber hand-

tine Co working conditions, good
her benefits.Pike

I

ee Co.,

_

AKLON-MENTONE NEWS

Estate No E-69-5

NOTICE OF ADMINSTRATION

IN THE FULTON CIRCUIT COURT
OF FULTON COUNTY, INDIANA.

Notice is hereby given that Ralph
Rader of Akron. inane was on the

20 appointedday
+

administrator of the esta of Charies

d claims will be forever barred.

Dated at Rochester. Indiana, this
20th day of January 1969.

Brown & Brown, Att&#39
Rochester, Indiana

REAL ESTATE
‘| Area&# Most Complete Real Estate

Service”

Contact

Dick Riedel

Branch Office 491-2073

Georgia Nellans

Branch Office EL 3.2769

Larry Nellans Co.

Mentone Financial Report
OF THE CLERK - TREASURER FOR MENTONE, INDIANA

KOSCIUSKO COUNTY

General Fund Receipts

valance, pee aGeneral Property Taxes
Town Court Fine and Fi

Total General Fund Receipts 40, 27 14

General Fund Oisbursements

450.00Salaries of Town Trustees
‘reasurer 600.00;

ies

Salary of Clerk-T!

Salaries of Marshull and

6,000.00}
Compensation of aon Atty

—

100,
Supt Public Wor! 1,848,

Laborers
‘Gonmmmunica tio and Trans-

Portatio

Special
Cumulative

pital
Improvement

Fund
3,888.20

Light. Power,
und Water

Printing and Advertising
Garbage and Trash Collection 3,”

Fire Protection 3
Other Contractual Service
Garage and Motor Suppliex

Office Supplies
Other Supplies
Sewer MateriRepair
Other Materi
Insurance
‘ivdrant Rental

Other Rental
Subscriptions and Dues
Premiums on Official Honds

Retirement and Social Security
wns Share

Interest on Londs
Police Uniforms
Parks and Recreation

‘Total Disbursements

Balance December 31,

Sewaxe

30,757.24

9,518.90

CemeteryZoning Cemetery
endow tent

21752 1474 8S

‘TR2.26
179.10

1,550.56

ngs
Interest Earned
Permits

Total

on Investments

Special Fund Disbursements

Operating Expense
Bonds Paid

Transfers

Total Disbursements
Balance December 31 ret
Cemetery has $17,500 in Government

Municipal Utilities Receipts

Balance, January 1
Collections
Transfers

Total

Municipal Utilities Disbursements

Operating Payments
New Construction
Bonds Paid
Interest on Bonds
‘Transfers

Total
Balance December 31

5,438.76

10.08
260.00
237.65

2.754.79

2000.00

2,000.00
76

Bonds

Dperating

3,891.22
23,663.14

Bond and
Interest

2T1IAG

7,924.13
27,554.36 35,059.29

2,371.60

9,825.90
19,770.18 2,371.60

7,784.18 4,130.94

Street And Motcr Vehicle Highw:
Fund - Receipts

6.650.

6,941.93]

Town indebtedness
Revenue Bonds

4% 1960 She Water Works
Improvement 97,000.00

3% 1965 12/30/76 Fire Dept.
Town Hall Building 17,000.00

Total Indebtedness at

114,000.00
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envelopes while Task
Force 130 will accept 8

covers from each indiv-
idual collector.

Addresses for Atlantic
and Pacific area coord-

inators are:

Task Force 140

Task Affairs Office

(Apollo 9)
Manned Spacecraft Re-

covery Force, At-

lantic

Building SP-71, Naval
Air Station

Norfolk, Vae 23511

Task Force 130

Chief-in-Charge
(Apollo 9)

Navy Terminal Post
Office

FPO San Francisco,
Calif. 96610

Parke Co. Plans Sugar Fair

Parke County’s annual

Maple Fair has more to

see and more good coun-

try food than ever be-

fore, according to the
Indiana Department of
Commerce. With head-

quarters at the 4-H

fairgrounds on Highway
41 north of Rockville,
the fair will operate on

two weekends, February
22-23 and March 1-2.

Continuous bus tours

“By the time you&#3 thirty, you can have forty yeors of business
experience, counting overtime, that is.&q

Mine Ears Have Heard Of the Burning of the Flag
by Jane Smith

A gradmate of Akron High School and a student at Manchester College

Can patriotism be de-

fined? Can it have the

same meaning for every-
one? I think that the

answer to both of these
is &quot;no I can ony

define the word by the

way I feel about it.
This definition may be

exactly opposite that
of someone else,

As a Student, I have

heard all the criticism
about the government,
war, and politices that

I care to. When are

they going to stop
think about what it

would be like to leave

their home in the morn-

ing and wonder if it

will still be there

when they return, or if
their family will still

be there to greet them?
I still have the old

fashioned feeling call-
ed patriotism. You

Know, the one where you

get a lump in your
throat when you hear

the &quot;Star-Spangled Ban-

ner,&qu and Makes you
stand when the flag
passes inreview? Also,
it*s the one that makes

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

January 30, 1969

me say with pride, “I

amar. American citizen
.

I support the ggverr
ment, no matter what

political party has cor

trol, and feel that the

decisions they make are

right. Afterall, they!’-
are the ones who have to

answer the issues and

settle the problems,
aren&#39;t they?

We have the freedom
to speak and voice an

opinion but where do you
draw the line when it

comes to downright slan-
der of the government?
Maybe there have been

mistakes, but why can&#39;t

we leave them alone and
look to the future and

see what can be done
there to correct them?
Instead of griping, why

not all pull together
and try to correct the

error? Those who speak
but don&#39 act don&#39; help
much.

.

Vietnam is not a nice

word. But it is there,
and taking, protesting,
and nonsensical shouting

won&#39; eraseit. Our guys
theredon&#39;t like the idea

any better than we do
,

but at least they&#39;r do-

ing something about it.
How many who are again-

st the war can say, &q

put my life on the line
from my country? Not
too many, I&#39 guess.

Do they really know
what*s going on, why

we&#39;r there, and how
we&#39;r fighting? Maybe
they do, but then again,
maybe they don&#39;t.

We, as a nation, have
lost a great deal of

the spirit that our

forefathers had. They
would have done any-
thing to protect’ that

Precious piece of mat-

erial we call a flag.
Today, in almost any

article on someone burn-
ing a flag. To me, they

do not deserve the

privilege of being call-
ed an American. Any

other country would catl
them &quot;traitors.&quot;

To say the least, pat-—
riotism is not the same

thing Webster defined in
his dictionary, ‘It wo-

uld be more appropriate
read “Something in the

vicintity of your own

choosing.&qu “Agree with
the group you&#39;r in at
the time,&quo or “Make up
one and try to make

everyone else agree with
you.&quo

--Manchester Oak Leaves

4
sO YOU CAN ENJOY THE

Swi t Spii
ALL WINTER LONG!

THIS SPACE RESERVED FOR YOUR

e Ta eae

POR THE ULTIMATE

IN WINTERTIME COMFORT

The average American home is too dry during the
heating season. This excessive dryness can cause
health and comfort problems . . .

can damag furniture
and furnishings. To overcome these serious
problems, we recommend the installation of the high
capacity, trouble-free, fully automatic

AUTOMATIC

ie moni at aa]

Aprilaire Humidifier on your furnace.

CALL US AT

KARL GAS CO.

to both old-fashioned
and modern sugar camps
are conducted all day
long, each Saturday and

Sunday. Also, you can

see demonstrations of

sheep shearing, and if

you get there early on

Saturday*s there will be

hog butchering going on

until noon.

Hot cakes with Parke
County maple syrup and
whole-hog sausage will

be served all day. In
the 4-H building, demon-

strations of wool spin-
ning and weaving, candle
and pottery making will
be given. On Saturday
evening a roast pork
dinner that’s been gril-

led outside over open
pits will be served.

For further informa-
tion, write Tourist In-

formation Center, Box
165, Rockville 47872 or

call 912/569-5226.

is Your Car Sick?
Hard te start - no power - slug-

gish - rums rough - gas or ofl leaks

- wees teo much gas - exhaust

leaks.

If your car has any ef these

ailments, er if you want to check

en the health of your car, bring
to os

LEWI MOTO
Menton

FRAN &

IGA 46 ot

Tomato Juice
Foulds 7 os.

Jumbo white or decorated

Kraft Regular and Miniature

Marshmallows
12 os. shee

5 I bag

IGA Flour

Assorted Flavors

Del Monte No. 2 cans

Crushed - Chunk - Sliced

Pineapple
Large 20 os.

Head Lettuce
Bordens 1 Ib. box

Cottage Cheese

Smoki
The finest

SHOP AT

ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.
Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

N Parki Proble

Elbo Macaroni &a

Long Thin Spaghetti box 10¢

BOUNTY TOWELS

14 oz. Dutch Cleanser

Bakers Chocolate Chips

Swans Down Cake Mix

round Chuck | 59
Bacon =~-~

=

JERRY’S

4/$1.00

39¢

3/69

3 /es
Magic Finish Spray Starch 47¢

2 for 49¢

25¢

pk 69

lb 69
Rou Steak I 99




